ANNUAL REPORT

on

The Falkland Islands & Dependencies METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE

[Presented to the Governor]

FOR THE YEAR

1950



Annual Report on the Falkland Islands and Dependencies Meteorological Service for 1950

1. Introduction

Bases have been maintained in the Falkland Islands Dependencies since 1944, first as a naval expedition, then by the Colonial Office and, from 1st April 1948, by the Dependencies Administration under the direction of the Governor. Meteorologists were attached to all Bases and synoptic reports were transmitted to Port Stanley. East Falklands, where they were used for local forecasting, and whence, after the war, they were retransmitted as a national collective for use by South American countries, South Africa, and ships operating in the area.

For many years the whaling companies operating in South Georgia have been required, by a clause contained in their leases, to make simple meteorological observations and, before the war, the station at Grytviken transmitted synoptic observations to Uruguay (Station CXF). These transmissions were cancelled for the duration of hostilities and the messages are now passed to Port Stanley, Falkland Islands, for inclusion in the FICOL collective broadcasts issued by Falklands Radio (VPC).

Observations have been taken at Cape Pembroke or Port Stanley in the Falkland Islands since 1850, with occasional intervals, and a forecasting office was opened at Port Stanley by the Royal Navy in 1941. The administration of this was transferred to the Meteorological Office, London, in 1947 and an Upper Air Unit was opened in the same year.

As a result of negotiations between the Colonial Office, the Meteorological Office. London, and the Governor of the Falkland Islands, meteorological activities in the Falkland Islands and Dependencies have now been co-ordinated into a unified service under the Falkland Islands and Dependencies Administration, with headquarters at Port Stanley. The Upper Air Unit at Port Stanley continues to be operated by the Meteorological Office, London, but close liaison is maintained with the meteorological section of the Survey.

2. Functions of the Service

The Meteorological Service is the Government service of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies. Most of its stations are in the Antarctic Dependencies and the service is therefore constituted as an integral part of the Falkland Islands Dependencies Survey. The Chief Meteorological Officer works in close liaison with the Secretary of the Survey, who assists the Governor in its general administration.

General policy is directed by the Governor after consultation, as required, with the Secretary of State for the Colonies. The Chief Meteorological Officer is responsible to the Governor for the technical efficiency of the meteorological service, and seeks advice, as required, from the Director of the Meteorological Office, London. The Colony is represented in the international field by the appropriate United Kingdom department, while the Chief Meteorological Officer at Port Stanley deals with routine matters such as the distribution of synoptic and climatic data.

The general functions of the service are :---

(i) Provision of forecasting services for the whaling fleets operating in the waters of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies.

(ii) Provision of local forecasts in the Falkland Islands for the general public and the Government Air Service.

(iii) The organisation of meteorological observations in the Falkland Islands and Dependencies and the broadcasting of this information in the form of collective synoptic messages.

(iv) The collection and publication of climatic data.

(v) Limited investigations into the meteorology of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies area.

The cost of the service is borne on the Falkland Islands Dependencies votes, with a contribution from the Colony. The estimates for the financial year 1950-51 are shown at Appendix I.

(a) Port Stanley. – The main forecasting office is at Port Stanley, East Falklands, whence local forecasts were broadcast for the Falkland Islands at 1500 and 2100* G.M.T. daily on 4500 Kc/s, for the benefit of farmers and the general public. Information was supplied on request, to the Government Air Service which operates over the Falkland Islands and forecasts were supplied by R/T to Deception Island, during the air operations in the Dependencies connected with the evacuation of Marguerite Bay. Regular forecasts were also passed to s.v. "John Biscoe" and H.M.S. "Bigbury Bay" while the ships were operating in Falkland Islands and Dependencies waters during the summer of 1949-50.

The projected services for whalers operating in the area $70^{\circ}W$ to $40^{\circ}W$ and South of $50^{\circ}S$, was not introduced owing to inadequate W/T communications.

(b) South Georgia. – On 1st January the observing station at Grytviken was taken over from the Compania Argentina de Pesca, which had previously maintained it. A forecaster was attached to the station and a limited forecasting service was started on January 20th. Two forecasts were issued daily at 1530 and 2030 G.M.T. on 500 and 8333 Kc/s for the area $50^{\circ}S$ to $65^{\circ}S$ and $60^{\circ}W$ to $0^{\circ}W$. These were retransmitted in Norwegian by Salvesens of Leith Harbour, for the benefit of their catchers. The service was continued to the end of the whaling season. Preliminary reports indicated that it proved useful to both pelagic and shore-based whaling concerns and the service was therefore resumed in the 1950–51 season.

4. Reporting Stations

It is difficult to find suitable sites for observing stations in the Antarctic because open locations with free exposures in all directions are very rare and permanent stations must be close to sheltered anchorages. There are also problems in relieving stations in certain areas, due to ice conditions. These factors militate against the even geographical distribution which is desirable.

Full synoptic reporting stations were maintained at :-

Port Stanley	***	 East Falklands
Grytviken		South Georgia
Signy Island		South Orkneys
Admiralty Bay		South Shetlands
Deception Island		South Shetlands
Port Lockroy		West Grahamland
Argentine Islands		West Grahamland

With very few exceptions, observations were taken at 3-hourly intervals and pilot balloon ascents were made whenever conditions were suitable. Reports for 12, 18 and 23 G.M.T. and the results of all balloon ascents were transmitted to Port Stanley for inclusion in the collective messages (FICOLS) which were issued by Falklands Radio Station (VPC). The stations were all fully equipped and were manned by trained meteorological observers seconded from the Air Ministry. Reports from the Antarctic stations are invaluable now that forecasts are issued to the whaling fleets.

Subsidiary reporting stations were maintained at :---

Port Stephens	 West Falklands					
Fox Bay	 ., .,					
Pebble Island	 ., .,					
Darwin	 East Falklands					

Reports were transmitted once or twice daily to Port Stanley by R/T or W/T and were used primarily to aid local forecasting for the Air Service and the general public. The stations were well equipped with essential instruments and were maintained by enthusiastic part-time observers who are rapidly gaining experience.

5. Ship Reports

The provision of forecasts for the whaling companies was hampered by the paucity of ships' observations. Very few ships operate in the area apart from whaling vessels, and the latter encypher their position when making synoptic reports. This problem was further aggravated by the late arrival of the ships' position cyphers and by inadequate W/T facilities at both South Georgia and Port Stanley.

* Weekdays only

6. Communications

Almost all communications for the service were handled by Falklands Radio (VPC). Synoptic reports from the Antarctic stations were collected through Deception Island and the reports from Grytviken, South Georgia, were transmitted direct to VPC. The synoptics from Port Stanley and upper air soundings obtained by the British Meteorological Office unit were included with the reports from all other main reporting stations in collective messages (FICOLS), which were broadcast at 1315, 1915 and 0100 G.M.T.

For the greater part of the year, reports from subsidiary stations in the Falklands were collected by land line or by W/T. Later, however, the Meteorological Office was placed on the Colony's R/T link and reports from all stations except Fox Bay were collected direct. Reports from the subsidiary stations were used for local forecasting only and were not included in the FICOL transmission. Use was sometimes made of the R/T service to collect special reports and that channel has also been employed to communicate with the aircraft during flight.

Most of the synoptic information received from South America was handled by VPC but this had to be limited to data for 12 and 18 G.M.T. owing to other commitments at the radio station. Shortage of staff prevented the introduction of a scheme to train meteorological observers to handle these messages, though the work was eventually taken over from VPC after the acquisition of a W/T operator for the Meteorological Office.

In South Georgia the transmission of synoptic messages to VPC and the issue of forecasts to whalers was undertaken by the Government Radio Station (ZBH). Broadcast synoptic messages required for forecasting were taken by a meteorological observer with previous experience as a W/T operator and he was assisted, later in the year, by another observer who taught himself to read morse.

7. Climatology

Plans were drawn up in consultation with the Director, Meteorological Office, London, for the following publications :—

Daily Weather Report, Monthly Weather Report, Annual Climate Summaries.

It is expected that the first issue of these publications will be made during 1951 and arrangements are being made for data from previous years to be prepared for publication under the supervision of the Climatological Section of the British Meteorological Office.

Detailed monthly climatological returns were prepared by all main reporting stations on the lines of those used by stations in the British Isles and simpler returns were started at the subsidiary stations in the Falklands.

In previous years, forecasters from various sources were often engaged as Base meteorologists and, while these officers were sometimes well equipped to undertake special work, they lacked experience in preparation of standard climatological returns. The task of preparing these had been greatly simplified by the secondment of trained and experienced observers from the British Meteorological Office.

8. Organisation

On January 1st the office at Port Stanley was transferred from the British Meteorological Office, to become the head-quarters of the newly constituted local service (FIDS). The Chief Meteorological Officer was loaned to take charge of the service and the Director, Meteorological Office, London, agreed that the R/Sonde Officer-in-Charge of the Upper Air Unit in Port Stanley (which remains a United Kingdom commitment) should render assistance with forecasting duties and act as deputy to the Chief Meteorological Officer whenever the latter was absent from Port Stanley.

Meteorological Instructions were drawn up at headquarters, covering observing and reporting techniques, climatological summaries, instruments (with particular reference to their operation under Antarctic conditions), stores, etc. These instructions, which incorporated helpful advice from the Arctic Section of the Canadian Meteorological Service, were issued to all main reporting stations.

Senior meteorological observers were appointed at each station, who came under the instructions of the base leader for all purposes but were responsible to the Chief Meteorological Officer for the technical aspects of their work. No difficulty was experienced.

9. Staff

The headquarters establishment of one senior assistant and four observers were all locally recruited Government officers but three resignations occurred in the early part of the year, two of them due to changes of domicile, and only one apprentice was obtained to undergo training. The staff shortage became still more critical with the death of the Senior Assistant in September, and a Senior Assistant and three observers were obtained on secondment from the British Meteorological Office. The loss of the locally recruited staff (three of whom were able to receive broadcast synoptic messages) resulted in the failure of a scheme to handle all incoming messages at the Meteorological Office, though the provision of a W/T operator in November ensured that the essential services were maintained.

The station at South Georgia was manned by a forecaster who had had considerable experience in the British Meteorological Office, and three observers, two of whom had been trained there.

The Director, Meteorological Office, London, undertook to supply a nucleus of trained men in future years, provided that his own staff situation permits.

10. Instrumental Equipment

All supplies were handled by the Crown Agents for the Colonies, with the help and advice of the Instrument Branch of the British Meteorological Office, from whom much of the equipment was purchased. All main stations were fully equipped with modern instruments for taking routine observations and discussions were opened with the Instrument Development Branch of the British Meteorological Office about special equipment for operation under Antarctic conditions.

11. Publications

In addition to the climatological publications referred to at paragraph 7, a Gazetteer of stations is in course of preparation and should be ready for publication towards the end of 1951.

12. International Cooperation

Synoptic reports and Upper Air data for the Falkland Islands and Dependencies area have been transmitted by fast air mail to the Massachusetts Institute of Technology as part of the Southern Hemisphere Chart Project.

APPENDIX I

Provision in Dependencies Estimates for Meteorological Services July 1950 - June 1951

HEADQUARTERS

								£	
Head	4A	Personal	Emoluments					3,786	
.,	4 B	Stores, E	Equipment etc.					1,665	
.,	4C	Extensio	on to Headquarters	s buildings a	ind perma	ment equip	ment	557	
				Total	Headqua	irters Exper	nditure		£6,008
		ANTA	RCTIC REPORTIN	G STATIONS	8. INCLUD	DING SOUTH	Georg	IA	
Head	5A	Personal	Emoluments (Me	teorological	Staff)			5,880	
	5B	Meteorol	ogical Equipment	and Publica	ations			4,100	
	5C	Special E	xpenditure on Me	eteorological	Equipme	ent		2,000	
					То	otal Expend	iture		£11,980
				Total Exp	penditure	– Depende	ncies		£17,988
		Provis	sion in Colony's h	Estimates for	r Meleoroi	logical Serv	nices – 19	050	
Heat	a VI	IIo	Personal Emolun	oents volun	tary obse	rvers		100	
Ilea	ני ג זער	11a 11b9	Contribution tow	ards cost of	Headoua	rters		196	
••	171	П02 ПБ2 С	Stores equipmen	t ate	11cung.			125	
	X	VIIIb	Equipment for s	ubsidiary st	ations			650	
			24-17-10110 101 1	Т	'otal Expe	enditure – (olony		£1,071

GROSS TOTAL £19,059

Printed at the Government Printing Office. Stanley, Falkland Islands. PRICE ONE SHILLING.

è



RADIO SOLDE OFFICE	R
R/NAT/MET/1#3	

FALKLAND ISLANDS AND DEPENDENCIES METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE

Annual Meteorological Tables 1951

FALKLAND ISLANDS AND DEPENDENCIES METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE

Annual Meteorological Tables 1951

Prepared in conjunction with The Meteorological Office, London.

CONTENTS

i.

STATION	NUMBER	Post	TION	BAROMETER	PAGES	
		Latitude	Longitude	M.S.L. (ft.)		
Stanley, Falkland Islands	88890	51° 42′ S.	57° 52′ W.	168	1 = 8	
Grytviken, South Georgia.	88903	54° 16′ S.	36° 30′ W.	8	9 – 14	
Signy Is., South Orkneys	88925	60° 43′ S.	45° 36′ W.	72	15 - 20	
Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands	88934	62° 03′ 8.	58° 24′ W.	58	21 - 26	
Deception 1s., South Shetlands.	88938	$62^{\circ} 59' \mathrm{S}.$	60° 34′ W.	26	27 - 32	
Argentine Is., Graham Land,	88952	65° 15′ S.	64° 16′ W.	11	33 - 38	

NOTE: Full details of sites and exposures will be published in the Meteorological Gazetteer which is in course of preparation.

Notes on the Tables

1. For climatological purposes, the day is taken to be from 0001 to 2359 Zone Time. All Stations take observations every three hours at fixed G.M.T. synoptic hours 0001, 0300, 0600, 0900, 1200, 1500, 1800, 2100 but, for climatological purposes, these are recorded in Zone Time, which is G.M.T. -4. for all stations except Signy Island (G.M.T. -3) and Grytviken (G.M.T. -2). Thus, at most stations, the first observation of the day is 0200 hours (0600 G.M.T.) but at Signy Island it is 0001 hours (0300 G.M.T.) and at Grytviken 0100 hours (0300 G.M.T.).

Maximum, minimum temperatures and rainfall are read twice, at the synoptic hours closest to 0900 and 2100 Zone Time (*i.e.*, 1200 and midnight G.M.T. for all stations), and the day for these purposes therefore ends at midnight G.M.T. Thus the term *daily* is used in the tables to imply twenty-four hours in either of the two senses defined above.

2. Daily means of pressure, temperature, relative humidity, cloud amount and wind speed are based on all observations.

3. Extreme pressures are taken from observations at all hours.

4. Days of abnormal maximum and minimum temperatures. These entries are intended to pick out occasions of abnormally high or low maxima or minima. Different limits are therefore chosen for stations as follows :---

	STANLEY	GRYTVIKEN	ALL OTHER STATION
High minima	$\geq 50^{\circ}$ F.	\rangle 41°F.	\rangle 32°F.
Low maxima	$\langle 32^{\circ} F.$	$\langle 23^{\circ} F.$	$\langle 5^{\circ}F.$
Low minima	$\langle 23^{\circ} F.$	$\langle 14^{\circ} F.$	$\langle -4^{\circ}F.$
High maxima	$\rangle 68^{\circ} F.$	\rangle 59°F.	\rightarrow 41°F.

5. A day of wind speed = \rangle Beaufort force 6 (or 8) is defined as a day on which the mean wind (not the extreme wind in gusts) reached or exceeded this figure at any of the eight hours of observation.

6. A day of rain, snow, sleet. drizzle, hail, thunder or fog is a day on which an occurrence was observed at the station, at any time of that day. Ice needles are counted as snow: granular snow and soft hail as hail, for this purpose. Days of freezong rain and received at reaching transfer and received in the reaction of these columns in the reaction of these columns in the reaction of the sum of these columns in the reaction of the second of the

7. A day of cloudy is a day on which the total amount of cloud for the 1200, 1800 and midnight for the year G.M.T. observations added together exceeds 20 oktas.

A day of clear is a day on which the total cloud amount for the 1200, 1800 and midnight G.M.T. observations added together is less than 4 oktas.

8. A day of snow lying is a day on which, at 1200 G.M.T., a half or more of the ground in the vicinity of the station, is covered with snow. This is recorded at Stanley and Grytviken only.

9. A day of ground frost is a day when the night time grass minimum temperature (read at 1200 G.M.T.) is less than 30.4° F. This is recorded at Stanley only.

10. A day of drift is a day when drifting snow occurs at any time of that day, regardless of the intensity or height of the drift.

11. The cloud height summary is concerned primarily with significant cloud (international definition) and is in two sections — All Amounts and 7-8 oktas. Entries in ordinary print refer to the height of the lowest layer of significant cloud. Additional entries are made (in parenthesis) whenever *low* cloud (below 8000 ft.) occurs at more than one level. These additional entries refer the total amount of low cloud to the height of the main layer.

Middle cloud is occasionally observed at Antarctic stations, below 8000 ft. : it is then counted as *low* cloud for the purposes of this summary.

* At Stanley, observations were taken from 0800-2000 daily. The three night-time observations (2300, 0200 and 0500) were extracted from autographic records, supplemented by eye observations of weather, cloud height and amount taken at Cape Pembroke Lighthouse.

equile of

1. Junito

FALKLAND ISLANDS AND DEPENDENCIES METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE

ANNUAL METEOROLOGICAL TABLES 1951

Amendments dated 1st November 1952

Annual Meteorological Table for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1951

Page 1. Under DAILY MEAN SEA LEVEL PRESSURE amend as follows :-

May	1001.8	to read	1001.3
Total	12034.3	to read	12033.8
Mean	1002.9	to read	1002,8

Annual Upper Air Data for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1951

Page 7. Insert the following note below the table :--

Total number of ascents	-	308, of	which :-	
	308	reached	400 mbs.	293 reached 300 mbs.
	280	reached	200 mbs.	220 reached 100 mbs.

Page 8. Insert the following note below the table :-

Directions in twelve 30-degree sectors *i.e.* directions from 345° to 014° fall in column headed 350 to 010.

		M. S. L. I	PRESSUR	E (mbs.)		AIR TEMPERATURE (°F)														
MONTH	1-2 DAILY		Extr	EMES 3		MEAN AT									MEAN DAILY		Extrimes			
	MEAN	High	DATE	Low	DATE	0:200	0500	0800	1100	1-100	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	Max.	Mix.	Max.	DATE	Mix.	DATE
January	997.1	1016.6	28th	974.5	1-ith	43.5	43.9	48.5	50.3	50.7	49.5	46.0	43.8	47.0	54.1	41.3	66	12th	35	9th
February	1000.9	1024.8	14th	979.3	1st	43.5	43.5	48.7	51.8	52.0	49.5	46.6	44.6	47.5	55.2	41.6	68	Sth	34	25th
March	1001.7	1023.3	4th	977.8	16th, 17th	42.2	41.9	45.2	48.5	49.4	46.9	43.9	42.7	45.1	51.8	40,0	62	25th	34	5, 22, 31
April	1012.1	1028.4	20th	980.1	29th	43.1	-12.5	44.3	48.7	49,5	46.8	-14.8	13.9	45.9	51.1	40.3	60	2nd	35	13th, 21st
May	1001.8	1029.3	28th	977.3	lst	38.4	38.1	38.7	-11.5	41.7	-10.1	39.6	38.8	39,6	43.7	35,3	50	12th, 22nd	29	28th, 29th
June	1000.8	1027.3	19th	958.2	4th	35.5	35.0	35.5	37.8	38.5	36.8	36.0	35,3	36.2	40.3	31.6	47	llth	22	7th
July	1001.1	1024.1	7th	973.8	17th	34.8	34.9	35.2	37.5	38,1	36,1	35.8	35.2	35.9	40.2	32.0	-47	24th	24	19th, 20th
Angust	1005.3	1026.5	27th	980.2	21st	36.2	36.4	37.0	39.3	40.1	38.3	37,3	36.6	37.7	41.8	- 33.5	51	31st	23	2nd
Sentember	1006.0	1027.1	17th	976.0	21st	34.5	34.4	35.8	39.7	39,3	37.4	35.4	34.7	36.4	42.3	31.7	49	lst	25	28th
October	1001.3	1028.7	lst	981.5	$27 \mathrm{th}$	36.6	36.4	40.1	42.7	43.0	41.0	38.0	37.2	39.4	45,3	34.5	56	alst	25	16th
November	1000.1	1019.7	30th	966.5	13th	39.3	3 9.8	43.7	45.2	-14.9	43.4	40.7	39.7	42.1	47.6	37.2	57	+ IOth	34	2, 11, 18, 24
December	1006.1	1023.7	1st	980.2	5th	44.2	45.2	49.9	52.6	52.9	51.3	47.4	45.3	48.6	56.7	42.6	71	25th	37	6th, 9th
											-10.0	101.5	177.9	501.1	570.1	3116	624	_	357	_
Total	12034.3	1.2299.5	-	11705.4	-	471.8	472.0	502.6	535.6	540.1	516.6	-191.0	+(1.9		010.1	111.0				
Mean	1002.9	1025.0	-	975.5	-	39.3	39.3	41.9	44.6	45.0	43.1	40.9	39.8	41.8	47.5	36.8	52.0		29.8	-

Annual Meteorological Table for Stanley, Falkland Islands. 1951.

PAGE I.

				RELA	TIVE	HUMIDI		CLOUD AMOUNT (oktas)								SUNSHINE (Daily)		RAINFALL (mms.)					
МОХТН,	MONTH. MEAN AT						1-2 DAILY	MEAN AT 1 1-2 DAILY							MEAN	% OF		Max.					
	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN.	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	(Hrs)	Poss.	TOTAL	FALL	DATE
January	88	86	79	74	72	76	84	89	81	6.5	6.5	6.5	6.2	6.1	6.1	6.2	6.0	6.3	6.94	43.0	82.7	0.0	
February	91	91	81	74	75	79	85	90	83	5.6	6.2	6.1	6.2	6.5	6.5	6.3	5.6	6.1	5.61	28.8	65.9	0.0	Sth
March	91	91	83	73	72	79	86	.90	83	5.3	5.7	6.1	5.8	5.3	58	5.5	5.9	5.6	5.69	15.0	12.0	26.9	12th
April	94	93	91	82	78	86	91	93	89	5.5	5.5	60	6.9	5.5	5.8	5.9	5.9	5.0	0.00	40.2	43.0	8.9	14th
May	89	89	88	85	81	86	86	86	86	5.9	60	60	61	6.9	7.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	4.10	39.6	32.8	20.8	24th
June	90	92	91	88	84	87	88	90	89	5.6	5.8	5.9	5.7	5.9	5.9	0.0	6.0	6.2	2.33	26.1	53.7	9.5	30th
July	88	88	88	86	86	89	89	88	0.7	5.0	0.0	0.0	9.1	0.5	0.5	a.0	5.3	5.5	2.63	33.5	82.4	18.2	3rd
August	91	91	92	89	85	89	0.0	00	00	0.0	0.1	0.0	6.2	6.3	6.1	5.4	5.2	6.0	2.26	27.0	32.3	5.9	17th
September	91	90	91	81	83	00	0.4	92	30	0.4	6.0	7.0	6.7	6.5	6.5	6.2	5.9	6.3	1.95	19.9	43.1	13.8	20th
October	93	90	80	01	00	00	02	90	88	6.4	6.5	5.8	5.8	6.4	6.2	5.7	6.1	6.1	4,58	39.6	43.1	6.7	20th
November	90	80	20	70	04	80	93	92	89	6,3	6.6	6.7	6.8	6.8	6.7	6.0	5.9	6.5	4.19	29.8	53.1	10.5	Sth
December	05	0.1	00	10	81	83	88	91	85	6.3	6.2	6.3	6.3	6.6	6,4	5.7	6.1	6.2	5.24	33.8	76.0	11.6	27th
	20	34	84	79	78	80	90	93	87	6,1	6.4	6.0	5.8	5.8	5.8	5.7	5.5	5.9	6.77	40.6	78.1	20.6	4th
Total	1091	1084	1036	974	959	1008	1064	1084	1038	70.8	74.0	74.8	73.8	73.4	78.7	68,9	68.1	72.3	52.29	416.9	686.6	163.0	-
Mean	91	90	86	81	80	84	89	90	86	5.9	6.2	6,2	6.2	6.1	6.1	5.7	5,7	6.0	4.36	34.7	57.2	13.6	

Annual Meteorological Table for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1951.

		98							11	ЕАТНЕ	CR : No	, of Days	1								
MONTH		Темре	RATURE	4	Pri	CIPITATI		5	5	U	6	6	6	6	6	đ	7	ī	8	n tr	10
MONTH	High Min.	Low Max.	Low Mix.	High Max.	0.10 mms	1.0 mms	> 10.0 mms	WIND = t	Wryb = P	RAIN	SNow	SLEEF	DRIZZLE	Плі	тнихинТ	Fog	CLOUDY	CLEAR	SNOW LYING	ROUND FROS	DRIFT
	} 50° f	{ 32 °γ	⊰ 23°ғ	} 68°₽	8	1	11]				
January	0	0	0	0	24	17	0	20	3	29	0	2	3	7	- 1	T	12	U	0	L	0
February	3	0	0	0	17	13	2	20	6	21	0	2	õ	2	T	2	10	Û	0	0	0
March	0	0	0	0	17	11	0	17	2	17	0	1	-1	3	i	4	8	0	0	5	0
April	0	0	0	0	10	7	I	14	3	12	0	0	9	T S	0	6	12	2	0	6	0
May	0	0	0	0	25	15	0	24	5	24	9	10	9	8	0	7	Ш	0	2	16	0
June	0	1	1	0	23	15	2	14	6	17	8	8	11	4	0	7	9	Т	7	22	I
July	ŋ	2	0	0	20	9	0	18	3	[9	15	-1	9	3	0	5	- 14	0	4	22	0
August	0	1	I	0	25	12	1	18	4	20	6	-1	13	-1	0	13	19	0	2	12	0
Sentember	0	I	0	0	25	13	0	21	3	20	17	17	3	13	n	3	13	1	4	24	0
October	0	0	0	0	24	14	1	19	5	21	6	7	8	6	2	4	17	0	2	15	I
November	0	0	0	0	23	13	2	14	4	24	0	-1	2	6	0	2	13	1	0	9	0
December	7	0	0	3	15	10	3	17	3	21	0	0	6	4	j	6	9	0	()	0	0
Total	10	5	2	3	248	149	12	216	47	245	61	59	82	61	6	60	147	5	21	132	2
Mean	-	-	-	-	21	12	1	18	-4	20	5	5	7	5	-	5	12	-	2	11	-

Annual Meteorological Table for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1951.

. `

PAGE 3.

Annual Me	teorological	Table	for	Stanley,	Falkland	Islands,	1951.
-----------	--------------	-------	-----	----------	----------	----------	-------

	2 MEAN WIND						W	IND : 1	Number o	of observa	tions, at	all hours	s, of :—					
MONTH	SPEED		Го	RCES (Be	aufort)						i	Directo	oxs (deg	rees)				
	Knors	8 or more	6 10 7	4 10 5	1 to 3.	CALM	350 10 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 10 160	170 to 190	2011 10 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	290 10 310	320) 10 340)
January	16.7	4	67	113	GI	3	13	8	16	0	()	0	10	40				
February	17.1	10	59	97	54	4	9	10	1	3	3	13	18	31	()+() 00	28	32	38
March	13.5	4	32	115	93	4	19	27	12	5	3	9	-15		00	20	44	30
April	14.3	4	30	129	75	2	21	5	0	0	Ĩ	0		20	31	25	32	31
May	17.8	11	67	123	47	0	34	25	7	5	Q		-	21	30	19	4.1	93
June	14.8	9	36	113	75	7	16	11	10		0	2	16	21	19	38	37	36
July	16.5	10	44	135	54	5	19	7	10	-	2		fj	26	39	57	40	23
August	15.2	6	-17	116	76	3	36	1.0		0		4	12	- 19	22	51	62	45
September	16.8	3	61	125	51	0	-05	12	0	2	4	2	5	13	31	27	34	73
October	16.9	13	55	127	19	A	20	2	-	1	2	G	~ 18	50	27	-11	42	30
November	16.2	13	47	105	71		30	19	1	2	1	3	12	50	30	18	26	43
December	14.8	8	39	187	0.0	4		25	14	8	5	26	16	42	27	28	22	12
			02	1.17	0.5	8	13	8	6	4	3	я	6	-43	18	8	60	63
Total	190.6	95	577	1435	769	44	246	159	81	32	:36	74	143	387	361	365	475	517
Mean	15.9	8	48	120	64	4	21	13	7	3	3	Ű	12	32	30	30	40	43

100

PAG

-:

Annual Meteorological Table for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1951.

					¥]	ISIB	ШТУ	-			Г	ow c	LOU1 (oki) AM(tas))UNT	8								CLOI	D II	EIG	HTS	11				-			1
MONTH	40m	- 200 m	intott-	m.yı -	- 2km	in Ak -	n.hol -	:20km	- 40km	W.m	11	1 0	3 6	. ~						ALL	Amot	ents (n	ietres)						7-1	s Oci	as (m	etres)			CLOU
	~=	wOf	1000	w()()f	ikm	2k.m	- m.Ht	10km	- ani m	1 A		1 - 2	9 - 9	0 - 7	0		-30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	\$ 6000	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	}-6000	NO
January	0	2	0	0	0	1	28	108	54	55	14	38	72	70	51	3	3	0	1	35	(9) 67	(17) 127	(2) 1	я	6	3	0	1	18	(5) 24	(2) 34	(7)	· <u>·</u>	0	0
February	0	2	0	1	0	3	22	100	61	35	12	40	60	59	50	3	3	1	3	(3) 32	(9) 80	(<i>11</i>) 91	$\binom{(4)}{2}$	ĥ	7	3	0	3	(3) 23	(5) 24	(8) 20	(2) 0	2	τ	1
March	0	4	1	0	0	1	19	76	77	70	20	-17	69	58	49	5	5	1	2	(1) 35	(9) 83	(13) 99	(5) 3	13	5	5	0	1	$\binom{I}{18}$	(6) 31	(5) 16	(2) ()	1	0	2
April	0	4	()	2	1	12	58	73	54	36	33	48	<i>65</i>	32	67	5	5	3	15	$\binom{(3)}{60}$	(ĩ) 72	52	0	23	2	õ	2	14	(2)	(4) 15	10	0	5	0	8
May	0	5	4	3	2	10	36	89	7-1	25	14	28	58	74	63	11	11	5	13	36	(11) 107	(15) 61	(/)	13	l	п	5	П	18	(7) 35	(10) 25	(1) 0	3	U	0
June	0	12	3	9	7	З	31	77	59	36	10	50	63	48	-13	26	26	1	9	32	(9) 89	(1) 73	0	7	0	26	1	9	21	(8) 24	$\binom{(6)}{7}$	0	0	0	3
July	0	2	2	2	3	-1	38	127	42	28	×	16	83	66	39	6	Ű	i	10	57	(15) 95	(23) 71	$\binom{(3)}{0}$	6	1	6	ī	10	13	(8) 23	(14) 13	(I) ()	0	υ	1
August	0	.5	2	12	8	13	41	102	37	28	12	44	55	43	79	15	t5	ō	25	(3) 60	(20) 85	(20) 46	(1) 	10	2	15	â	19	$\binom{(2)}{29}$	14) 22	(13) 7	0	6	Ð	0
September	U	1	0	3	2	5	34	102	51	42	12	30	51	75	70	2	2	з	н	(1) 37	$(16) \\ 112$	(<i>31</i>) 65	(8) 3	7	2	2	3	5	(7) (15	11) 40	(19) 15	(4)	3	0	3
October	0	1	3	ō	1	4	46	87	64	37	17	46	51	45	81	8	8	0	4	60	(15) 73	(23) 84	(%) 2	я	9	8	0	4	-10 ($\frac{11}{20}$	(14) 13	(/) 0	2	2	0
November	0	1	1	0	1	6	37	67	59	68	16	41	32	59	90	2	2	Т	×	52	(14) 70	(23) 86	(9) 5	9	I	2 -	1	8	33 (12) 36	(<i>14</i>) 18	(3) 	2	0	6
December	0	3	1	3	5	G	27	88	61	54	12	75	52	57	46	6	6	5	15	(3) 61	(4) 50	(15) 83	(8) 6	6	6	6	2	12	(3) 24	(3) 19	(7) 8	(2) ()	0	o	0
Total	Ú	42	17	40	30	68	420	1096	693	514	180	533	701	686	728	92	92	26	111	(14) 557	(<i>140</i>) 993	(200) 938	(47) 23	115 (42	92	20	97 2	7.2) (8 92 - 3	74) (13	110) 186	(17) 2	26	3	23
Mean	-1	3	1	3	3	6	35	91	58	43	15	44	58	57	61	8	ж	2	ย	(7) 46	(12) 83	(17) 78	(4) 2	10	3	к	2	×	(I) (24)	(8) 26	(9) 16	(1)	2	_	2

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

PAGE 5.

+

4

					WIND	FORCES	5 IN TW	ELVE DI	RECTION	IS			
FORCE	350	20	50	80	110	1.10	170	200	230	260	290	320	
	10	10	10	to	to	10	10	10	to	10	10	10	ALL
	10	40	70	100	130	160	190	220	250	280	310	340	DIRECTIONS
ĩ	G	8	6	1	2	2	4	4	2	Б	11	14	65
2	17	11	9	6	10	6	3	13	16	19	35	34	179
3	29	30	20	12	5	20	25	35	52	80	125	92	525
4	75	34	28	6	13	13	40	79	124	122	186	172	892
5	58	28	12	3	I	8	28	61	76	80	78	110	543
6	33	36	3	З	2	18	13	112	60	39	- 33	66	418
7	17	7	2	1	3	5	16	53	25	10	-4	16	159
= } 8	11	ð	T	0	0	2	[4	30	6	10	3	13	95
Total	246	159	81	32	36	7-1	143	387	361	365	475	517	2876

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

Annual Meteorological Table for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1951.

CALMS 44.

.

10.24

. .

Annual Upper Air Data for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1951.

10000			– MEAN	AIR A	ND DE	W POL	NT TE	MPERA'	TURES	(in degr	rees Falu $ au$	renheit) Trac (HOO L. M FOR -15700	n. 7. (P. T. AT 1995 L.	STAND M. T.	ARD L	EVELS		
LENEL MONTH I.C.A.N.	SUR	FACE	900 3,24	mbs. 0 ft.	800 6,39	mbs. 0 ft.	700 9,87	mbs. 6 ft.	600 13,7	mbs. 92 ft.	500 18,2	mb . / 78 ft.	400 mbs. 23,561 ft.	300 30,04	mbs. 19-ft.	200 38,6-	mbs. 40 ft.	160 53,0	mbs. 44 ft.
MONTH	Air	Dew.	Air	Dew	Air	Dew	Air	Dew	Air	Dew	Air	Dew	Air Dew	Air	=Deve=	Air	Dews	Air	Dew
January	50.3	48.4	40.0	30.4	31.1	21.5	21.7	10,3	9.1	-5.1	-5.7	-20.7	-23.8(1\$)-37.3	10-16.50	->-19.6	-56.3 ()	(بر	-52.8(12)
February	48.6	44.5	42.0	33.1	34.3	28.6	23.9	8.2	11.9	-1.8	-3.8	-[8,1	-21.7. Pr-)-38.1	4-45.0	4)=54.0=	-54.0(1	#)	-55.4	14)_
March	47.4	40.0	39.4	29.0	31.3	16.3	21.7	4.6	10,5	-10.3	-4.8	-23.6	-23.9[2])-39.3(287-16.8	1)-51.8	-56.4(%	(=60;0 =	-57.2	12-
April	47.9	42.8	43.0	31.1	35.6	18.1	26.0	3.4	12.5	-6.8	-3.7	-22.6	-23.5(28)-40.3(27)-19.2	-54.7	-70.0.2	щ) —	-67.2	21)-
May	40.5	37.2	33.7	27.4	26.6	11.9	16.0	-0,9	2.9	-10.4	-13.1	-25,6	-33.1 16 -43.2	I≁)-57.1 .	5) _	-71.5	5)	-66.0	13]_
June	35.5	33.3	30.3	26.1	21.4	12.2	11.2	-1.7	-3.9	-15.6	-19,1	-31.0	-38.9 27 +43.0	15-58.8(2)) - (-68.9 2	- (1	-69.7	252
July	36.8	33.3	30.1	24.5	22.7	11.6	11.3	-0.7	-2.0	-13.1	-18.4	-28.6	-37.4 27 -44.3	17-62.5.2	0	-74.3 2	6)	-74.0 2	- u
August	38.8	35.8	33.6	24.7	25.2	9.6	13.7	2.0	-0.2	-15.1	-15.1	-32.3	-35.2 3p)-44.4	23/-58.5	-	-73.4 2	7) —	-69.6	12>
September	39.0	34.8	28.0	23.0	18.4	6.9	6.8	-5.9	-6.3	-21.6	-23.9	-38.1	-42.6(30 -47.8)	9)-62.7 2	n	-67.7(2	#)	-62.1(15)-
October	42.0	36.6	32.4	27.1	23.2	15.4	12.1	2.1	-1.7	-11.7	-18.3	-29.2	-38.5(3) +43.7	18 -60.7 2	7 -	-71.5 2	7)_	-66.1()	18)-
November	44.7	38.1	34.0	28.3	24.1	17.5	14.4	3.0	0.8	-13.0	-15.6	-28.5	-36.7(27)-46.1	21)-59.3 2	þ	-60.0(2	6)	-51.5(8)
December	52.2	45.8	46.3	34.8	36.4	24.9	24.8	12.7	11.5	-2.0	-4.5	-16.3	-24.4 30-35.5	285-49.63		-65.0 2	[])	-54.1 2	40 <u>-</u>
Total	523.7	465.6	432.8	339.5	330.3	189.5	203.6	33.1	45.1	-126.5	-146.0	-314.6	(308) (2 -379.7 -503.0	30) (275 -656.7) 257.8	(2 -789.0	82) -60.0	(2 -745.7	20).
Mean	43.6	38.8	36.1	28.3	27.5	15.8	17.0	2.8	3.8	-10.5	-12.2	-26.2	-31.6 -41.9	-54.7	-	-65.7	-	~62.1	-

(By the Air Ministry Radio Sonde Unit)

Fine of launch 1400 G.M.T.

Note: Jiquines in prochets for least along coomt, plan the manhes of discovertains used to emploide each movem All movements weather most but new Runts of with temperatures has then - no F move empedance unrelative and is are not used in computing movems. In affiliant relative abstractions used available to show movement of device paint above

PAGE 7.

S

Annual Upper Air Data for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1951.

(By the Air Ministry Radio Sonde Unit)

1

1									-91	er tette	WIND	ξ: N	umber	of Obser	vation	llo is for	9 1.1 43 1500 0	r J.M.T)	of:								
wina	PRESSURE.	MEAN SPEED					s	PEEDS	(knots)					CALMS		~			Dr	RECTO	oss (d	egrees)					1
natos	(ICAN)	KNOTS	0 10 9	10 10 11	0 26 0 to 0 29) 30 10 39) 40) 10) 55	0 60 0 10 0 79	50 10 99	100 to 119	120 10 139	140 10 159	> 160	AND LIGHT VARI- ABLE	350 10 010	020 10 040	050 10 070	080 to 100	110 10 130	140 10 161,) 170 10) 190	0 200 10 1 220) 93 10) 25(0 2(11 10 0 280) 291 10 1 310	0 3.30 10 340	NUMBER OF ASCENTS
	Surface	17.4	56	154	84	17	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	t	26	20	7	3		1					E.9		210
	900 mbs. 3,240 ft.	25.4	30	83	95	73	32	3	0	0	0	0	σ	2	12	7	-1	5	1	2	15	42	65	69	56	36	316
	800 mbs. 6,390 ft.	27,3	16	76	104	77	39	4	0	0	0	0	0	0	10	6	-1	1	3	4	12	49	La	81	01.	88	316
	700 mbs. 9.876 ft.	29.5	15	62	94	83	57	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	11	-1	1	2	3	3	17	35	66	94	58	.00	316
	600 mbs, 13,792 ft.	33.2	н	50	84	77	81	11	2	0	0	0	0	2	8	3	2	1	5	.,	18		68	78	7.1	er	910
	500 mbs, 18,278 ft.	37.9	13	37	65	68	102	25	5	1	12	0	0	2	-1	2	I	1	3	5			GG	(1)	19	-17	910
	400 mbs. 23,561 ft.	45.3	8	24	49	59	103	55	11	6	1	0	0		7	3	0		5	4	16	18	65	90	00	21	210
	300 mbs. 30,049 ft.	54.4	5	20	36	46	82	71	24	16	7	0	0	()	6	2	0	.,	.,	., .,		17		71		24	510
	200 mbs. 38,640 ft.	51.0	0	15	36	37	93	74	21	7	3	0	0	0	3	1	0	0	-	•,	a		- 05		64	20	307
	100 mbs. 53,044 ft.	44.1	0	30	26	31	49	42	13	1	1	0	0	()	0	0	0	0	0	0	о З	62 [1]	-03 -47	99 94	36	3	286 193
	Total	-	154	551	673	568	643	290	76	.31	12	0	0	8 1	87	48	19	16	26	27	135	373	612	785		975	

PAGE 8.

7

		M. S. L. I	PRESSURI	E (mbs.)								AIR T	EMPER	ATURE	(°F)					
MONTH	1-2		Extre	3 IMES					MEAN	I AT				1-2 Daily	MEAN	Daily		Exti	TEMES	
	MEAN	Нібії	DATE	Low	DATE	0100	0400	0700	1000	1300	1600	1909	2200	MEAN	Max.	Min.	MAX.	DATE	Min.	DATE
T	990.6	1016 6	30fb	961.7	26th	38.5	37.5	38.8	40,4	43,4	42.4	40,7	39.1	40.1	46.7	84.8	69	19th	31	18th
January	002.6	1017.9	2841	953.5		42.1	41.3	41.3	42.9	45.6	46.7	43.9	42,9	43.3	51.3	38.3	63	16th	- 33	6, 12, 27, 28
February	195.0	1098.8	2000 93ed	969.0	18th	38.5	37.5	37.7	40.2	43.1	42.8	41.1	39,3	40.0	46.6	35.6	58	13th	30	7th
March	1001.2	1020.0	16th	989.3	30th	40.1	39.2	39,3	40.6	44.0	43.9	42.8	41.6	41.4	48.7	34.8	<u>-71</u>	7th	28	25th
April	006.0	1025.8	31et	971.5	14th	33.3	33.0	32.6	33.2	34.9	34.8	34.3	33.4	33.7	39.2	28.4	60	23rd	21	30th, 31st
May	990.9	1020.7	91ei	963.7	80	31.2	31.4	31.5	30,9	32,6	32.8	31.6	31.5	31.7	38.1	26.0		23rd	17	28th
June	990.4	1024.2	9(b	961.7	16th	28.1	28.4	28.6	28.9	30.0	29.6	29.1	28.8	28.9	33.9	23.5	47	18th	17	7th
July	10(02 -)	1020.0	1065	973.6	14th	26.4	25.7	25.8	26.9	30.4	29.4	27.8	27.5	27.5	34.3	21.6	-17	28th		4th
August	007.7	1019.1	7th	967 %	28th	31.4	30.8	31.1	32.2	34.3	34.2	33.0	31.3	32.3	38,6	26.5	52	íst	16	15th
September	0000.1	1022 8	Ath	956.9	17th	30.9	30.9	31.9	33.3	34.5	34.1	32.0	31.2	32.3	37.5	27.8	49	7th	21	19th
October	000.9	1017.9	22nd	969.1	94b	32.0	31.4	33.0	34.9	35.7	36,1	34.1	32.7	33.7	38.7	29.2	54	15th	22	22nd, 27th
November	998.8	1015.1	1.4 19th	978.7	26th	35.9	35.9	37.1	39.2	-10.9	40.1	38.6	37.2	38.1	44.5	33.1	58	5th	23	lst
December	998.7	1010.1	180 1200.												·					-
Total	11975.8	12286.3		11608.9	-	408.4	403,0	408.7	423.6	449.4	446.9	429.0	416.5	423.0	498.1	359.6	682		271	
 Mean	998.0	1023.9	-	967.4	-	34.0	33.6	34.1	35.3	37.5	37.2	35,7	35.5	35,3	41.5	30.0	57		23	-

Annual Meteorological Table for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1951.

2

100

PAGE 9.

Момтн				REI	LATIVE	HUMH	DITY %			T			CLOI	JD A	MOU	INT	(okta	s)		SUN	SHINE		Ditter	
				M	EAN AT	t			1-2 DAII					MEAN	AT				1-2	- (1	Daily)		RAINF	LL (nims.)
	0100	0.400	0700	1000	1300	0 1600	1900	2200	Мел	N. 01	0 0				1		1 -	1	DAILS	MEAN	% OF		MAX	r.
January	76	80	79	7-1	67	67	70	70							300	1600	1900	2200	MEAN	(Ers)	Poss.	Tor,	L FAL	L DATE
February March	75 83	78	77	74	65	61	67	70	74	5.	6 (0 5	5.6 1 5.7 6	.8	6.2	5.4	5.8	6.0	6.4	6.1	4.93		304.	9 67.6	Zōth
April	73	72	74	82 72	74 66	75	76	80	80	5.	5 5	.4 6	1 (5.2	5.8	5.8 5.4	5.5 5.5	5.0	5.6 5.7	5.45 2.09		130.	8 63.4	25th
May June	81	82	81	80	80	79	80	68 79	70 80) - I. I.	.6 5. 0 1	2 5	.5 1	5.5	5. 6	4.6	4.2	5.0	2.58		295.5	2 <u>151.9</u> 3 15.5	lst 25th
July	74		79	78 73	76	74	7.4	77	77	4.3	4.	7	5 5. 5 5.	4 5	.6	5.2	3.9 4.0	3.8 4.5	4.6	0.97	n wo	135.7	45.7	lst
Angust	73	74	74	73	67	72	76 71	7-1 7-1	73 7•)	4.2	4.(5.2	5.	7 5.	.1	5.4	4.8	4.0	4.8	0.01	kne	108.9 79.7	17.7	6th
October	75 80	75 78	73 77	73 75	70	71	72	72	73	4.2	4.1	9 4.9 5.5	4.0 5.0	5 5. 1 5.	4	5.0 5.5	4.1	3.7	4.5	2.41	Not	94,3	29,4	12th
November	84	84	82	79	72 75	74 73	80 78	84	78 90	5.7	5.6	6.3	6.3	5.0	3 1	5.7	5.9	4.2 5.5	5.8	3.59 4.63		137.8	38.4	21st
December	80	80	74	68	64	67	72	78	73	0.2 5.8	6.4 5.9	6.4 6.2	6.7 6.5	6.0	i (53	6.8	6.6	6.5	4.54		105.5	30.5	26th 7th
Total	981	936	926	901	847	853	888	016									0.0	0.1	6.2	4.48		31.8	11.7	28th
Mean	78	79							900	58.6	61.3	68.2	70.2	68,0	66,	6 6	2.8 [59,3	64.5 8	7.89		1573.7	515.0	_
		10	11	75	71	71	74	76	75	4.9	5.1	5.7	5.9	5.7	5.1	5 4	5.2	4.9	5.4	3.17				

Annual Meteorological Table for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1951.

										WEAT	HER: :	No. of 1)	1 ays								
MONTH		Темре	RATURE	4	P	RECIPITA	1 and a stress	5	5	6	Ű	6	6	6	11	6	7	ī	8	9	10
	High Min,	Low Max.	Low Min.	High Max.	10 mms	0 mms	smm 0.0	RCE = (RCE =	RAIN	wow	LE R.L.	3TZZ)	latt.	UN DER	206	AUDA	EAR	Lytha	FROST	t.d
	}41°r	{ 23°F	< 14°₽	angle 59°F	= > 0.	17	= { 10	₩2 02	Po			x	DR		Thu	H	U ^r C	CI,	SNow	GROUND	DRI
January	3	0	0	2	23	21	9	14	2	21	5	9	.,	1		0		+			
February	5	0	0	5	13	10	3	13	1	13	2	6	7	, n	1		1-1	0	2	1	0
March	4	0	0	0	16	12	6	5	0	15	0	5	7	0	0	0	10	0	0		0
April	10	0	0	4	15	9	1	14	3	13		.,					13	1	0	-	0
May	1	0	0	I	18	14	3	5	0	10		2	2	-	0	3	6	1	()	-	0
June	0	0	0	0	17	15	5	8	3	6	.)(.,	J	1	0	2	5	4	9	-de	2
July	0	0	0	0	16	14	.,	9	0		10	4	+	2	- 0	1	5	2	30	1 U D	1
August	0	3	1	0	11	9		G	0		10		2	3	0		7	3	31	re	7
September	0	1	0	0	 99	16	5	0	0		10	2	4	4	0	0	9	4	31	ot	4
October	0	0	()	0	1.1	10		7	Z	10	18	6	4	0	1	0	9	1	30	4	3
November	I	0	0	0	16	10	2		2	5	13	1	Ð	0	0	0	13	2	25		5
December	2	0	0	0	17	10	1	э 0	0	8	16	2	5	5	0	I	16	0	45		0
						10		8	0	14	11	5	7	1	U	I	14	0	-1		0
Total	26	-1	1	12	198	151	45	100	13	121	137	-49	51		2		121		177		22
Mean	2	-	-	1	17	13	-4	8	1	10	11	-1		2	-	1		1	15		2

Annual Meteorological Table for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1951.

.

¥ / /

PAGE II.

Annual Meteorological Table for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1951.

	2 MEAN WIND						WI	ND: N	umber o	f observa	tions, at i	all hours,	of :—					
MONTH	SPEED		For	RCES (Be	aufort)						I	Directio	NS (degre	ees)	-			
	KNOTS	8 or more	6 10 7	1 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	350 10 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 10 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	200 10 280	290 10 310	320 10 340
January	9,9	2	20	80	85	61	35	5	1	8	12	5	3	.,,	7	10	91	17
February	9.1	1	32	53	67	71	18	5	5	22	5	3	6	4	4	16	0 1	97
March	4.6	0	4	38	101	105	19	3	3	33	12	4	G	3	5	8	18	90
April	11.1	6	-43	66	61	64	11	2	2	10	13	6	6	4	11	97	37	44
May	ô.2	0	5	57	GO	126	20	4	1	6	4	7	3	6	5	8	13	45
June	7.9	6	1.	66	65	89	13	-1	2	5	5	4	2	3	16	18	26	53
July	8.0	0	15	79	65	89	15	2	0	8	10	4	1	0	n	26		51
August	6.9	0	6	79	77	86	24	4	1	2	10	17	9		19	17	14	44
September	10.J	3	11	116	58	52	.34	3	1	6	10	3	2	1	12	26	37	53
October	7.0	3	11	58	95	81	28	6	3	10	17	15	2	5	14	12	21	34
November	6.4	0	10	49	109	72	36	12	3	16	37	9	4	2	5		10	
December	6.9	0	15	51	111	7-1	4()	5	2	27	31	6	1	0	8	8	10	36
Total	93.4	21	183	792	954	970	293	55	24	153	166	83	45	31	120	185	279	516
Mean	7.8	2	15	66	79	8[24	õ	2	13	14	7	4	3	10	 15	23	43

PAGE 12.

÷

Annual Meteorological Table for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1951.

				_	VI	SIBI	LITY				LO	ow ci	JOUD (okti	AMO as)	UNTS									CLOU	D HI	EIGH	rrs	11							UD
MONTH]	m	m	m.	ш.	m,	h.m.)li m)km					1						ALL	Amoux	rs (m	etres)						7-8	Окт	as (mo	stres)			CIJO
	= \ 40m	40m - 20	200m - 400	l = moof	1 km - 2k	$h = m \eta \tilde{c}$	4km - 10	10km - 20	20km - 40	A tole	0	1 - 2	3 - 5	6 - 7	8	9	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	`} <i>6000</i>	30	110	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	\ <i>6000</i>	NO
January	0	0	1	9	1	17	-18	37	64	71	15	58	49	59	65	2	2	3	3	(1) 19	(<i>1</i>) 51	(24) 147	(2) 8	П	3	2	0	Q	9	$\binom{4}{28}$	(15) 43 (12)	$\binom{(2)}{2}$	4	0	1
February	0	0	2	6	4	11	-40	-29	62	70	10	80	42	39	51	2	3	7	20	(2) 20	(6) 36	116	12	-1	-1	2	0	12	8	11	18	2	1	0	5
Nul			0	u	13	8	25	52	70	73	-34	51	49	50	61	3	3	7	$\binom{l}{18}$	(2) 32	(<i>13</i>) 46	(11) 91	(5)	13	0	3	1	12	(7) 18	$\binom{11}{22}$	$\begin{pmatrix} (6) \\ 21 \end{pmatrix}$	2	1	0	21
March	0	-			1.7			20	06	65	213	80	22	- 46	.11	4		4	7	10	(1) = 36	(5) 103	(5) 40	19	3	-1	1	4	9	22	$\begin{pmatrix} 1 \\ 25 \end{bmatrix}$	(2) 3	1	U	14
April	0		1	2	11		21	- 20	50	00	00	50	50		10	×			3	8	(1) = 30	(4) 101	(4) 35	16	11	8	1	2	4	19	$(4) \\ 25$	$\binom{(1)}{0}$	4	1	35
May	U	2	2	3	+	2	25	43	100	07	62	0.5	90	23	40	1-	1.			7	-17	(3)	(7)	·)·)	9	17	0	0	â	30	(2) 33	1	2	1	29
June	0	1	0	3	-1	8	35	44	63	82	60	50	26	37	50	14	11	0	0	(1)	(1)	(9)	(1)	10	.,	1.1	0	0	(1)	$\binom{l}{21}$	(8)	(1)	.,		28
July	0	0	3	7	2	5	- 38	46	62	85	-49	61	33	45	46	14	1-1	i I	1	9	35 (2)	(8)	(2)	10	-	10				(/)	(8)	(2)	- -	0	1.0
August	0	0	0	5	4	6	24	35	62	112	74	-16	33	40	45	10	10	0	1	(3)	28 (19)	(21)	(1)	24	10	10		0	(2)	10 (10)	(5)	(1)	4	0	-107
September	0	0	0	6	4	7	38	53	54	78	37	58	32	60	36	17	17	2	0		51 U.D	98 (24)	(3)	11	4	17	0	0	$\frac{7}{(1)}$	21 (8)	$\frac{28}{(15)}$	0 (3)	2	U	22
October	0	0	0	0	6	-1	39	73	66	54	17	-1-1	46	61	67	13	13	2	0	13	73	98	32	- 1	2	13	()	0	8	45 (6)	24 (34)	3	0	0	
November	0		0	11	4	7	37	78	68	35	1	37	43	71	79	9	9	0	0	19	61	114	33	L	0	9	0	0	17	38	31	3	1	0	0
December	0	0	0	:	1	6	47	80	57	54	11	48	57	60	70	2	2	1	33	(3) 26	(6)	(57)	(6) 30	6	5	2	0	1	18	33	14	1	0	1	0
Total	0		9	6-	58	88	417	606	824	846	406	1:66	499	597	651	101	102	28	(1) 56	(15) 181	(7J) 556	(<i>223</i>) 1277	(46) 314	150	50	101	3	31	(8) 111	(48) 306	(137) 333	(20) 22	22	4	206
Mean		1			5	7	35	50	69	70	34	55	42	50	54	8	9	2	5	(<i>I</i>) 15	(6) 46	(19) 106	(4) 26	13	4	8		3	(1) 9	(4) 25	(11) 28	(2) 2	2	+	17

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

PAGE 13.

Annual Meteorological Table for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1951.

					WINI) FORCES	S IN TW	elve di	RECTION	IS			
FORCE	350	20	50	80	110	140	170	200	230	200	290	320	
	to	10	to	to	10	10	10	to	10	to	10	10	ALL
	10	40	70	100	130	100	190	220	250	280	310	340	DIRECTIONS
1	72	17	7	62	37	28	16	9	21	28	20	36	353
2	74	21	5	37	35	11	- 11	-1	11	19	18	42	288
3	60	16	11	39	32	13	8	5	6	13	32	78	313
4	74	1	1	15	-48	26	8	5	30	40	87	183	513
5	11	0	0	0	9	5	1	3	25	42	71	112	279
6	1	Û	0	υ	9	0	0	3	15	25	35	51	139
7	0	0	0	0	1	0	1	2	-1	10	14	12	44
= > 8	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	8	8	2	2	21
Total	293	55	24	153	166	83	45	31	120	185	279	516	1950

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

CALMS 970.

	N	I.S.L. P.	RESSURE	E (mbs.)								AIR T	EMPER	ATURE	(°F)					
MONTH	22 DAUX		Extri	EM ES					Mean	1 AT				1-2 Daily	MEAN	DAILY		Extri	EM ES	
	MEAN	HIGH	DATE	Low	DATE	0001	0300	0600	0900	1200	1500	1800	2100	MEAN	Max.	Mix.	Max.	DATE	Min.	DATE
Tapuary	983.8	1012.2	29th	963.1	lst	32.3	32.0	32.1	33.0	33.7	34.3	33.6	32.8	33.0	35.8	30.0	49	31st	26	21st
February	987.3	1006.2	1st	961.7	19th	34.0	33.9	33.7	34.5	35.4	35.2	34 .5	33.8	34.4	37.2	31.4	51	lst	25	28th
Manch	996.5	1016.3	4th	970.7	2nd	34.1	33.8	33.6	33.9	34.2	34.3	33.9	33.9	34.0	36.6	30.9	44	5th, 10th	16	30th
Annil	994.6	1016.3	15th	971.0	29th	33.5	33.3	33.7	34.3	34.1	34.2	34.1	34.0	33.9	38.5	30.1	52	18th	19	19th
April	995.0	1024.8	27th	941.9	2nd	24.8	24.6	24.4	24.2	24.7	24.7	24.9	25.1	24.7	29.8	20.1	41	20th	-3	27th
мау	097.9	1011.7	19th	948.4	5th	22.9	22.5	22.4	22.4	22.6	23.4	22.6	21.9	22.6	29.1	15.7	-11	22nd	-1-1	28th
June	090.0	1017.4	8th	958.4	27th	12.8	12.6	11.6	11.3	12.9	18.1	14.1	13.7	12.8	20.5	5.6	37	10th	-15	17th
July	0077	L 0601	10th	963.1	13th	16.2	17.3	17.5	16.8	18.1	17.5	17.5	18.1	17.4	24.6	9.7	44	31st	-23	2nd
August	000 0	1019.4	1811	955.3	21st	21.9	21.7	21.6	21.8	22.5	22.0	22.1	21.7	21.9	27.8	16.0	38	7th	-7	14th
September	004.0	1012.5	Sed	967.1	15th	24.1	23.5	23.5	24.0	25.8	26.0	25.4	24.7	24.6	28.5	20.2	38	7, 11, 27,	5	23rd
October	1001.0	1024.0	buck	976.1	14tb	25.2	24.5	25.2	25.5	26.5	26.8	26.5	26.1	25.8	28.7	22.6	37	16th, 29th	13	3rd
November	1001.9	1021.0	11(b	076.3	ßth	31.4	30.7	31.7	32.0	32.7	32.6	32.1	31.2	31.8	35.2	28.6	48	1415	23	7th
December	996.5	1005.5	1)111	510.5																
Total	11914.1	12192.1	-	11553.1	-	313.2	310.4	311.0	313.7	323.2	324.1	321.3	317.0	316.9	372.3	260.9	520		65	-
Mean	992.8	1016.0	-	962.8	-	26.1	25.9	25.9	26.1	26.9	27.0	26.8	26.4	26.4	31.0	21.7	43.3		5.4	-

-

Annual Meteorological Table for Signy Island, South Orkneys, 1951.

PAGE 15.

				REL	TIVE 1	IUMIDI	ТҮ %			1		CI	LOUD	АМО	UNT	(oktas)		SUN:	SHINE aily)	RA	[NFAL]	L (mms.)
MONTH		,	-	Ме	AN AT				1-2 Datlý				Mв	AN AT	1			1-2 DAILY	MEAN	% OF		Max	
	0001	0300	0600	0900	1200	1500	1800	2100	MEAN.	0001	0300	0000	0900	1200	1500	1800	2100	MEAN	(Hrs)	Poss.	TOTAL	FALL	DATE
January	86	86	87	84	83	84	85	87	85	7.6	7.7	7.7		7.4	7.3	7.6	7.4	7.5	1.77				
February	86	85	86	85	84	83	85	84	85	7.2	7.3	7.7	7.5	7.4	7.5	7.4	7.6	7.1	1.17				
March	89	90	90	88	86	86	87	90	88	7.3	7.6	7.4	7.4	7.4	7.2	7.1	7.0	73	1.17				
April	90	90	89	88	87	87	88	88	88	6.8	7.3	7.0	6.8	7.1	7.1	7.1	7.0	7.0	1.24				
May	85	86	84	86	88	85	85	85	85	6.1	6.3	6.1	6.8	6.8	d.6	61	5.7	1.0	0.17	_	eq	pa	pe
June	85	84	85	84	85	85	86	8G	85	6.2	6.2	6,3	7.2	6.6	7.5	7.9	7.1	0.0	0.47	1.00	rd	rd	rde
July	79	80	80	80	79	79	79	79	75	6.3	6.2	5.9	6.5	6.5	7.9	6.5	e.c	0.8	0.20	k n	000	660	009
August	79	80	82	81	79	81	81	78	80	5.4	6.0	5.8	6.0	6.2	6.6	5.0	0.0	0.0	0.40	ot	-	t r	
September	84	85	84	83	83	82	84	86	84	6.5	5.9	68	6.6	0.2	6.6	79	0.0	5.9	1.47	~	No	No	No
October	82	84	82	83	80	81	80	80	81	64	6.6	6.0	6.1	0.0	0.6	4.0 	0.0	6,6	1.86				
November	84	85	85	85	82	82	82	84	84	7.5	7.7	7.6	7.5	0.0 = p 1	7.5	0.5	6.5	6.5	3.18				
December	85	85	85	85	83	84	82	84	84	7.7	7.9	7.8	7.6	7.8	7.0	7.0	7.5	7.6	1.39				
							i							4.0	1.0	7.0	7.6	7.7	0.63			1	
Total	1014	1020	1019	1012	999	999	1004	1011	1008	81.0	82.7	83,0	83.7	83.7	85,3	83,9	81.3	83.1	14.95				
Mean	85	85	85	84	83	83	84	84	84	6.7	6.9	6.9	7.0	7.0	7.1	7.0	6.8	6.9	1.25				

									v	VEATH	ER: N	o, of Day	l s								
MONTH		Темре	RATURE	4	Pr	ECIPITAT	1 108	ô 9	5 or	6	8	6	G	6	G	6	5	7	8	9	10
	High Min.	Low Max.	Low Min.	High Max.	sum 01.	smm 0,	0.0 mms	TIND =	IND SIGE	RAIN	Sxow	Strer	DEFZZLE	Hait	ндурки	Fou	TOULY	CLEAR	W LATNO	IND FROST	JRIFT
	} 32° ғ	< 5°₽	ζ− J° F	}41°₽	= > 0.	1.	1	HE.	H'H		I				T.				SNI	GROL	Π
January -	9	0	0	2				14	2	12	21	6	12	I	0	3	26	U			0
February	17	0	0	4				19	6	14	15	7	7	1	0	0	23	0			I.
March	15	0	0	6				18	3	12	14	5	10	1	0	3	23	0			0
April	20	0	0	6				27	13	17	15	6	11	1	0	3	20	- 0			0
May	4	1	0	0	ded	ded	ded	18	7	7	23	3	2	0	0	1	18	0	d e d	qed	0
June	1	1	1	. 0	C O T	COL	COL	18	6	3	24	1	4	0	0	1	22	0	COL	6 O L	I
July	I	10	10	0	1.0	re	re	24	3	2	22	4	1	3	0	2	21	U	re	re	3
August	4	7	7	1	ot	0.1	ot	18	11	2	21	3	3	2	0	3	14	2	0 1	01	-1
September	3	I	1	0	z	2	Z	23	12	5	21	6	2	2	0	0	15	U	7.	2	0
October	4	0	0	0				15	2	4	25	8	3	2	U	1	18	1			1
November	0	0	0	0				10	3	1	21	4	+	3	0	3	24	0		i	0
December	7	0	0	2				11	2	7	16	7	12	2	Û	5	30	0			0
Total	85	20	19	21				215	70	86	238	60	71	18	0	25	254	3			10
Mean	7	2	2	2				18	6	7	20	5	6	1	-	2	21	-			1

PAGE 17.

	2 Mean						WI	ND: N	unber of	observat	ions, at a	ll hours,	of ;—	_				
MONTH	SPEED		For	CES (Bea	ufort)						Ľ	IRECTIO:	s (degre	es)				
	KNOTS	8 or more	6 10 7	4 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	350 70 10	20 10 10	50 10 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	1-10 to 160	170 10 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	290 to 310	320 10 340
January	13.1	4	25	120	70	29	15	2	7	7	19	1	7	2	21	55	78	5
February	16.8	9	61	85	63	6	8	2	7	5	23	2	3	4	14	51	96	3
March	14.3	9	49	88	67	35	8	2	2	-1	54	4	4	3	18	43	68	3
April	21.6	35	84	83	28	10	1	1	I	0	6	2	1	1	14	45	155	3
May	15.5	9	59	95	63	22	14	8	11	10	64	5	6	1	10	33	57	7
June	15.8	15	48	90	58	29	3	8	9	8	24	4	4	4	36	20	89	2
July	15.5	6	69	76	75	22	7	1	2	l	29	14	4	3	22	52	76	15
August	15.2	22	54	69	63	40	11	2	2	4	11	3	9	4	25	20	103	14
September	19.2	31	69	72	56	12	4	3	2	3	16	0	9	3	36	52	91	9
October	13.2	4	51	74	96	23	6	0	3	10	33	4	14	5	16	39	87	8
November	11.4	3	23	82	113	19	5	7	8	15	108	20	12	2	10	13	21	0
December	11.3	4	32	80	97	35	2	õ	1	5	29	8	1	9	14	53	79	4
Total	182.9	151	624	1014	849	282	84	41	55	72	416	67	77	41	236	476	1000	73
Mean	15.2	13	52	84	71	24	ĩ	3	ō	6	35	6	6	3	20	40	83	6

Page 18.

-

					VI	51B1	LITY				LC	OW CL	JUUD (okt:	AMO us)	UNTS									CLOU	D HE	HGE	\mathbf{TS}	11		e					an
MONTH		0m	m	m.	ш.	m	km.	hrm.	min	-										ALL	Amoun	ers (m	etres)						7-8	Окт	AS (In	etres)			CLO
	m() } =	40m - 20	200m - 400	400m - 11	ikm - 2k	2km - 4l	01 - m./F	10km - 20	20km - 40	> tokn	0	1 - 2	3 - 5	6 – 7	8	9	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	¦ 6000	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	\ 6000	NO
January	0	1	3	3	4	12	38	47	44	96	8	10	20	-1-1	166	0	0	i	30	(4) 56	(S) 85	(17) 66	2	7	I	Ð	1	28	(4) 44	(7) 67 (5)	(11) 31 (13)	2	2	0	0
February 1	0	0	0	0	6	4	51	42	-18	73	17	7	22	30	148	0	0	0	47	44	62	52	2	15	0	0	0	-10	30	48	22	1	ն	0	2
ar a		0	0	5	0	0	90	71	37	97	13	14	30	34	155	2	2	3	25	56	$\binom{6}{71}$	(8) 74	4	8	3	2	3	18	-1-1	(6) 56	(8) 35	I	5	0	2
March	0	0	9	9			20			25		10	25	25	145		1	1	12	74	(2) 52	(6) 68	(4) 8	15	2	1	1	11	57	(2) 40	(6) 34	6	10	0	7
April	0	1	0	3	5	8	25	81	<u>62</u>	-00	24				1.10			0	-26	53	(I) = 70	(3) 67	(6)	10	T	0	0	25	46	$\binom{(I)}{39}$	(3) 27	(4) 3	i	0	13
May	0	0	()	T	7	16	-14	67	54	- 59	24	51	90		120					(2)	(1)	(7)	(5)		0	0	0	- 21	$(1)_{72}$	28	(5)	(1)	3	Ō	12
June	0	0	2	2	7	20	58	54	46	51	20	17	27	31	145	0	Ų	0	21	- M2	40 (5)	(8)	(7)							(2)	(4)	(5)		.,	10
July	0	0	1	5	14	13	52	55	39	69	36	19	15	42	135	1	1	0	27	56	90 (2)	(1)	(2)	10	~		0	2-1	-10	(2)	10	(1)	+	2	10
August	0	0	0	10	-4	11	34	53	63	73	44	27	26	35	116	0	0	0	7	55	73	55 (2)	(1)	15	1	0	()	ō	49	01 (8)	25 (2)	3	4	0	28
September	0	1	3	2	4	11	40	58	52	69	20	24	22	-41	133	0	0	U	7	-11	lõí	69	$\frac{2}{\omega}$	6	5	0	0	6	25	83	37	2	I	4	9
October	0	0	U	2	6	3	29	- 37	67	104	-28	26	29	39	126	0	0	U	10	52	77	74	8	12	-1	U	0	5	35	57	41	5	긷	0	11
November		1	1	3	6	5	28	32	-41	123	0	9	22	34	171	4	4	2	4	36	(3)	(11) 73	(6)	U	0	4	2	-1	-29	93	47	3	U	0	U
December	0	0	1	3	5	8	35	32	61	103	3	3	14	36	191	1	1	3	34	60	(6) 98	(8) 45	(13)	L	2	1	3	28	-17	(8) 79	(8) 30	(73)	1	U	0
Total	0		11	39	77	111	463	629	634	952	237	197	292	. 426	1759	9	y	10	250	(<i>6</i>) 665	(<i>48</i>) 943	(<i>91</i>) 740	(<i>48</i>) 67	107	27	9	10	215	(5) 526	(43) 707	(79) 374	(<i>31</i>) 36	39	6	102
Mean	-	-	1	3	6	9	39	52	53	79	20	16	24	36	147	T	1	1	21	55	(4) 79	(8) 62	(4) 6	9	2	1	1	18	44	(4) 59	(7) 31	(3) 3	3	-	8

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

PAGE 19.

		1			WIN	D FORCE	S IN TW	ELVE D	RECTIO	NS			
FORCE	350	20	50	80	110	140	170	200	230	200	100	1	1
	to	to	to	to	10	10	10	10	to	10	2:11)	320	ALL
	10		70	100	130	100	190	220	250	280	310	to 340	DIRECTIONS
1	1	3	5	15	26	10	12	.,	11				
2	12	6	9	9	60	18	2.1	Le Le	1-1	17	16	2	123
3	15	10	11	16	84	20	.10	10		34	-11	4	269
-1	18	7	9	14	111	-0	-20	14	55	105	81	18	457
5	17	7	9	0		14	10	6	59	117	168	9	540
6	9	4	7		140	4	I	2	38	101	207	15	474
7	9			2	36	3	2	0	24	52	215	11	365
= > 8	2		0	Э	27	0	0	I	Ŕ	36	164	8	0.46
	-	0	5	2	8	0	0	0	2	14	108	6	151
Total	84	41	55	72	416	67	77	-11	236	476		-0	

Annual Meteorological Table for Signy Island, South Orkneys, 1951. Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

CALMS 282.

.

		M. S. L.	PRESSUI	RE (mbs.)								AIR	TEMPE	RATUR	E (°F)					
молтн	1-2 D XUX		Extr	REMES ³					Mea	AN AT				1-2 DAILY	МЕА	1 N DAILY		Ext	REMES	
	MEAN ,	H ign	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	MAX.	MIN.	MAX.	DATE	Mix	Dum
January	985.8	1008.4	30th	961.7	12th	32.2	32.4	33.7	34.1	34.2	33.6	33.2	32.2	33.2	36.6	30.0	50	31st		
March	987.6 996.5	999,2 1012.6	10th 5th, 6th	971.1	19th 25th	34.8 33.6	34.7 93 9	35.2	36.4	36.3	36.0	35.2	34.9	35.4	39,3	32.4	50	116h	24	2011 22, 27 2011
April	990.7	1011.4	19th	971.7	28th	35.8	35.3	35.1	35.5	35,2	35.5	33.6	33.5 35.8	33.9	37.0 39.0	30.8 31.9	46	6th, 7th	22	20th
May June	994.9	<u>1029.8</u> 1009.5	28th	967.1	Ist	27.8	27.9	27.5	27.6	27.6	27.1	27.2	27.6	27.5	31.1	22.7	38	20th	9	19th 22nd
July	988.7	1013.3	7th	908.5 955.3	26th 26th	23.5	24.3 19.8	24.0	23.2	22.1 20.3	21.9	21.8	22.5	22.9	28.1	15.6	35	2nd	1	15th
August	992.8	1017.1	10th	956.5	31st	22.1	22.7	23.1	23.8	24.1	23.5	23.6	28.1	20.2	26.1 28.3	14.2	39 37	8th 11th, 21st	ا د	14th, 17th
October	992.1 993.2	1018.9	30th 2nd	960.1 969.8	1st 27th	22.0	21.7	22.5	24.1 50 E	24.4	23.1	23.1	22.7	22.9	28.9	17.3	35	20th, 30th	5	lith
November	1002.8	1018.9	22nd	981.1	14th	28.1	28.5	29,6	30,3	28.8 30.7	28.7 30,2	28.2 29.2	27.7 28.6	27.9 29.4	31.9 32.4	24.0	39 30	4th 2001	11	14th
December	996.8	1009.2	2nd	975.9	14th	34.4	34.5	35.9	36.9	36.8	36.6	36.0	35.0	35.8	39.5	32.4	46	28th	16 27	4th 6th
Total	11911.8	12168.4	-	11615.7	-	341.9	341.6	348.3	355.4	355.4	350,8	347.0	343.6	347.9	398.2	295.3	501		 J6I	-
Mean	992.7	1014.0	-	968,0	-	28.5	28.5	29.0	29.6	29.6	29.2	28.9	28.6	29.0	33,2	24.6	41.7		13.4	_

Annual Meteorological Table for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1951.

.

PAGE 21.

MONTH				REL	ATIVE	HUMID	1TY %					(rou	D AN	IOUN	T (ok	tas)			SUN (L	SHINE Daily)	RA	INFAL	L (mms.)
			1	Ma	SAN AT				L-2 DAILA				З	IEAN ,	VP I				1.2	1	1		1	
	0200	0500	0800	1100	: 199	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	0200	0 050	0 080	0 11	00 14	00 17	00 0			DAILY MEAN	MEAN (Hrs)	% OF	1	MAX.	
January Rob	85	85	82	81	82	83	83	85	83												1.055.	LOTAL	FALL	DATE
March	86	87	85	88	82	85	87	88	86	7.0	6.1	2 6.1 3 6.1		.9 7 0 6	10 7	.2	7.2	6.9	7.0	8.21				
April	86	87	84	84	82	84	85	85	85	6.6	6.5	6,0	3 7.	2 7.	0 7	.0 0	6.0	7.2 6.4	6.9 6.7	2.50				
May	87	87	89	85	84	84	80 84	85 84	85 85	6.5	6.2	6.2	6.	4 6.	6 6.	7 6	.3	6.5	6.4	1.03				
June July	85	86	85	86	85	85	84	86	85	6.2	6.3	6.4	6.0	; 6. 7	3 6.	2 5	.9 1	5.7	6.3	0.22	шw	rded	pop.	ded
August	84	85	80 83	83	83 83	81	81	84	83	5.9	6.0	6,5	6.8	6.0	5.1) 6.	5 0	5.3 5.5	6.6 6.3	0.00	kno	000.	6 6 0 1	ecor
September	80	80	80	80	79	оа 78	82 80	84 79	83	55 10	6.1	6.5	6.0	6.2	5.8	5.	7 5	.3	5.9	0.98	Not	01 1	ot 1	01 r
October November	83 81	83	82	80	79	80	81	82	81	6.1	6.2	5.8 6.5	5.8 6.3	5.3	5.4	4.9) 4.	.9	5.3	2.87		N	N	N
December	85	84	80 82	80 80	80	81	18	82	81	6.9	7.1	7.4	7.1	7.0	7.1	6.8	6. 6.	.1	6.2 7.0	3.13				
						82	83	86	83	6.9	6.5	6.2	6.4	6.1	6.0	6.4	5.5	9	6.3	4.30				
Potal	1010	1018	1000	990	984	990	997	1010	999	75.9	76.8	77.9	79.6	77.5	77.1	75.8	74.5		35.0					
fean	84	85	83	83	82	83	83	84	83	6.3	64	6.5	6.0					-						

Annual Meteorological Table for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1951.

										WEAT	HER:	No. of D	1 ays								
MONTH		Темрі	RATURE	ł	P	CECIPITA	TION I	5	5	6	в	6	6	6	1	6	1	T	8	8	10
	High Min.	Low Max.	Low Min.	HIGH MAX.	10 mms	0 mms	sum 0.	RCE = 6		AIN SIL	NOW	. E.G.T.	IZZLE	TIV	NDER	50	.Kd. 10	an:	LAINA	Rost	i.
	} 32°F	< 5°₽	-1°¥	}41°₽	= > 0.	= /1/	= } 10	W. Fo	Fol	Π	x	- Z	DR		Тиц		CLC	CLI	MONS	ROUND	DRU
January	12	0	0	4				ю								_				0	
February	21	0	0	6				11	5		21	- 15	10	1	0	0	21	0			0
March	18	0	0	7					-1	11	11	6	16	1	0	1	19	0			1
April	24	0	0	8					3	12	11	3	6	2	0	2	19	0			3
May	3	0	0	0	pa	7	p	26	- 11	22	11	9	11	7	0	0	15	0			
June	0	ů	Ő	0	rd	rde	rde	15	-4	5	20	ճ	9	1	U	0	15	1	ed	e d	10
July	3	0	0	0	eco	6 6 0	000	17	8	1	28	6	-1	1	0	0	18	0	ord	ord	16
August		0	0	0	-	-	-	18	-1	З	25	3	5	2	0	0	18	0	ce c	000.	10
Sentember	0	0	0	0	No	0N	Not	18	10	1	25	6	2	1	0	0	17	0	+	-	12
Octoben		2	0	0				16	4	0	19	2	1	I	0	0	1 11	2	No	N o	19
November		0	0	0				20	3	3	22	7	8	2	0	0	17	0			11
Deveniber	t l	0	0	0				8	0	1	21	3	7	-4	0	0	25	0			5
December	23	0	0	8				9	3	14	10	4	9	7 1	0	0	17	0			7
Total	113	υ	0	33				170													
								179	57	82	224	70	88	24	0	3	212	3			85
Mean	9	-	-	3				15	5	7	19	6	7	2		_	18				

Annual Meteorological Table for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1951.

Page 23.

Annual Meteorological Table for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1951.

5

	2 MEAN WIND						w	IND : 1	Sumber a	f observa	tions, at a	ill hours,	of :					
MONTH	SPEED		For	nces (Be	aufort)						I	Directio	NS (degre	ces)				
	K NOTS	8 or more	6 10 7	4 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	350 to 10	20) 10 40	50 10 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 10 160	170 10 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	260 10 280	290 10 310	320 to 340
January	11,3	3	12	110	92	31	29	9	19	-41	21	3	4]		21	18	17	23
reornary	11.8	10	18	74	84	38	- 31 -	ЪĒ	9	24	-1	3	4	7	17	46	17	10
March	12.6	12	21	104	· 84	27	- 36	27	8	40	24	3	3	3	10	20	19	10
April	17.6	18	53	115	50	1	68	24	L II	11	-4	.2	.,	ß	11	5.0	10	15
May	13.7	7	-1.1	86	81	30	25	37	12	39	18	9	0	0	1.4		28	14
June	15.6	46	39	101	66	18	20	15	5	38	1.9	19		0		24	19	15
July	14.8	7	-16	109	63	23	34	22	8	26	10	0			21	-49	18	14
August	14.7	24	29	80	88	27	34	.1.2	16		19	IJ	0	4	23	37	25	18
September	12.3	12	31	79	63					20	3	2	()	6	15	41	16	21
October	13.0	5	37	97	85	- 00 - 01	20	21	(10	1	5	6	24	49	22	8
November	11.1	0	16	00	- 99 101	- 24	30	27	15	23	12	8	10	8	21	33	20	17
Ducember	10.0	î,	10		101	24	18	22	24	30	32	24	14	3	18	18	7	G
	10,0	5	(1)	89	114	31	30	18	6	38	5	0	2	6	26	33	32	21
Total	158.5	119	359	F139 .	971	332	376	278	140	346	164	77	55	76	230	432	234	180
Mean	13.2	10	30	95	81	28	31	23	12	29	1-1	6	Đ	6		36	20	15

Page 24.
Annual Meteorological Table for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1951.

					VI	SIBI	LITY				Ľ)₩ C	LÖUD (okt	AMO as)	UNTS	5								CLOU	D H	EIGI	trs	11							D III
MONTH	m	200m	mOof	1k.m	2km	th:m	tokm	20km	404-m	im.										ALL	Амоц	sts (m	etres)						7-	8 Oct	ras (m	etres)			CLOU
)#	- mOF	200m -	#100H	1 km -	2km -	- w.H	- m.y01	- m.y07	of 1	0	1 - 2	3 - 5	13 - 7	8	9	30	60	120	300	400	1200	2400	60 00	} 6000	- 30	60	120	300	100	1200	2400	6000	\$6000	NO
January	0	0	0	0	4	7	28	33	90	×6	9	1-1	41	71	108	5	5	0	1	29	(8) 86	(22) 105	(10) 12	3	ti	5	0	1	25	(7) -10	(19) 50	(9) 7	2	0	0
February	0	0	1	0	4	9	28	30	- 91	61	9	18	37	62	96	2	2	2	-1	51	$(14) \\ 62$	(11) 74	(14) 20	5	4	2	2	4	33	(14) 23	$(9) = \frac{22}{2}$	(12) 13	1	0	0
March	0	0	1	1	5	13	. 11	37	108	42	11	21	39	59	Пă	3	3	0	2	41	(16) 86	(7) 92	(5) 13	ճ	Т	3	0	2	28	$(16) \\ 55$	(5) 42	(4) 6	3	0	4
April	0	0	3	0	ō	9	29	81	102	11	8	-41	51	46	91 U	з	3	0	.1	$\binom{(2)}{25}$	$(14) \\ 121$	(16) 77	(7) 2	5	1	3	0	4	$\binom{2}{10}$	(<i>12</i>) 60	(11) 14	(3) ()	0	0	2
May	0	0	5	9	13	8	38	50 i	117	я	26	17	35	57	92	21	21	0	0	17	(1) 112	(3) 72	(3) ()	к	6	21	0	0	15	(1) 74	(3) 36	(2) ()	0	0	12
June	0	2	11	21	14	15	40	71	61	5	18	16	31	55	70	50	50	0	0	1-1	(1) [00	$(2) \\ 54$	(3) - 4	7	-1	50	0	0	14	$\binom{l}{72}$	(1) 19	(3) 1	0	1	7
July	0	1	5	5	16	21	57 ,	68	71	-1	22	25	33	66	75	27	27	0	0	15	(1) 102	(1) 78	(3) +	7	4	27	0	0	13	$\begin{pmatrix} I \\ 69 \end{bmatrix}$	$\binom{2}{32}$	(3) 1	1	0	u
August	2	4	6	11	11	21	33	69	69	22	46	22	29	51	71	29	29	0	0	21	100	(8) -18	(3) 4	14	16	29	0	0	21	62	$\binom{(8)}{9}$	(3) 1	0	0	16
September	υ	0	0	5	12	11	30	56	94	32	4.1	36	34	57	56	13	13	0	0	14	80	(5) 80	(/) 9	8	12	13	0	0	14	45	(4) 27	(1) 3	0	0	24
October	0	0	0	4	12	13	29	47	113	30	24	27	42	79	63	13	13	0	0	19	(3) 100	$\begin{pmatrix} (8) \\ 8\overline{i} \end{pmatrix}$	(*) 5	ō.	10	13	U	0	15	(2) 53	(5) 33	(7) 2	2	1	9
November	0	0	1	12	12	14	15	29	127	30	4	23	31	80	7x	24	24	1	1	10	(2) 72	(<i>20</i>) 103	(24) = 25	3	0	24	1	1	7	(2) 36	(14) 40	(22) 12	2	0	1
December	0	0	0	0	0	14	6	46	134	48	lõ	32	47	81	73	0	0	0	2	(1) 26	(4) 95	(<i>19</i>) 93	(5) 17	8	7	0	0	t	(1) 19	(3) 48	(16) 36	(3) 6	3	1	0
Total	2	7	33	68	108	155	374	617	1.177	379	236	292	450	764	988	190	190	8	14	(3) 282	(64) 1116	(<i>125</i>) 964	(86) 115	79	71	190	3	13 :	(3) 214	(<i>59</i>) 637	(97) 360	(72) 52	14	3	86
Mean	-	1	3	6	9	13	31	51	уя	32	20	24	38	64	82	16	16_	_	1	24	(5) 93	(<i>10</i>) 80	(7) 10	7	6	16	_	1	18	(5) 53	(8) 30	(6) 4	1	-	7

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

PAGE 25.

					WIN	D FORCE	S IN TW	VELVE D	DIRECTIC	ONS			
FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 10 70	80 to 100	110 10 130	140 10 160	170 10	200	230 10	260 10	290 10	320 10	ALL
1	7	11				-			250	280	310	340	DIRECTIONS
2	34	20	19	01 L(v	4	2	5	0	6	9	8	10	81
3	77	36	40	89	43	10	+	15	40	35	31	28	270
4	100	60	-47	117	54	32	15	- 36 - 17	51 70	82	72	66	620
6	44	25 59	13	67	32	12	10	8	35	81	60 38	-46	740
7	28	32	2	29	13	2	5	0	14	-14	18	8	399 233
= } 8	25	-12	1	1	0	0	-1	0	7	27	5	3	126
Total	070									32	7	2	119
- Otti	0/0	278	140	346	164	77	55	76	230	432	234	180	9599

Annual Meteorological Table for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1951. Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

CALMS 332.

		M. S. L.	PRESSU	RE (mbs.)							AIR	TEMPE	RATURI	E ('F)					
MONTH	1-2 DAILY		Ext	REMES ³					Ме	AN AT				1-2 DAILY	MEA	1 DAILY		Ext	REMES	
	MEAN	HIGH	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	Max.	Min.	Max.	DATE	MIN.	DATE
January	985.5	1007.1	30th	961.1	3rd	31,8	32.3	34.1	35,0	35.2	34.9	33.6	32.3	33.7	37.8	29.7	51	3151		1001
February March	987.2 995.8	997.5 1012.6	10th 6th	971.1 973.0	17th 25th	34.3 २२ २	34.6	35.6	36.6	37.2	37.1	35.4	34,6	35.5	39.3	32,6	46	2nd	25	21st
April	988.1	1010.9	19th	967.2	6th	34.2	34.1	33.9	34.6	35.0	34.3	33.9	83.4 34.3	34.4 34. 3	37.9 38,0	31.4 30.5	45	7, 22, 23	26	18, 20, 29
May June	994.1 988.9	1028.9 1006.5	28th 19th	965.6 969.9	1st	28.0	27.3	27.4	27.7	27.6	27.7	27.8	28.2	27.7	30.9	23,3	37	19th	13	18th 22nd
July	987.7	1011.5	7th	954.2	26th	19.2	19.2	20.1	24.3 19.5	24.2 19.3	23.8 19.2	23.9 19.7	23.8 19.3	24.1 19.5	28.8 25.0	18.2 14.0	34 97	20th, 21st	5	27th
August September	991.5 991.8	1017.3 1018.9	9th 30th	<u>9.19.6</u> 957.5	31st	21.1	21.2	21.6	23.3	23.0	22.3	22.8	21.8	22.1	27.2	15.8	39	21st	-2 	14th 2nd
October	992.4	1020.2	2nd	966,3	26th	21.0 26.6	20.6	20.8 27.0	22.5 28.2	22.1 28.4	21.8 28.0	22.1	21.4 26.7	21.5 27.3	27.6 30.3	15.7	36 20	20th	0	8th
November December	1002.8	1019.4	22nd	982.3	14th	27.9	28.7	30.0	30.9	31.3	30.6	29.4	29.0	29.7	32.9	26.3	39	Gth	9 18	lõth Ist
				970.1	14th	33.3	33.9	35.0	36.1	36.0	35.5	34.3	33.4	34.7	37.9	31.7	45	27th	27	6th
Total	11901.9	12159.8	-	11592,9	-	334,6	336,0	344.8	854.5	355.3	350.3	344.0	338.2	344.5	393.G	293,1	495	~	163	
Mean	991,8	1013.3	-	966.1	-	27.9	28.0	28.7	29.5	29.6	29.2	28.7	28.2	28.7	32.8	24.4	-11.3	-	13.6	

PAGE 27.

Момти				REL	ATIVE	HUMII	DITY %			Ι			CLOU	D AM	IOUN) (okt	as)		SUN (L	SHINE Daily)	RA	INFAL	L (ттн.)
				Ma	SAN AT 1					,			У	EAN A	I T			1 2			-		
	0200	0500) 0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	. 020	0 050	00 080	0 110	0 14	00 17	0 90		DAILY MEAN	MEAN (Hrs)	% OF	Tora	Max.	D
January	87	87	. 86	83	81	81	83			- C.													DATE
February	92	92	91	88	85	87	89	91	89	0.2		5 7	0 7	0 7.	.1 6	.6 6	.1 6.5	6.7	3.59		65.9	15.3	10th
March	87	87	87	85	85	85	86	87	86	6.9	0.	0 (. 1 (.	1 7.	3 6.	.6 7.	0 7.	3 7.1	7.0	2.37		71.0	11.3	28th
April	90	91	88	86	85	87	93	90	89	6.3	6.0				4 7.	1 7.	() 6.4	7.0	1.34		89.3	18.0	24th
May	91	50	89	89	90	93	91	90	90	6,5	6.8	3 6.4	6.1			9 6, 8 6	6.3	6.4	0.72		113.1	22.1	5th
July	88	90	88	87	88	90	86	87	88	6.5	7.2	7.2	7.4	7.3	2 7(0.0	6.3	0.09	-			
August	90	88	89	. 88	88	90	88	88	88	6.0	6.8	7.1	6.6	6.6	6,8	6.9	6.6	4.0	0.00	M O	ble	hle	le
September	87	87	88	88	89	90	91	90	89	6,4	6.6	6.3	6.4	6.6	6.7	<u>5.8</u>	6.1	0.7 tist	0.00	k.	clia	lia	dail
October	88	88	88	58	85	**	88	88	87	5.4	5.8	6.3	5.8	5.9	6.6	6.1	5.9	6.0	1.79	Vot	u c	n r e	n r c
November	86	86	83	01 81	83	87	88	89	87	6.8	7.0	7.1	6.4	6.5	6.4	6.2	6,4	6.6	2.46			D	D
December	91	91	86	84	86	88 97	86	85	ж4	7.1	7.4	7.3	7.3	7.2	7.2	6.9	7.1	7.2	1.83			7.4	14. 1
						01	- 59	91	88	7.1	6,8	6.6	6.8	7.1	7.2	7.2	$\overline{i.2}$	7.0	2.62		54.0	7.8	30(1)
Total	1064	1066	1050	1031	1026	1048	1058	1061	1049	79,0	80.8	81.5	81.4	81.2	81.8	79.0	78,0	80.3	7.14				
Mean	89	89	87	86	85	87	88	88	87	6.6	6.7	6.8	6,8	6,8	6.8	6.6	6.5	6.7	1.43			-	-

....

1 .

Annual Meteorological Table for Deception Island, South Shetlands, 1951.

	i i				<u> </u>					WEATI	HER: N	io. of Da	l ys								
MONTH		Темре	RATURE	4	l Pu	ECIPITA	1 FION	5	5	6	ij	6	1;	6	6	6	7	7	8	9	łu
	High Mix.	Low Max.	Low Mix.	Нібії Мах.	10 mms	0 mms	sum 0.0	IND =	IND =	RAIN	SNOW	Sueer	RIZZLE	HAIL,	HRONDER	Foc	Kubar	LEAR	N LYUNG	an Frast	L FT
	} 32°₽	₹ 5°₽	{ −4° F	741°₽	= > 0.	1 >=	-	AM 22	WA.				2		Ę		0	C	SNOT	GROUN	Q
January	12	0	0	3	17	П	2	13	0	9	18	ō	8	L	U	2	19	0			-
February	21	0	0	5	17	15	2	11	0	11	12	2	8	0	0	1	18	0			
March	20	0	0	7	17	П	4	13	t	12	9	3	10	1	0	5	22	0			1
April	17	0	0	6	19	17	-1	27	ð	22	-17	4	12	1	6	3	12	U			7
May	2	0	0	0				13	3	7	23	-	13	1	U	0	18	3	6 d	ed	19
June	1	0	0	0	9	lc	C	21	8	4	21	7	5	1	0	E	21	0	ord	o r d	10
July	0	0	0	0	iab	i a b	ab	19	8	2	23	÷	6	1	0	0	19	0	. ec	.000	->11
August	0	2	0	0	rel	rel	rel	20	7	3	18	8	8	1	0	1	17	1	+	+	20
September	0	0	0	0	U n	"D	u n	18	6	-4	15	4	4	2	0	ł	10	; 0	Ň	ž	-20
October	I	0	0	0				16	5	6	23	6	-1	-1	0	1	19	0			17
November	1	0	0	U	5	3	0	5	U	5	14	1	9	1	0	2	23	n			7
December	21	0	0	3	16	12	0	13	1	H	13	5	9	0	U	8	19	0			4
Total	96	2	0	24	-	-	-	189	44	96	206	53	96	14	0	25	217				134
Mean	8	-	-	2			_	16	-1	8	17		8	1		2	18	-			

PAGE 29.

	2 Mean						WI	ND: N	umber o	' observat	ions, at a	ll hours,	of :					
MONTH	WIND SPEED		For	eces (Bea	ufort)						D	URECTIO:	s (degre	es)				
	KNOTS	S or more	6 10 7	4 10 5	1 10 3	Саьм	350 10 10	20 10 40	50 10 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 10 160	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	290 10 310	329 to 340
January	11,5	()	21	125	57	45	10	10	46	6	1	2	2	5	38	35	29	19
February	12.5	0	25	109	67	23	4	7	24	10	2	2	3	0	17	55	41	36
March	12.3	1	30	115	70	32	19	10	47	20	2	0	3	2	21	23	33	36
April	19,9	19	83	105	20	13	17	8	13	3	0	0	0	0	24	43	66	53
May	12.8	8	30	98	65	-17	27	15	42	15	2	1	0	4	20	15	32	28
June	18,9	29	59	91	- 38	23	5	5	25	23	4	1	4	2	58	42	27	21
July	17.0	19	-19	119	-11	20	20	12	38	9	4	0	0	3	- 35	46	36	25
August	16,3	11	54	121	43	19	19	14	29	5	1	0	1	1	15	54	53	37
September	16.8	21	38	119	-43	19	11	3	14	5	3	0	4	6	59	47	33	36
October	16.4	12	54	ш	57	13	19	7	48	4	0	2	4	4	25	38	54	29
November	9.4	0	15	83	90	52	8	5	78	35	14	7	0	1	3	12	17	8
December	13,3	1	37	109	78	23	11	8	.54	7	2	0	0	1	9	60	46	27
Total *	177.1	121	495	1805	669	329	170	104	458	142	35	15	21	29	324	470	467	355
Mean	14.8	- 10	-11	109	56	27	14	9	38	12	3	ï	2	2	27	39	39	

' Obs. missed = 1

PAGE 30.

.

_				_	1	/181	BIL	ITY				LC	W CI	JOUD (okt	AMO as)	UNTS									CLOU	D HE	IGH	TS	11							and
MONTH	1	m	m	m	1		-	m.)	m.h	n:n											A1.1.	AMOUN	rs (me	tres)						7-8	OKT	as (me	tres)			CIC
	= { 40m	40m - 200	200m - 400	400m - 11	10 11	16.00 - 26	2km - 4k	4km - 10	10km - 20	20km - 40	+ toks	0	1-2	3 - 5	6 - 7	8	9	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	} <i>6000</i>	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	>6000	NO
January	0	0	-2		5	9	22	47	29	33	100	5	30	39	49	118	7	7	5	9	(3) 54	(14) 79	(24) 71 (23)	$\binom{(3)}{18}$	2	2	7	4	ð	(3) 40	(11) 33 (8)	$(16) \\ 26 \\ (14)$	$\binom{(3)}{7}$	2	. 0	1
			1			0		55	20	-215	77	3	21	37	42	120	1	1	6	8	64	100	36	6	3	0	1	6	8	53	36	11	4	0	0	0
February	0		0		*	0	14	10	35	39		9	21	52	61	101	4	5	9	19	(1) 39	(10) 85	(20) 65	(13) 17	7	2	5	7	17	(1) 19	(<i>s</i>) 36	(14) 22	(9) 9	2	0	0
March	0	1	1		0	0	10	40	40	.52						me			0	6	57	(8) 86	(21) 73	(2)	4	1	4	0	5	46	(3) 45	(18) 25	(2)	1	0	8
April	0	0	1		6	9	20	64	34	40	66	13	25	39	43	110		4	Ĭ		(4)	(2)	(10)	(1)		0	5	1	1	84	(2)	(5) 51	(1)	0	0	18
May	0	5		1	4	4	13	49	44	35	93	18	14	39	53	119	5	5	1	3	(1)	(3)	(11)	(1)						(1)	(1)	(8)				
June		16	;	3	6	7	16	26	25	23	117	18	4	31	46	122	19	19	0	2	55	77	59	10	6	3	19	0	2	47	50 (3)	28 (9)	(1)	4	3	- 11
						8	11	55	17	16	108	15	19	44	49	94	26	26	3	10	49	72	72	0	6	4	26	2	8	27	37	38	Ó	0	3	5
July	0	1 20	1	2	0	0		00						19	30	117	9	.9	1	9	94	(18) 79	(13) 23	0	15	3	9	1	6	54	44	(10)	0	2	1	15
August	0		5	4	7	3	10	50	41	28	100	.33	10	40				-			(2)	(16)	(14)	0	6	5	7	0	2	(1)	(S) 37	(8) 9	0	2	2	17
September	1 2		5	2	4	3	13	20	36	17	138	28	22	56	46	81	7		0	3	(1)	(11)	(15)	(1)			7			50	(5)	(8)	3		0	
October	0		4	1	5	13	10	47	20	25	122	22	21	43	53	101	7	7	5	4	99	86	(27)	4	15	0		0	0	(1)	(16)	(19)	(4)			
Noumber			3	0	2	6	11	34	13	17	154	32	15	30	37	121	5	5	3	14	92	33	60	1	29	1	5	3	9	45	12	43	1	9	0	2
D			2	1	4	*	7	34	30	43	118	14	20	51	45	113	5	8	11	28	(9) 126	(43)	(20)	1	13	1	8	6	15	40	12	4	1	6	0	0
December			0		4	.0	<u> </u>				-		_		-			-		-									-			(1.15)	1971			-
Total*		3 6	8	18	60	83	162	530	368	335	1292	210	228	50-	554	1323	99	103	44	114	(22) 879	(164) 915	(213) 595	(36) 58	106	22	103	33	81	508	434	272	28	31	9	82
Mean	1_		6	1	5	7	13	44	31	28	108	18	19	43	2 46	110	8	9	4	9	(2) 73	(14) 76	(18) 50	(3) 5	9	2	9	3	7	(1) 42	(9) 36	(12) 23	(2) 2	3	1	17

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

* Obs. missed - Visibility 1. Cloud 2.

PAGE 3L

- 4

					WIN	D FORCE	S IN TV	VELVE D	IRECTIO	NS			
FORCE	350	20	50	80	110	140	170	200	09/1				
	10	to	10	to	10	10	10	10	2007	260	290	320	ALL
	to.	40	70	100	130	160	100	000	10	10	to	10	
	1								250	280	310	340	DIRECTION
1	7	2	3	3	1	1	1	r				1	1
2	13	10	14	7	11	6	9			Ð	2	5	32
3	32	19	54	36	9	5			12	24	-48	18	177
-1	47	29	120	41	8		1	4	29	61	128	79	460
5	35	23	104		9	-	4	10	80	177	160	137	818
6	23	17	85	10		1	0	G	69	101	55	63	487
7	9	.,	11		U	0	0	3	56	64	42	28	328
= }8	4	-	нг 1 (г	0	2	0	0	0	40	27	19	19	167
		-	-04	13	1	0	0	0	37	11	13	6	(91
Total *	170	1/14											121
- o thi	140	104	458	142	35	15	21	29	324	470	467	95.5	

Annual Meteorological Table for Deception Island, South Shetlands, 1951. Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

* Obs. missed -1

CALMS 329.

		M. S. L.	PRESSUI	RE (mbs.)							AIR /	TEMPE	RATURI	5 (°F)					
MONTH	1-2 Daily		Ехтв	EMES 3					Mea	N AT				1-2 DAILY	MEAN	1 DAILY		Extr	EMES	
	MEAN	High	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	Max.	Mix,	Max.	DATE	Min.	DATE
January	984.4	1003.1	30th	960.2	Brd	28.0	28.2	29.7	\$1.5	32.4	31.9	31.0	28.9	30,2		26.0	-43	30M	17	15th, 27th
February	985.8	997.2	13th	968.2	17th	29.8	29.8	30.8	32.5	32,8	32.5	31.5	30,6	31.3	34.9	27.8	-11	10th, 11th	20	20th
March	993.1	1009.8	6th	966.3	25th	31.2	31.5	31.7	32.7	32.9	32.3	31.6	31.5	31,9	36.1	28.3	-16	14th	19	30th
April	983.5	1013.5	19th	952.9	6th	30.7	31.1	30.8	31.3	31.3	30.9	31.0	31,3	31,1	34.8	27.4	45	24th	22	27, 28, 30
May	992.5	<u>1029.0</u>	28th	964.9	19th	25.1	24.8	24.9	25.2	25.1	25.3	25.2	24.7	25.0	28.8	20.1	37	30th	11	26th, 27th
June	988.3	1004.8	13th	970.5	26th	19.6	20.2	19.6	19.8	19.1	18.9	19.4	18.6	19.4	26.0	12.9	33	dth	~5	25th
July	986.5	1010.1	7th, 8th	953.8	20th	12.0	12.4	11.9	12.7	12.5	12.0	10,9	11.2	E1.9	19.8	2.7	39	Sth	-12	24th
August	988.8	1014.0	9նի	944.7	31st	16.5	16.8	16.8	17.6	17.9	17.4	17.0	16.5	17.1	24.7	7.7	39	11th 21st	-33	5th
September	992.7	1021.0	30th	955.1	2nd, 3rd	5.6	5.6	5.6	9.2	10.8	10.2	8,0	7.2	7.8	17.2	-2.3	34	1946	-20	Sth
October	991.3	1020.8	lst	957.6	26th	19.8	19.7	21.6	24.3	25.4	25.5	22.4	20.2	22.4	29.6	15.5	-11	26th	~18	
November	1002.6	1019.8	22nd	983.1	14th	27.1	27,2	28.4	30.5	31.0	30.6	28.8	28.1	29.0	33.2	25.3	39	6th	16	1341, 1741,
December	995.0	1009.4	2nd	980.7	1-4th	31.2	31.6	32.0	32.5	33.2	32,9	32.3	31.6	32.2	35.9	29.7	41	24th	22	19th
Total	11884.5	12152.5	-	11558.0	-	276.6	278.9	283.8	299.8	304.4	300.4	289.1	280,4	289.3	355.5	221.1	478	-	89	-
Mean	990.4	1012.7	-	963.2	-	23.1	23.4	23.7	25.0	25.4	25.0	24.1	23.4	24.1	29.6	18.4	39,8	-	3.3	

Annual Meteorological Table for Argentine Islands, 1951.

Monte				REL	ATIVE	HUMIL	DITY %					(LOU.	D AM		' (okt;			SUN (I	SHINE Daily)	R	AINFAL	L (mms.)
				M	EAN AT				L 2 DAILY				М	EAN A	1 T			1-2			-		
			0 0500) 1100	1.100	1700	2000	2300	MEAN.	0200	0 050	0 050	0/110	0 140	00 170	0 200	0 2300	MEAN	(Hrs)	% OF Poss.	Toral	MAX.	D
January February	90	89	87	84	79	82	84	88	85	6.6		5 68		0 0							LOTAL	L'ALL	DATE
March	86	92 86	90	87	88	87	88	91	89	7.1	7.:	2 7.2	7.	0 0. 1 7.0	0 6.	0 6. 9 7.(1 6.5 1 7.0	6.4	4.76		30.5	6.6	3 0th
April	91	91	91	88	84	87	86	87	85	6.5	6.9	7.1	7.1	6.3	7 7.	6,8	6.7	6.9	2.00		113.5 84.9	20.8 21.0	14th
May June	86	86	86	85	84	83	84	87	89 85	7.3 6.0	6.2	7.8	7.7	7.7	7 7.	7 7.0	7.3	7.5	0.28		111.3	19.9	l6th
July	85	84	80	85 83	84	86	84	87	85	6.9	7.2	7.7	7.1	7.0	6.t	6.8	5.7	6.3 7.0	0.69	0 W D	27.5	5.8	9th
August	88	88	90	89	86	85 87	86 90	86 89	85	6.0	6.1	6.7	6.6	6.7	7.0	6.7	6.6	6.5	0.48	kn	42.3 16.0	16.4 3.8	28th
September	88	88	89	86	85	86	87	87	87	6.4	6.9 6.3	7.4	7.3	7.4	7.5	7.2	6.8	7.2	0.71	Not	32.7	5.3	29th
November	92 93	92 91	90 89	86 81	86	87	90	91	89	7.2	7.3	7.3	6.6	7.0	6.7	6.6	6.7 6.5	6.7 6.9	2.95		38.3	14.9	19th
December	92	92	91	87	88	83 89	87 91	91	87	6.8	7.2	6.7	6.6	7.1	7.3	7.5	7.1	7.0	3.65		19.6	4.6	4th
Total	1081	1021									7.5	7.3	7.9	7.9	7.8	7.8	7.7	7.7	1.04		43.7	5.9	27th
		1004	1059	1027	1019	1030	1045	1064	1044 \$	82.0	83.0	85,1	83,8	83.7	84.1	82.6	81.6	83.2	22.30		505.0		
Mean	89	89	88	86	85	86	87	89	87	6.8	6.9	71	7.0								000,0	126.8	-
									-				1.0	1.0	7.0	6.9	6.8	6.9	1.87		70.0	10.6	-

Annual Meteorological Table for Argentine Islands, 1951.

		2							١	уЕАТН	ER: N	o. of Day	1								
MONTH		Темре	RATURE	4	Pa	ECTPITAT	108	ō	5 x	G	6	6	6	6	1	6	7	7	8	9	10
	High Min,	Low Máx.	Low Min.	High Max.	10 mms	smm 0.	0.0 mms	TND =	VIND =	RAIN	SNOW	SLEET	BUZZLE	HAIL.	HUNDER	Pou	TOUDY	CLEAR	W LVIN	ND FROST	JRIFT
	} 32°F	{ 5° f	< −4° F	}41°₽	= > 0	14 =	Î	n e	14	1			I		t				SXC	GROU	-
January	3	0	0	1	15	8	0	1	0	-1	21	5	5	8	0	4	19	1			0
February	7	0	0	0	17	15	4	5	0	s	15	11	9	7	υ	9	23	1			0
March	10	0	0	5	15	10	4	9	2	13	8	8	5	2 2	0	5	24	0			0
April	7	U	0	1	25	17	3	18	5	12	24	8	9	9	0	-4	27	Û			4
May	0	0	0	()	16	10	0	9	1	0	20	10	5	5	0	0	18	1.	led	led	-4
June	0	2	1	0	17	8	1	10	3	0	24	5	ō	0	0	2	22	0	0100	0.00	10
July	0	10	10	0	16	5	0	10	1	0	24	7	L	I	0	5	22	1	ree	rec	12
August	2	3	6	0	- 18	11	0	15	6	1	28	9	6	ι	0	5	24	0	ot	ot	١ð
September	0	12	13	0	14	3	2	4	2	I	27	8	5	6	0	7	19	0	Z	24	8
October	0	3	3	0	16	6	0	6	1	1	20	9	3	10	0	12	23	0	1		2
November	1	0	0	0	10	2	0	0	U	i i	17	5	6	6	0	8	24	0			Ð
December	4	0	0	0	23	13	0	3	0	9	21	17	6	10	U	9	27	0			0
Total	34	30	33	7	202	108	14	90	21	50	249	102	65	65	()	70	272	4			55
Mean	3	3	3	1	17	9	I	7	2	-1	21	9	5	5	-	6	23	-			5

Annual Meteorological Table for Argentine Islands, 1951.

Page 35.

	2 Mean						WIN	D: Nu	nber of c	bservatio	ons, at al	l hours, a	ď:					
моктн	WIND Speed		Fore	Es (Beau	fort)						D	RECTION	s (degree	ея)				
	KNOTS	8 or more	6 to 7	4 10 5	1 10 3	Calm	350 10 10	20 10 40	50 to 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 10 160	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	290 to 310	320 10 340
January	6.6	0	1	45	195	7	49	16	11	9	12	L3	59	36	19	2	5	10
February	8.0	0	11	54	142	17	47	39	9	8	8	11	32	- 34	6	0	6	7
March	9.5	-1	29	-43	159	13	28	48	31	11	10	26	38	18	4	7	4	10
April	14.8	7	58	82	84	9	61	64	13	6	3	8	17	н	6	14	11	17
May	8.2	1	10	59	167	11	24	-40	23	21	19	거	44	17	10	9	2	4
June	11.3	8	19	91	114	8	24	36	10	11	8	24	46	33	21	7	4	8
July	9,3	3	22	60	149	H	18	38	12	8	8	27	36	15	24	23	15	10
August	12.6	12	32	68	135	1	39	62	17	5	10	18	31	23	16	10	10	6
September	8.0	2	10	39	- 179	10	16	15	8	4	7	21	58	51	28	12	6	4
October	9.0	1	15	60	167	5	24	37	7	8	6	29	63	- 39	11	9	7	3
November	4.8	0	0	ថ	226	8	- 23	18	6	4	6	41	48	44	24	4	2	12
December	6.3	0	3	33	211	(I	30	-43	9	G	10	24	55	17	- 10	17	11	15
Total	108.4	38	210	640	1928	104	383	456	156	101	107	266	527	338	179	114	83	+106
Mean	9.0	3	17	53	161	9	32	38	13	8	9	22	-1-1	28	15	9	7	9

.

<u>,</u>†

Annual Meteorological Table for Argentine Islands, 1951.

Annual Meteorological Table for Argentine Islands, 1951.

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

					V1	SIB	ILITY				E	OW C	LOUD (okt	AMO as)	UNTS	\$								CLOU	'D HI	EIGI	trs	11		ľ					0D
MONTH	m	2001	1001	1km	2km	H'm	iokm	20km	tok m	my										ALL	Амоц	sts (m	etres)						7-8	Окт	'As (m	etres)	•		CF01
	0f } =	- wor	20011 - 1	- mont	11.m -	- <i>m</i> . <i>q</i>	- mit	- union	20km -	01	0	1-2	3 – 5	6 - 7	8	. 9	.30	60	120	300	1500	1290	2100	6000	7 11000	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	60 00	\ \ 6000	NO
January	0	0	. 0	5	4	13	П	[4	41	160	28	106	26	36	51	1	1	0	1	6	(6) 85	(4) 57	(8) 70	27	0	ī	0	1	0	(<i>t</i>) 12	(3) 15	(7) 39	15	0	1
February	0	0	6	14	10	12	21	17	41	103	27	57	19	18	92	п	11	0	3	19	(2) 80	(15) -49	(5) 35	24	0	, п	0	2	13	$\begin{pmatrix} I \\ 34 \end{pmatrix}$	(18) 19	(4) 19	10	0	3
March	0	a	4	11	3	7	29	20	32	142	41	55	22	31	92	7	1	0	1	(7) 28	(7) 53	(15) 78	(9) 40	34	6	7	0	0	(4) 12	$\binom{(5)}{28}$	$(13) \\ 32$	(8) 22	8	1	1
April	0	1	j	11	15	14	59	35	28	76	5	- 33	25	52	122	3	3	0	к	$(1) \\ 27$	(10) 51	$(24) \\ 89$	$(14) \\ 57$	1	3	3	0	7	(1) 19	$(10) \\ 29$	$\binom{21}{42}$	(13) = 27	1	L	I
May		0	0	10	п	13	18	5	35	156	23	86	35	-11	62	1		0	()	10	$(4) \\ 52$	(9) 99	(<i>12</i>) 63	13	2	1	υ	U	8	(2) 23	$\binom{4}{26}$	(8) 22	4	0	8
June	0	ō	4	17	10	17	36	11	4.1	96	9	52	41	46	80	12	12	U	ā	24	(6) 76	(8) 83	(4) 31	8	a	12	0	3	16	(5) 39	(8) 31	$(\frac{2}{i})$	0	0	1
July		0	0	+ 9	15	15	36	14	40	149	34	-48	23	-11	99	3	3	υ	14	27	$\binom{l}{72}$	(3) 73	(3) 25	12	я	3	0	10	16	(1) 47	(2) 30	(2) 13	6	1	14
Angust	0	1	3	20	24	21	40	- 11	26	102	25	-14	20	20	130	9	9	0	19	(5) 45	(6) 63	(3) 48	(6) 39	17	ŀ	9	0	ճ	(5) 35	(6) 35	(3) 30	(6) 26	5	2	-4
Sontaubor	ĺ	.,	3	25	7	8	22	- 14	17	141	38	51	17	28		7	1	(1) 2	14	(4) - 46	58	(4) 54	(11) 21	25	9	7	(1)	7	(4) 29	36	(4) 28	(8) 9	()	2	-4
Ostobou		.)	4	18	5	12	20	10	23	154	30	54	29	30	- 93	12	12	2	6	34	$\binom{2}{57}$	(3) 45	(6) 62	17	6	12	I	4	16	(2) 25	(2) 24	(6) 30	9	2	7
Neurona			9	5	0		5	۰۰ د		195	24	49	15	46	100	6	3	5	8	8	39	(7) 87	(29) 63	14	7	6	2	7	2	10	(7) 44	(28) 38	5	5	3
November De unber		0		1.0		7	34		48	121	7	-16	21	36	120	18	18	3	(7) 20	(1) 36	(7) 30	(15) 83	(<i>12</i>) 51	7	0	18	ગ	(7) 13	23	(7) 13	(14) 39	(11) 34	5	0	0
December	0	1	⁰	12	-	_												_						_	/			_					• ·		
Total	1	12	34	157	108	143	331	171	398	1565	291	681	293	425	1140	90	90	$\binom{(l)}{12}$	(1) 99	(78) 310	(45) 716	(112) 845	(119) 557	199	45	90)	(/) 7	(7) - 60 -	(74). 189 -	(40) 331	(99) 360	(103) 286	68	14	-17
Mean	-	1	3	13	9	12	28	1.4	33	130	21	57	24	35	95	в	в	: 1	8	(2) 26	(4) 60	(9) 70	(<i>10</i>) 46	17	4	ж	1	5	(1) 16	$\binom{(3)}{28}$	(8) 30	(9) 24	6	1	-1

.

PAGE 37.

.

					WIN	D FORCE	S IN TW	ELVE D	IRECTION	18			
FORCE	350	20	50	80	110	140	170	:200	230	200	290	390	
	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	to	10	ALL
	10	1 0	70	100	130	160	190	220	250	280	310	3.10	DIRECTIONS
1	40	44	32	43	56	97	145	86			9.1		
2	-42	52	34	38	31	94	179	84	51	37		29	700
3	81	59	19	14	13	59	134	97	89	17	1-1	17	673
4	102	91	17	5	r	10	57	a	95	11	14	16	555
5	67	88	11	0	1	1		0	20	15	11	25	420
6	38	80	15	1	.)			5	9	4	5	14	220
7	a	06			-	3	1	0	2	2	2	0	146
10		อบ	10	0	0	2	0	1	I	2	-1	5	64
= } 8	4	12	18	0	3	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	38
Total	383	456	156	101	107	266	527	338	179	114		106	2816

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

Annual Meteorological Table for Argentine Islands, 1951.

CALMS 104.

Printed at the GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE, STANLEY, FALKLAND ISLANDS, Price Three Shillings and Six Pence.

÷



FALKLAND ISLANDS AND DEPENDENCIES METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE

ANNUAL . REPORT

for the year

1951

Presented to the Governor

CONTENTS

Para

- 1. Functions of the Service
- 2. Forecasting Services
 - (a) Stanley
 - (b) South Georgia
- 3. Reporting Stations
- 4. Ship Reports
- 5. Communications
- 6. Climatology
- 7. Investigations
- 8. Organisation
- 9. Staff
- 10. Instrumental Equipment
- 11. Publications
- 12. International Co-operation

APPENDIX

1. Provision in Colony and Dependencies Estimates for Meteorological Service.

Annual Report on the Falkland Islands and Dependencies Meteorological Service for 1951

1. Functions of the Service

The Meteorological Service (which was constituted in 1950) is the Government service of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies. Most of its stations are in the Antarctic Dependencies and the service is therefore constituted as an integral part of the Falkland Islands Dependencies Survey. The Chief Meteorological Officer works in close liaison with the Secretary of the Survey, who assists the Governor in its general administration.

General policy is directed by the Governor after consultation, as required, with the Secretary of State for the Colonies. The Chief Meteorological Officer is responsible to the Governor for the technical efficiency of the meteorological service, and seeks advice, as required, from the Director of the Meteorological Office, London. The Colony is represented in the international field by the appropriate United Kingdom department, while the Chief Meteorological Officer at Stanley deals with routine matters such as the distribution of synoptic and climatic data.

The general functions of the service are :-

(i) Provision of forecasting services for the whaling fleets operating in the waters of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies.

(ii) Provision of local forecasts in the Falkland Islands for the general public, for shipping and the Government Air Service.

(iii) The organisation of meteorological observations in the Fałkłand Islands and Dependencies and the broadcasting of this information in the form of collective synoptic messages.

(iv) The collection and publication of climatic data.

(v) Limited investigations into the meteorology of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies area.

The cost of the service is carried on the Falkland Islands Dependencies budget, with a contribution from the Colony. The estimates for the financial year 1951–52 are shown at Appendix 1.

2. Forecasting Services

(a) Stanley. – The main forecasting office is at Stanley, East Falklands, whence local forecasts were broadcast for the Falkland Islands at 1500 and 2100~G.M.T. daily on 5100~Kes. for the benefit of farmers and the general public. On October 1st the times and frequencies were revised to 1515 and 2115~G.M.T. on 3700~Kes. Information was supplied on request to the Government Air Service which operates over the Falkland Islands and forecasts were issued to S. V. "John Biscoe", H.M.S. "Superb" and R.R.S. "Discovery" while operating in the area.

Projected services for the whaling fleets, which were to provide two forecasts per day for the sector $70-40^{\circ}$ W, were not introduced in the 1950-51 season due to inadequate communications facilities. However, the service from South Georgia covering the sector 60° W. to the Greenwich Meridian was maintained as in the previous season and met with the approval of the whaling fleet, which asked that a third transmission at about 0300 G.M.T. should be introduced. In consequence, it was decided to issue bulletins three times daily from both Stanley and South Georgia during the 1951-52 season.

Forecast bulletins were started from Stanley on October 16th for the sector south of $50^{\circ}S$, between $70^{\circ}W$, and $40^{\circ}W$. The bulletins included gale warnings (when applicable), synoptic analyses and descriptions of the accompanying weather and were issued at 0200, 1500, 2100 G.M.T. daily to assist South Georgia in preparing forecasts for the shore-based catchers operating from October 16th. Detailed forecasts were added on November 1st for the benefit of pelagic factories and transports which were then arriving in the Antarctic.

(b) South Georgia. – Forecast bulletins were issued twice daily at 1530 and 2030 G.M.T. on 500 and 8333 Kes, throughout the 1950–51 whaling season. The bulletins covered the sector south of 50° S, between 60° W, and the Greenwich meridian. An area forecast (250 miles round South Georgia) was included for the benefit of shore-based catchers and transports approaching or leaving the area. These local forecasts were retransmitted in

Norwegian by Salvesens of Leith Harbour, for the benefit of their catchers. This service was re-opened on October 16th, when the South Georgia whaling season commenced, and from November 1st forecasts for pelagic factories were issued for the sector 40° W. to 10° W. on 500 Kcs, and 8333 Kcs, at 0230, 1530 and 2130 G.M.T. A restricted service of one forecast per day was also maintained during the closed season to assist the maintenance parties left by the whaling campanies. These forecasts were of particular value during the slipping and unslipping of catchers undergoing repairs. The whaling companies have expressed satisfaction with the improved services now provided.

3. Reporting Stations

Full synoptic reporting stations were maintained at :-

alklands
Georgia
Orkneys
Shetlands
Shetlands
Frahamland

The station at Port Lockroy was closed in January.

Observations were taken at 3-hourly intervals and pilot balloon ascents were made whenever conditions were suitable. Reports for 12, 18 and 23 $G_{*}M_{*}T_{*}$ and the results of all ascents were transmitted to Stanley for inclusion in the collective messages (FICOLS). Reports for $\theta 6 G_{*}M_{*}T_{*}$ were included as "retards" with the reports for 12 $G_{*}M_{*}T_{*}$. The stations were all fully equipped and were manned by trained meteorological observers seconded from the Air Ministry. Reports from the Antarctic stations are invaluable now that forecasts are issued to the whaling fleets.

Subsidiary reporting stations were maintained at :-

Port Stephens		West Falklands
Fox Bay		West Falklands
Pebble Island	444	West Falklands
Darwin		East Falklands

Apart from Darwin, where illness of the observer and communication difficulties caused gaps in the observations, reports were transmitted once or twice daily to Stanley by R/T or W/T. These were used primarily to aid local forecasting for the Air Service and the general public. All stations are also making useful climatological returns. The stations were well equipped with essential instruments and were maintained by enthusiastic and experienced part-time observers.

The majority of farms (all now supplied with R/T) have also co-operated by passing weather reports each morning in the regular routines with Stanley.

4. Ship Reports

The provision of forecasts for the whaling companies was hampered by the paucity of ships' observations. Very few ships operate in the area apart from whaling vessels, and the latter encypher their position when making synoptic reports. Position cyphers were available for most companies except for the Norwegians but, as in the previous season, all ships operating in the Falkland Islands sector continued to report to South Africa. Retransmissions of these reports were rarely audible and were too late for the information to be used in the preparation of the current whaling forecasts.

5. Communications

Synoptic reports from the Antarctic stations were collected by a Control Base (normally Deception Island) which retransmitted them to the Meteorological Office, Stanley (ZHF 88). Reports from South Georgia were received in the mornings and afternoons by ZHF 88 but Radio Falklands (VPC) continued to take the evening messages. All available synoptic data, including the apper air soundings made by the British Meteorological Office Unit, were incorporated in the FICOL Collective messages which were compiled at the Meteorological Office and transmitted by VPC on advertised frequencies at 0100, 1315 and 1915 G.M.T. daily. As a result of tests, it was decided to make additional low powered (350 watt) transmissions from ZHF 88, simultaneously with those from VPC. However, because of the low power factor of the mains cable, operation of this transmitter interfered with other mains users and it was therefore employed on a restricted basis by means of a diesel supply from

Air Ministry generators. Regular schedules were finally introduced on October 1st. With the prospect of a second Marconi Standard transmitter (output up to $3\frac{1}{2}$ kilowatts) at VPC, opportunity was taken to transfer the main FICOL transmissions to other frequencies registered for the purpose, and thereby relieve the congestion on the main VPC frequencies 8555 and 17110 Kcs. However, unavoidable delays in the installation of both the new power line and the second Marconi Standard transmitter at VPC necessitated the use of a lower powered (800 watt) transmitter instead of the advertised power of $3\frac{1}{2}$ kilowatts. In consequence South Africa experienced considerable difficulty in reading the FICOL transmissions.

Installation of the automatic morse equipment at ZHF 88 and a keying line to VPC greatly facilitated the issue of FICOL messages and forecast bulletins.

Reports from the subsidiary stations in the Falklands were collected by R/T, either by the Meteorological Office or by the Stanley control station.

A second radio operator was obtained in April and opportunity was immediately taken to collect the South American synoptic broadcasts of 23 G.M.T. data, thereby filling an important gap in the information available for forecasting. Data for 12 and 18 G.M.T. was received as in previous years.

In South Georgia, the transmission of synoptic messages to Stanley and the broadcast of forecasts to whalers was undertaken by the Government Radio Station (ZBH). Synoptic messages required for forecasting purposes were taken by meteorological observers self-taught to read morse.

6. Climatology

No weather reports or annual summaries were published during 1951, due mainly to printing delays in the United Kingdom. However, good progress was made in London with the climatological returns for the years 1944–50 and it is anticipated that these will be ready for publication in 1953.

Detailed monthly returns were made by all main reporting stations. These were based primarily on the eight 3-hourly synoptic observations but depend for detail on the maintenance of a continuous watch day and night. This proved impossible at some stations, where lack of space did not allow the night observer to get proper rest on the following day. In spite of this, very full and accurate returns were received from most stations and the general standard has improved. The need for better working accommodation has been recognised by the Governor who plans to re-build one Base each year.

Simpler monthly returns were made by the subsidiary stations in the Falkland Islands and long-range (30-year) statistics were started for all stations with effect from 1951.

7. Investigations

A 3-cup anemometer and a Dessyn Wind Vane were installed on Flagstaff Hill 920 feet above M.S.L. at Admiralty Bay. The instruments were mounted on a 15ft, spur of rock approximately half a mile from Base, with an uninterrupted exposure for over a mile in all directions. Cables were laid from the instruments to the Base hut where the indicating dials were installed and nearly 400 readings were obtained simultaneously with the 3-hourly readings taken at Base. Readings were obtained over a period of five months, though with many interruptions due to defective instruments and broken leads. (Over 30 maintenance trips were made to the site in this period). It is hoped that a study of these records will give some indication of the sheltering effect of the Kellar Range on the surface observations at the Base Hut.

A number of suggestions on instruments and observing techniques have been made by Base observers and are receiving consideration.

8. Organisation

In November the Meteorological Officer in charge of the radio sonde unit at Stanley was seconded from Air Ministry to become second-in-command of the local service. He still exercises general supervisory control over the radio sonde unit, on behalf of the Air Ministry, since this remains a United Kingdom commitment.

The Meteorological Instructions to Antarctic Bases were revised and reissued towards the end of the year.

The Chief Meteorological Officer visited all Antarctic stations early in the year to inspect the meteorological units and install capital equipment. He was accompanied by the newly appointed Senior Assistant who carried out inventory checks at all stations. The stations were also visited by the Meteorological Officer (Radio Sonde) in April. The subsidiary stations in the Falklands were inspected by the Senior Assistant during August.

9. Staff

The headquarters establishment at Stanley was increased by the transfer from Air Ministry, of the Meteorological Officer (Radio Soude) who, as noted above, was appointed second-in-command of the Service. A second forecaster was also appointed to serve the summer at South Georgia to provide forecasts for the whaling fleets, and the winter at Stanley, where he would relieve the Chief Meteorological Officer from routine duties and thus provide an opportunity for the latter to undertake investigational work. As things turned out, however, he had to be retained in Stanley for the 1951–52 summer to allow the Chief Meteorological Officer to act as Secretary F.I.D.S. during that officer's absence on leave. There were no changes in the assistant staff.

The provision of W/T staff continues to be the most serious problem at headquarters. It was possible to manage for a time with one operator, by discarding all the synoptic information for 23 G.M.T. and getting Radio Falklands to handle the FICOL messages for this hour. However, the extra requirements of the whaling fleets made it necessary to employ two operators and, as a temporary measure, an operator recently returned from an Antarctic Base was retained in Stanley. In this way it was possible to receive all incoming information for 23 G.M.T. and take over the remaining traffic from VPC, as well as to handle the extra schedules in the 1951-52 whaling season. But, the problem remains; there is too much work for one operator (and it is aggravated by being spread over 14 hours per day) but not enough to occupy two, fully. A proposal that the Posts and Telegraphs Department should provide operators as required, fell through because of staff shortages at Radio Falklands. The obvious solution - for Radio Falklands to handle all communications - is undesirable and any saving in operators' time must be offset against time lost in 'phoning or delivering messages between the Meteorological Office and Radio Falklands. The eventual solution will probably be to complete the telegraphist training of the two locally entered meteorological assistants, both of whom can read figure morse, so that they may take over radio duties at the Stanley headquarters. They would be primarily engaged on radio duties but, being trained meteorological assistants, could help with other work. There are also obvious advantages in having operators who can understand the messages which they handle.

The forecasting office at South Georgia was manned by a forecaster and three observers, who also handled the incoming synoptic messages required for forecasting. This arrangement worked very well but it will be difficult to ensure that the meteorological staff posted to South Georgia are capable of learning morse sufficiently well to receive these messages, some of which are sent at moderate to fast speeds, and a more dependable arrangement is being sought.

The four Antarctic stations were staffed by eleven meteorological observers, ten of whom were on loan from the British Meteorological Office.

10. Instrumental Equipment

All supplies were handled by the Crown Agents for the Colonies, with the help and advice of the Instrument Branch of the British Meteorological Office, from whom much of the equipment was purchased. Difficulties were experienced with only two items : hydrogen cylinders – shortage of which will have a serious effect on the pilot balloon programme next year: and low range thermometers – which have been on order from the manufacturers for two years.

Lattice towers, to carry anemometer and wind vane, were erected at all Antarctic Bases and South Georgia. Armoured cable was also laid to connect both instruments to their indicating dials in the Base huts.

The Instrument Development Branch of the Meteorological Office (M.O. 16) went into the question of recording equipment for Antarctic stations and recommended units for recording dew point, wind speed and direction. Much of the equipment was kindly loaned by the British Meteorological Office and M.O. 16 tested the remainder, bought from the Trade.

The equipment consisted of :-

- (a) Dewcell Recorder. A mercury-in-steel distant reading thermograph measures the equilibrium temperature over a saturated solution of lithium chloride.
- (b) Wind Speed. (i) A modified voltmeter (Evershed and Vignoles) produces a continuous record of the output from a 3-cup generator anemometer (Short and Mason).

(ii) Bibby Recorder. Records the run of wind over successive 3-minute intervals.

(c) Wind Direction. Continuous record by magslips.

The equipment was assembled for a final test in Stanley and a slight modification was made to the recording voltmeter anemometer so that half-scale records could be made if the wind speed exceeded 90 knots. All four units will be installed at Deception Island in 1952.

11. Publications

The Meteorological Gazetteer was completed in draft and sent to the F.I.D. Scientific Bureau so that the topographical detail might be checked and panorama photographs assembled ready for the printer.

12. International Co-operation

Synoptic reports and upper air data for the Falkland Islands and Dependencies area have been sent by fast air mail to the Massachusetts Institute of Technology as part of the Southern Hemisphere Chart Project. From April 1st a short collective message of South American stations was transmitted daily for the benefit of the South African Weather Bureau who were unable to receive these messages direct from South American countries because of communication difficulties.

A number of useful radio telephone contacts were made with the Chilean Government Meteorologist at Punta Arenas (Señor Mattassi), to discuss current synoptic situations, but other commitments precluded regular schedules.

APPENDIX I

Provision in Dependencies Estimates for Meteorological Services July 1951 - June 1952

HEADQUARTERS.

Head	$-1.\Lambda$	Personal	f Emoluments					5,230	
	EB.	Stores, 1	Equipment etc.					3,260	
**	40	Special '	Expenditure Radio	Transmitti	ing Equipmen	i, etc.		900	
				Tota	t Headquarter	s Exp	enditure		£9,390
		A NT /	ARCTIC REPORTIN	G STATION	s, including	Sou	TH GEOR	GIA	
Head	5.1	Persona	l Emoluments (Me	teorologica	l Staff)			11,532	
	5B	Meteoro	logical Equipment	and Public	ations			1,100	
	5C	Special I Expe	Expenditure, Purel rimental Equipment	nase Hydro nt, etc., Eq	gen Cylinders uipping new s	s. station	s	4,400	
					Total	Expe	nditure		£17.032
				Total Ex	penditure l	Depen	dencies		£26,422
		Provisi	on in Colony's Est	imates for	Meteorologica	l Serv	vices 1951	- 1952	
Hea	d V	TTIa	Personal Emolun	nents, Part	-time observer	s		120	
	V	11162	Contribution tow	ards cost o	f Headquarter	rs		610	
	1	111b3-6	Stores equipmen	t etc.				130	
	N	VIIIb	Equipment for s	ubsidiary s	tations .			650	
					Total Expendi	iture -	- Colony		£1,510
					GR	088	TOTAL		£27.932

Printed at the Government Printing Office. Stanley, Falkland Islands. PRICE ONE SHILLING.



FALKLAND ISLANDS AND DEPENDENCIES METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE

1.111

Annual Meteorological Tables 1952

FALKLAND ISLANDS AND DEPENDENCIES METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE

Annual Meteorological Tables 1952

Prepared in conjunction with The Meteorological Office, London.

CONTENTS

STATION	NUMBER	Post	TION	BAROMETER	PAGES
		Latitude	Longitude	м.s.п. (ft.)	
Stanley, Falkland Islands	88890	51° 42′ 8.	57° 52′ W.	173	1 – 8
Grytviken. South Georgia	88903	54° 16′ S.	36° 30′ W.	8	9 – 14
Signy I., South Orkneys	88925	60° 43′ S.	45° 36′ W.	72	15 - 20
Hope Bay, Grahamland	88940	63° 24′ S.	56° 59′ W.	170	21 - 26
Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands	88934	62° 03′ S.	58° 24′ W.	58	27 - 32
Deception I., South Shetlands,	88938	62° 59′ S.	60° 34′ W.	26	33 - 38
Port Lockroy, Grahamland	88949	64° 50′ S.	63° 31′ W.	33	39 – 44
Argentine Is., Grahamland	88952	65° 15′ S.	64° 16′ W.	11	45 - 50

Nore: Full details of sites and exposures will be published in the Meteorological Gazetteer which is in course of preparation.

		M.S.L. P	RESSURE	(mb.)								AIR TI	EMPER	ATURE	(°F)					
MONTH	1-2 DALLX		Extrem	3 1ES					MEAN	1 AT				1-2 Daily	Mean	DAILY		Extra	EMES	
	MEAN	HIGH	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	Max.	MIN.	Max.	DATE	Min.	Д ате
Lannory	909.0	1016.2		974.7	29th	45.0	46.0	51.9	53.8	53.5	52.0	48.6	45.4	49.5	57.5	42.7	68	22nd	36	2nd, 31st
February	100.2	1017.1	10th	983.9	29th	45.3	45.3	48.8	51.8	52.2	50.3	46.9	45.2	48.2	55.1	43.0	67	13th	37	opth opth
March	997.8	1015.7	30th	977.0	9th	42.7	42.1	45.3	49.2	49.0	47.2	44.5	43.4	45.4	52.5	39.6	66	oth	31 21	2001
April	1004.5	1023.5	28th	978.6	14th	39.0	39.1	40.5	43.6	44.0	41.7	40.3	39.5	-41.0	45.9	36.0	59	1401 2nd 141	91 19	2211d
May	1001.5	1022.0	27th	972.9	13th	36.4	36.3	36.6	38.9	39.7	37.5	37.0	36.7	37.4	41.5	31.4 90.0	19	let	27	15th, 24th
June	1015.0	1032.7	8th	975.4	22nd	35.0	35.2	35.4	37.3	37.6	36.2	35.6	35.0	35.9	39.1	32.0	40	14th	18	19th
July	1001.9	1032.5	19th	969. 1	14th	35.9	35.5	35.8	38.1	38.5	36.4	36.0	35.7	30.0	40.0	32.0	52	12th	28	3rd
August	1008.5	1028.1	24th	986.9	8th	36.0	35.8	36.3	39.3	40.0	37.7	36.7	30.2	31.0	41.4	34.8	57	24th	29	13th, 16th
Septembe	er 1006.8	1031.8	(8th, 19th	978.7	26th	37.9	37.8	40.3	-1-11	44.6	41.5	38.9	- 28.1 - 20.1	40.4	18.9	35.8	57	13, 22, 23	29	8th
October	1006.3	1029.8	15th	986.5	21st	37.9	38.7	43.1	46.0	46.6	43.2	- 39.2 19.7	11.9	41.0	53.2	38.5	66	10th	27	2nd
Novemb	er 1001.(6 1017.3	Ist	982.6	27th	41.0	42.2	47.0	49.9	49.8	46.0		19.8	46.5	54.0	39.5	65	15th	33	31st
Decemb	er 1002.	5 1021.0	17th	978.7	28th	42.9	44.6	48.8	49.9	0.00	40.0	47.0	12.0							-
Total	12045.	6 12287.7		11745.3		475.0	478.6	509.8	542.2	546.0	520.0	491.9	478.0	503.9	570.9	439,1	704	-	345	-
Mean	1003	.8 1024.0	-	978.8	-	39.6	39.9	42.5	45.2	45.5	43.3	41.0	39.8	42.0	47.6	36.6	58.7	-	28.7	-

1

Annual Meteorological Table for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1952.

			•	RELA"	TIVE H	UMBL	FY %					CLC	DUD /	AMOU	NT (a	oktas)			SUNS (Da	HINE ily)	RA	INFALL	, (mm.)
MONTH				Меа	1 N AT	•			1-2 Daily				Меа	N AT				1-2 Daily	Mean	% оғ		MAX.	
	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2 3 00	MEAN.	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	Mean	(Hrs)	Poss.	TOTAL	FALL	Date
January	90	90	73	66	68	71	81	91	79	5.5	5.7	5.9	6.4	6.1	6.1	5.7	5.0	5.8	8.07	50.0	46.9	19.7	9th
February	92	91	83	76	76	80	86	90	84	6.1	6.6	6.5	6.1	6.5	6.0	6.0	6.0	6.3	5.09	35.7	96.3	23.7	3rd
March	90	91	85	76	78	83	88	89	85	5.5	5.7	5.9	5.8	6.3	5.9	5.0	4.5	5.6	5.65	44.8	63.0	13.7	. Sth
April	88	89	88	84	83	86	91	89	87	5.4	6.1	6.4	6.4	6.6	6.5	6.2	5.5	6.1	3.03	28.7	67.3	17.6	13th
May	90	89	87	85	83	87	87	89	87	5.8	5.2	6.5	6.3	6.7	5.9	5.4	6.0	6.0	2.11	23.6	29.2	3.7	19th
June	93	93	93	89	89	91	92	93	92	5.5	6.5	6.7	6.6	6.9	6.7	6.1	5.5	6.3	1.02	13.1	24.9	4.7	22nd
July	92	94	93	90	87	92	94	94	92	5.9	5.3	6.1	6.5	6.6	5.8	6.4	5.6	6.0	1.92	22.8	42.1	8.4	20th
August	91	91	89	84	82	87	90	91	88	6.3	5,9	6.6	6.5	6.4	5.9	5.8	5.9	6.2	2.72	28.1	31.5	5.8	14th
September	88	89	87	73	73	82	88	88	83	5.2	5.4	5.3	5.9	6.2	5.6	5.2	4,4	5.4	5.07	43.2	30.4	9.5	6th
October	89	89	82	72	69	77	87	87	81	4.9	6.3	5.8	5.7	5.7	5.8	5.1	4.9	5.5	6.38	46.3	23.3	3.7	9th
November	85	83	72	65	67	71	79	85	76	4.9	5.6	6.1	5.9	6.1	5.8	5.6	5.1	5.6	6.56	42.0	36.5	10.5	13th
December	87	83	71	69	65	69	81	85	76	5.8	5.9	6.0	6.7	6.0	6.0	5.7	5.4	5.9	7.83	47.0	52.8	12.2	28th
Total	1075	1072	1003	929	920	976	1044	1071	1010	66.8	70.2	73.8	74.8	76.1	72.0	68.2	63.8	70.7	55.45	425.3	544.2	133.2	_
Meau	90	89	84	77	77	81	87	89	84	5.6	5,9	6.1	6.2	6.3	6.0	5.7	5.3	5.9	4.62	35.4	45.3	11.1	-

							-			WEATH	IER : N	o. of Da	1 ys		3					-	
MONTH		Темре	RATURE	4	Pa	ECIPITAT	1 108 ¹	5	5	6	6	ß	6	6	6	ŧ	7	7	8	9	10
	High Min.	Low Max.	Low Min.	Нібіі Мах.	10 mm	0 mm	.0 mm	RCE > 6	RCE > 8	RAIN	wows	LEET	A.IZZLE	ЦАП,	UNDER	Foa	Yauo	A N.S.A.R	v Lying	D FROST	RI P'T
	>50°f	<32°₽	<23°f	>68°f	= >0.	= >1	=>10	Ψ Fo	W			32	DI		Т		CI	D	SNON	GROUN	Â
January	1	0	0	0	19	8	1	22	3	22	0	2	4	7	- I	4	14	0	0	1	0
February	0	0	0	0	24	13	3	19	1	24	0	1	9	2	2	1	18	0	0	0	0
March	0	0	0 .	0	21	12	2	24	-1	22	-1	7	6	7	3	1	11	0	1	10	0
April	0	0	0	0	22	14	1	18	6	23	5	7	11	6	0	3	19	0	0	16	0
May	0	2	2	0	24	11	0	19	8	18	13	5	7	7	0	5	17	0	7	22	3
June	0	0	0	0	25	9	0	12	1	18	11	8	(3) 18	3	0	6	19	0	0	25	0
July	0	1	í	0	24	11	0	24	3	18	8	8	(1)	0	0	3	18	0	2	19	2
August	0	0	0	0	20	8	0	15	2	(1)	1	4	16	3	0	8	16	0	0	20	0
September	0	0	0	0	17	8	0	22	6	20	2	8	6	5	0	4	13	1	0	16	0
October	0	0	0	0	17	8	0	21	-4	19	3	4	9	4	0	1	11	0	0	16	0
November	0	U	0	0	13	7	1	19	()	17	1	2	5	3	0	0	13	0	0	11	0
December	0	υ	U	0	21	11	1	27	2	25	I	8	7	9	0	0	13	0	0	4	0
Tot al	1	3	3	0	247	120	9	242	40	(1) 241	49	64	(4) 110	56	G	36	182	1	10	160	5
Mean	-	-	-	4	21	10	1	20	3	20	4	5	9	5	1	3	15	-	1	13	-

PAGE 3.

	2 Mean						WIN	D: Nun	aber of o	bservatio	ons, at all	hours, o	ť :					
MONTH	WIND Speed		Fore	es (Beau	fort)						Dı	RECTION	к (degree	es)				
	Knors	8 or more	U 10 7	4 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	350 10 10	20 10 40	50 10 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 1u 220	230 10 250	200 10 280	290 10 310	320 to 340
January	16,1	7	53	122	66	0	17	8	3	0	I	4	y	49	40	33	45	39
February	16.1	i	55	102	71	3	21	ŧ	4	2	1	5	10	43	31	23	35	48
March	16.7	6	51	147	43	1	11	4	ō	6	3	5	5	21	24	41	55	67
April	15.6	9	39	127	61	-4	9	н	16	7	2	3	25	36	23	25	52	27
May	16.7	15	50	123	54	6	15	11	0	1	1	3	9	42	25	42	59	34
June	13.2	4	28	100	103	5	9	7	34	31	9	2	1	20	22	17	45	38
July	16.8	6	57	133	50	2	21	H6	3	1 I	3	11	10	9	39	35	44	54
August	14.5	3	37	128	77	3	37	19	2	2	5	4	п	23	24	42	43	- 33
September	18.8	14	59	133	33	1	43	ā	0	0	2	0	4	27	38	25	44	51
October	16.7	ō	58	130	53	2	21	12	6	11	9	7	в	28	22	22	43	57
November	16.4	0	49	148	42	L	24	8	11	0	3	5	17	24	19	41	40	47
December	18,1	3	79	129	36	1	9	2	0	ŧ	3	I	7	5 6	50	36		35
Total	195.7	73	615	1522	689	29	237	109	84	65	42	50	116	378	357	382	549	530
Mean	16.3	Б	51	127	57	2	20	9	7	5	З	4	10	31	30	32	46	44

PAGE 4.

					VI	SIBI	- LITY				L(ow ci	20UD (okta	AMO 18)	UNTS									CLOU	ID HI	\$1GE	ITS	11							DD
MONTH	0m	100m	#00m	1 km	2km	4km	10km	201.m	40km	m										ALL	Амоиз	NTS (m	etrus)						7-8	Окт	алы (m	etres)			CLO
	† > =	40 <i>m</i> = 5	200m -	- m00#	1 k:m -	2 km -	- m.lf	10km -	- m.405	~ 1 0	0	1 - 2	3 – 5	6 – 7	8	9	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	>6000	30	50	120	300	<i>600</i>	1200	2400	6000	>8000	N
January	0	2	1	2	0	0	8	67	83	85	17	62	85	52	27	5	5	υ	1	(1) 23	(11) 75	(14) 123	(3) .j	14	3	5	0	i	6	(2) 22	(4) 12	(2) ()	1	U	0
February	0	0	0	0	1	10	33	65	71	52	14	38	59	62	59	0	υ	1	8	45	(16) 78	(19) 83	(12)	9	4	0	1	6	27	$\binom{12}{20}$	(11)	(5)	U	U	1
March	0	1	0	1	5	4	28	83	68	58	26	44	90	37	48	3	3	0	9	40	(11) 89	(18) 77	4	15	8	3	0	8	17	(8) 27	(9) 4	U	0	υ	3
Amil	0		.,	.,	9	3	34	71	81	43	24	41	-18	75	49	3	3	0	(1) 18	(5) - 46	(16) 71	(20) 74	(16)	17	3	3	0	12	(5) 20	(9) 17	(3) 10	(6) 0	0	U	4
Man		2		Ĩ		6	.19	79	88		17	53	49	81	-14	4	-4	-J	10	(6) 53	(10) 66	(<i>40</i>) 88	(9) 6	8	з	4	2	8	(5) 21	(6) 19	(17) 15	(5) 0	0	U	6
мау		0		4		0	11	11.0	50	7	-21	24	15	95		5	6	2	14	(5) 71	(25) 66	(<i>28</i>) 60	(<i>6</i>) 0	12	3	5	1	8	(2) 22	(8) 12	(19) 24	(4) ()	4	0	6
June	0	5	Z	2			44	112	55		21	50	57		51	,	.,	.,	16	(3)	(22)	(22)	(5)	8	1	2	1	9	(3) 23	(14) 17	(7) 17	(2) ()	1	0	3
July	0		2		5	5	54	81	14	20	12			50		-			(1)	(3)	(13)	(14)	(5)	19	6	4	2	$\begin{pmatrix} I \\ 10 \end{pmatrix}$	(1) 29	(<i>10</i>) 18	(9) 24	(3) I	10	0	5
August	0	1	3	3	5	7	42	52	80	55	30	61	31	00	12	-	1	1	21	(5)	(17)	(9)	(10)		1.0	.,		15	(5) 12	(9) 6	(4) 3	(8) ()	7	1	10
September	0	0	0	5	1	5	35	57	92	45	-43	70	46	43	36	2	2		17	(2)	(U)	(18)	(12)	21	14	-		10	(2)	(5)	(12)	(8)	4	2	3
October	0	1	0	0	0	3	31	70	93	50	34	65	48	58	42	1	1	0	7 (1)	-18	53 (4)	(9)	(3)	20	11	1	0	(1)	-1	(4)	(6)	(8)		.,	.1
November	0	0	0	0	0	1	20	52	108	59	52	66	44	53	25	0	U	U	ŶŶ	- 23	43	107	6 (#)	36	12	0	0	4	8	(10)	(11)	(4)			
December	0	0	0	0	0	4	11	47	101	85	17	80	51	75	25	0	0	0	5	22	69	126	` 9	14	3	U	0	3	11	13	18	0	-+		
Total	1	16	11	20	26	56	382	836	992	588	307	672	653	745	522	29	30	14	(3) 134	(<i>30</i>) 537	(<i>169</i>) 803	(<i>232</i>) 1043	(90) 60	193	69	29	8	(2) (89 2	23) 223	(97) 186	(<i>112</i>) 166	(55) 2	39	6	45
Меан	-	1		2	2	5	32	70	83	49	26	56	- 54	62	-43	2	3	1	11	(3) 45	(14) 67	(19) 87	(7) 5	16	G	2	1	7	(2) 19	(8) 15	(9) 14	(5) 0	3	1	4

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

PAGE 5.

SC?

					WIND	FORCES	IN TWE	LVE DIR	ECTIONS				
FORCE	350	20	50	80	110	1.40	170	200	230	200	200	320	ALL
	to	to	to	to	to	to	1.0	10	to	10	10	10	DIRECTIONS
	10	40	70	100	130	160	190	220	250	280	310	340	
1	8	3	4	5	2	2	2	3	0	2	9	10	50
2	7	9	6	8	9	6	3	13	8	13	36	24	142
3	36	21	18	18	14	12	20	28	43	45	138	104	497
4	72	27	40	21	12	11	37	80	110	131	214	153	90 8
5	50	29	14	12	5	3	27	86	76	97	105	110	614
6	39	11	2	1	0	6	14	90	60	67	36	89	415
7	20	7	0	0	0	5	6	55	45	20	9	33	200
=> 8	5	2	0	0	0	5	7	23	15	7	2	7	73
Total	237	109	84	65	42	50	116	378	357	382	549	530	2899

PAGE 6.

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

CALMS 29.

Annual Upper Air Data for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1952.

(By the Air Ministry Radio Sonde Unit)

LEVEL I.C.A.N.	SURFACE		850 4,78	mb. 30 ft.	700 mb. 9,880 ft.		600 mb. 13,790 ft.		500 mb. 18,280 ft.		400 23,5	mb. 660 ft.	300 mb. 30,050 ft.	200 mb. 38,630 ft.	150 mb. 44610 ft.	160 mb. 53,040 ft.	Mean Tropopause	
MONTH	Air	Dew	Air	Dew	Air	Dew	Air	Dew	Air	Dew	Air	Air Dew		Air	Air	Air	Press. mb.	Temp.
January	53.2	43.0	36.9	25.1	20.7	7.7	9.0	8.0	-6.4	-24.6	-25.0 (31)	-43.9 (31)	-50.0 (29)	-58.1 (29)	516 (99)	5-1-1 (10)	240	
February	50.5	44.4	35.6	26.6	22.0	4.4	9.8	-10.5	-3.6	-23.7	-22.9 (29)	-121 (28)	17.9 (20)	50.0 (20)	-04.0 (26)	-02.5 (28)	243	-66.0 (29)
March	48.2	41.0	34.9	21.6	18.2	2.2	5.2	-10.9	-10.1	-26.1	-28.2 (31)	-19.4 (47)	E17 (01)	-09.0 (29)	-05.0 (26)	-56.5 (24)	249	-63.8 (28)
April	42.3	38.0	29.3	20.1	16.6	-0.1	3.3	-112	-13.1	_90.5	212 (01)	-42.2 (27)	~51.7 (31)	-61.4 (30)	-58.6 (29)	-57.5 (27)	257	-64.0 (31)
May	37.9	34.3	27.2	16.7	13.2	-5.2	-10	10.9	10.1	-20,0	-34.5 (30)	-45.9 (24)	-54.3 (29)	-62.5 (29)	-61.4 (29)	-63.1 (26)	255	-68.3 (29)
June	36.6	34.1	27.0	19.9	15.9	7.5		-10.2	~10.2	-51.5	-35.5 (31)	-46.5 (20)	-59.5 (31)	-69.1 (29)	-68.0 (29)	-68.8 (28)	251	-74.8 (30)
July	37.1	31.9	97.9	10.5	1.0.2	-7.0	2.8	-20.7	~14.7	-34.0	-34.2 (30)	-47.4 (23)	-59.4 (30)	-80.4 (30)	-70.1 (29)	-74.9 (28)	217	-85.0 (30)
Amount	00.0	01.0	21.2	10.5	12.1	-3.2	-1.0	-17.4	-16.8	-32.9	-36.4 (30)	-46.7 (23)	-59.3 (29)	-67.7 (29)	-65.2 (29)	-67.4 (27)	248	-74.4 (29)
2x ugust	56.5	34.5	28.4	12.3	12.3	-9.4	-0.7	-23.5	-20.5	-36.9	-35,2 (31)	-18.7 (22)	-59.5 (31)	-71.8 (31)	-70.8 (30)	-74.2 (23)	239	-77.1 (31)
September	43.8	36.4	30.1	14.5	13.7	-5.7	-0.1	-23.8	-16.8	-38.1	-36.0 (29)	-49.3 (23)	-58.7 (27)	-73.0 (27)	~69.8 (26)	-72.4 (20)	244	-80.3 (27)
October	45.6	37.3	32,3	16.4	16.1	-2.6	3.1	-16.2	-12.7	-31.7	-33.1 (31)	-46.8 (23)	-56.2 (30)	-63.9 (29)	-59.7 (29)	-60.2 (26)	262	-70.0 (29)
November	49.0	38.5	34.9	19.8	18.1	0.8	5.3	-10.4	-9.9	-26.2	-30.3 (30)	-44.3 (26)	-53.3 (27)	-62.1 (27)	-60.7 (26)	-58.8 (24)	256	-691 (97)
December	49.1	39.3	32.5	23.4	19.6	5.5	7.9	0.9	-6.8	-23.1	-26.6 (30)	-39.7 (26)	-49.2 (28)	-59.3 (26)	-55.6 (26)	-52.8 (19)	253	-66.5 (27)
Total	531.6	455.6	376.3	225.2	197.8	-13.1	43.6	-154.9	-1-17.6	-355.1	-377.7 (363)	-541.5 (296)	-658.3 (351)	-789.2 (345)	-750.0 (336)	-758.9 (300)	2974	-859.3 (347)
Mean	44.3	38.0	31.4	17.1	16.5	-1.1	3.6	-12.9	-12.3	-29.6	-31.5	-45.1	-54.9	-65.8	-62.5	-63.2	248	-71.6

MEAN AIR AND DEW POINT TEMPERATURES (in degrees Fahrenheit) FOR 1100 L.M.T., (1500 G.M.T.) Time of Release 1000 L.M.T.

PAGE 7.

A,

Annual Upper Air Data for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1952.

(By the Air Ministry Radio Sonde Unit)

LEVEL	MEAN		WIND: Number of Observations for 1100 L.M.T. (1500 G.M.T.) of :-																							
	SPEED	SPEEDS (knots)											CALMS	DIRECTIONS (degrees)												
1.C.A.N.	KNOTS	1 to 9	10 10 19	20 10 29	30 10 39	10 10 59	00 to 79	80 10 99	100 to 119	120 10 139	140 to 159	>159	AND Light Vari- able	345 10 014	015 to 044	045 to 074	075 lo 104	105 10 134	135 10 104	165 to 194	195 to 224	225 10 254	255 to 284	285 to 314	315 to 344	NUMBER OF ASCENTS
Surface	17.4	43	178	116	20	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	25	20	7	8	5	3	12	51	68	42	52	65	361
850 mb. 4,780 ft.	26.5	20	78	133	87	.1 1	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	14	6	4	5	2	4	14	44	96	84	60	28	361
700 mb 9,880 ft.	32.5	12	52	92	94	101	9	0	0	0	0	0	1	5	3	7	4	0	4	11	39	108	100	64	15	361
600 mb. 13,790 ft.	37.3	16	32	74	83	127	26	3	0	0	0	0	- 0	3	ű	6	1	0	4	15	32	102	108	71	13	361
500 mb. 18.280 ft.	43.1	7	32	54	67	131	57	11	2	0	0	0	0	4	5	4	2	1	3	11	40	104	100	72	15	361
400 mb. 23 560 ft.	52.3	+	17	50	47	112	81	33	13	2	0	0	2	-1	6	5	1	1	1	16	42	95	107	66	15	361
300 mb. 30.050 ft	63.0	3	15	26	36	95	93	45	27	16	0	1	0	5	6	ō	2	1	1	15	44	79	114	71	14	357
200 mb.	59.9	3	6	22	37	121	 97	41	14	8	0	1	0		2	2	0	1	1 0	6	35	89	139	62	10	350
150 mb. 44,610 ft.	52.7	1	10	15	56	137	84	26	2	1	() 0	()	0	0	(0	0	0	2	22	99	154	51	4	332
100 mb. 5 3,04 0 ft.	46.5	0	9	46	54	116	43	17	I	()	() ()	0	0	0		0	0	0	3	13	90	145		(
Total	-	109	429	628	581	982	492	176	59	27	7	0 2	2 6	64	54	ı 4() 28	11	20	105	362	930	1093	604	175) 3491

PAGE 8.

MONTH	M.S.L. PRESSURE (mb.)						AIR TEMPERATURE (°F)														
	1-2 Данду	EXTREMES							Me,	AN AT		1-2 Datly	MEAN	1 DAILY	EXTREMES						
	MEAN	HIGH	DATE	Low	DATE	0100	0400	0700	1000	1300	1600	1900	2200	MEAN	Мах.	MIN.	ΜλΧ.	DATE	Min.	DATE	
January	993.5	1008.0	18th	956.9	31st	37.1	36.3	38.4	39.9	-41.1	40.7	39.1	37.9	38.8	44.1	34.1	56	1341		1041	
February	994.6	1015.1	12th	962.2	lst	39.6	39.3	39.5	41.3	43.0	-13.7	-43.0	41.7	41.4	48.0	35.6	61	10th	20	IUth	
March	994.1	1012.4	23rd	965.3	26th	42.3	41.3	40.8	41.4	43.0	-43.9	42.2	42.2	42.1	48.9	36.3	GC	1001	29	2610	
April	996.5	1012.2	29th	965.2	16th	33.0	33.1	33.2	33.5	35.7	34.9	33,3	33.2	33.7	38.5	290	5.1	9741	10	5181	
May	989.0	1014.3	28th	954.3	21st	31.9	32.4	32.6	32.4	33.8	33.1	32.2	32.0	32.5	37.8	97.0	54	2701	15	200	
June	1002.0	1032.0	11th	953.4	20th	27.2	26.5	26.3	26.1	27.1	28,2	28.3	28.5	27.3	33.6	22.1	50	25th	01	1011	
July	994.6	1031.7	22nd	958.1	10th	29.1	29.7	29.5	29,4	30.4	30.5	29.4	29.3	29.7	35.9	23.4	50	1.1	0	2064	
August	1003.7	1027.6	26th	969.0	13th	29.5	29.4	29.2	29.8	31.5	31.9	30.1	29.7	30.1	37.1	24.5	LL	2136	17	1000, 1900	
September	1001.7	1030.4	19th, 20th	973.3	12th, 13th	30.2	30.7	31.0	32.1	35.0	34.4	31.6	30.6	31.9	38.9	26.6	51	22nd	10	2110	
October	999.3	1022.4	9th	977.2	30th	33.1	33.3	34.5	36.8	37.6	37.4	34.5	33.7	35.1	42.3	99.1	54	1841 2541	90	0, 0, 18	
November	995.8	1016.6	12th	975.3	29th	37.2	36.0	38.3	40.4	42.3	42.3	40.1	38.6	39.4	17.3	32.5	66	1311	20	460, 000	
December	989.5	1011.3	21st	966.7	29th	37.7	36.2	37.8	40.3	42.3	42.3	40.3	39.1	39.5	46.0	39.0	- 187	1061.	24	200	
															-10.0	00.0		13611	21	Ioth	
Total	11954.3	12234.0	-	11576.9	-	407.9	404.2	411.1	423.4	442.8	443.3	424.1	416.5	421.5	498.7	353.8	673	-	247	-	
Меап	996.2	1019.5		964.7	-	34.0	33.7	34.3	35.3	36.9	36.9	35.8	34.7	35.1	41.6	29.5	56.1		20.6		

Annual Meteorological Table for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1952.
				RELAT	IVE H	UMIDI'I	'Y %					CLO	UD 4	AMOU	NT (o	ktas)			SUNS (Da	HINE ily)	RA	INFALL	(min.)
MONTH				MEAN	s at 1				1-2 Daily				Мел	N AT				1-2 Daily	Mean	% of		Max.	
	0100	0400	0700	1000	1300	1600	1900	2200	MEAN.	0100	0400	0700	1000	1300	1600	1900	2200	Mean	(Hrs)	Poss.	TOTAL	FALL	DATE
January	78	80	76	73	71	70	75	77	75	5.9	6.7	6,5	7.0	7.0	7.1	7.2	7.1	6.8	3.03		170.8	51.0	30th
February	78	77	78	75	71	69	71	73	74	5.1	6.2	7.0	7.1	7.0	6.0	6.3	5.2	6.2	3.90		117.9	33.1	29th
March	69	66	69	70	67	65	72	69	68	4.8	5.3	5.9	6.2	5.6	5.4	6.3	4.9	5.5	4.55		229.9	50.0	9th
April	82	78	80	81	77	78	84	82	80	5.6	6.0	6.5	6.3	6.2	6.6	6.1	5.8	6.1	1.81		102.7	16.2*	20th
May	80	78	82	82	76	81	83	81	80	4.9	5.2	5.2	5.9	5.9	6.3	5.5	6.3	5.7	1.02	-	178.7	31.8	7th
June	77	79	81	82	81	7ŏ	74	74	78	3.8	3.8	3.9	5.1	4.4	4.8	4.3	3.9	4.3	0.04	0 1 1	29.7	9.8	23rd
July	75	72	75	77	75	77	78	74	75	4.3	3.9	4.8	5.9	5.7	5.9	5.3	4.7	5.1	0.43	k u	81.3	17.5	9th
August	78	79	79	77	75	75	78	78	77	4.3	4.5	5.4	5.5	5.8	5.8	4.7	3.9	5.0	1.89	ot	69.5	34.6	5th
September	78	75	77	74	70	71	78	77	75	4.5	-4. L	5.3	5.4	5.4	5.2	5.1	4.6	4.9	4.17	2	123.1	55.5	8th
October	78	75	74	68	67	65	73	74	72	5.2	5.2	6.2	6.0	5.0	5.3	4.9	5.9	5.5	5.80		55.0	8.2	lst
November	65	68	68	64	62	57	62	63	64	3.9	5.1	5.8	6.3	5.6	5.8	5.3	4.3	5.2	6.36		77.2	27.3	18th
December	72	76	73	70	65	65	69	67	70	5_3	5.4	6.1	6.8	6. l	6.0	6.0	5.6	5.9	5.()4		58.4	9.8	26th
Total	910	903	912	893	857	848	897	889	888	57.6	61.4	68.1	73.0	69.7	70.2	67.0	62.2	66.2	38.04		1294.2	350.8	-
Mean	76	75	76	74	71	71	75	74	74	4.8	5,1	5.7	6.1	5.8	5.9	5.6	5.2	5.5	3.17		107.9	29.2	-

* Fall in twelve hours.

										WEAT	HER:	No. of L	1):i.ys								
MONTH		Темря	ERATURE	4	Р	RECIPIT,	1 ATION	5	5	6	6	6	6	6	6	6	7	7	8	0	10
	High Min,	Low Max.	Low Min.	High Max.	10 m.m	mm (mm 0.	$\frac{1}{RCE} = 6$	$\frac{ND}{RCE} = \frac{8}{8}$	AIN	MOW	Talat	auza	AIL	NDER	90	Adu	SAR S	LYING	FROST	i.
	>41°F	<23°F	<14°F	>59°f	= >0.	=>1.(= >10	P ₀₁	W1 F01		02	S.	DRI	H	Тни	[F24	GLO	CLI	SNOW	ROUND	DRI
January	0	0	0	0	22	13	3	7	0	17	0				_			-			
February	4	0	0	2	24	17	4	1 11	0	10		9	9	1	0	0	20	0	I	1	0
March	6	0	0	4	27	18	7	13	.,	10				I	0	1	15	0	1		0
April	· 1	0	0	0	21	15	5	6	0	10	12		3	7	0	2	12	0	3		υ
May	0	U	0	0	23	19	6			0	23	5	3	3	0	4	17	1	23	q	4
June	0	1	I	0	11	5				0	21	6	6	2	1	9	14	0	31	rde	9
July	0	1	3	0	20	14	0	11	0	0	16	0	$\begin{pmatrix} 1\\ (l) \end{pmatrix}$	1	0	-1	01	6	30	600	7
August	0	0	0	0	17		1	10			21	4		-+	0	อ้	16	2	27	<u>ــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــ</u>	5
September	0	()	0	0	90	1.2	5	10	2	4	23	Ű	4	2	0	3	9	3	31	No	5
October	2	0	0	Ő	15					3	16	5	4	6	0	3	11	2	27		t
November	1	0	0	2	-21			10	2	8	20	2	-+	1	0	1	12	0	13		4
December		0	n l	1	21	11		15	1	19	15	1	3	4	0	1	7	1	2		1
					21	10	0	14	()	13	17	3	2	8	0	2	16	0	3		0
Total	15	2	-1	9	242	162	35	131	10	129	198	55	(1) 51	-10	1	35	159	15	192		
Mean	1	-	-	1	20	13	3	11	1	LI	17	5	4	3	-	3		1	16		

PAGE 11.

	2 Mean						WIN	D: Nu	nber of c	bservatio	ons, at all	hours, o	ľ :					
MONTH	WIND Speed		For	ces (Beau	afort)						Dı	RECTION	s (degree	is)				
	l <u>í</u> nots	S or more	6 10 7	4 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	350 to 10	20 10 40	50) 10 70)	80 10 100	110 10 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	260 10 280	290 to 310	320 to 340
January	8.0	0	16	64	108	60	-11	8	4	19	39	8	1	I	G	8	20	33
February	8.6	0	24	62	65	81	26	3	1	15	9	1	U	1	5	16	24	50
March	12.1	3	24	112	56	53	26	1	3	6	3	3	1	1	7	27	40	77
April	7.5	0	16	67	ōĠ	101	10	l	2	ō	9	23-	0	0	7	20	33	29
May	H.1	2	29	98	50	69	я	2	0	1	4	3	1	10	17	36	40	57
June	7.1	0	20	55	-49	116	8	2	1	1	6	9	3	5	18	26	22	23
July	9.7	0	24	90	48	86	11	-1	0	З	7	2	2	5	14	27	37	50
August	8.2	6	23	59	52	108	14	1	2 2	2	13	3	0	1	16	26	27	35
September	7.0	1	21	58	39	121	10	2	1	7	1	1	I	2	4	19	28	43
October	9,3	3	21	81	71	72	18	4	З	7	7	1	1	2	15	15	45	58
November	12.0	3	25	105	67	40	13	2	3	15	16	1	0	1	10	21	47	71
December	11.4	0	20	125	69	34	14	4	5	14	9	2	2	1	15	22	59	67
Total	112.0	18	263	976	730	941	199	34	25	95	128	57	12	30	134	263	422	598
Mean	9.3	1	22	81	61	78	17	3	2	8	10	5	1	3	11	22	35	49

						VIS	SIBI	LITY				\mathbf{L})W C	LOUL (okt	AM(as)	UNT	3								CLO	UD I	IEI(HT	5							Q
MONTH	40m	200m	400m		11.41	2km	W.WF	m.yot -	m.102	40km	nt-m										ALL	Амоц	INTS (1	netres)						7-	в Ок	TAS (11	etres)			CLOU
	>=	- wof	200m	1001	- III O O Ŧ	1km -	2km -	- <i>w.\†</i>	101:01	20km -	of <	"	1 - 2	5-5	0-7	5	9	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	>60	00 .30	60	120	0 30	600	1200	2400	6000	>6000	NO
January	0	0)	0	4	16	39	71	77	41	0	37	54	55	102	0	υ	1	10	28	(8) 47	(<i>32</i>) 132	(34) 30	0	0	((5	15	(8) 23	(25) 25	(29) 5	υ	U	0
February	0	0			1	5	6	47	61	66	46	13	-4-1	55	-17	72	1	2	1	7	20	(5) 33	(11) 102	(3) 54	8	з	1	0	5	l II	(5) 23	(9) 42	(1) 3	2	1	2
March	0			0	3	7	6	54	48	61	69	19	68	-11	69	50	1	5	I	7	7	(2) 22	(2) 112	(3) 75	14	1	3	0	5	5	(2) 17	(1) 56	(3) 6	5	υ	4
April	0	1			4	13	2	47	56	82	26	28	35	35	54	69	19	19	1	1	15	23	(3) 117	(10) 36	18	0	19	0	0	14	18	(2) 52	(7) 12	5	U	10
May	0	1	1	1	9	18	12	62	37	55	53	37	-18	32	37	66	28	28	0	5	7	$\binom{2}{26}$	(2) 114	(1) 31	25	3	28	0	2	5	(2) 25	(2) 45	(1) -4	з	1	9
June	0		0	0	6	23	5	31	27	58	90	77	57	20	26	36	24	24	υ	4	G	(I) 18	(4) 81	30	20	13	24	0	3	3	13	(3) 30	1	2	5	44
July	1	0	0	6	4	18	6	28	45	61	80	65	38	-18	27	56	14	15	U	6	(1) 8	(1) 24	(6) 103	27	22	10	14	0	6	(1) 5	(1)	(4) 40	3	1	2	33
August		0	0	0	6	8	3	54	46	60	71	79	28	36	20	69	7	7	0	-J	13	(3) 42	(1) 90	(1) 13	24	13	7	0	3	10	(3) 33	(1) 31	(/) 1	ថ	4	42
Septembe	er	0	0	0	3	6	3	36	40	64	88	-14	-51	38	33	69	5	5	0	U	9	30	(4) 104	-18	9	6	5	υ	0	7	27	(4) 49	(1) 5	0	3	29
October		0	0	υ	1	11	3	31	-41	67	94	30	64	48	38	63	5	5	0	1	9	32	(9) 114	(1) 57	13	9	5	U	1	-1	19	(9) 39	(3) 12	1	i	8
Novemb	er	U	U	U	1	4	K	30	39	- 54	107	57	65	43	39	34	2	2	1	2	8	14	(3) 103	(7) 53	27	16	2	0	0	7	9	(3) 31	(7)	8	10	14
Decemb	er	0	0	0	2	1	a a	58	41	59	84	26	58	46	56	62	0	0	1	1	7	(2) 21	(10) 129	(<i>12</i>) 63	19	5	0	0	1	2	(2) 10	(9) 61	(10) 5	4	4	2
Total		0	1	7	50	118	3 78	3 517	552	761	849	475	593	496	510	748	06	12	6	48	(1) 137	(24) 332	(87) 1301	(75) 517	199	79	108	0	31	(1)	(23) 231	(72) 501	(63) 58	37	31	197
Mean		-	-	1	4	1() (; 43	46	63	71	40	49	-11	-13	62	g	9	1		u	(2) 28	(7) 108	(0) 43	17	7	9	U	3	7	(2) 19	(6) 42	(\$) 5	3	3	16

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

PAGE 13.

					WIND	FORCES	IN TWE	LVE DI	RECTION	s			
FORCE	350	20	50	80	110	140	170	200	230	260	200	320	
	to	to	to	to	10	to	10	10	10	10	to	10	ALL
	10	40	70	100	130	160	190	220	250	280	310	340	DIRECTIONS
1	41	14	3	31	21	5	3	4	10	22	6	24	184
2	41	10	9	21	25	12	0	1	8	15	18	34	194
3	59	4	9	30	32	15	8	4	19	26	46	100	352
4	42	6	4	11	31	14	0	к	32	77	137	200	562
5	11	0	υ	2	12	9	1	7	32	63	130	147	414
6	5	0	0	0	2	2	0	5	22	35	60	71	202
7	0	0	0	0	U	0	0	1	8	15	21	16	61
=> 8	Û	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	10	4	1	18
Total	199	34	25	95	123	57	12	30	134	263	422	593	1987

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

CALMS 941.

٦,

		M. S. L.	PRESSU	RE (mb.)								AIR	темре	RATURI	E (°F)					
MONTH	1-2 Daily		Ext	3 REMES					M R7	AN AT				1-2 DAILY	MEAN	1 DAILY		Ехт	REMES	
	MEAN	High	DATE	Low	DATE	0000	0300	0600	0900	1200	1500	1800	2100	MEAN	Max.	MIN.	MAX.	DATE	MIN.	DATE
January February March April May June July August September October November	991.0 989.0 984.8 995.6 987.4 1005.4 991.7 995.9 992.3 991.2 986.0 993.2	1003.7 1005.3 1005.6 1013.8 1007.3 <u>1032.6</u> 1024.5 1023.1 1017.2 1009.6 1008.8	6th 11th 30th 19th 5th 10th 21st 25th 19th 6th 2nd	959.3 958.4 958.7 956.4 966.6 979.4 949.1 <u>946.6</u> 954.5 959.6 964.3	31st 1st 10th 27th 10th 19th 11th 13th 27th 22pd 9th	32.8 34.6 31.6 23.5 10.6 12.3 14.4 21.4 26.7 27.3 29.2	32.6 34.5 31.7 23.5 10.3 13.2 14.6 21.3 26.6 26.9 28.7	32.7 34.5 31.7 23.8 10.4 13.5 14.7 21.1 26.5 26.8 29.3	34.0 35.3 31.7 24.0 10.5 13.7 14.3 21.9 27.0 27.0 29.6	34.8 35.9 32.4 24.1 10.4 14.1 15.3 22.8 27.7 27.6 30.2	31.8 36.0 32.3 23.8 11.3 13.5 15.4 21.9 27.4 27.5 30.4	34.3 35.3 32.2 23.3 10.8 13.5 15.0 21.3 27.0 27.3 30.5	33,3 34,8 31,8 23,4 9,6 13,7 14,1 21,7 26,5 27,0 29,7	33.7 35.1 31.9 23.7 10.5 13.4 14.7 21.7 26.9 27.2 29.7	36.8 38.3 35.9 27.6 19.1 20.1 23.4 29.2 32.0 31.1 33.4	30.9 32.1 28.4 19.0 1.8 4.6 4.9 12.3 21.2 23.2 26.5	44 47 49 43 40 39 42 37 42 41 45	19th 29th 3rd 30th 3rd 26th 26th 26th 26th 9th	$ \begin{array}{r} 27 \\ 26 \\ 18 \\ 3 \\ -24 \\ -27 \\ -22 \\ -6 \\ 5 \\ 4 \\ 15 \end{array} $	6th. 19th 16th 30th 11th 19th 23rd 18th 1st 15th 3rd, 4th 1st
December	982.3	1003.0	20th	957.5	26th	31.0	31.2	30.8	31.1	32.3	32.1	31.9	31.3	31.5	34,3	28.7	48	19th	25	9th, 11th
Total	11892.6	12154.5	-	11510.4	-	295.4	295,1	295.8	300.1	307.6	306.4	302.4	296.9	300.0	361.2	233.3	517	-	-44	-
Mean	. 991.1	1012.9	-	959.2	-	24.6	24.6	24.7	25.0	25.6	25.5	25.2	24.7	25.0	30.1	19.4	43.1	-	3.7	-

				RELA	TIVE I	IUMIDI'	TY %					CI.	oub	Амоц	JNT (oktas)			SUNS (Da	HINE ily)	RA	INFALL	(mm.)
MONTH				M EA	N AT 1				1-2 DAILY				M e.	AN AT	1			1.2 Daily	MEXX	% OF		Max	
	0000	0300	0600	0900	1200	1500	1800	2100	MEAN,	0000	0300	0600	0900	1200	1500	1800	2100	MEAN	(Hrs)	Poss.	TOTAL	FALL	DATE
January	80	80	80	79	78	78	77	78	79	6.9	7.1	7.5	7.6	7.4	7.0	6.9	7.4	7.2	2.51				
February March	83 83	83 83	84 84	82 84	83 83	81	83	83	83	7.1	7.6	7.3	7.3	7.1	7.2	7.1	7.1	7.2	1.46				
April M	76	78	77	78	76	78	וס 78	82 78	83 77	7.3 6.7	7.4 0.9	7.5 7.1	7.3 6.8	7.2 6.7	7.2 6.9	7.2	7.2 6.6	7.8 6.8	0.80 0.86				
June	77 81	77 78	77 81	76 81	75 78	74	75	76	76	6.3	6,4	6.2	6.5	6.9	6.9	6.5	6.3	6.5	0.72	=	ded	ded	ded
July	78	79	78	75	74	75	80 78	80 76	80) 77	- 5.9 - 5.3	0.6 	5.1 5.2	0.5 5.2	5.7 5.5	5.7 5.7	5.2 5.1	5.5 5.1	5.5 5.4	1.00 1.34	N O IL X	1000	t up a	d e o a
August September	80 82	80 83	82 85	79	80	82	81	82	ят ,	5.9	4.9	5.4	6.9	6.5	6.4	5.8	6.1	6.0	1.28	101	1 10	0. F	10
October	83	84	83	85	82	83	82 82	82 84	81 83	6,0 7.5	6.3 7.5	6.8 7.7	6.6 7.3	6.5 7.1	6.4 7.2	6.4 7.3	6.3 7.6	6.4 7.4	1.87	4	1.	N.	Z
November December	81	84	81	82	82	80	80	82	81	6.4	7.2	7.2	7.4	7.0	6.7	6.9	6.8	7.0	2.66				
					81	82		84	84	7.6	7.7	7.6	7.6	7.3	6.8	7.3	7.3	7.1	1.50				
Total	970	976	979	967	951	952	960	967	965	78.9	79.7	80.6	82.0	80.9	80.1	78.7	79.6	80,1	17.38				
Mean	81	81	82	81	79	79	80	81	80	6.6	6.6	6.7	6.8	6.7	6.7	6.6	6.6	6.7	1.45				

1										WEATE	IER : N	o. of Da	1 ys	_							
MONTH		TEMPERATURE I		1	Pr	ECUPITAT	105 1	5	5	6	43	6	1 G	6	ij	ß	7 -	ī	я	0	10
	High Mix.	Low Max.	Low M(S.	HIGH MAX.	410 mm	.0 m.n	0,0 um	HND =		RAIN	Sxow	SURET	RIZZLE	Нап.	RNDER	Fox:	XdDS	LEAR	e Lytyce	n Fresr	140
	>32°F	<5°F	<-4°F	>41°f	Ā 	~ =	=	F 6	# S				2		T.		G	Ō	SNOW	GROUN	D.
January	7	0	0	Б				10	0	6	21	1	(3) 9	8	0	Į.	25	0			
February	14	0	0	5				16	3	12	16	5	$\begin{pmatrix} (2)\\ 7 \end{pmatrix}$	1	0	6	23	0			2
March	G	0	0	5				21	-1	14	21	7	(I)	6	0	5	27	0			1
April	0	- 0	0	0	ed	ed	ed	19	- 3	3	20	2	(3) 5	0	0	2	20				4
May	0	3	10	1	ard	ord	ord	17	-1	5	29	-2	1	I	0	2	21		led	ed	0
June	- 0	7	9	0	000	001	Lee	18	4	4	19	0	$\begin{pmatrix} 4 \\ 6 \\ (4) \end{pmatrix}$	0	0	3	[-]	3	010	ord	0
July	0	4	10	1	-	+	ot	18	5	2	24	6	(9) 9	1	0	6	17	3	1.00	rec	-
August	0	0	2	0	No	Ň	X	21	8	0	23	2		2	0	2	19	0	ot	ot	8
September	0	0	0	1				21	5		21	-1	(11) 16	3	0	3	21	4	N	1.	0
October	0	0	0	0				21	2	$\begin{pmatrix} 1 \\ 7 \\ (3) \end{pmatrix}$	27	10	$\begin{bmatrix} (3)\\ 11\\ (1) \end{bmatrix}$	Ð	0	L	25	0			1.2
November	0	0	0	1				24	5	9	22	12	10	0	0	0	21	0			
December	1	0	0	2				19	-4	2	23	4	G	1	U	2	28	0			3
Total	28	14	31	21				220	47	(9) 70	266	55	(57) 93	23	{]	36	261	12			66
Menn	2	1	3	2				18	4	(1) 6	22	5	(5) 8	2	0	3	22	1			5

1

	2 MEAR WING	*					1	VIND :	Number	of obser	vations, a	it all hou	rs, of :					
MONTI	H SPEED		I	Corces (1	Boaufort)							DIRECT	ions (de	grees)		- T 1944		
	KNOTS	s or moi	10 10 7	4 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	350 10 10	20 10 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 10 130	140 10 160	176 10 190) 200 to 220) 23) 10 25(9 200 to 9 280) 200 10 311)	320 to 340
January.	10.1	0	24	87	81	56	15	31										
February	13.7	6	-48	83	GI	34		1 0	C .		30	2	6	8	19	19	36	6
March	16.9	8	66	112	51					4	15	2	10	6	18	23	91	5
April	15.5	7	60	95	57	31		18	1	17	27	9	-1	-	20	34	86	10
May	12.7	7	22	00		21		2	3	19	1-1	10	2	6	35	35	51	8
June	10.7		0.0	00	19	34	2	1	-1	3	9	9	8	14	50	39	72	2
July	1111	10		57	70	70	1	0	0	0	5	4	10	2	24	37	79	0
Ammut	14.4	1.5	53	7-1	73	35	1	6	3	3	31	5	7	3	28	1.1	77	0
Rugust	10.3	17	69	76	52	- 34	5	2	2	4	6	7	12	7		10	11	ຍ
September	17.0	15	80	61	52	32	16	8	3	3	10	10	7	l t		40	107	8
October	17.2	3	87	88	64	6	2	0	1	3	19				19	32	79	13
November	18.8	9	95	81	50	5	4	ī	-2	2			5	17	42	55	81	18
December	16.2	ō	69	107	50	17	6	×	.,		24	z	2	9	37	-18	91	6
									-		12	×	9	30	39	52	61	3
Total	179.5	98	719	1016	740	355	73	92	39	67	225	75	86	114	345	-158	911	
Mean	15.0	8	60	85	62	30	6	8	3	6	19	6	7	9	29		76	

PAGE 18,

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

					v	'ISI	BIL	ITY				ГĊ	OW C	LOUD (okta	AMO 18)	UNTS									CLOU	D HE	EIGE	ITS	11							D
MONTH	m(<i>m00</i>	400m	1km	2km		m.yf	iokm	m:102	m.yof	hrm										ALL /	Amous	TS (mo	etres)				-		7-8	Окт	as (m	etres)			CLOU
	F > =	40m - 2	200m -	- m00f	11.m -		2km -	- malt	10km -	- m402	× - 10	0	1 - 2	3 - 5	6 – 7	8	9	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	>6000	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	>1;000	NO
January	0	1	0	6		3	2	28	31	86	91	5	28	17	53	142	3	3	I.	п	(1) 38	(3) 61	(19) 116	(15) 13	3	1	3	1	×	(1) 28	(3) 46	(18) 58	(12) 10	0	0	1
February	0	3	2	3		5	7	37	47	79	49	12	17	33	35	130	ð	5	5	15	71	(9) 52	(16) 71	(6) 1	3	7	5	4	12	44	(6) 3년	(9) 31	(6) 1	Т	0	2
March	0	0	0	4	1	5	6	37	65	64	57	5	17	28	54	141	З	3	6	13	35	(<i>10</i>) 94	(12) 90	(2) 2	2	2	з	5	12	26	(10) 75	(8) 43	(1) 1	U	0	1
April	0	0	0	3		4	4	37	46	44	102	7	32	25	59	113	4	4	0	2	31	(2) 82	(9) 108	6	3	4	-4	0	2	25	$\binom{2}{57}$	(6) 57	-4	3	4	0
May	0	1	2	7	2	23	5	29	48	58	75	25	24	18	50	111	20	20	Т	11	51	(6) 78	$(6) \\ 53 \\ (1)$	(4)	2	8	20	1	10	37	(4) 57	(3) 28	(3) 4	2	3	15
June	0	0	0	1	;	15	18	25	43	52	79	59	34	20	25	83	19	19	8	22	(2) 51	53	(1) 27	(1)	17	16	19	6	14	$\binom{2}{32}$	37	(1) 7	$\begin{pmatrix} I \\ 0 \end{pmatrix}$	1	3	26
July	0	0	0		3	16	9	29	34	46	108	70	29	31	34	70	ы	14	5	10	32	63	(7) = 50	(/)	13	19	14	0	10	26	-11	17	3	·ł	4	38
August	0		2	2	8	20	14	30	26	49	99	43	- 36	20	55	79	15	15	5	13	46	(3) 54	(7) 68	+	8	13	15	0	13	32	(3) 31	(4) 36	2	3	4	22
Septembe	r () (4	6	7	46	45	67	65	4()	15	20	56	99	10	10	3	П	51	(4) 60	(17) 62	(3)	к	14	10	1	to	38	(4) 44	(11) 30	(3) 2	5	U	18
October) ()	0	1	9	12	42	65	62	51	- 6	15	19	52	136	20	20	Ð	8	54	96	(13) 63	(8)	2	4	20	U	7	49	(3) 63	(15) 27	(4) ()	Т	3	0
Novembe	r	0 0		υ	0	10	8	31	51	54	86	8	27	22	52	127	4	4	5	2	-43	87	84	(23)	ų	3	4	4	2	30	(3) 51	(<i>19</i>) 34	(19) 5	3	1	1
Decembe	r	0	.) :	0	2	7	19	36	52	46	86	5	19	13	74	129	8	8	0	19	61 	(22) 85	61	9	ō	0	к	0	16	40	(20) 50	(16) 31	(10)	4	0	U
Total		0	5	6 [52 1	138	111	407	553	707	954	285	293	266	599	1360	125	125	39	137	(4) 564	(#6) 865	(146) 853	(76) 60	70	91	125	22	116	(4) 407	(58) 586	(<i>112</i>) 399	(<i>59</i>) 36	27	22	124
Mean		-	-	1.	4	11	9	34	46	59	79	24	24	22	50	113	10	10	3	П	47	(5) 72	(<i>12</i>) 71	(6) 5	6	я	10	2	10	84	(5) 49	(9) 33	(j) 3	2	2	10

Page 19.

					WIN	D FORCE	S IN TV	VELVE D	IRECTIO	NS			
FORCE	350 10 10	20 10 40	50 10 70	80 1a 100	110 10 130	140 10 160	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	260 10 280	290 10 310	320) to 340	ALL DIRECTIONS
1	13	1	3	11	18	13	10	11	19	11	19	5	
2	12	10	5	15	47	17	31	15	34	23	90	e	127
3	9	7	2	16	62	30	28	32	55	6.1		0	241
4	11	21	6	3	51	11	13	32	109	100	17.9	ы 1 т.	372
5	12	29	12	10	31	3	3	16	56	101	109	15	528
6	13	15	8	4	13	0	1	7	50	102	235	23 18	488
-> 0	2	8	0	6	3	1	0	1	18	42	163	9	253
=> 0			3	2	0	0	0	0	Ą	15	64	8	-98
Total	73	92	39	67	225	75	86	114	345	458	911	88	2573

PAGE 20.

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

CALMS 355.

	;	M.S.L. F	PRESSUR	E (mb.)								AIR TI	EMPER	ATURE	$(^{\circ}F)$					
MONTH	1-2 DAILY		EXTR	3 EM ES					MEAN	1 AT				1-2 Daily	MEAN	DAILY		EXTRI	EM ES	
	MEAN	HIGH	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0500	0800	1100	1.400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	MAX.	Mtx.	Max.	DATE	Min.	DATE
January February March																				
April May June July August September October November December	989.7 1005.3 990.8 991.8 987.7 990.1 982.9 984.0	1011.2 1031.6 1018.6 1016.1 1007.5 1009.8 1009.8 996.7	5th 10th 20th 24th 19th 3rd 1st 20th	970.6 968.0 959.7 961.9 <u>957.8</u> 968.7 959.5 960.9	11th 30th 8th 12th 24th 24th 15th 9th	6.3 15.7 15.0 17.9 19.6 22.2 27.3 29.4	 6.3 16.9 13.9 17.8 19.8 21.4 26.9 29.7 	7.2 17.0 13.4 17.8 20.4 22.6 28.8 31.2	7.2 18.6 13.4 18.4 21.1 24.6 30.5 32.9	7.5 18.2 14.1 18.2 22.1 24.6 31.0 33.8	6.7 17.9 13.1 17.3 21.5 23.4 30.2 32.6	6.1 17.7 12.8 17.6 19.3 22.4 28.7 31.3	6.4 16.4 13.9 18.2 19.4 21.4 27.2 29.9	6.7 17.3 13.7 17.9 20.4 22.8 28.8 31.3	16.0 25.5 22.7 25.6 28.7 29.2 35.1 36.6	-2.6 9.8 5.5 10.0 11.9 16.0 21.6 25.9	47 52 42 45 49 <u>55</u> 44 50	6th 12th 20th 26th, 29th 20th 15th 4th 18th	-21 -20 -15 -17 -13 -1 8 16	19th 23rd 17th 10th, 11th 27th 2nd, 5th 1st 8th
Total	7922.3	8101.3	-	7707.1	-	153.4	152.7	158.4	166.7	169.5	162.7	155.9	152.8	158.9	219.4	98.1	38-1	-	-63	-
Mean †		1012.7	-	963.4	-	19.2	19.1	19.8	20.8	21.2	20.3	19.5	19.1	19.9	27.4	12.3	48.0	-	-7.9	-

10 No 1

† May to December inclusive.

PAGE 21.

				RELA	TIVE	HUMIDI	TY %					CI	LOUD	AMO	UNT	(oktas)			SUNS (D	SHINE aily)	RA	INFAL	L (mm.)
MONTH			•	Ме	AN AT				1-2 DAILY				Mв	AN AT	1			1-2 DAILY	MEAN	% OF		MAX.	3
	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN.	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	Mean	(Hrs)	Poss.	TOTAL	FALL	DATE
January February March																							
April																							
May	72	73	70	70	71	69	69	67	70	5.0	5.1	5.9	6.1	6.3	5.3	4.6	4.1	5.3	1.05				
June	72	71	73	73	74	73	73	77	73	4.0	3.6	-4.8	5.7	5.7	4.3	3.8	4.1	4.5	0.84				
July	74	77	69	72	73	71	71	71	72	5.0	4.9	4.9	5.6	5.5	4.0	4.1	1.0	4.7	1.51	_			
August	77	75	70	69	72	73	71	72	72	5.0	3.9	6.1	6.2	6.1	5.9	5.3	5.0	5.4	2.30	0	ble	ble	ble
September .	74	74	74	80	79	75	78	75	76	4.9	5.9	6,3	6.5	6.8	6.4	5.5	4.8	5.8	2.69	k o	lia	lia	lia
October	70	74	69	69	70	72	71	75	71	4.9	5.8	5.7	5.1	5.3	6.1	5.4	4.7	5.4	5.89	ot	nre	nre	nre
November	73	74	74	69	71	72	74	79	73	5.3	5.6	5.7	5.5	5.7	5.4	5.8	5.7	5.6	6.93	Z	D	Þ	D
December	75	75	75	71	73	72	71	73	73	5.7	6.2	6.1	6.1	6.0	5.9	5.6	5.5	5.9	6,49				
Total	587	593	574	573	583	577	578	589	580	39.8	41.0	45.5	46.2	47.4	43,3	40.1	37.7	42.6	27.70				
Mean †	73	74	72	72	7:3	72	72	74	72	5.0	5.1	ō.7	5.8	5.9	5.4	5.0	4.7	5.3	3.46				

-

Annual Meteorological Table for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1952.

† May to December inclusive.

									W	ТАТНЕ	R: No.	of Days	1								
		TEMPE	RATURE	4	Ркв	CIPITATI	1 ON	ō	5 x	6	6	6	6	6	U	6	7	7	8	9	10
MONTH	Нібн Міх.	Low Max.	Low Min.	Нібіі Мах.	mm 01.	tum 0.1	IIIII (10.0)	V1ND = ОКСЕ >	$\nabla r_{\rm ND} = 0$	RAIN	SNOW	SLEET	DRUZZIJE	HAIL	HUNDER	Foo	CLOUDY	CLEAR	ow Lying	JND FROS	DRIFT
	>32°F	<5°¥	<-4°F	>41°f) 	∧ 1	Â.	▶ <u>₽</u>	F* E4						F				SNC	GROI	
January February March April May June July August September October November December	0 0 0 0 1 0 4 5	5 6 6 2 0 0 0 0 25	14 6 8 7 4 0 0 0 39	1 7 1 4 1 2 1 9 26	Unreliable	Unreliable	Unreliable	28 21 24 26 25 25 23 21 193	18 14 17 13 12 17 9 8 108	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 2\\ 0\\ (1)\\ 4\\ (1)\\ 1\\ 4\\ 1\\ 2\\ (2)\\ 14\\ \end{array}$	19 10 21 22 22 19 20 13 146	0 2 4 8 3 4 5 1 27	2 2 0 3 2 1 1 1	2 3 0 4 2 5 0 1 17	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	30 12 17 14 17 6 9 3 108	12 9 10 14 18 13 13 15 104	2 4 5 1 2 2 1 0	Not recorded	Not recorded	25 7 20 21 17 19 19 10 138
Mean †	1	3	5	3				24	13	2	18	3	1	2	0	13	13	2			17

† May to December inclusive.

.

PAGE 23.

	2 MEAN						WI	ND: N	umber of	observat	tions, at a	ll hours,	, of :					
MONTH	SPEED		For	RCES (Be	aufort)						I	DIRECTIO	ons (degi	ees)				
	KNOTS	S or more	6 to 7	-1 10 5	1 to 3	CALM	350 10 10	20 10 40	50 10 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 10 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	200 10 280	290 to 310	320 to 340
January													_	-				-
February																		
March		-											Ì					
April											1							
May	23.5	72	60	57	36	23	7	3	2	T	4	14	13	100	55	19	1	6
June	16.7	45	37	46	64	48	19	4	6	G	3	16	15	22	56	35	4	6
July	18.5	48	39	56	70	35	26	12	0	7	4	5	19	38	48	37	18	4
August	19.0	31	70	- 83	46	81	16	7	2	2	4	7	14	27	45	58	19	29
September	18.4	37	-14	85	44	27	18	18	9	2	1	5	17	22	45	31	26	19
October	21.1	49	59	84	35	21	16	10	3	2	8	8	10	23	72	36	21	18
November	17.0	19	59	84	56	22	20	7	13	6	7	13	10	24	43	41	18	16
December	17.3	24	50	102	51	21	11	7	8	2	2	5	18	44	58	45	21	6
Total	151.5	325	418	600	402	215	133	68	43	28	33	73	116	300	422	302	123	104
Mean †	18.9	41	52	75	50	27	17	9	5	3	4	9	15	37	53	38	15	13

† May to December inclusive.

5

~

and the second s

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

					VI	SIBI	LITY				L(ow ci	LOUD (okt	AMO as)	UNT	8								CLO	J D H	EIG	HTS	11							G D
MONTH	0m.	200m	₩00#	1km	2 km	them	10km	20k:m	tokm	m				-	ĺ					ALL	Амоці	NTS (m	etres)						7-8	OK	148 (m	etres)			CLO
	<i>₹</i> >=	40m - 2	200m -	400m -	1km -	2km -	- małł	10km -	20km -	lof <	0	1 - 2	3 - 5	6 - 7	8	9	30	110	120	300	600	1200	2400	(:000	>600	0 30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	>600	N0
January																ļ																		1	
February																										ł									
March																											-			į					
April																					(1)	(5)	(1)	i.		I								1	
May	6	20	6	40	13	11	39	47	55	11	54	51	33	19	22	69	71	ō	П	18	45	(3)	$\begin{pmatrix} 1 \\ 2 \\ 1 \end{pmatrix}$	16	10	69	1	6	10	13	3	() (9)	1	3	28
June	1	3	2	14	9	io	36	93	59	13	66	76	-11	15	21	21	35	9	23	27	33	39	$\begin{pmatrix} 4 \\ 8 \\ (1) \end{pmatrix}$	21	15	22	1	3	4	10	(2)	(2) ()	4	3	30
July	2	14	8	16	12	10	38	82	59	7	65	53	36	17	38	39	42	8	18	27	46	40	$\begin{pmatrix} 1 \\ 2 \\ (1) \end{pmatrix}$	24	-1	39	3	7	6	17	10	0	3	I	37
August	2	4	7	16	25	31	55	50	47	11	52	42	50	18	61	25	31	10	15	26	61 (c)	50	3	14	12	26	7	7	20	$\frac{20}{(1)}$	8	0 (2)	I	0	26
September	3	8	6	24	21	25	41	51	40	21	33	40	-49	21	63	-34	39	6	12	41	46	57 (8)	(3)	14	З	34	3	10	27	15	11 (3)	(2) I	5	U	16
October	3	3	1	5	14	26	34	66	64	32	33	62	52	36	57	8	9	3	7	32	(¥) 57	98	9	18	3	8	2	ō	21	$\frac{23}{(3)}$	26	1	U	1	12
November	1	1	4	11	6	19	30	44	53	71	35	74	-12	24	51	14	20	3	7	23	(6) 154 (1)	86	2	22	10	16	2	6	17	20	$\frac{(0)}{12}$	0	8	0	3
December	0	0	3	3	4	15	11	34	83	95	40	73	52	33	41	9	9	2	7	18	83	74	15	20	17	9	2	7	13	31	ìó	0	2	1	3
Total	18	53	37	129	104	147	284	467	460	261	378	471	355	183	354	219	(1) 256	46	100	212	(24) 435	(<i>59</i>) 486	(19) 47	149	74	(1) 223	21	51	118	(6) 149	(16) 84	(4) 2	24	9	155
Mean †	2	7	5	16	13	18	35	58	57	33	47	59	44	23	44	27	32	6	13	27	(3) 54	(7) 61	(2) ப	19	9	28	3	6	15	19	(2) 11	-	3	1	19

† May to December inclusive.

.

PAGE 25.

					WIN	D FORCE	S IN TW	ELVE D	IRECT10	NS			
FORCE	350	20	50	50	110	140	170	200	230	000	1		
	to	10	10	to	10	10	to	10	10	360	290	320	ALL
	10	40	70	100	130	160	190	220	950	10	10	to	
1										280	310	340	DIRECTIONS
0	2	3	5	4	5	8	13	11	4	5			
z	13	2	7	6	8	13	20	17	9	8		3	64
3	22	19	6	8	13	30	27	24	23	10		7	117
ન	41	23	12	8	3	16	31	38	56	40	10	15	221
5	31	10	8	2	-	4	11	40	00 C0	oz	30	41	831
6	16	8	5	0	0	2	9	54	00	51	26	22	269
7	8	3	0	υ	0	0	5	04	00	59	20	9	248
> 8	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	21) 00	07	40	14	õ	170
							0	00	137	88	10	2	325
Total †	133	68	43	28	33	73	116	300	422	302	123	104	1745

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

Annual Meteorological Table for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1952.

† Obs. during May to December only.

CALMS 215.

		M. S. L.	PRESSU	RE (mb.)								AIR '	PEMPEI	RATURE	C (°F)					
MONTH	1-2 Daily		Ext	3 REMES					Mea	1 N AT				1-2 Daily	MEAN	1 Daily		Extu	REMES	
	MEAN	Higu	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	Mean	Max.	Mis.	MAX.	DATE	M1N.	DATE
January	987.7	1000.4	22nd	964.9	30th	34.7	34.9	36.1	37.4	37.3	36,6	35.5	34.8	35,9	39.5	32.1	45	15th	25	4th. 30th
February	987.5	1005.2	22nd 964.9 30th 3 10th 964.5 22nd 3				34.2	35.0	36.2	36.4	36.3	35,2	35.2	35.4	38.7	32.1	45	12th	27	22nd
March	985 .9	1015.3	29th	965.5	3rd	28.0	28.1	28.5	28.7	28.7	28.5	28,3	28.3	28,3	32.4	24.5	-41	2nd	12	30th
April	996. t	1016.9	22nd	972.0	15th	26.2	25.8	25,8	26.3	26.1	26.1	26.2	26.8	26.1	30.5	21.6	42	5th	8	19th
May	990.5	1009.5	5th	969.4	24 th	15.7	16.5	16.5	18.2	17.8	16.9	16.6	14.9	16.6	24.3	9.8	40	1st	- <u>10</u>	19th
June	1007.0	1034.2	JOth	973.1	30th	22.9	22.6	23.4	23.7	23.7	23.7	23.9	23.3	23.4	28.4	18.5	-41	9th	-8	23rd
July	992.2	1023.1	21st	962.5	8th	19.7	19.9	19.1	18.4	18.7	18.0	18,3	19.0	18.9	25.6	12.2	36	25th	-6	16th
August	993.1	1017.7	24th	952.2	12th	22.6	23.0	23.4	24.3	25.2	24.8	24.2	23,4	23.9	29.6	18.1	39	26th	3	ttth
September	987.9	1011.9	19th	960.9	15th	28.0	28.1	28.2	29.9	29.9	29,3	28.7	28.2	28,8	33.1	24.1	38	l6th	13	3rd
October	991.4	1012.7	14th	967.1	24th	27.6	27.4	27.7	28,3	28,9	28.4	27.6	27.8	28.0	31.2	24.2	39	8th, 9th	8	4th
November	984.3	1008.4	lst	959.4	15th	30.1	30.6	31.2	32.0	31.8	31.7	30.7	30.3	31.1	34.5	27.2	40	19th, 22nd	20	lst
December	985.9	1001.7	19th	963.9	9th	31.7	31.8	32.6	33.4	33.7	33.1	32.5	31.9	32.6	35.7	29.2	42	20th	25	27th
Total	11889.5	12157.0		11575.4	-	321.8	322.9	327.5	336.8	338.2	333.4	327.7	323.9	329.0	383.5	273.6	488	-	111	-
Mean	990.8	1013.1	-	964.6	_	26.8	26.9	27.3	28.1	28,2	27.8	27.3	27.0	27.4	32.0	22.8	40.7	-	9.3	

.

PAGE 27.

				RELA	TIVE H	UMIDI	TY %					CL	UUD	AMOU	UNT (oktas)			SUNS (Da	illy)	RA	INFALL	(mm.)
MONTH				MEA	N AT 1				1-2 Datly				Мел	N AT	I			1-2 Daily	MEAN	% OF		MAX.	
	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN.	0200	0500	0800	1100	1.100	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	(Hrs)	Poss.	TOTAL	FALL	DATE
January	85	85	81	79	80	81	83	84	82	6.6	6.6	6.5	6.9	6.7	6.6	6.6	6.4	6.6	4,45				
February	86	86	82	81	81	81	83	85	83	6.5	6.8	6.9	6.9	7.0	6.8	6.9	6.5	6.8	2.73				
March	89	88	89	90	88	88	90	89	89	7.0	7.4	7.6	7.5	7.5	7.1	6.8	6.5	7.1	0.76				
April	90	89	90	91	90	89	90	88	90	6.3	6.7	68	6.9	7.9	7.5	0.0	67	 	0.10				
May	86	87	88	88	87	88	88	86	87	5.6	8.5	6.0	5.1	7.0	7.0	0.0	0.7 5.0	0.9	0.00		_	_	_
June	86	88	89	87	88	86	sc	86	87	5.0	5.9	0.0	4.4	0.7	1.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.15	=	dec	ded	dec
July	91	90	91	87	86	80	90	00	00	0.±	5.7	0.7	0.7	0.7	0.4	0.2	0.9	0.0	0.00	101	COL	10 L	100
August	87	89	87	86	87	90	07	00	00	5.7	0.7	0.0	0.2	5.7	5.5	5.1	5.5	5.7	0.38	kı	e i	re	re
September	91	90	89	95	97	00	01	עה 00		0.1	0.1	6.2	6.9	6.8	6.7	6.5	5.5	6.3	1.30	0 t	0 1	to	÷
October	86	87	90	00	08	89	89	89	89	5,6	6.1	6,5	6.8	7.0	6.8	6.0	5.4	6,3	1.54	A	2	14	N
November	89	80	00	60	80	80	85	85	85	6.0	7.2	7.1	7.0	6.6	6.9	6.5	6.4	6.7	2.61				
Decombar	90	0.7	01	86	85	85	89	89	87	6.7	7.1	6.6	6.8	6.8	7.0	7.0	6.1	6.8	4.90		ł		
		89		85	84	85	ХŐ	86	85	7.4	7.0	6.8	6,3	6.7	6.7	6.4	7.1	6.8	4.47				
Total	1052	1053	1046	1030	1029	1031	1042	1044	1039	74.7	79.0	80.6	82.0	81.9	81.0	77.1	73.9	78.9	24.17				
Mean	88	88	87	86	86	86	87	87	87	6.2	6.6	6.7	6.8	6.8	6.7	6.4	6.2	6.6	2.01				

										WEATI	IER=_N	o. of Da	1								
MONTH		Темрь	RATURE	4	\mathbf{P}_{R}	ECLIPTAT	1 HON	5	5	+5	6	15	15	6	45	15	1	7	8	9	10
	High Mis.	Low Max,	Low Mix.	Hign Max.	10 mm	0 mm	0.0 mm	$\frac{1}{1}$	$\frac{1}{1} \frac{1}{1} \frac{1}{2} = \frac{1}{8}$	RAIN	Syow	1.851	R 2 2 1 E	HAIL	UNDER	Pac	rothy	J. EAR	w Lytwa	no Paosr	LAIN
	$>32^{\circ}v$	<5°F	<1° f	>41°F	= >().	⊼ ∥	=	E M	44			5.	Q		T.		0		SNO	GROUT	9
January	16	0	0	9				10	4	16	17	15	(<i>1</i>) B	2	0	2		0			0
February	12	0	e	Å				9	1	12	14	<u>.</u>	6	0	()	1	20	0			0
March	2	Ð	0	0				П	3	9	24	5	6	3	0	7	27	0			7
April	0	0	0	l	q	-	P	16	5	2	24	7	ō	0	0	-	0.0	0			6
May	0	0	2	0	rde	rde	rde	13	7	3	28	· - [(2)	1	0	5	23	0	led	led	5
June	3	2	1	0	0.00	000	000	11	4	5	16	10	(2) 6	1	0	3	18	1	ore	0.00	1
July	0	0	1	0	1	1		[8]	3	2	25	+	(1)	2	0		10	0	rec	1.00	-4
August	I	0	0	0	Not	No	No	24	8	(7) 5	24	6	(2) 6	2	0	12	17	1	ot	ot	9
September	0	0	0	0				19	9	$\binom{(I)}{5}$	24	10	8	1	0	5	21	1	N	<i>X</i> .	3
October	0	0	0	0				19	7	7	27	9	5	3	0	- F	20	0			1
November	0	0	0	0				21	10	(1) $\overline{7}$	21	ы	(1) 9	1	0	3	19	0			3
December	4	0	0	1				14	3	ŀ	15	3	6	-4	0	3	20	I			2
Total	3×	2		15				185	64	(3) 77	259	89	(9) 71	20	0	53	240	ŀ			41
Mean	3	-	-	1				15	5	6	22	7	(/) 6	2	0	-1	20	-			3

PAGE 29.

	2 Mean Wind						WI	ND: N	umber ol	l observat	ions, at :	ull hours.	of :					
MONTH	SPEED		For	ces (Bea	ufort)						1	DIRECTIC	NS (degr	ees)		1		
	Kxors	S or more	6 to 7	-1 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	350 10 10	20 10 40	50 to 70	80 10 100	110 10 130	140 to 160	170 10 190	200 1a 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 10 340
January	10.6	10	16	68	118	36	26	34	18	42	11	6	- 4	15				
February	11.8	2	25	93	92	20	13	26	25	33	9	1	5	16	39	20	12	
March	13.1	5	27	123	83	10	15	18	31	71	26	10	12	5	14	91	7	10
April	12.9	10	35	77	90	28	15	22	25	35	7		1	6	47	21	17	0
May	13.3	8	- 33	102	78	27	10	13	15	47	16	8	10	6		50	8	
June	12.0	8	20	92	104	16	27	20	15	38	19	4	7	,	8	24	28	2.)
July	11.9	4	41	74	96	- 33	26	36	17	16	26	4	7	7	16	-74	- 21. - J-)	11
August	15.9	11	50	112	73	2	39	- 33	20	32	15	4	4	3	21	23	25	10
September	14.3	14	35	86	92	13	57	-33	×	22	6	5	6	5	20	91	20	18
October	14.8	12	44	99	83	10 、	37	25	10	28	17	12	4	2	22	37	27	17
November	16.5	17	49	96	72	6	32	32	8	21	8	3	9	3	21	44	36	17
December	12.5	4	23	109	87	25	24	15	9	25	9	11	12	16	42	36	15	9
Total	159.6	105	398	1131	1068	226	321	307	201	410	169	69	84	56	289	367	235	164
Mean	13.3	9	33	94	89	19	27	26	17	34	1-4	6	7	7	24	31	20	14

.

Annual Meteorological Table for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1952.

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

	_				•	VIS	IBU	LITY				ΓO	W CL	OUD (okta	AMOI is)	UNTS									CLO	ID HE	IG H	ITS .	11					4		ano
MONTH		111	m			2	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~	m	u.y	m		-					_				ALL	AMOUN	rts (mu	etres)						7-8	Окт	As (me	etres)			CL
	u(); > =	002 - m0f	200m - 400	400m - 1k	-te -t-	NA - MAI	2km 4k	101 - W.N.F	10km - 20.	20km - 40	u:401 <	0	$I = \mathcal{Q}$	3 - 5	6 – 7	8	9	30	110	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	>6000	30	60	1::0	300	600	1:00	2400	6000	>6000	0N
Innury		0	-		2		14	34	46	135	13	15	28	35	85	81	4	4	U	6	26	(6) 110	(16) 78	(77) 9	12	2	4	0	5	19	(5) 59 (9)	(14) 28 (12)	(12) 1 (3)	4	0	l
Rohmann	0	0	1			3	3	51	61	88	25	9	26	41	65	89	2	2	0	0	33	(9) 100	(14) 83	(4) 5	4	ő	2	U	()	20	+7	34	(v) -1	0	1	0
reordary					2	6	1.2	13	67	35	70	5	11	43	42	132	15	15	0	0	15	(6) 126	(20) 79	(9) 8	з	0	15	0	0	11	(0) 89 (7)	41	2	1	U	2
March						10	ar.	.)2	5.9	-23	89	15	17	36	38	109	25	25	0	0	18	(7) 81	(13) 91	(4) 10	7	I	25	0	0	12	50	44	(±) 5	3	I	7
April				2	- E	.0		5.9	.1.2		79	13	23	35	30	135	12	12	0	3	20	(1) 87	(8) 107	(1)	ŧ	4	12	0	3	17	(7) 62	63		0	1	8
May				1	9	0 	20	25	11	1.0	121	28	41	43	28	98	7	7	U	1	20	$\binom{(2)}{87}$	(3) 75	(2) 22	υ	18	7	0	1	17	60 60	(3)	$\binom{(2)}{2}$	0	15	10
June			0	5	z	2			19	115	190	13	35	-13	38	78	11	11	0	3	17	57	(6) 109	(5) 8	-1	, 18	11	0	з	16	34	(3) 42	(*)	U	8	21
July				3	3	14		20	10	7	91	26	33	32	32	112	13	13	0	0	201	103	(11) 85	(5) 	3	11	13	0	0	18	73	(8) 26		0	3	12
August	1	0	4	1	12	21		-++	40		97		26	52	39	102	7	7	0	0	37	(1) 101	(8) 80	(2) 1	2	2	7	0	U	23	(7) 59	(6) 26	0	I	U	10
Septembe	r	0	0	0	8	18			40	24	11.0		19	37	75	112	1	1	0	1	20	118	(29) 95	(4) 9	i	2	1	0	1	17	75	(23) 51	$\begin{pmatrix} 1 \\ 3 \\ \end{pmatrix}$	U	0	1
October		0	1	0	0			2 3-	£ -1-1	00	115	4	21	41	75	83	2	2	U	0	7	(1) 116	(14) 107	(4) 경	5	0	2	0	U	6	(1) 78	(13) 41	(2)	3	0	0
Novembe	r	0	0	()	-1) 2	4 40	0 02 0 01	110	7		13	53	119	0	0	0	1	24	(2) 49	(10) 160	(6) 7	7	0	υ	0	L	21	$\binom{2}{31}$	(<i>10</i>) 79	(5)	1	0	0
Decembe	r	0	0	0	4			8 -1	8 72	. 01		· '							-				-						-	-	(33)	(131)	(43)			-
Total		0	14	11	70	11	3 16	0 45	9 614	522	965	184	319	481	600	1245	99	99	0	15	257	(35) 1135	(<i>152</i>) 1149	(63)	49	63	99	0	14	197	717	505	21	13	29	72
Mean		0	1	1	6		9 1	3 3	8 51	1 -13	80) 15	27	-10,	50	104	8	8	0	1	21	(3) 95	(<i>13</i>) 96	(5) 7	4	5	8	U	1	16	(3) 60	(11) 42	(4) 2	1	2	e

. .

PAGE 31.

					WIND) FORCES	IN TWI	ELVE DI	RECTION	s			
FORCE	350	20	50	- 50	110	1-10	170	200	230	260	290	320	
	to	to	to	to	10	10	10	to	10	to	to	to	ALL
	10	40	70	100	130	160	100	220	250	280	310	340	DIRECTIONS
Ţ	21	8	15	14	11	7	12	12	15	9	1.1	14	152
2	30	26	18	39	.33	1.1	11	20	84	34	29	29	317
3	61	49	35	77	28	13	29	23	73	85	66	60	599
-	88	65	58 ·	14-1	59	23	19	20	77	85	58	37	733
5	53	49	31	68	31	9	10	6	43	52	28	18	398
6	35	48	21	43	7	2	3	5	23	37	21	5	250
7	16	32	13	18	0	T	0	0	15	40	12	I	148
=> %	17	30	to	7	0	0	0	0	9	25	7	0	105
Total	321	307	201	410	169	(59	84	86	289	367	235	164	2702

Annual Meteorological Table for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1952. Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

CALMS 226.

		M. S. L. 1	PRESSUR	E (mb.)								AIR T	EMPER	ATURE	(°F)					
MONTH	1-2		Extri	3 EM ES					MEAN	I AT				1-2 Daily	MEAN	DAILY		Extr	EMES	
	MEAN	HIGH	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	Max.	Мім.	Max.	DATE	Min.	DATE
January		998.8	16th	964.8		33.7	34.2	35.7	36.6	86.7	36.2	34.9	34.0	35.3	39.2	32.3	48	15th	25 95	31st 2nd
February	986.6	1004.6	10th	964.8	28th	33.3	33.5	34.9	36.1	36.7	36.3	34.8	33.8	34.9	39.1	31.7 95.1	44	21st, 27th 3rd	12	30th
March	985.3	1015.0	29th	968.9	3rd	28.6	28,8	29.0	29.9	30.5	29.9	28.8	28.4	29.2	92.9 90.5	20.1	36	26th	8	19tb
April	995.7	1016.6	22nd	974.7	15th	26.0	25.6	25.5	26.6	26.6	26.5	25.8	20.6	18.7	25.0	12.5	36	1st, 3rd	-6	19th
May	989.8	1009.0	5th	965.7	24th	18.7	18.1	18.0	18.8	18.9	19.0 98.0	19.0 99.7	22.7	23.1	26.9	17.1	36	29th	-7	24th
June	1006.3	1035.0	ioth	971.0	30th	23.0	22.9	23.0	23.3	25.6	17.3	17.2	19.0	17.7	24.3	10.3	36	23rd, 26th		7th
July	991.5	1023.1	21st	962.1	8th	17.7	17.8	17.4 09.0	931	23.7	22.5	21.7	21.0	22.4	28.3	15.2	41	26th	-3	21st
August	991.7	1016.1	28th	952.2	12th	21.6 06.4	22.7 96.9	22.0	28.6	28.7	27.8	26.5	26.2	27.3	31.9	21.5	39	19th	ម	25th, 30th
September	986.8	1008.0	19th	958.9	24th, 27th	26.4	26.3	27.4	28.2	28.5	28.1	27.2	27.3	27.5	31.4	22.9	43	9th	6	3rd
October	990.5	1012.8	14th	905.0 958 J	15th	28.8	29.3	30.1	31.0	31.0	30.2	28.5	28.9	29.7	33.1	25.5	42	12th	17	19th
November	984.3	1008.8	15th	963.2	9th	30.5	31.2	32.4	33.0	33.2	32.9	31.8	31.0	32.0	35.1	28.6	42	20th	23	30th
December	303.0	1000.00														0617	446		101	_
Total	11881.2	12148.4	-	11568.5		314.9	317.3	323.3	332.7	335.7	329.7	318.9	316.7	323.8	376.8	204.7	400			
	<u> </u>	10124		964.0	-	26.2	26.4	26.9	27.7	28.0	27.5	26.6	26.4	27.0	31.4	22.1	40.5	-	8,4	

				IY %					СГ	D.D.C	AMOU	יזיאנ (oktas)			SUNS (Da	HINE ily)	RA	INFALI	4 (mm.)			
MONTH	-			Мел	1 N AT				1-2 Daily				Меа	N A'T	1			1-2 DAILY	MEAN	% of		Max	
	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN.	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	(Hrs)	Poss.	TOTAL	FALL	DATE
January	91	91	86	85	83	84	87	90	87	7.0	6.7	6.8	6.8	6.8	6.5	6.7	6.7	6.7	3 .80		112.0	30.5	Gth :
February	90	89	85	83	82	84	88	90	86	7.2	7.2	7.1	7.1	6.8	6.9	7.1	6.8	7.0	1.79		873	16.6	545
March	90	91	91	86	85	85	88	88	88	6.7	7.4	7.5	7,0	6.8	6.5	6.5	6.6	6.9	1.51		97.9	09.5	1745
April	88	88	87	87	86	86	89	88	87	6.6	6.3	6.7	7.1	7,0	7.1	6.8	6.6	6.8	0.62		41.0	0.00	1 (61)
May	84	85	85	86	85	85	84	85	85	6.8	6,5	6.8	6.8	6.6	6.7	6.8	7.2	6.8	0.01				
June	89	89	90	89	90	88	88	89	89	6.2	6.3	7.0	7.2	6.9	6.1	6.3	5.5	6,4	0.00	Π.N	9	e	e
July	87	86	85	86	85	86	88	88	86	6.3	6.0	5.7	6.3	6.5	6.1	5.6	5.8	6.0	0.08	n o 1	dei	iab	d al
August	88	88	89	88	87	88	87	88	88	5.8	6.0	7.0	7.0	6.9	7.2	5.9	6.2	6.7	0.60	<u>ع</u> نہ ح	rel	rel	rel
September	89	89	90	90	89	88	90	89	ж9	6.4	6.9	7.0	7.0	6.9	7.0	6.1	6.4	6.7	1.00	No	U n	Un	U n
October	87	87	86	85	84	86	85	86	86	6.8	7.1	7.1	6.6	6.7	6,3	6.4	6.3	6.7	2.46				
November	86	87	85	83	84	86	86	86	85	6.9	6,9	7.1	5.9	6.7	6.7	7.1	6.5	6.7	4.38				
December	89	87	85	83	86	86	86	89	86	65	6,5	6.3	6.5	6.5	6.4	6.6	6.6	6.5	5.13				
Total	1058	1057	1044	1031	1026	1032	1046	1056	1042	79.2	79.8	82.1	81.3	81.1	79.5	77.9	77.2	79.9	21,38		-	-	-
Mean	88	88	87	86	85	86	87	88	87	6.6	6.7	6.8	6,8	6.8	6.6	6.5	6.4	6.7	1.78		-	_	-

+

										ZEATIII	ER : No.	. of Days	1								
MONT		Темре	RATURE	4	PRE	CIPITATI	os 1	5	5 x	6	6	6	6	6	6	ß	7	7	8	0 X	10
MONTH	Нісії Мія.	Low Max.	Low Min.	High Max.	0.10 mm	1.0 mm	10.0 mm	WIND = Porce >	WIND = Force >	RAIN	Sxow	States	DREZLE	HAIL	THUNDER	Fas	Сгогру	CLEAR	Syow Lyns	ROUND FRO	DRIFT
	>32° f	<5° f	<-4° F	>41°F	Ň	^ #	∧ ∥				1									ۍ 	
Lannary	14	0	0	5	19	18	4	15	1	14	19	6	(1) 8	1	0	8	23	U			6
Folymory	11	0	0	6	17	16	3	11	T	13	16	7	8	2	1)	6	21	I			6
March		0	0	1				16	2	8	24	5		õ	0	8	22	0			12
Anvil	0	0	0	0		0.5		16	4	(2)	23	-4	$\begin{pmatrix} 1 \\ 6 \\ (3) \end{pmatrix}$	0	0	9	23	1	led	led	17
May	0	0	1	0	ی	le	0	19	8	$\frac{1}{(1)}$	27	3	4	0	U	6	21	1	ord	010	21
June	0	1	1	0	l a b l	i a b	i a b	11	I	3	24	2	8 (4)	0	0	5	20	0	rec	Lec	15
July	0	0	1	0	rel	rel	rel	13	2	0	26	1	4 (3)	0	0	5	12	1	ot	ot	20
August	0	0	0	0	U n	U n	Un	23	8	υ	25	4	3 (5)	U	0	10	20	0	Z	74	20
September	0	0	0	0				16	5	-4	27	3	(3)	0	0	7	18	0			20
October	0	0	0	1				21	2	2	26	2	(2)	1	0	6	23	1		100	17
November	0	0	0	1	-			19	3	4	21	4	2.	2	0	4	10	0			10
December	2	0	0	1				18	1	4	19	1	3	0	0	4					
Total	28	1	3	15	- •	-	-	198	38	(3) 57	277	42	(20) 67	11	0	78	244	5		1	184
Mean	2	-	-	1	-	-	-	17	3	5	23	4	(2) 6	1	0	7	20	-			15

	2 MEAN WIND						WI	ND: N	unper of	f observat	ions, at a	ll hours,	of :					
MONTH	SPEED		Foi	RCES (Be;	ufort)						Ľ	DIRECTION	ss (degre	ces)				
	Knots	8 or more	6 10 7	4 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	350 10 10	20 10 40	50 10 70	80 10 100	110 10 130	140 10 160	170 10 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	200 10 280	290 10 310	320 10 340
January	14.1	1	50	116	65	16	1-1	15	86						-			
February	13.0	1	29	114	67	21	11	9		40		3	2	6	24	19	21	13
March	14.8	9	-19	107	65	18	20	19	70	15		0	0	I	- 31	53	34	27
April	14.5	9	43	96	76	16			10	19	1	2	1	2	28	19	22	16
May	16.2	22	-14	10-1	69	9	- 11 - 11	1.1		25	3	2	4	8	39	43	33	[4
June	12.8	1	34	0.2	100			12	41	12	7	2	3	6	45	57	20	25
July	12.8	6	38	88	0.2	0.0	10	8	34	10	+	2	0	0	7	28	68	56
August	19.4	36	59	103		20		12	25	10	1	2	2	3	10	39	51	59
Seutember	911	16	21	105		0	15	11	11	2	1	1	0	0	14	32	-48	74
October	15.9	5	- 24 - 24	100	- 73	12	20	20	25	2	5	1	0	1	13	38	35	68
Novembor	17.1	10	05	92	76	7	20	17	21	s	2	1	Ŧ	2	25	47	41	56
December	11.0	10	08	96	63	3	12	17	22	16	7	1	0	2	20	58	48	34
December	14.0	2	δI	108	81	6	16	4	29	t7	6	1	1	5	35	54	47	27
Total	180.1	118	567	1221	878	144	172	149	473	157	50	18	[4	36	291	487	-468	
Mean	15.0	10	47	102	73	12	14	12	39	13	-1	1	1	3		41		

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

+					VI	SIBI	LITY				ľ(ow ci	20UD (okt:	AMO as)	UNTS	5								CLOU	тр н	EIGI	TTS -	11							an
MONTH	011	1100	400m	1 km	2k:m	th m	10km	a0km	10km	ш.						1				ALL	Амог	NTS (114	etres)						7-8	Ока	tas (m	etres)			CLO
	+>=	- m0#	200m -	- m00‡	Ikm -	2km -	- w.yt	10km -	- w.y0č	101+ <	0	1 - 2	3 - 5	6 – 7	8	9	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	>600	0 30	69	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	>6000	NO
January	0	1	4	7	10	19	36	20	12	139	7	28	66	-16	96	5	$\binom{(l)}{9}$	40	28	(1) 99	(<i>33</i>) 63	(17) 32	(2) ()	2	5	(1) 8	9	26	(1) 27	(26) 16	(<i>10</i>) 1	(I) 0	1	1	U
February	U	4	3	4	6	15	39	33	23	105	5	27	38	36	115	п	15	ō	28	(4) 81	(<i>30</i>) 72	(12) 26	(I)	2	2	13	5	24	(4) 36	(24) 22	(7) 15	(/) 0	I	0	1
March	1	10	3	-1	11	14	34	30	38	103	11	26	51	41	101	18	18	2	12	(7) 63	(6) 1(N)	(9) 42	0	6	4	18	2	10	(7) 48	(6) 41	(*) 20	0	3	0	1
April	0	5	1	12	18	13	30	30	47	84	я	22	26	60	95	29	29	Ð	7	(1) 64	(5) 80	(9) 51	(<i>I</i>) 1	3	0	29	0	5	(1) 42	(4) 53	$\binom{(6)}{35}$	0	0	0	5
May	10	4	0	5	7	9	23	38	48	104	12	11	38	68	96	23	23	0	Т	33	(3) 100	(2) 79	0	8	2	23	0	I	27	$\binom{I}{72}$	(7) 53	0	4	0	2
June	0	0	3	8	13	11	39	65	69	32	12	-33	38	GO	87	10	10	2	10	104	(7) 84	(4) 15	3	6	з	8	L	9	61	(7) 39	(2) 10	0	2	2	3
July	2	6	4	5	13	17	31	35	57	78	35	27	34	75	65	12	12	0	2	62	(10) 97	(<i>14</i>) 34	(4) (i	19	2	12	0	Т	29	(9) 50	(10) 19	(3)	6	T	14
August	2	26	5	14	16	9	23	45	55	53	16	31	30	65	74	32	32	1	0	(2) 59	(15) 103	$\begin{bmatrix} (11) \\ 37 \end{bmatrix}$	(9) 0	2	4	32	Ĩ.	0	25	(15) 52	(7) 17	(7)	I.	I.	10
September	0	3	2	9	23	17	46	31	61	48	12	20	32	50	119	7	7	0	16	99	(8) 85	$\begin{pmatrix} II \\ 18 \end{pmatrix}$	(4) 3	4	2	7	0	15	68	(6) 44	(8) 9	(3)	0	0	6
October	0	1	1	7	9	6	34	48	54	88	7	25	38	62	109	7	7	2	2	80	(3) 81	(26) 62	(10) ī	2	I	7	2	0	56	(2) 36	(17) 25	(9) 4	()	1	-1
November	0	0	0	.j	12	8	12	40	55	109	10	30	49	78	72	L	Т	2	2	73	(12)	(14) 52	(S) 2	7	2	T	2	1	47	(11) 30	(<i>13</i>) 17	(6) 2	3	Ł	I
December	0	2	0	2	11	17	26	38	19	133	23	42	47	37	95	4	4	3	(1) 11	(5) 62	(4) 99	(5). 33	(<i>10</i>) 13	22	1	4	2	(1)	(5) 44	(3) 32	(3)	(7) 5	2	0	0
Total	15	62	26	81	149	155	373	453	538	1076	158	322	487	678	1124	169	(1) 167	27	(<i>1</i>) 119	(14) 879	(<i>136</i>) 1062	(<i>134</i>) 481	(49) 35	83	28	(1) 162	24	(1) 99	(12) 510	114 487	(<i>92</i>) 229	(37) 18	23	7	47
Mean	1	5	2	7	12	13	31	38	45	90	13	27	41	57	94	13	14	2	10	(1) 73	(11) 89	(11) -40	(4) 3	7	•2	13	2	8	(1) 43	(9) 41	(8) 19	(3) 1	2	1	4

PAGE 37.

				~	WIND	FORCES	IN TWI	ELVE DI	RECTION	s			
FORCE	350	20	50	80	110	140	170	200	230	260	290	320	
	to	10	to	to	10	to	10	to	10	10	to	10	ALL
	10	40	70	100	130	160	190	220	250	280)	310	340	DIRECTIONS
1	16	13	3	7	7	6	0	2	2	14	20	26	116
2	24	17	- 11	9	11	4	5	3	16	28	58	43	229
З	24	27	45	17	9	7	5	4	37	85	120	143	533
4	44	41	113	26	9	T.	3	п	71	145	149	145	758
5	31	18	91	27	đ	0	1	3	57	94	61	74	463
6	23	24	104	36	G	0	D	3	50	66	46	.34	392
7	10	9	49	28	2	0	0	0	21	39	13	-4	175
=> 8	0	0	57	7	0	0	0	0	37	16	1	0	118
Total	172	149	473	157	50	18	14	36	291	487	468	469	2784

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

CALMS 144.

.

	Л	I. S. L. P	RESSURI	£ (mb.)								AIR TI	EMPER	ATURE	(°F)					
- MONTH	1-2		Extre	3 IM ES					MEAN	AT 1				1-2 Daily	I Mean	DAILY		Extre	MES	
	MEAN	Нібн	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	Max.	Mix.	Max.	DATE	MIN.	DATE
January February March April May June July August Septembe October Novembe	1005.6 990.7 988.9 r 984.5 988.5 97 982.2 er 983.9	<u>1035.1</u> 1022.3 1013.4 1009.8 1012.5 1007.9 998.8	10th 21st 28th 15th 14th 1st 15th	972.5 960.0 957.3 <u>954.7</u> 962.7 962.1 961.9	30th 8th 12th 27th 20th 15th 9th	21.8 16.7 22.1 24.6 23.5 27.5 30.2	Not recorded	22.6 16.0 21.7 25.5 23.7 28.0 31.2	Not recorded	22.1 15.9 25.3 25.6 25.3 30.2 33.0	Not recorded	21.0 16.6 21.8 24.6 24.6 28.4 31.6	Not recorded	21.9 16.3 22.3 25.1 24.3 28.5 31.5	25.6 21.8 28.3 30.5 28.6 32.7 34.6	15.6 10.6 15.0 19.4 19.0 23.7 28.2	40 39 41 39 37 39 <u>42</u> 277	29th 22nd 26th 18th 9, 11, 20, 21 25th 6th	-1 -9 -8 -4 0 12 22 12	25th 7th 21st 25th 1st 12th
Total	6924.3	7099.8	-	6731.2	-	166.4		168.7		175.4		168.6			202.1					
Mean †	989.:	2 1014.3	3	961.6	-	23.8		24.1	1	25.1		24.1		24.3	28.9	18.8	39.6	-	1.7	-

† June to December inclusive.

_

PAGE 39.

				RELA	TIVE E	IUMIDI	ry %					CL	OUD	ΑΜΟΙ	JNT ((oktas)			SUNS (Da	HINE	RA	INFALI	4 (mm.)
MONTH				Меа	N AT 1				1-2 DAILY				Mea	.N АТ	1			1-2 D.U.V.					
:	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN.	0201)	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	мкля (Hrs)	% OF Poss.	TOTAL	MAX. Fall	DATE
January February March April May June July August September October November December	84 80 87 83 82 83 81	Not recorded	85 80 86 82 82 85 85 84	Not recorded	83 80 85 85 80 79 75	Not recorded	84 78 86 78 83 80 81	Not recorded	84 79 86 82 82 82 82 82 80	6.8 5.8 6.8 6.0 6.3 7.2 7.1	Not recorded	6.2 6.5 7.5 7.7 6.8 6.9 6.4	Not recorded	6.7 6.3 7.7 7.1 6.5 7.3 6.3	Not recorded	5.5 6.5 6.7 6.3 6.9 7.1 6.4	Not recorded	6.3 6.3 7.2 6.8 6.6 7.1 6.5	Not recorded	Not Known	Not recorded	Not recorded	Not recorded
Total	580		584		567		570		575	46.0		48,0		47.9		45.4		46.8					
Mean †	83		83		81		81		82	6.6		6.9		6.8		6.5		6.7					

† June to December inclusive.

Ì									W	VEATHI	ER: No), of Day	1 S								
MONTH		Темре	RATURE	4	Ры	ECIPITATI		5	5	6	6	6	ß	ß	đ	6	2	7	8	IJ	10
	High Min.	Low Max.	Low Min.	Нібн Мах.	10 mm	mm ()	0.0 mm	$\frac{1}{2} \frac{1}{2} \frac{1}$	$r_{\rm IND} = r_{\rm ORCE}$	RAIN	SNOW	SLEET	RIZZLE	HAIL	HUNDER	Foc	CLOUNY	CLEAR	ow Lying	UND FROST	DRIFT
	>32°f	<5°F	<1°F	>41°f	=>()	~ "	= >1	ΠĒ	11 G						T				SN	GRO	
January																				4	
February																					
March																					ł
April									•												
May																					1
June	0	0	0	U				16	4	1	15	0	2	4	0	เอ้	14	L			7
July	0	2	4	0	e,	τ	q	11	4	1	17	1	3	2	0	15	20	I	pa	p	12
August	0	0	1	0	rde	rde	rde	23	8	4	23	0	1	2	0	17	25	0	rde	rde	20
September	0	0	0	0	000	000	600	17	5	L	25	0	2	1	0	13	22	0	600	600	10
October	0	1	0	0	-	4	-	11	1	2	20	7	0	2	0	11	24	3	т Т	t.	7
November	1	0	0	0	Not	Not	Not	10	5	1	20	5	0	3	0	5	24	0	No	No	8
December	0	0	0	1		l		6	I	2	16	ō	4	2	0	2	20	0			2
Total	1	3	5	1		1		94	28	12	136	18	15	16	U	78	149	5			GG
Mean †	-	-	1	-		1		13	-4	2	19	3	2	2	0	11	21	1			9

† June to December inclusive.

PAGE 41.

н.

	2 Mean Winn						WI	ND : N	umber of	' observat	ions, at ;	ill hours,	of ;					_
MONTH	SPEED		Гог	ROES (Be	aufort)						ſ	DIRECTIO	Ns (degr	ces)				
	KNOTS	S or more	6 to 7	4 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 10 190	200 10 220	230) 10 250	260 10 280	290 10 310	320 to 340
January								_		_								
February					1				T	ŀ							1	
March																		
April																		
May										1								
June	12.3	5	29	17	48	21	1	4	26	19	c,	10						
July	12.0	7	15	29	64	9	Û	0	36		.,	10	5	3	13	7	1	0
August	16.1	11	31	38	35	9	1	9	41	12	5		9	1	17	4	0	1
September	15.1	9	23	42	38	8	1	9	46	11	" 2		11	8	5	10	2	5
October	11.6	1	16	-43	-17	17	11	4	24	6	8	7	12		15	8	2	2
November	11.7	6	12	38	45	19	1	7	27	ÿ	1		10	- 10	9	10	3	2
December	9.5	1	8	37	55	23	4	3	22	11	7	6	4	11	19	12 13	1	0 9
Total	88.3	40	134	244	332	106	19	36	222	90	38	47	63	47	95	64	10	19
Mean †	12.6	6	19	35	47	15	3	5	32	13	5	7	9	7	14	9	1	3

† June to December inclusive.

Page 42.

. . .

Number	of	observations,	\mathbf{at}	all	hours,	of	:-	
--------	----	---------------	---------------	-----	--------	----	----	--

					VIS	SIBI	LITY				LO	w ci	OUD (okt:	AMO as)	UNTS									crot	ïD Н	EIGI	TS	11							UD
MONTH	m	00 m	#00m	1 km	ck m	tkm	m:ho	m:10	tokm	ш.				1						ALL	Амоим	ers (m	etres)						7-8	Окт	as (m	etres)			CT0.
	¥ >=	40m - 2	200m -	- w007	1 km - 2	2k:m - =	t-m.4f	Iokm - 2	20km - 4	40† <	U	1 - 2	3 - 5	6 - 7	\$	9	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	0000	>6000	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	>0000	NO
January									1							1						1													
February																																			
March																																		I	
April																1																			
May							l	i														(D)	(3)		1							(2)			
June	0	U	8	16	18	6	44	9	19	0	20	8	25	18	16	33	35	1	0	0	8	29	27	13	1	33	1	0	0	4	7 (2)	11 (8)	4	0	6
July	0	3	6	14	15	7	29	31	12	7	22	17	19	12	24	30	30	4	1	2	15	30	$\frac{20}{(10)}$	12	5	30	U	0	0	6)) (3)	`ć (7)	5	, J	5
August	0	3	6	15	23	3	34	23	13	4	6	13	19	17	-41	28	28	0	U	2	28	40	$\frac{10}{20}$	3	0	28	0	0	1	21	$\tilde{12}$	5 (7)	1	0	3
September	0	2	5	12	20	2	35	29	10	5	7	9	23	11	52	18	18	U	2	7	26	43	17	3	U	18	U	2	5	14 (2)	17 (10)	Č (14)	U	U	4
October	0	0	3	9	15	5	33	23	19	17	13	16	15	9	68	3	3	υ	0	10	34	38	26	4	1	3	0	0	7	22 (1)	8 (15)	12 (20)	U	1	8
November	0	0	0	6	11	3	30	38	20	12	11	18	12	17	57	5	5	0	U	8	23	(10)	32	7	3	5	U	0	.3	$\mathbf{\tilde{12}}$	(4)	7 (16)	4	3	1
December	0	0	U	3	8	4	30	19	45	15	21	27	13	17	41	5	5	0	0	2	24	44	28	18	2	5	0	0	0	12	ý	4	6	0	1
Total	0	8	28	75	110	30	235	172	138	60	100	108	126	101	299	122	124	5	3	31	(4) 158	(<i>58</i>) 265	(91) 170	60	12	122	1	2	16	(4) 91	(45) 71	(72) 51	20	5	28
Mean †	0	1	4	11	16	4	34	25	20	y	14	15	18	14	-43	17	18	1	-	4	(1) 23	(8) 38	(13) 24	9	2	17	-	-	2	(1) 13	(6) 11	(10) 1	3	I	-1

† June to December inclusive.

PAGE 43.

					WINI) FORCE	S IN TW	ELVE D	IRECTION	IS			
FORCE	350	20	50	80	110	140	170	200	230	260	200	200	
	10	10	10	to	10	10	10	10	to	10	10	520	ALL
	10	40	70	100	130	160	190	220	250	280	310	340	DIRECTIONS
1	4	5	16	29	10	12	7	2	3	5		·	
2	ថ	4	14	13	7	10	4	11	a	1	Z	4	99
3	4	7	18	16	14	12	24	16	10		2	6	87
4	4	6	-17	9	4	7	19	10	10	10	2	5	146
5	0	6	34	6	1		т. Г.	10	24	12	3	3	148
6	0	7	42	6	0	1		6	18	15	0	1	96
7	1	0	20	7	•)		+	2	14	12	1	0	89
> 8	0	i l	31		4	1	0	n	5	9	0	0	45
					0	t)	-()	0	4	0	0	0	40
Total †	19	36	222	90	38	47	63	+7		61			

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

† Obs. during June to December only.

CALMS 106.

MONTH	M.S.L. PRESSURE (mb.)					AIR TEMPERATURE (°F)														
	1-2 Daily Mean	Extremes ³				MEAN AT 1								1-2 DAILY	MEAN DAILY		Extremes			
		Higu	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	Max.	Min.	Max.	DATE	Min.	DATE
January	985.9	998.1	16th	966.5	30th	32.1	32.2	33.5	34.4	35.3	35.0	34.4	32,5	33.7	38.3	30,0	46	8th. 14th	23	-4th
February	985.1	1004.2	10th	961.5	28th	31.5	31.3	32.3	33.5	34.0	33.6	32.5	31.4	32.5	36,0	29.6	-43	28th	26	1, 3, 11, 20
March	984.5	1012.9	29th	970,3	19th	27.9	27.9	27.8	29,2	30,1	29.5	28.2	27.9	28,6	32.1	25.5	42	(8th	15	29th
April	994.9	1015.1	22nd	973.4	ճth	22.8	22.5	23.2	24.6	24.5	24.0	23.9	24.0	23.7	27.7	18,9	37	26th	10	22nd
May	989.9	1009.8	5th	966.2	24th	12.1	12.2	11.5	12.9	12.8	12.3	12.1	12,5	12.3	19.9	5.9	- 34	2nd	-21	31st
June	1004.5	1034.8	10th, 11th	971.8	29th	17.9	1.7.7	17.1	46.9	17.2	16.0	16,5	16.7	17.0	23.5	8.1	36	2nd	-21	24th, 25th
July	989.9	1022.5	21st	956.0	8th	10.3	9,5	10,8	10.4	10,8	10.2	10.8	10.3	10.4	19,5	1.5	35	23rd, 24th 25th, 26th	-21	3rd, 4th
August	988.1	1012.2	28th	957.6	12th	18.8	19.5	19.5	21.1	21,3	20.5	19.1	18.8	19.8	28.1	8,8	45	26th	-14	21st
September	983.9	1004.7	18th	052.5	26th	19.9	20.1	21.3	23.5	24.1	22.7	20.6	19.7	21.5	30.1	12.0	40	14th	-14	8th, 26th
October	988.3	1013.8	14th	961.5	20th	18.5	17.1	18,9	22.1	22.9	22.9	20.6	19.7	20.3	27.3	12.1	41	7th	-13	4th
November	982.4	1008.8	lst	962.0	15th	23.8	24,3	26.7	28.6	29.5	29.1	27.1	25.5	26.8	33.6	20.2	40	11th, 19th	-8.	lst
December	984.6	999.9	Eith	962.3	9th	27.5	28.1	30.0	32.3	32.3	31.6	30.5	28.3	30.1	35.8	25.4	41	23rd	13	14th
Total	11862.0	12136.8	-	11561.6	_	263.1	262.4	272.6	289.5	294.8	287.4	276.3	267.3	276.7	351.9	198.0	480	-	-25	-
Mean	988.5	1011.4		963.5	-	21.9	21.9	22.7	24.1	24.6	23.9	23.0	22.3	23.1	29.3	16.5	40.0	-	-2.1	-

Annual Meteorological Table for Argentine Islands, 1952.

•

× .

•
				RELA	TIVE I	IUMIDI	ТҮ %					CL	oub	лмот	UNT ((oktas)			SUNS (D:	HINE uly)	RA	1NFALI	с (mm.)
MONTH				Мел	A AT				1-2 DAILY			-	Mea	N AT	1			1-2 Daily	MEAN	% OF		Max.	
	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	Mean.	0200	0500	0800	1100	1.100	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	(Hrs)	Poss.	TOTAL	FALL	DATE
January	85	87	81	81	77	77	78	85	81	7.0	7.4	7.3	6.9	6.9	6.2	6.8	7.0	6.9	4.18		17.1	3.0	1645
February	90	87	85	81	79	82	85	90	85	6.8	6.7	7.0	6.6	6.1	6.2	6.4	6.6	6.5	4.11		34.7	57	1145
March	83	81	81	79	74	77	80	84	80	6,3	6.6	6.4	6.6	6.2	6.3	6.2	6.2	6.3	3.16		19.0	4.9	1746
April	80	82	83	83	82	82	82	80	82	5,0	5.4	6.7	7.0	7,1	6.6	6.0	6.0	6.2	1.00		15.0	7.6	176D 094
May	75	75	79	75	76	76	77	75	76	5.9	5.7	5.7	6.5	6.3	6.1	5.8	5.8	6.0	0.69		10.0	1.0	zəra
June	88	88	88	88	87	87	87	88	88	5,9	5.7	6.2	6.6	7.0	5.7	5.5	5.8	6.1	0.07	-			
July	85	84	82	81	82	84	84	84	83	5.3	5.4	5.7	6.1	5.9	5.9	5.9	5.6	5.7	0.26	0	e l e	0	le
August	88	89	89	88	87	84	83	8õ	87	6.9	6.9	7.4	7.5	7.5	7.5	7.4	6.7	7.2	0.28	К'n	ial	iab	i a b
September	86	87	89	86	85	87	87	87	87	6.9	7.5	7.6	7.4	7.0	7.0	6.7	6.1	7.0	0.67	+	rel	I.e]	rel
October	89	89	83	82	82	85	89	89	86	6.1	6.0	6.4	6.3	6.3	6.3	6.2	6.2	6.2	9.02	No	Un	Ŭ n	Uп
November	88	88	85	81	80	81	86	89	85	7.3	7.1	7.0	7.2	7.1	7.1	7.2	7.8	7.9	2.00				
December	89	86	86	80	82	87	87	89	86	6.6	6.8	6.5	6.4	6.1	6.6	6.8	6.4	6.5	5.26		188.3	39.6	17tlı
Total	1026	1023	1011	985	973	989	1005	1025	1006	76.0	77.2	79.9	81.1	79.5	77.5	76.4	75.7	77.8	25.98		-	-	
Mean	85	85	84	82	81	82	84	85	84	6.3	6,4	6.7	6.7	6.6	6.5	6.4	6.3	6.5	2.17		-	-	

PAGE 46.

	2		4						1	VEATRI	ER : No	, of Days	1								
NONTH		Темрен	RATURE	4	Prr	CIPITATIO	on 1	5	5	ť	ti	6	ij	6	ĥ	6	7	7	8	9	10
MONTH	Higu Min.	Low Max.	Low Min.	Higu Max.	.10 mm	um (),1	10.0 mm	$\frac{WIND}{ORCE} = 0$	WIND = Y	Rain	Syow	SLEET	DRUZZLE	Hall.	PRUNDER	Foc	CLOUPY	CLEAR	SOW LAUNG	JUND FROS	DR)FT
	>32°F	<5° f	<-4°f	>41°F) II	Â	∧ 11	F E								- 10	-		<i>3</i> 0	Ğ	
January	4	0	0	9	5	6	0	6	0	9	10	8	0	5	0	-1	26	0			0
February	3	0	υ	1	13	11	0	1	0	6	12	I1	3	2	0	5	21	2			0
March	1	0	0	1	14	8	0	5	0	1	24	4	0	0	0	õ	19	1			6
April	U	0	0	0	4	5	0	3	0	0	20	1	3	1	0	6	20	1	_		8
May	0	0	2	0				8	1	0	20	0	0	Ű	0	9	16	2	d ec	ded	20
June	0	3	8	0				5	2	I	17	6	6	3	0	12	18	1	cor	COL	7
July	0	7	13	0	ble	ble	ble	10	2	2	24	2	4	1	0	8	19	4	ro	r.e	17
August	υ	2	6	1	lia	lia	elia	19	8	4	28	-1	6	5	0	12	28	U	tot	V o t	23
September	0	0.	4	0	nr	nre	nre	16	4	2	25	5	3	4	0	11	24	1	~	~	24
October	U	1	6	0	Þ	р	Þ	12	1	1	25	2	1	-4	0	11	22	-4			17
November	0	U	1	0				-11	3	3	21	2	2	3	0	5	24	0			15
December	2	0	0	0	17	13	9	10	0	3	20	5	2	2	U	6	16	0			10
Total	10	13	40	12		-	-	106	21	32	246	50	30	30	0	94	253	16			147
Mean		I	3	1	-	-	- ,	9	2	3	21	-1	3	3	-	8	21	1			12

PAGE 47.

	2 Mean Wind						w	IND: N	Tumber of	observal	lions, al-	all hours	, of :—					
монтн	SPEED		Foi	RCES (Be	aufort)						J	DIRECTIO	омя (degr	ees)				
	Knots	S or more	0 to 7	4 10 5	- 1 10 3	CALM	350 10 10	20 10 40	50 10 70	80 10 100	110 10 130	140 10 160	170 10 190	200 tu 220	230) 10 250	260 10 280	290 10 310	320 10 340
January	7.3	0	13	32	198	5	20	29	21	15	12	27	53		10			
February	7.0	0	1	52	161	18	- 30	41	6	2	13	10	51	30	10	0	8	12
March	6.2	υ	9	38	130	71	21	38	16	8	8	28	18	7	02	8		5
April	6,3	0	4	34	150	52	14	24	13	4	7	26	60	.).)	10	1	3	4
May	8.8	1	15	66	132	34	10	24	12	9	9	37	89	11	11		3	4
June	6.7	2	12	40	125	61	31	30	13	8	6	28	35	14		2	4	3
July	8.8	3	27	43	125	50	27	54	9	4	9	25	30	-74	4	41 E	4	2
August	13.2	13	44	64	98	29	37	79	9	-1	6	15	20	8	0 14	0 C	2	1
September	14.5	9	43	88	85	15	45	80	15	0	2	10	1	20	.14	0	8	9
October	11.0	1	37	70	109	31	30	67	5	6	7	18	10	-20	17	1	8	15
November	9.8	5	13	70	123	29	42	53	7	8	3	10	4.5	20	17	0	7	7
December	8.3	0	20	53	122	53	41	49	4	•)	શ	- 10 	22	21	12	12	9	12
										-	5	4	20	-34	21	2	5	4
Total	107.9	34	238	650	1558	448	348	568	1:30	70	85	238	441	240	158	56	68	78
Mean	9.0	3	20	54	130	37	29	47	11	6	7	20	37	20	13	5	6	7

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

	VISIBILITY LOW CLOUD AMOUNTS (oktas)												CLOU	D HI	EIGH	ITS	11							QD												
MONTH	m	10m	m00	limi	h'm	1	1110	0km	m:h0	okm	ш										ALL .	AMOUN	rts (mo	etres)						7-8	ОКТ	as (m	etres)			CLO
	0f > =	40m - 20	200m - 4	1 - m00F	1 km - 2	1	ZK:IN - #	I - maf	10/cm - 2	20km - 4	not <	0	1 - 2	3 - 5	6 - 7	8	9	30	60	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	>6000	30	<i>60</i>	120	300	600	1200	2400	6000	>6000	ON
January	0	0	1	3	2	3	6	2	-4	9	220	13	83	42	54	53	3	3	i	6	31	(4) 69	(6) 55	(49) 70	8	l	3	U	4	15	(2) 10	(4) 19	(16) 22	4	υ	-1
February	0	0	0	5	1 5	5	6	21	17	20	158	21	71	29	51	58	2	2	0	4	$\binom{(I)}{35}$	(3) 56	(10) 72	(28) 42	10	8	2	0	2	13	$\binom{(3)}{25}$	(8)	(26)	7	2	3
March	0	0	1	6		2	3	38	-36	40	122	25	55	42	54	64	8	я	0	i	20	(6) 69	(12) 71	(20) 54	12	6	8	0	0	13	(4) 35	(5) 21	(15) 15	ō	2	7
April		0		7		3	12	26	11	28	[30	42	27	50	83	8	8	0	1	(2) 38	(3) 57	(9) 66	(7) - 40	7	13	8	υ	0	(2) 27	(3) 34	(11) 30	(5) 14	z	ຍ່	10
May	0	1.0		16		.,	6	20	50	20		57	43	16	26	96	10	11	2		37	(1) 50	(3) 72	(8) 18	32	11	10	Т	0	32	(1) 34	(3) 30	(8) 7	19	3	14
May				10		-	10	10	- 15	-20	80	12	10	-90	17	91	11	11	0	3	(1) 42	(7) 71	(6) 51	(1) 19	16	6	11	0	1	$\binom{(I)}{32}$	$\binom{(3)}{45}$	(2) 21	(1) 12	6	0	21
June			4	21			10	-01-		20				19		02	4		0	0	(2)	53	(4) 53	(3)	36	22	9	0	U	36	37	(1) 31	(3) 6	16	3	19
July	0	0				9	14		-++-		-00 -90		10	15	20	190			0	0	1.5	(5) 64	(2) 69	(11) 24	13	4	24	U	0	34	(5) 50	43	(11) 17	10	2	8
August		9	1 +	20			14	Ð/	90	55	- 55	20	15	10		120	10	10	0		(2)	(3)	(1) 69	(5)	14	19	10	0	-2	$\binom{2}{30}$	(3) 54	(1) 52	(3) 25	4	2	3
September	0	2	7	10) 1	12	21	62	42	39	40	29	0	17	07	147	10			<u>م</u>	(2)	11	(2)	(5)	9	1	18	0	2	$\binom{2}{47}$	27	(2) 33	$\binom{2}{22}$	1	U	16
October	0	1	10		5	8	15	47	35	19	98	29	30	19	31		18			0	10	(2)	(22)	(6)	1.2	9	1.0	0	-	36	$\binom{2}{12}$	(16)	(4) 17	8	6	0
November	0	0	i C	1	5	8	9	32	44	52	90	21	35	29	42	109	4	-		z	40	(5)	(13)	(20)	12			1	ر.	20	(5)	(10) 20	(13)	8	1	1
December	0	1	2		0	3	2	54	19	22	135	22	65	19	-16	90	6	6	1	4	45	-10	60	00					_							
Total	0	15	5 31	3 12	5 1	13	131	476	-433	348	1254	392	493	302	496	1132	113	114	5	27	(<i>10</i>) 461	(39) 700	(<i>90</i>) 748	(<i>163</i>) 481	187	99	113	2	14	(7) 347	(<i>31</i>) 414	(<i>63</i>) 332	(107) 192	90	27	106
Mean	-	1		3 1	0	9	11	40	36	29	105	33	41	25	41	94	9	9	-	2	(1) 38	(3) 58	(7) 62	(14) 40	16	8	ŋ	-	1	(1) 29	(<i>3</i>) 35	(5) 28	(9) 16	7	2	9

PAGE 49.

					WIN	D FORCE	S IN TW	ELVE D	IRECTION	vs			
FORCE	350	20	50	80	110	140	170	200	230	260	290	320	1
	to	10	to	ta	10	10	to	10	10	10	10	10	ALL
	10	40	70	100	130	160	100	220	250	280	310	340	DIRECTIONS
1	27	29	28	24	31	59	88	49	21	12	11	15	304
2	41	50	32	19	29	93	155	80	38	14	20		504
3	62	- 44	28	16	15	57	153	81	58	19	14		570
4	112	111	12	8	6	16	32	23	35	8	11	0	200
5	70	145	я	2	1	8	12	6	5	.)	G	0	382
6	24	112	11	1	2	4	1	1	1		4		268
7	12	49	6	0	0	1	0	0	0	0	4	4	165
=> 8	0	28	5	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	2	2 0	73 34
Total	348	568	130	70	85	238	441	240	158	56	68	78	2480

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

CALMS 448.

Printed at the GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE, STANLEY, FALKLAND ISLANDS. Price Three Shillings and Six Pence. 1

.



FALKLAND ISLANDS AND DEPENDENCIES METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE

ANNUAL REPORT

for the year

. 1952

Presented to the Governor

Nev.

1.2

CONTENTS

Para.

- 1. Functions of the Service
- 2. Forecasting Services
 - (a) Stanley
 - (b) South Georgia
- 3. Reporting Stations
- 4. Ship Reports
- 5. Communications
- 6. Climatology
- 7. Investigations
- 8. Organisation
- 9. Staff
- 10. Instrumental Equipment
- 11. Publications
- 12. International Co-operation

APPENDICES

- I. Provision in Colony and Dependencies Estimates for Meteorological Service.
- II. Staff List.

Annual Report on the Falkland Islands and Dependencies Meteorological Service for 1952.

1. Functions of the Service

The Meteorological Service (which was constituted in 1950) is the official service of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies. Most of its stations are in the Antarctic Dependencies and the service is therefore constituted as an integral part of the Falkland Islands Dependencies Survey. The Chief Meteorological Officer works in close liaison with the Secretary of the Survey, who assists the Governor in its general administration.

General policy is directed by the Governor after consultation, as required, with the Secretary of State for the Colonies. The Chief Meteorological Officer is responsible to the Governor for the technical efficiency of the meteorological service, and seeks advice, as required, from the Director of the Meteorological Office, London. The Colony is represented in the international field by the appropriate United Kingdom department, while the Chief Meteorological Officer at Stanley deals with routine matters such as the distribution of synoptic and climatic data.

The general functions of the service are :-

(i) Provision of forecasting services for the whaling fleets operating in the waters of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies.

(ii) Provision of local forecasts in the Falkland Islands for the general public, for shipping and the Government Air Service.

(iii) The organisation of meteorological observations in the Falkland Islands and Dependencies and the broadcasting of this information in the form of collective synoptic messages.

(iv) The collection and publication of climatic data.

(v) Limited investigations into the meteorology of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies area.

The cost of the service is carried on the Falkland Islands Dependencies budget, with a contribution from the Colony. The estimates for the financial year 1952-53 are shown at Appendix I; these figures cover technical services only, and not items such as food, clothing, transport etc.

2. Forecasting Services

(a) Stanley. – The main forecasting office is at Stanley, East Falklands, whence local forecasts were broadcast for the Falkland Islands at 1515 and 2115 G.M.T. daily on 3700 Kcs. for the benefit of farmers and the general public. During the summer season an additional forecast was issued at 0130 G.M.T. and this, coming in the late evening, proved useful to farmers and others contemplating special work on the following morning. Information was supplied on request to the Government Air Service which operates over the Falkland Islands and forecasts were issued to R.R.S. John Biscoe, M.V. Philomel, H.M. Ships Burghead Bay, Veryan Bay, St. Austell Bay, and Snipe, H.M.C.S. Ontario and R.F.A. Gold Ranger. The advertised forecast bulletins for whaling vessels south of 50°S. in the sector 70–40°W. were maintained at 0200, 1500 and 2100 G.M.T. daily until March 31st. Bulletins included gale warnings, synoptic analyses and forecasts. The 2100 G.M.T. bulletin was resumed on October 1st to assist South Georgia in preparing local forecasts, and the full schedule of three forecasts per day was started on November 1st. All messages were transmitted simultaneously by stations VPC on 8195 Kcs with a power of 3.5 Kw, and ZHF 88 on 7425 Kcs with a power of .350 Kw.

(b) South Georgia. – The advertised forecast bulletins for whaling ships south of $50^{\circ}S$. in the sector $40-10^{\circ}W$, were maintained at 0215, 1515 and 2115~G.M.T. daily until April 8th. Area forecasts (250 miles round South Georgia) were included for the benefit of shore-based catchers and transports approaching or leaving the area and these forecasts were continued at 1515 and 2115 until April 24th, after the main area bulletins had ceased. The local forecasts were retransmitted in Norwegian by Salvesens of Leith Harbour, for the benefit of their catchers. A restricted service of one forecast per day was also maintained throughout the closed season, to assist maintenance parties left at the shore establishments. These forecasts were of particular value during the slipping and unslipping of catchers undergoing repairs. Individual forecasts were also issued to S.S. Polar Maid, Southern Opal and Harpon.

Two forecasts a day for the local whaling area were started on October 13th. No pelagic factories had commenced operations in the area up to the end of December and visiting ships were supplied with forecasts as required. The thrice-daily forecasts for the sector $40 - 10^{\circ}$ W, were therefore postponed until such time as the pelagic factories commenced operations.

3. Reporting Stations

Full synoptic reporting stations were maintained at :-

Stanley	 East Falklands
Grytviken	 South Georgia
Signy Island	 South Orkneys
Admiralty Bay	 South Shetlands
Deception Island	 South Shetlands
Argentine Islands	 West Grahamland

Observations were taken at 3-hourly intervals and pilot balloon ascents were made whenever conditions were suitable. Reports for 12, 18 and 23 G.M.T. and the results of all ascents were transmitted to Stanley for inclusion in the collective messages (FICOLS). Reports for 06 G.M.T. were included as "retards" with the reports for 12 G.M.T. The stations were all fully equipped and were manned by trained meteorological observers seconded from the Air Ministry. Reports from the Antarctic stations are invaluable now that forecasts are issued to the whaling fleets.

Full night watches were introduced in Stanley in April, the night observations for 03, 06 and 09 G.M.T. having previously been covered by an arrangement made with the staff of the Cape Pembroke Lighthouse, (who provided eye observations), and by extraction from the records of autographic instruments.

The station at Hope Bay, which was closed after its destruction by fire in 1948, was reopened in January and full synoptic reports were transmitted with effect from May 1st. The station at Port Lockroy (Palmer Archipelago) was also reopened, but as an ionospheric station. However, since the staff included two officers with previous observing experience, it was possible to maintain a restricted meteorological programme of four main synoptic observations daily, which were collected in the usual way and included in FICOL broadcasts with effect from June 1st.

Subsidiary stations were maintained at :-

Port Stephens	 West Falklands
Fox Bay	 West Falklands
Pebble Island	 West Falklands

The stations were well equipped with essential instruments and were maintained by enthusiastic and experienced part-time observers. 12 G.M.T. reports were available regularly by R/T or W/T, except during the occasional absence of the observers, and proved very useful for local forecasting. All three stations continued to submit reliable climatological returns and it is proposed to publish these in the form of Annual Summaries with effect from 1951. The station at Darwin – East Falklands, was closed temporarily until a new observer could be recruited : it is expected to reopen early in 1953. Arrangements were also made to open a new station at West Point but due to communications difficulties it was not possible to supply the necessary equipment until late in December.

Almost all farms on the R/T link with Stanley have co-operated by passing weather reports in their regular routines with Stanley. Arrangements were made for the meteorological office to collect these reports direct with effect from October 1st and for a short period, they were taken at 0430 Local Mean Time in order to provide information for the pilot during a test period of early morning flying. Reports are now collected regularly at 0545 - 0600 Local Mean Time and the regularity with which these reports are received is an indication of the high degree of co-operation forthcoming from the farms.

4. Ship Reports

1951-52 Whaling Season. - Very few ships operated in the area apart from whaling vessels and the latter continued to encypher their position when making synoptic reports. Position Cyphers were available for most companies but ships operating in the Falkland Islands sector continued to report to South Africa, whose retransmissions were rarely audible and were in any event, too late for the information to be used in the preparation of current whaling forecasts.

1952-53 Whaling Season. – The collection of whaling ships reports was discussed at the World Meteorological Organisation Maritime conference in London from July 14th – 29th, 1952 and as a result whaling vessels were asked to report either to Cape Town or Sydney whence reports would be reissued daily in collective messages. Ship positions in the collective messages were to be recyphered in a code which could be made available to interested Meteorological Services. The Cape Town transmission at 1415 G.M.T. on 16285 Kcs was received regularly in both the Falklands and South Georgia, though very few ships were operating in the sector $70-10^{\circ}W$. up to the end of the year.

5. Communications

Synoptic reports from the Antarctic stations were collected by a Control Base which retransmitted them to the Meteorological Office, Stanley (ZHF 88). Reports from South Georgia were received in the mornings and afternoons by ZHF 88 but Radio Falklands (VPC) continued to take the evening messages. All available synoptic data, including the upper air soundings made by the British Meteorological Office Unit, were incorporated in the FICOL collective messages, which were compiled at the Meteorological Office and transmitted at 1300, 1900 and midnight (F,M,T) on two frequencies simultaneously as follows :-

January 1st to April 30th and September 1st to December 31st.

Time (G, M, T_{\cdot})	Main Transmission	Second Transmission
1300	16362 Kcs.	7425 Kcs.
1900	8195 Kcs.	11425 Kcs.
2400	8195 Kes.	7425 Kcs.
	May 1st to August 31st.	
1300	16362 Kcs.	7425 Kes.
1900	8195 Kes.	11425 Kcs.
2400	3600 Kcs.	5100 Kcs.

Main transmissions of both FICOLS and Forecast Bulletins were made by VPC on a strength of 800 watts until June 22nd when a Marconi Standard transmitter with an output of $3\frac{1}{2}$ Kw, became available. South Africa reported that FICOL transmissions on increased power were being received at full strength. All broadcast transmissions were automatic.

Only one full-time operator was available during the year but full radio schedules were maintained from January to May by assistance from operators en route for, or returning from, the Bases. Meanwhile, two of the meteorological assistants were able to learn figure morse and sufficient procedure to take over half of the W/T schedules by June, when Dependencies operators were withdrawn on the departure of R.R.S. John Biscoe for the United Kingdom. Synoptic data for 12, 18 and 23 G.M.T. was received regularly from Argentina and Chile. The transmissions of both countries in the 12 megacycle band were almost always audible during the summer, but were rarely heard after dark during the winter, and the Argentine second channel transmission on 6 megacycles was found to be very useful under these conditions. The staff available (see paragraph 9) did not allow any extension of routines and it was not possible to receive synoptics from further afield.

In South Georgia, the transmission of synoptic messages to Stanley and the broadcast of forecasts to whalers was undertaken by the Government Radio Station (ZBH). Shortage of radio operators made it necessary for meteorological assistants to continue receiving synoptic messages. As in previous years assistants were self taught and new assistants were able to take synoptic messages about 6 weeks after arrival at the station.

6. Climatology

Detailed monthly returns were maintained by all main synoptic stations. These were based primarily on the eight 3-hourly synoptic observations but depend for detail on the maintenance of a continuous watch day and night. Small improvements were made at most Bases to allow the night observer to obtain rest on the following day, and night watches were therefore properly maintained apart from short breaks due to illness. Simpler monthly returns were made by the subsidiary stations in the Falkland Islands.

The climatological summaries for the period 1944-50 which are being compiled under the supervision of the Meteorological Office, London, were almost completed and publication is expected in 1953.

The annual summaries for 1951 for all main synoptic stations were completed and printed locally at the Government Printing Office towards the end of the year. This was the first publication in the series and consisted of tabulated surface data for all main synoptic stations as well as upper air data for Stanley, the latter being included with the permission of the Director, Meteorological Office, London. Summaries are also being prepared for the Falkland Islands subsidiary stations and arrangements were completed, with the advice of the Meteorological Office, London, for the production of a Daily Weather Report and a Monthly Climatological Summary.

7. Investigations

The 1949 Southern Hemisphere Charts, issued on microfilm by the Massachusetts Institute of Technology, were compared with corresponding synoptic analyses on the daily charts drawn in Stanley. The majority showed close agreement with the M.I.T. analyses but several discrepancies held promise of a useful contribution to the project in question, and are being studied more carefully.

Climatic data was supplied to the Road Research section of the Department of Scientific and Industrial Research and long-period rainfall statistics were extracted from Stanley records for use in a water survey carried out by a visiting engineer (Major G. R. Pape).

8. Organisation

Administrative responsibility for the station at South Georgia was transferred from Secretary F.I.D.S. to the Magistrate South Georgia. The forecaster-in-charge remained technically responsible to the Chief Meteorological Officer, Stanley. This was the only change in the general organisation outlined in paragraph 1 above.

The Meteorological Instructions to Antarctic Bases were revised and embodied in the permanent publication – "Instructions to Main Synoptic Stations". Stores instructions regarding indents etc. were modified slightly to correspond with those issued by Secretary F.I.D.S., and some permanent stores were obtained in bulk and issued to Bases as required.

No visits were made to the Antarctic Bases but all subsidiary stations were visited at least once during the year, by staff from the headquarters office in Stanley.

9. Staff

In view of the use which the whaling companies in South Georgia made of the winter forecasts, it was decided to retain a forecaster there continuously whenever possible. The forecasting officer, who had been appointed to serve in Stanley during the winter and in South Georgia during the summer, was therefore added to the headquarters establishment and a forecaster previously employed at South Georgia was re-engaged for a further 18 months. The additional forecaster in Stanley will make it possible for either the Chief Meteorological Officer or the Radio Sonde Officer to visit the Bases each summer, which visit could not otherwise have been made because of the need for maintaining whalers' forecasts three times daily during the summer.

One assistant from the Headquarters staff was transferred in January to Dependencies establishment to become Senior Assistant at the new station opened at Hope Bay; his place was taken in Headquarters by an assistant relieved from Deception Island, but the latter left for U.K. leave on August 23rd and later resigned. A new assistant arrived on August 13th.

The radio section was staffed by two operators from January to June by utilising the services of personnel arriving for or returning from the Dependencies. One operator was retained for the remainder of the year and full watches were maintained with the help of two meteorological assistants self-taught to read figure morse.

A locally entered Meteorological assistant returning from South Georgia, where he had also helped to receive broadcast synoptic reports by radio, was sent to the U.K. for further training so that he could take over charge of the radio section next year. The second locally entered assistant also gained considerable experience in radio operation during the year and will become the 2nd operator/meteorological assistant when the Dependencies operator at present serving in Stanley, leaves next year. Both operator/assistants will also be available for a limited amount of meteorological work, thus solving the problem of maintaining economically a comparatively small number of radio schedules spread over long hours. It is still intended that, whenever possible, all assistants should gain some proficiency in morse reception so as to provide more elasticity in the staffing and also allow reception during the night hours when only meteorological staff are on duty.

The forecasting office at South Georgia was reduced to a forecaster and 2 assistants during the winter but one new assistant was recruited in September before the pelagic whaling season started. The new assistant was taught to read morse and the meteorological staff continued to receive all incoming synoptic messages required for forecasting.

Considerable difficulty was experienced in staffing both the Antarctic Bases and the H.Q. Office in Stanley. Of the original 14 vacancies no fewer than 6 had to be filled by personnel with no previous experience of this type of work, though it proved possible for all except one of them to attend a short course arranged by the Meteorological Office in London. The remaining 8 posts were filled by assistants seconded from the British Meteorological Office, but the rate of recruitment was very slow and the full complement of staff for the Bases was only provided by posting assistants from the H.Q. Office in Stanley. Thus there were still two outstanding vacancies at Headquarters at the end of the year and services were maintained only by employing staff on their way to, or returning from, Bases.

Staff serving during the year are listed in Appendix II.

10. Instrumental Equipment

All supplies were handled by the Crown Agents for the Colonies, with the help and advice of the British Meteorological Office, from whom much of the equipment was purchased. The first supply of low range thermometers became available late in the year and all Bases will be brought up to establishment during the 1952–53 season. There was still a shortage of hydrogen cylinders but this was made up by the purchase of seventy five obsolete R.A.F. cylinders from the Trade. A Gill low-pressure generator was obtained from Canada. It was designed by the Canadian Meteorological Service for use at remote Arctic stations and should prove equally effective in the Antarctic. No important changes were made in the establishment for main or subsidiary stations.

The equipment for recording dew point, wind speed and wind direction was operated satisfactorily at Deception Island and similar units (excluding the Bibby speed recorder) were ordered for installation at Hope Bay during the 1952–53 season.

A wind-speed recording voltmeter was also ordered for Stanley, and will be installed on the summit of Sapper Hill which rises, in smooth contours, to a height of 450 feet, just Southwest of the town. The purpose of the tests is to determine the suitability of this site for the large-scale generation of electricity from wind power. The experiments are being made, not only with a view to possible economic development in the future, but also as a contribution to the general fund of knowledge on this subject now being collected by the British Electrical and Allied Industries Research Association.

11. Publications

The Annual Meteorological Tables for 1951 (see paragraph 6) were printed and published in September at the Government Printing Office, Stanley.

Meteorological Gazetter. – Panorama photographs were prepared by the Falkland Islands Dependencies Scientific Bureau and maps by the Directorate of Colonial Surveys, while the topographical detail in the text was checked jointly by these agencies. Publication could not be effected during 1952 and much of the text is in need of revision to include changes which have taken place since the draft was prepared.

12. International Co-operation

Synoptic reports and upper air data for the Falkland Islands Dependencies area have been sent by fast air mail to the Massachusetts Institute of Technology as part of the Southern Hemisphere Chart Project. A short collective message of South American stations was transmitted daily for the benefit of South African Weather Bureau who were unable to receive these messages direct from South American countries because of communication difficulties.

APPENDIX I

Provision in Dependencies Estimates for Meteorological Services July 1952 - June 1953

HEADQUARTERS

						£	
Head	4A	Personal Emoluments				6,742	
••	В	Stores, Equipment etc.				1,775	
••	С	Special Expenditure (includi	ing new build	lings)		2,510	
			Total He	endquarters	Expenditur	e	£11,027
		1	South Geor	GIA			
Head	\mathbf{IA}	Personal Emoluments (Mete	orological Sta	.fr)		1,670	
••	В	Meteorological Equipment				300	
	С	Special Expenditure (alterati Meteorological Office)	on, decoration	ns etc. of		150	
			Total Sou	th Georgia	Expenditm	.6	£ 2,120
		ANTARCT	TIC REPORTIN	G STATION	īs.		
Head	5A	Personal Emoluments (Meteo	rological Staff	f)		10,635	
	В	Meteorological Equipment etc				1,500	
••	с	Special Expenditure, purchas hydrogen cylinders, experi	e of imental equip	ment		2,650	
			Total Anta	rctic Bases	Expenditur	e.	£14,785
			Total Exp	enditure –	Dependenci	es	£27,932

Provision in Colony's Estimates for Meteorological Services April 1952 - March 1953

Head	VIIIa	Personal Emoluments, Par	t-time ob	servers	322	100	
	., b2	Contribution towards cost	of Heade	quarters		800	
	., b3–5	Stores, equipment etc.				134	
			Total	Expenditure	e – Colony		£1,034
				GROSS	TOTAL		£28,966

APPENDIX II

Staff List - 1952

STANLEY		
Chief Meteorological Officer	-	G. A. Howkins
Deputy and Radio Soude	-	D. McNaughton
Forecaster	-	S. D. Glassey
Senior Assistant	-	J. Ford
Assistants	-	J. R. Cowling
		D. J. George (from August)
		P. H. Hoare
		C. H. McLeod
		E. M. P. Salmon (till August
W/T Operator	-	J. A. Brown
Clerk	-	G. Browning (Miss)
SOUTH GEORGIA		
Forecaster-in-Charge	-	D. Borland
Senior Assistant	-	D. MacCallum
Assistants	-	D. S. Hosie

Assistants

ST

A. A. Smith (from September)

ANTARCTIC BASES

PORT LOCKROY		
Scientific/Meteorological Assistant	÷	D. A. Barrett
DECEPTION ISLAND		
Senior Meteorological Assistant Meteorological Assistants		R. A. Todd-White R. A. Berry B. G. Ellis
Норе Вач		
Senior Meteorological Assistant Meteorological Assistants	1.1	B. D. Hunt J. A. Coley B. Kemp M. Tait
ARGENTINE ISLANDS		
Senior Meteorological Assistant Meteorological Assistant	-	A. I. MacArthur N. H. Thyer
Admirality Bay		
Senior Meteorological Assistant Meteorological Assistants		A. F. Lewis F. Burns A. J. Vernum
SIGNY ISLAND		
Base Leader, Meteorological Assistant and Biologist Senior Meteorological Assistant Meteorological Assistant	1.1.1	A. W Mansfield P. W. Mander F. L. Johnson
FALKLAND ISLANDS OUTSTAT	NONS	- (voluntary observers)
Fox Bay Pebble Island Port Stephens	1 1 1	E. H. S. Smith J. W. C. Peck A. B. Beaty (Mrs)

1 F



FALKLAND ISLANDS AND DEPENDENCIES METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE

ANNUAL REPORT

for the year

1953

Presented to the Governor

CONTENTS

Para.

- 1. Functions of the Service
- 2. Forecasting Services
 - (a) Stanley
 - (b) South Georgia
- 3. Reporting Stations

4. Ship Reports

- 5. Communications
- 6. Climatological and other Records
- 7. Organisation
- 8. Staff
- 9. Instrumental Equipment
- 10. International Co-operation

APPENDICES

- I. Provision in Colony and Dependencies Estimates for Meteorological Service.
- II. Staff List
- III. Publications

Annual Report on the Falkland Islands and Dependencies

Meteorological Service 1953.

The Meteorological Service (which was established in 1950) is the official service of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies. It is constituted as an integral part of the Falkland Islands Dependencies Survey, because most of its stations are in the Antarctic Dependencies, but embraces also the forecasting stations at Grytviken, South Georgia and at Stanley, in the Falkland Islands. The headquarters of the service is at Stanley.

The Chief Meteorological Officer is responsible to the Governor for the technical efficiency of the service and seeks advice, as required, from the Director of the Meteorological Office, London. The service is represented in the international field by the appropriate United Kingdom department but the Chief Meteorological Officer deals with routine matters such as the distribution of synoptic and climatic data. General policy is directed by the Governor after consultation, as required, with the Secretary of State for the Colonies.

The general functions of the service are :---

(i) Provision of forecasting services for the whaling fleets operating in the waters of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies.

(ii) Provision of local forecasts in the Falkland Islands for the general public, for shipping and the Government Air Service.

(iii) The organisation of meteorological observations in the Falkland Islands and Dependencies and the broadcasting of this information in the form of collective synoptic messages.

(iv) The collection and publication of climatic data.

(v) Limited investigations into the meteorology of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies area.

The cost of the service is carried on the Falkland Islands Dependencies budget, with an appropriate contribution from the Colony. The estimates for the financial year 1953-54 are shown at Appendix I; these figures cover technical services only, and exclude such items as food, clothing, transport etc.

2. Forecasting Services

(a) Stanley.

Local forecasts were broadcast for the Falkland Islands at 1515 and 2115 G.M.T. daily for the benefit of farmers and the general public. During the summer season a forecast was also issued in the late evening (0130 G.M.T.) and proved useful to farmers in particular. Information was supplied on request to the Government Air Service, which operates within the Falkland Islands, and forecasts were issued to the following ships while operating south of the liver Plate – R. R. S. John Biscoe, S. S. Fitzroy, H. M. Ships Superb, Snipe, Bigbury Bay, Veryan Bay, Nereide and R.F.A.'s Gold Ranger and Wave Chief. The whaling season officially ended on March 16th but the advertised forecast bulletins for ships operating south of 50°S. in the sector $70^{\circ} - 40^{\circ}$ W. were maintained at 0200, 1500 and 2100 G.M.T. daily until March 23rd, by which time the last known vessel had left the area. These bulletins included gale warnings, synoptic analyses and forecasts. The season for land-based establishments commenced on October 14th and the 1500 and 2100 G.M.T. bulletins were started on the following day so that they might be available to the forecaster at South Georgia. The third transmission, at 0200 G.M.T., was not required because the pelagic season was not scheduled to start until January 16th 1954, although vessels were entering the South Georgia area before the end of the year.

(b) South Georgia.

Forecast bulletins for the sector $10^{\circ} - 40^{\circ}$ W. and south of 50° S., were issued at 0215, 1515 and 2115 G.M.T. from January 5th till March 31st. Local forecasts for South Georgia and the sea area within a radius of 250 miles were issued at 1515 and 2115 G.M.T. from January 1st until April 19th. The local forecasts were retransmitted in Norwegian by Salvesens of Leith Harbour for the benefit of their catchers. No forecasts were issued during the winter.

In the 1953-54 season, local forecasts were started on October 14th at 1515 and 2115 G.M.T. and three main bulletins for the sector $10^{\circ} - 40^{\circ}$ W. commenced on December 30th.

3. Reporting Stations

Full synoptic reporting stations were maintained at Stanley, Grytviken, Signy Island, Admiralty Bay, Deception Island, Argentine Islands and Hope Bay. Observations were taken at three-hourly intervals and pilot balloon ascents were made whenever conditions were suitable. The synoptic reports for 06, 12, 18 and 23 G.M.T., and the results of all pilot balloon ascents, were transmitted to Stanley for inclusion in the collective messages (FICOLS) issued at 1300, 1900 and midnight G.M.T. Reports for 06 G.M.T. were included as "Retards" at 1300 G.M.T. From February 1st, the intermediate reports at 03, 09, 15 and 21 G.M.T. were also collected by Stanley but these were not retransmitted in collective messages.

All stations were fully equipped and each carried at least one observer seconded from the British Meteorological Office. A limited programme of three observations per day was maintained by a member of the Ionospheric staff at Port Lockroy and observations were collected when possible, for inclusion in the collective messages broadcast from Stanley. Regular observations were also made on sledge journeys from Hope Bay and a station was operated for several months at Duse Bay, approximately sixteen miles Southwest of the main base. Observations were transmitted to Stanley whenever possible in the "Ship" code FM 21 and were included in FICOL messages prefixed by the words "Sledge Ship".

Subsidiary stations were maintained at Port Stephens, Fox Bay, Pebble Island, West Point Island, and Darwin. West Point was opened on January 22nd and observations were included in collective messages from April 10th. Darwin was reopened on January 13th, when a new voluntary observer was found, and reports were included in collective messages from February 1st. Port Stephens closed down on April 17th when the voluntary observer left the station permanently. A very high standard of observing was achieved at these stations and reports were invaluable for briefing the local air service. Observations were taken with sufficient regularity at most stations to form the basis of monthly and annual climatological summaries.

4. Ship Reports

(a) Vessels registered in the Falklands, H. M. Ships and Auxiliaries.

Full synoptic reports were received from S.S. Fitzroy and R.R.S. John Biscoe, when at sea; also from H.M. Ships and fleet auxiliaries, when operating to and from the Falkland Islands. A number of reports were received, via the station at Grytviken, from tankers and supply vessels *en route* to or from South Georgia. All available reports were included in FICOL collective messages from Stanley.

(b) Whaling Vessels 1952–53 Season.

Cape Town transmitted collective messages of whaling ship reports at 0300 and 1415 G.M.T. on 16285 KC/s until the end of January when the 0300 broadcast was shifted to 0500 and the frequency altered to 17653 KC/s. The 1415 G.M.T. transmission was received regularly in Stanley but a W/T operator was rarely available during the night and the signals then were also much weaker. In accordance with Resolution No. 20 of the Maritime Commission of the W.M.O. meeting in London in July, position groups in the ship reports were encyphered in a special code which was available to interested meteorological services. No difficulty was experienced in receiving the 1415 G.M.T. message or in operating the codes, but the reports had limited value for forecasting purposes because they were mostly from the area to the East of the forecast sector $(70^{\circ} - 10^{\circ} W.)$ and the majority were more than 18 hours old on receipt. On the basis of observations received, it would appear that no vessels entered the forecast area before the end of 1952. During January and February 1953 about five ships operated in the South Georgia area (East of $40^{\circ}W.$), but only three reports were received from the Stanley area (West of $40^{\circ}W.$).

(c) Whaling Vessels 1953–54.

The same procedure was adopted for the collection and retransmission of whaling ship reports as in the previous season. The South African messages commenced on December 10th and by the end of the year a number of whaling vessels were operating in the sector $40^{\circ} - 10^{\circ}$ W., although the blue whale season was not scheduled to open until January 16th.

5. Communications

Synoptic reports from the Antarctic stations were at first collected through a control Base, which retransmitted the reports to the Meteorological Office at Stanley (ZHF88). However, twice the number of observations were handled from February onwards, when subsidiary hours were also collected, and it was found quicker for Stanley to communicate direct with each station. This method of collection which began on March 12th, proved advantageous during the winter because the F.I.D.S. stations are at such distance from each other that contact between them could not be maintained by ground-wave on the low power available and also sky-wave working was not practical when the critical frequency was very low, either because of skip-distance or very high absorption. The longer distances involved in communicating direct with Stanley enabled higher frequencies to be used and these were less strongly absorbed.

The collection of weather reports from farms on the R/T service in the early morning had to be discontinued early in March when ionospheric conditions rendered communications impossible at that time of the day. The collection of these reports, and those from Darwin, Pebble, Fox Bay and West Point was then undertaken by the Stanley R/T operator just after 8 o'clock L.M.T. and this enabled the collection of F.I.D.S. reports to be started fifteen minutes earlier. This extra time was very useful because of the increase in the number of reports received. (See also para. 3). Around mid-winter, reception conditions were so bad that contact could rarely be made with R/T stations before 9.30 L.M.T. This had a hampering effect on the Air Service which was partly alleviated by the co-operation of the Pebble observer who, at some personal inconvenience, transmitted his observations by W/T through VPC at about 8.30 a.m. The Air Service did not do much early morning flying in the Spring and camp weather reports were therefore collected between 8.00 and 8.30 L.M.T. so that the pilot could have the information as late as possible.

All available synoptic data, including monthly climate messages and the upper air soundings made by the Air Ministry Radio-Sonde Unit in Stanley, were incorporated in the FICOL collective messages. These were transmitted from Stanley at 1300, 1900 and midnight G.M.T., on two frequencies simultaneously, as follows :---

	Time (G.M.T.)	Main Transmission	Second Transmission
JANUARY 1st - April 30th	1300	16362 KC/s.	7425 KC/s.
SEDTEMPED 14 DECEMPED 21ot	1900	8195 "	11450 "
DEFIEMBER ISC — DECEMBER SISC	2400	8195 "	16362 KC/s. 7425 KC/s. 8195 , 11450 , 8195 , 7425 , 16362 KC/s. 7425 KC/s. 8195 , 16362 KC/s. 7425 KC/s. 8195 , 11450 , 11450 , 11450 ,
(1300	16362 KC/s.	7425 KC/s.
MAY 1st - AUGUST 31st	1900	8195 "	11450 "
(2400	3600 "	5100 "

Fime (G.M.T.)	Main Transmission	Second Transmission
0200	 8195 KC/s.	 7425 KC/s.
1500	 8195 "	 7425 "
2100	 8195 "	 7425 "

Local area forecasts were issued on 3700 KC/s throughout the year, including the third transmission which was made at 2130 L.M.T. until March 30th.

The main transmissions of FICOLS and the forecast bulletins for whalers were made on a Marconi Standard transmitter, at Radio Falklands (VPC), with a power output of about 34 KW. The secondary transmissions were made from the Meteorological Office, Stanley, (ZHF88) on an R.C.A. transmitter type ET 4336B with a power output of about .350 KW. All broadcast transmissions were automatic. The frequencies used for the FICOL broadcasts were chosen with the first object of providing reliable reception in Rio de Janeiro, Brazil (whence the reports are reissued in the AMERSUD South American regional collective messages) and Simonstown, South Africa; but frequencies chosen for the former should prove equally suitable for Buenos Aires, Montevideo and Santiago. A complaint was received from Rio de Janeiro in March that the FICOL broadcasts at 1900 G.M.T. were inaudible and additional test transmissions were made on 14800 KC/s for one week, and 17400 KC/s for a second week, but a reception report has not yet been received. South Africa also found that the main transmission at midnight G.M.T. on 3600 KC/s became inaudible for a period in May and a test transmission was again made on an additional frequency of 7425 KC/s. Both Brazil and South Africa have been asked for reception reports and an offer was made to introduce extra transmissions whenever this was required. No reception reports were received from Whaling vessels but FICOL and Whaling Bulletins issued from Stanley were generally read without difficulty at South Georgia (ZBH).

Details of meteorological broadcasts were published in a pamphlet, entitled "Weather Messages" in September and copies were distributed to the whaling fleets and to meteorological services in South America and South Africa. At South Georgia the issue of forecasts was undertaken by the Government W/T Station (ZBH) and the transmissions at 0215, 1515 and 2115 G.M.T. were all made with a power of $\cdot 8$ KW., on two frequencies simultaneously, 500 and 8333 KC/s in the 1952/53 season; 500 and 8747 KC/s in the 1953/54 season.

Synoptic data for 12, 18 and 23 G.M.T. from Argentina (LQV) and Chile (CCS) were received regularly at both Stanley and South Georgia. The 12 megacycle transmissions of both countries were almost always audible during the summer but could rarely be heard after dark in the winter. During this period, the Argentine second channel transmission on 6 megacycles was a very useful alternative, but CCS, which transmits only in the 12 megacycles channel, was often inaudible. With only two wireless operators it was not possible to receive synoptics from further afield.

6. Climatological and other Records

Detailed monthly returns were prepared by all main synoptic stations. These were based primarily on the eight 3-hourly synoptic observations but depended for detail on the maintenance of a continuous watch, day and night. This was done at most stations.

All bases telegraphed detailed extracts from these returns to the headquarters office in Stanley each month, and consideration was given to publishing these in a Monthly Weather Report; but, with the reduction of Headquarters staff due to leave and sickness and the loss of experienced staff due to transfer to Bases, this was postponed.

The Annual Meteorological Tables for 1952 were printed and issued in October. These contained tabulated surface data for all main synoptic stations and, also the upper air data for Stanley, which were included with the permission of the Director, Meteorological Office, London.

The Daily Weather Report was started on January 1st. This was designed to make available, the synoptic material for main hours for all stations, to South Africa, the United States and any other agencies who may be engaged on a synoptic investigation of Antarctic areas. The report contained the results of all pilot balloon ascents and the daily upper air soundings made in Stanley, in addition to the main six-hourly reports from all stations. A synoptic map for 12 G.M.T. was also included. The report was discontinued at the end of June due to shortage of blank forms caused by printing delays in the United Kingdom.

All the climatological data for 1944-50 were prepared for publication under the supervision of the Meteorological Office, London. A full discussion was also undertaken by Dr. J. Pepper, M.A., Ph.D. of the Meteorological Office, Air Ministry and will be published with the data under the title "Meteorology of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies 1944-50". The appropriate part of the Meteorological Gazetteer will also be included.

A list of publications issued during the year is included in Appendix III.

7. Organisation

No changes were made in the general organisation outlined in para 1. The Instructions to Main Synoptic Stations were brought up to date by issue of amendments.

The Senior Assistant visited the Antarctic Bases during the voyage of the R.R.S. John Biscoe from February 25th to April 24th. All Bases were visited and experimental recording equipment installed at Hope Bay.

The subsidiary stations at West Point, Darwin and Pebble Island were also visited in January.

8. Staff

Although all posts in the service were kept filled, there was a serious shortage of experienced staff. With one exception, meteorological posts in Stanley and South Georgia were filled by staff loaned from the British Meteorological Office but only seven of the sixteen assistants at Antarctic Bases came from this source. Of the other nine, three had previous experience with the Survey, three received a short course of instruction at the Meteorological Office in London, and three arrived at Antarctic Bases without previous experience or training. It was necessary to transfer two assistants from Stanley in order to maintain establishments at Bases and South Georgia and to ensure that there was at least one experienced Air Ministry assistant at each Base. The vacancies at Stanley were filled temporarily by staff being relieved from Bases but the new staff eventually recruited from Air Ministry were much less experienced than the assistants previously transferred to Bases. This unfortunate position was aggravated by the absence of the Chief Meteorological Officer and Senior Assistant on leave from June to December and by the prolonged absence due to sickness of the clerk. With the experience of the past season in mind, it was decided to recruit at least four assistants for Bases, to be trained in Stanley during the winter. Four duly arrived in July and their training was satisfactorily completed by the end of the year, despite the handicaps already mentioned, although one assistant was later found unsuitable for Bases because of defective eyesight and a second was retained in Stanley for further training as prospective replacement for the Junior Forecaster who was due to be relieved in March 1954.

The radio section was at first staffed by one operator who served till May, when he left the Colony on completion of his contract. For the first two months, he was assisted by operators on their way to the Antarctic Bases, and from March 1st till his departure, by a locally-recruited assistant who had been to England for training in W/T duties. In May, a second locally-recruited assistant who had learned to read morse while serving as a meteorological assistant, was transferred to radio duties and made such good progress in this branch that no difficulties were experienced in maintaining all schedules during the remainder of the year. Both operators were thus also trained observers and it was possible to employ them in both capacities, thereby releasing other assistant staff for climatological work. No progress was made with the training of other meteorological assistants in radio duties, due largely to the almost complete change of assistant staff during the year.

The forecaster at South Georgia left for the United Kingdom on April 20th, accompanied by the senior assistant. No relief forecaster was available, despite repeated advertisement in the United Kingdom, and the station was therefore left without a forecaster during the winter. The retiring forecaster later re-engaged and had returned for a further tour of duty by mid-October. The station was manned by only two observers from March to September but full observations and reports, including pilot balloons, were maintained throughout this period.

Staff serving during the year are listed at Appendix II.

9. Instrumental Equipment

All supplies were handled by the Crown Agents for the Colonies with the help and advice of the Meteorological Office from whom much of the equipment was purchased. There were no important shortages of equipment although voltmeter recording mechanisms for the anemometers were difficult to obtain. Recording anemometers were first tested at Deception Island in 1952 and operated so successfully that similar instruments are to be installed at all Bases in due course.

Some difficulties were experienced with the Dewcel and wind direction recorders being tested at Deception Island and Hope Bay, due largely to inadequate power supplied. Neither Base had a continuous A.C. supply, and a battery bank, which was employed at Deception I. with a rotary converter for a period, was found to place too great a strain on the charging facilities. Heavy-duty vibrators reduced this somewhat but the A.C. supply so produced was unsuitable for the wind direction equipment. The vibrators also proved difficult to suppress and caused objectionable radio interference.

The wind speed equipment for installation on Sapper Hill, near Stanley, did not arrive until late in the year. This equipment is being used to determine whether the hill would provide a suitable site for the large scale generation of electricity. The tests are being made in conjunction with the British Electrical and Allied Industries Research Association.

Equipment was obtained for a radio-sonde station to be set up at Argentine Islands during 1954. Most of the apparatus came from the Meteorological Office, London and Kew Mark II b radio-sonde transmitters will be used. Radar wind-finding equipment was considered impracticable at such a remote station.

Plans were prepared, in consultation with the Secretary F.I.D.S., for a balloon-filling shed, a radio-sonde operations room and a meteorological office at the new station. The meteorological office is intended as a standard unit for incorporation in all new base huts as they are supplied. All interior fittings, benches, cupboards etc. will be prefabricated by the manufacturers before the huts are sent out from the United Kingdom.

10. International Co-operation

Copies of the Daily Weather Report (see para. 6.) were sent to the Southern Hemisphere Projects operated by the South African and United States Weather Bureau. An abbreviated version of the daily upper air ascents from Stanley was transmitted on the following morning (in the MESRAN code) for the benefit of the South African Weather Bureau. A short collective message of South American stations was also transmitted daily for the benefit of the same service which was unable to receive them direct because of communication difficulties.

APPENDIX 1

Provision in Dependencies Estimates for Meteorological Services July 1953 - June 1954

		H	ÍEADÇ	QUARTERS	6			
							£	
Head	4A	Personal Emoluments					7,050	
••	В	Stores, Equipment etc					1,355	
,.	С	Special Expenditure (including pu	iblicat	tions)			2,000	
			Te	otal Head	quarters Exp	enditure		£10,405
		So	UTH	GEORGI	L .			
Head	1A	Personal Emoluments (Meteorolog	gical S	Staff)			2,080	
.,	В	Meteorological Equipment					300	
			To	stal South	Georgia Exp	enditure		£2.380
		ANTARCTIC	REI	PORTING	STATIONS			
Head	5A	Personal Emoluments (Meteorolog	gical S	Staff')			10,800	
••	В	Meteorological Equipment etc.					2,500	
**	С	Special Expenditure (experimenta	ıl equ	ipment, g fo	r <mark>ou</mark> nd installa r new radio-se	tions onde unit)	2,800	
			Te	otal Antar	ctic Bases Ex	penditure		£16,100
			Τc	otal Exper	iditure — De	pendencies		£28,885

Provision in Colony's Estimates for Meteorological Services April 1953 - March 1954

Head	VII	[(a)	Personal Emoluments, par	t-time obs	servers			100	
••	**	(b) 2	Contribution towards cost	of Headqu	arters			1,050	
"	••	(b) 3–5	Stores, Equipment etc.					134	
				Total Ex	penditu	re —	Colony		£1,284
				GROSS	TOTAL	<u>ـ</u>			£30,169

APPENDIX II

Staff List - 1953

STAN	LEY		
	Chief Meteorological Officer	-	G. A. Howkins
	Deputy and Radio-Sonde	-	D. McNaughton
	Forecaster	-	S. D. Glassey
	Senior Assistant	-	J. Ford
Ð	Assistants	-	 P. H. Hoare L. J. Shirtcliffe (from March) B. D. Hunt (till May) B. E. Gilpin (from May) F. D. Byrne (from June) J. Cochrane (till July) R. L. Tapp (from July)

* A number of other assistants served in Stanley for periods up to two months on their way to or from the Antarctic Bases.

W/T Operator/Met. Assistants	-	J. Newing (from March) C. H. McLeod
W/T Operator	-	J. A. Brown (till May)
Clerks	-	G. Browning (Miss) † I. U. Sedgwick (Miss) (from October

† On sick leave from September.

SOUTH GEORGIA

Forecaster-in-Charge	-	D. Borland ‡
Senior Meteorological Assistant	-	J. R. Cowling
Assistants	-	A. A. Smith
		J. Cochrane

‡ On leave April to October

Port	LOCKROY		
	Scientific/Meteorological Assistant	-	A. H. Martin
DECEI	PTION ISLAND		
	Base Leader/Meteorological Assistant Senior Meteorological Assistant Meteorological Assistant	1 1 1	I. W. N. Clarke D. J. George F. A. Hall
Норе	BAY		
	Senior Meteorological Assistant Meteorological Assistants		B. Kemp J. A. Coley G. H. Brookfield M. F. Tait
ARGEN	NTINE ISLANDS		
	Base Leader/Meteorological Assistant Senior Meteorological Assistant Meteorological Assistant	-	D. A. Barrett F. L. Johnson H. Smith
Admii	RALTY BAY		
	Base Leader/Senior Meteorological Assistant	_	R. F. Worswick
	Meteorological Assistants	-	R. J. Banks G. E. Hemmen
SIGNY	Island		
	Base Leader/Meteorological Assistant Senior Meteorological Assistant Meteorological Assistant		A. G. Tritton R. A. Berry D. Parsons
	FALKLAND ISLANDS OUTSTATIC	ONS	— (voluntary observers)
	Darwin Fox Bay Pebble Island § Port Stephens West Point Island	1 1 1 1	D. M. Honeyman E. H. Smith J. W. C. Peck A. R. Beaty (Mrs.) H. M. Napier
	y crosed dov		

APPENDIX III

Publications issued during 1953

- 1. Daily Weather Report (January to June inclusive).
- 2. Annual Meteorological Tables, 1952.
- 3. Annual Report on the Service for the year 1952.
- 4. "Weather Messages"



FALKLAND ISLANDS AND DEPENDENCIES METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE

Weather Messages

Issued August, 1953

This pamphlet gives details of the collective synoptic messages and forecasts issued from the Falkland Islands and South Georgia. The information is set out in the form used in I.M.O. Publication No. 9.

So far, no regional codes have been published for the South American area and European practice, as laid down in 1.M.O. Publication No. 9 Fascicule I section II-6, is followed with the following exceptions :—

- a) To keep in line with South American procedure, shore station reports are issued for 2300 G.M.T. instead of midnight and all surface temperatures are expressed in degrees centigrade. Ship reports are for midnight G.M.T.
- b) Observations are broadcast for the four main hours 06, 12, 18 and 23 G.M.T. only, and, in these circumstances, the detailed characteristic of the barograph trace (a_x) is considered to be more useful than either the direction of cloud movement (D_z) or state of ground (E). a_x is therefore reported in the 6-group ($6a_x$ app) at all synoptic hours, using Code 627 on page H-6-15 of LM.O. Publication No. 9 Fascicule 1.

The heading				
1	2	3	4	5
has the following n	neaning :			
Time of transmission	Time of observation	Type of message	Form of code used	Details of message

Colomn 1 - Time of transmission

This is the time of commencement of the message, in G.M.T.

Column 2 – Time of observation

In synoptic messages this is the hour at which the observations were made. In forecast messages a reference is made to an explanatory note which gives the period of validity.

Column 3 - Type of message

This is given in recognised code words, or in plain language.

Column 4 – Form of code used

be following international codes are used in	i synoptic message	s :—
Synoptic Messages (Land Stations)	SYNOP	FM 11
., (Ships)	SHIP	FM 21
There Will de her Dilas Dellas an	DILOT	131 20

., (Sulps)	STILL	L'all rills invite inte
Upper Winds by Pilot Balloons	PILOT	FM 32
Upper Air Soundings	TEMP	FM 35
[°] Upper Air Soundings (abridged form)	TEMP	MESRAN
Monthly Climate Summaries	CLIMAT	FM 71
Monthly Aerological Summaries	CLIMAT	
	TRAD	EM 75

Storm warnings are in plain language, in the form defined by Washington resolution 44.

- 1. International call (TTT).
- 2. Statement of type of warning (gale, storm).
- 3. Time of reference (G.M.T.).
- 4. Type of disturbance with statement of centre of low pressure in millibars.
- 5. Location of disturbance in terms of latitude and longitude.
- 6. Direction and speed of movement of disturbance.
- 7. Extent of affected area.
- 8. Force and direction of wind in various sectors of affected area.
- 9. Further indications (forecast).

Synoptic situations (which include a brief description of weather conditions) and forecasts are given in plain language though areas will be defined by reference to the code which is shown on the following map.

Column 5 - Details of message

In synoptic messages (including PILOTS, TEMPS and CLIMATS) index numbers of reporting stations are shown. The regional indicator (II) is separated from the station indicator (iii) by a colon. Thus 88:882,884.886=88882,88884,88886.

This column is also used to give details of the areas covered by forecasts.

[•] For MESRAN codes and specifications see I.M.O. Publication No. 9 Fascicule I pages II-6-6, II-6-9 to 41.

FALKLAND ISLANDS AND SOUTH GEORGIA

WEATHER FORECAST AREAS



1

National Broadcast

Denominatio	n of Broadcast	- Collective me	ssage of reports	from Falkland	Islands and Dependencie
Transmitti Call S	ng Station Sign	Broadcast Time	es Frequ Type	encies (kc/s) e of Waves	Power of Station
Stanley, Falk	dand Islands	September 1st to	April 30th.		
Falkland	ls Radio				
VP	С	1300	163	62 A.,)	
		$\left. rac{1900}{2400} ight\}$	81	95 A_2	3.5 KW
Meteor 1	Falklands				
ZH	F 88	1300	74	25 A ₁	
		1900	114	25 A ₁	.350 KW
		2400	74	$25 A_1$	
Stanley, Fall	sland Islands	May 1st to Augus	st 31st		
Falkland	ls Radio				
TU		1.000	N		
V P		1300	103	$\begin{pmatrix} 62 & A_2 \\ 05 & A_2 \end{pmatrix}$	0 - 17117
		2400	01	99 A ₂	3.3 K W
Maraon	Fallslands	2100	00	(αX_2)	
.Meleor	raikianus				
ZH	F 88	1300	74	$25 A_1$	
		1900	114	$\frac{25}{20}$ A ₁	,350 KW
		2400	51	$(00 A_1)$	
1	2	3	4		5
1300	OGOÓ	SYNOP/RETARD	FM 11	88 : 890. 952	, 903, 925, 934, 938, 940,
	1200	SYNOP	FM 11	* 88 : 880 903	, 882, 884, 886, 888, 890. , 925, 934, 938, 940, 952.
		PILOT	FM 32		
		• SHIP	FM 21, 22, 23	6.	
	1500	TEMP	MESRAN	88:890	(previous day)
1900	1800	SYNOP	FM 11	88 : 890. 952	, 903, 925, 934, 938, 940,
		PILOT	FM 32		
		SHIP	FM 21, 22, 23	5.	
	1500	TEMP	FM 35	S8 : 890	
2400	2300	SYNOP	FM 11	88 : 890 952	, 903, 925, 934, 938, 940,
		PILOT	FM 32		

Notes:

CLIMAT reports are issued at 1300, 1900 and 2400 on the 4th and 5th of each month as follows :---

CLIMAT	88 : 890.
CLIMAT (first two groups only)	88 : 903, 925, 934, 938, 940, 952.
CLIMAT TEMP (800, 700, 500, 300, 200mb)	88 : 890.

Observations are also made at Port Lockroy (station 949) at some, or all, of the main synoptic hours and are included in broadcasts as available.

*

e

* 88: 880 provisional number for West Point Island, West Falklands.

Denomination of Broadcast - Forecast for Domestic Purposes

Station: STANLEY

Area affected: Falkland Islands and coastal waters.

Transmittin Call Si	g Station ign	Broadcast Times	Frequencies (kc/s) Type of Waves	Power of Station
Meteor Falklands (ZHF 88)		0130 ⁻¹), 1515, 2115.	3700 A ₃	0.250 KW
1	2	3	4	5
0130	2)	Storm warnings & forecast	In clear	For area affected
1515	2)	Storm warnings & forecast	In clear	For area affected
2115	2)	Storm warnings & forecast	In clear	For area affected

1) Issued from December to March only.

2) Valid for 18 hours, with further outlook for 12 hours.

Weather messages for shipping

Denomination	of Broadcast	— Weather bulletins for 70°W and 40°W. ²)	r Antarctic whaling ve	essels S. of 50°S, between
Transmitting Station Call Sign Stanley, Falkland Islands Falklands Radio VPC		Broadcast Times	Frequencies (kc/s) Type of Waves	Power of Station 3.5 KW
		December to April. ¹)		
		$\begin{array}{c} 0200\\ 1500\\ 2100 \end{array} \right\}$	8195 A ₂	
Meteor I ZFF	falklands I 88	$egin{array}{c} 0200\\ 1500\\ 2100 \end{array} \end{pmatrix}$	7425 A ₁	.350 KW
1	2	3	4	5
0200	1)	Storm warnings Situation	In clear In clear	Gale/storm warnings. Brief description of situation in area affected.
		Forecast	In clear	Forecast for area affected. $(2)^{(3)}$
1900	+)	Storm warnings Situation Forecast	In clear	See ()2()()
2100	4)	Storm warnings Situation Forecast	In clear	See ()2()()

1) As required by whaling vessels.

2) Reference should be made to the preceding map for area coding.

3) Ships between 40°S, and 50°S, can be supplied with forecasts by Meteor Falklands in return for synoptic reports in one of the ships codes (preferably FM 21), or in plain language if the codes are not available aboard the ship. Reports can be accepted between 12-1300, 18-1900 and 00-0100, and forecasts issued about 1500, 2100 and 0209 (the last from December-March only). Note, however, that ZHF 88 does not keep listening watches for ships and initial contact should be made through VPC either in CQ schedules ;--

- 1400 VPC on 16362 kc/s.
- 0030 VPC on 8555 kc/s.

or on 500 kc/s at any time between the hours 1230-1430 and 1830-0130.

4) Valid for 12 hours with further outlook for 12 hours.

(SOUTH GEORGIA)

Weather Messages for Shipping

Denomination of Broadcast — Weather Bulletin for Antarctic whaling vessels in area S. of 50° S. between 45° W and 10° W. ²)				
Transmitting Station Call Sign		Broadcast Times	Frequencies (kc/s) Type of Waves	Power of Station
Grytviken, So	outh Georgia	October to April		
ZBH		$\begin{array}{c} 0230\\ 1530\\ 2130 \end{array} \Big)$	500 and 8333 – A_1	.800 KW
I	2	3	4	5
()23()	5)	Storm warnings Situation Forecast	In clear In clear In clear	Gale/storm warnings. Brief description of situation in area affected. ¹) Forecast for area 250 miles radius from station. ²) Area S. of 50°S. be- tween 40°W. and 10°W. ³) ⁴)
1530	5)	Storm warnings) Situation Forecast	In clear	See ()230
2130	5)	Storm warnings Situation Forecast	In clear	See ()23()

1) Reference should be made to the preceding map for area coding.

- 2) During October April, as required.
- 3) During December April, as required.
- Forecasts will be supplied on request while between 40°S and 50°S. Ships should call station ZBH on 500 kc/s or in the 8 mc/s shipping band, in CQ schedules at 0100, 1330 and 1930, or at such other CQ times as may be published by station ZBH.
- 5) Valid for 12 hours with further outlook for 12 hours.

No.	Date Issued.	Date Entered.	Signature.
1.	1		
2.			
3.			
4.			
5.			
6.			
7.		1	
8.			
9.			
10.			
		1	

AMENDMENT SHEET.

PRINTED AT THE GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE. STANLEY, FALKLAND ISLANDS.


FALKLAND ISLANDS AND DEPENDENCIES METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE

Miss G. BROWNING.

R/NAT/MET/1#8

Annual Meteorological Tables 1953

FALKLAND ISLANDS AND DEPENDENCIES METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE

With the Compliments of The Chief Meteorological Officer

FALKLAND ISLANDS AND DEPENDENCIES METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE ANNUAL METEOROLOGICAL TABLES 1951

Amendments dated 1st April 1954.

Annual Meteorological Table for Deception Island, South Shetlands, 1951 Page 27. Under DAILY MEAN SEA LEVEL PRESSURE amend as follows :-to read 995.6

> ANNUAL METEOROLOGICAL TABLES 1952 Amendment No. 1 dated 1st April 1954.

Annual Upper Air Data for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1952 January 8.0 to read December -8.8 0.9 to read Total -8.9 -154.9 to read Mean -181.5 -12.9 to read -15.1

FALKLAND ISLANDS AND DEPENDENCIES METEOROLOGICAL SERVICE

Annual Meteorological Tables 1953

Prepared in conjunction with The Meteorological Office, London.

Published for the Falkland Islands Dependencies Survey Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1955.

CONTENTS

STATION	NUMBER	Post	TION	BAROMETER	PAGES
		Latitude	Longitude	M.S.L. (ft.)	
Stanley, Falkland Islands	88890	51° 42′ S.	57° 52′ W.	173	1 - 43
Grytviken, South Georgia	88903	54° 16′ S.	36° 30′ W.	8	44 – 54
Signy I., South Orkneys	88925	60° 43′ S.	45° 36′ W.	72	55 – 65
Hope Bay, Grahamland	88940	63° 24′ S.	56° 59′ W.	170	66-76
Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands	88934	62° 03′ S.	58° 24′ W.	58	77 – 87
Deception I., South Shetlands	88938	62° 59′ S.	60° 34′ W.	26	88 98
Argentine Is., Grahamland	88952	65° 15′ S.	64° 16′ W.	11	99 - 109

Introduction

i

This series of tables, which commenced with the data for 1951, is published annually to meet the demand from contemporary expeditions and various research organisations for Antarctic statistics. Those tables which were published for 1951 and 1952 have been retained in the same form in this issue, apart from minor modifications; but additional frequency tables are now included and the order in which the tables occur is therefore changed.

The modifications made to existing tables are :--

(a) Estimated Sunshine. This is included for stations where the sunshine recorders are in the shadow of natural obstacles for long periods.

(b) Cloud Height Summary (see note 6.) The different treatment of traces was adopted in accordance with the practice introduced by the Meteorological Office, London, in 1953. It has a material effect on the summary which is not directly comparable with those for previous years.

(c) Days of Fog. At Antarctic stations, the visibility is frequently reduced to fog limits (less than 1100 yds.) by drifting or falling snow. These occasions are now separated from 'true' fog, caused by water droplets or ice particles in suspension. (see note 15)

(d) Days of Hail. Most observers find it difficult to distinguish soft hail from granular snow and small hail from ice pellets. All four types have therefore been included under hail which is subdivided as follows. Soft hail and granular snow are crisp white easily compressible opaque grains. Small hail and ice pellets are hard transparent ice grains. 'True' hail has a multilayered structure.

(e) Days of Showery Precipitation. This feature is not illustrated by any of the entries in the tables for previous years and a special column has therefore been introduced.

The new frequency tables introduced in this issue are :--

Surface Observations

Pressure in 5 mb. ranges Temperature in 2°F ranges Wind force in twelve 30-degree sectors for each month.

Upper Air Observations at Standard Pressure Levels

Temperature in 2°F ranges Wind speed in various ranges Wind direction in twelve 30-degree sectors Height of the standard pressure levels in 50 or 100 feet ranges.

Frequency summaries for individual hours of observations are being prepared for the period 1951-5 and it is hoped to publish these, with a full discussion, to follow up the publication "The Meteorology of the Falkland Islands and Dependencies 1944-50" by Dr. J. Pepper, M.A., Ph.D. Publication of a current Meteorological Gazetteer has been delayed but most of the details of sites and exposures included in the 1944-50 publication are still applicable.

Surface Observations

1. For climatological purposes, the day is taken to be from 0001 to 2359 Zone Time. All Stations take observations every three hours at fixed G.M.T. synoptic hours 0001, 0300, 0600, 0900, 1200, 1500, 1800, 2100 but, for climatological purposes, these are recorded in Zone Time, which is G.M.T. -4. for all stations except Signy Island (G.M.T. -3) and Grytviken (G.M.T. -2). Thus, at most stations, the first observation of the day is 0200 hours (0600 G.M.T.) but at Signy Island it is 0001 hours (0300 G.M.T.) and at Grytviken 0100 hours (0300 G.M.T.)

Maximum, and minimum temperatures are read twice, at the synoptic hours closest to 0900 and 2100 Zone Time (*i.e.* 1200 and midnight G.M.T. for all stations), and the day for these purposes ends at 2100 Zone Time (midnight G.M.T.).

Rainfall is read twice daily, at the same hours. The amount recorded at 0900 Zone Time is "thrown back" to the previous day, and the day for rainfall purposes therefore ends at 0900 Zone Time, the amount being credited to the previous calendar day. These amounts are also used to classify days of precipitation in the weather tables.

Thus, the terms "day" and "daily" are used in the tables to imply 24 hours in one of the three senses defined above.

MEANS AND EXTREMES TABLES I AND H.

2. Daily means of pressure, temperature, relative humidity, cloud amount and wind speed are based on observations at all hours.

3. Extreme pressures are taken from observations at all hours.

FREQUENCY TABLE II.

11

4. Each column covers two Fahrenheit degrees *e.g.* the column headed 29 (positive) includes all observations from 28.0 to 29.9°F inclusive. However, for convenience of extraction, the columns headed 1 (positive) and 1 (negative) refer to the ranges 0.0 to 1.9° F and 0.0 to -1.9° F respectively *i.e.* they overlap slightly and occasions of exactly 0.0° F are included in both columns.

FREQUENCY TABLE III.

5. Visibility. The lower limit of each range is included but not the upper e.g. 2km. is included in the range 2-4km.

6. Cloud Heights. This is concerned primarily with lowest significant cloud (international definition) but clouds above 6000 metres are also included and, with effect from January 1953, traces of cloud existing below greater amounts have been disregarded in favour of the next highest layer. The occasions when traces are disregarded are shown in the last column of the summary.

The lower limit of each height range is included, but not the upper, and the summary is in two sections – All Amounts and 7–8 oktas. Entries in ordinary print refer to the height of the lowest layer of significant cloud. Additional entries are made (in parenthesis) whenever low cloud (below 2400 metres) occurs at more than one level. These additional entries refer the total amount of low cloud to the height of the main layer. Middle cloud is occasionally observed at Antarctic stations, below 2400 metres; it is then counted as low cloud for the purposes of this summary.

FREQUENCY TABLE IV.

7. Days of abnormal maximum and minimum temperatures. These entries are intended to pick out days of abnormally high or low temperature. A day of high minimum is a day when the temperature is continuously above the specified figure, and a day of low maximum when it is continuously below the specified figure. throughout the twenty-four hours. The limits for the various stations are as follows :---

	STANLEY	GRYTVIKEN	ALL OTHER STATIONS
High minima	$> 50^{\circ}$ F.	$> 41^{\circ}$ F.	$> 32^{\circ}$ F.
Low maxima	$< 32^{\circ}$ F.	$< 23^{\circ}$ F.	< 5°F.
Low minima	$< 23^{\circ}$ F.	$< 14^{\circ}$ F.	$< -4^{\circ}F.$
High maxima	$> 68^{\circ} F.$	$> 59^{\circ}$ F.	$> 41^{\circ} F.$

8. A day of wind speed => Beaufort force 6 (or 8) is defined as a day on which the mean wind (not the extreme wind in gusts) reached or exceeded this figure at any of the eight hours of observation.

9. A day of rain, snow, sleet. drizzle, showers, thunder, fog or hail is a day on which an occurrence was observed at the station, at any time of the day. Ice needles are counted as snow.

10. A day of cloudy is a day on which the total amount of cloud for the 1200, 1800 and midnight G.M.T. observations added together equals or exceeds 20 oktas.

A day of clear is a day on which the total cloud amount for the 1200, 1800 and midnight G.M.T. observations added together is equal to or less than 4 oktas.

11. A day of snow lying is a day on which, at 1200 G.M.T., half or more of the ground in the vicinity of the station is covered with snow. This is recorded at Stanley and Grytviken only.

12. A day of ground frost is a day when the night time grass minimum temperature (read at 1200 G.M.T.) is 30.4° F. or less. This is recorded at Stanley only.

13. A day of drift is a day when drifting snow occurs at any time of that day, regardless of the intensity or height of the drift.

14. A day with showers is entered under the shower column and also under the appropriate hydrometeor (*i.e.* rain, snow, sleet or hail).

15. Fog is recorded whenever the visibility is less than 1100 yards from any cause whatsoever. Days of fog are subdivided into either 'true' fog, which is fog caused primarily by water droplets or ice particles in suspension: or 'pseudo' fog, which includes all other occasions of visibility less than 1100 yards. 'True' fog is selected in preference to 'pseudo' fog.

16. Hail is subdivided into :--

Soft Hail and Granular Snow i.e. crisp easily compressible white opaque grains.

Small Hail and Ice Pellets i.e. hard transparent ice grains.

'Real' Hail *i.e.* grains with a recognisable multi-layered structure having at least one layer resembling granular snow and one layer resembling ice pellets.

Where more than one type occurs on the same day, selection is made in the following order of preference 'Real' hail, 'Small' hail, 'Soft' hail.

17. Days of freezing rain and drizzle and days of ice crystal fog are included in the main entries under these columns but are also shown separately in parenthesis.

Upper Air Observations

18. The observations are made by an Upper Air Unit of the Meteorological Office, Air Ministry, London. The British radio-sonde system is used, in which pressure, temperature and relative humidity are measured by variable audio-frequency modulation of a carrier signal of constant frequency. The sonde in use is known as the Kew Mk. II.

19. The wind measurements are made by means of an Army (G.L. III) radar set, modified for use by the Meteorological Office. This set tracks a reflector attached to the radio-sonde balloon and gives its position in terms of range, azimuth and elevation at fixed intervals of time (normally 1 minute) the time scale being common to radar and radio-sonde. The maximum range of the equipment in its present modified form is 96,000 yards.

20. The observations are made daily for 1100 Zone Time (1500 G.M.T.) the time of release normally being 1000 Zone Time (1400 G.M.T.) Almost all ascents are released within a few minutes of this time, but operational difficulties (such as strong winds) occasionally delay the release for periods up to about an hour. In very unusual circumstances the delay may be even longer, but in no case does it exceed 3 hours.

21. In the original extractions heights above Mean Sea Level were entered in tens of feet at levels up to 800 mb, and in hundreds of feet at 700 mb, and above. The means printed in the tables are based on these figures. The frequency tables for levels up to 800 mb, show heights in tens of feet grouped in 50 feet ranges while those for 700 mb, and above are in hundreds of feet.

MEANS AND EXTREMES TABLE I.

22. The Tables show the number of observations on which means etc. are based. All ascents used in the tables reach 400 mb, and humidity data (which are shown with respect to water at all temperatures) are available on all occasions up to 500 mb, unless otherwise noted. Owing to the inaccuracy of the humidity element at low temperatures, values of humidity are not reported if the temperature falls below -40° F. For this reason no means of dew point are given in the summaries for levels of 300 mb, and above. They are quoted for 400 mb, where a comparison between the number of observations of air temperature and dew point gives an indication of the degree of validity of the dew point means at that level.

23. The tables show the mean pressure and temperature at the tropopause for each month in the year. The definitions for determining the tropopause are those in use in the Meteorological Office, Air Ministry, London. *i.e.*

- Type I An abrupt change of lapse rate to inversion; the tropopause is taken as the point of change of lapse rate.
- Type II An abrupt change to a lapse rate of less than 1°F per 1,000 ft. (without inversion); the tropopause is taken as the point of change of lapse rate.
- Type III If there is no abrupt change the tropopause is taken as the point where the lapse rate for the 3,000 ft. above is 3°F per 3,000 ft. or less, provided that this value is not exceeded in any 3,000 ft. above this level.

In the tables no distinction is made between different types of tropopause. Where two tropopauses were reported, the lower has been used.

		M. S. L.	PRESSUI	RE (mb.)								AIR T	EMPER	ATURE	(°F)					
MONTH	1-2 Daily		Extr	3 REMES					Mea	ן א איד				1-2 DAILY	Mean	I DAILY		Extu	REMES	
	MEAN	Нісн	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	Mean	MAX,	MIN.	Max.	DATE	Min.	DATE
January	993.8	1015.6	23rd, 25th	976.8	9th	44.8	44.9	48.7	50.6	51.4	50.2	46.8	45.1	47.8	55.5	41.2	65	25th	32	31st
February	1003.6	1012.2	9th	987.3	19th	45.5	45.5	49.1	53.1	54.2	52.1	47.5	46.2	49.1	58.2	-{2.3	77	121h	33	20th, 26th
March	1000.1	1015.4	12th	981.7	18th	44.9	44.6	47.7	51.9	52.5	49.2	45.6	44.8	47.5	55.4	40.6	66	14th, 25th	32	29th
April	1003.6	1028.3	21st	981.3	Ist	39.1	38.7	39.4	43.2	43.2	40.8	39.4	38.3	40.3	47.0	34,8	54	51h, 28th	29	19th, 20th
May	1000.2	1021.2	12th	973.9	25th	38.0	38.0	38.0	40.3	41.0	38.9	38.4	38.3	38.9	42.6	34.7	52	12th	25	1st, 5th
June	1001.3	1021.7	13th	980.0	25th	36.3	35.9	35.7	38.6	39.4	37.7	37.1	36.1	37.1	41.5	32.4	50	9th	24	30th
July	1006.2	1031.3	3rd	977.5	16th	35.0	34.8	34.9	37.2	38.0	36.3	35.7	35.8	36.0	39.5	32.6	-48	25th	23	2, 17, 18
August	1003.3	1029.5	28th	965.0	20th	36.4	36.4	37.0	39.7	41.0	38.8	37.7	37.1	38.0	42.5	34,1	-49	12th	25	29th
September	1004.9	1021.6	16th	978.0	30th	37.0	37.0	38.4	40.7	40.5	39.1	37.9	37.5	38.5	42,3	34,9	49	1st, 30th	30	l6th
October	1002.2	1026.5	25th	978.9	31st	38.5	37.7	42.3	46.2	46.4	44.1	39.8	38.5	41.7	49.0	35.2	58	21st, 27th	30	3rd
November	1001.2	1021.6	21st	981.1	lst	40.4	41.6	46.2	48.6	48.5	46.5	42.8	41.5	44.5	52.2	38.1	67	25th	30	7th
December	1005.6	1020.7	18th	988.1	I3th	44.1	45.4	50.0	52.3	52.3	50.6	47.2	45.3	48.4	55.6	42.2	66	9th	35	29th
Total	12026.0	12265.6	-	11749.6	-	480.0	480.5	507.4	542.4	548.1	524.3	495.9	484.5	507.8	581.3	443.4	701	-	348	-
Mean	1002.2	1022.1	-	979.1		40.0	40.0	42.3	45.2	45.7	43.7	41.3	40.4	42.3	48.4	36.9	58.4	-	29.0	

Means and Extremes Table I for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

PAGE 1.

				ue	LATI	ук н	UM1.	DITY	%			-	CL	dU0	AMOU	עד (oktas)			ŝ	UNSHIN	E	RA	INFALL	(mm.)
MONT	PH -				M в.	AN AT	T			1-2 Daily				ME.	AN AT	1			1-2 Дан. у	M E Da	ily	Mean Length		Max.	
	0	200 0	5111)	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN.	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	REC.	Esr*	Day	TOTAL.	FALL	DATE
January		89	88	78	73	73	79	83	87	81	6.4	6.1	6.1	6.2	7.0	6.6	5.9	6.5	6.6		_		65.9	11.4	
February	• ·	91 :	91	86	77	76	79	91	91	85	6.0	6.4	6.1	5.7	5.8	6.2	5.6	5.9	6.0	5.9	_	14.5	46.6	0.0	aru Eu
March	1 :	27 8	39	82	70	67	72	82	86	79	-1.7	5.0	5.3	5.4	5.5	4.9	4.2	4.2	4.9	5.9	_	12.5	46.7	10.0	əth
April	8	7 8	7	86	75	77	82	86	90	84	5.0	4.4	5.8	6.1	6.2	5.4	4.4	4.4	5.2	4.3	_	10.5	51.2	9.5	oun
May	9	1 9	1	92	90	87	91	91	93	91	5.4	5.5	6.5	6.4	6.1	6.1	6.0	6.3	6.0	2.1	-	8.8	70.3	16.9	185
June	91	92	2	91	87	84	87	86	91	89	4.2	3.9	5.1	5.7	5.6	5.4	4.3	3.6	4.7	2.6		7.9	34.1	10.0	2150
July	92	91	1	94	87	87	-97	92	91	91	5.5	5.4	5.8	5.6	5.8	6.1	6.3	6.1	5.8	2.5	-	83	94.9	17.5	20th
August	94	- 93	1 :	92	88	84	90	90	91	90	5.4	5.0	5.8	6.2	6.2	5.7	5.0	4.8	5.5	3.2	_	97	79.1	19.4	Inth
September	94	94	1 :	12	85	84	87	91	92	90	6.2	6.8	7.0	6.7	7.1	6.9	66	6.6	6.7	0.2		11.7	00.4	12.4	14th
October	86	90	8	0	70	69	74	85	87	80	4.7	57	6.5	65	5.9	5.7	5.1	5.0	5.7	2,2	-	11.(88.1	24.9	2nd
November	91	88	7	5	7-2	7.2	75	00	vn	01		0-	0.17		0.0	0.1	0.1	0.2	0.7	0.1	-	13.7	47.7	13.4	14th
Ducamban		00				12	10	00	00	01	5.6	0.7	0.4	5.8	6.0	6.0	5.3	5.7	ő.9	6.8	-	15.6	38.6	7.7	2 nd
				0	10	1	74	80	88	81	5.6	6.3	6.1	6.1	6.1	6,1	5.9	5.0	5.9	7.1	-	16.6	57.9	11.7	29th
Total	1083	1082	102	6 9	47 9)31 9	075	1045 1	076	1022	64.7	67.2	72.5	72.4	73.3	71.1	64.6	64.3	68.9	54.2	-	145,9	651.1	148.0	-
Mean	90	90	8	5	79	78	81	87	90	85	5.4	5.6	6.0	6.0	6.1	5.9	5.4	5.4	5.7	4.5	-	12.2	54.3	12.3	_

Means and Extremes Table II for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

* No exposure effect.

							M. S. L. 1	PRESSU	RE : Nu	imber of	observa	tions, at	all hour.	s, in 5ml	, ranges.						
MONTH	935.0	940.0	945.0	950,0	955.0	960.0	965.0	970.0	975.0	980.0	985.0	99 0.0	995.0	1000.0	1005.0	1010.0	1015,0	1020.0	1025.0	1030.0	1035.0
	to	to	to	10	10	to	to	to	10	10	to	to	to	to	to	10	10	to	10	to	to
	939,9	9.14.9	9 4 9.9	954,9	959.9	964.9	969.9	974.9	979.9	984.9	989.9	994.9	999.9	1004.9	1009.9	1014.9	1019.9	1024.9	1029.9	1034.9	1039.9
January									4	7	32	32	51	69	28	21	4				
February			2								3	17	- 23	62	106	13					
March										3	14	49	62	57	31	29	3				
April										4	23	45	45	19	-29	23	27	7	18		
May								5	12	26	22	21	18	38	42	35	24	5	1		
June										10	23	29	50	43	36	18	-29	2			
July									4	7	18	18	35	34	36	- 30	27	23	10	6	
August							4	3	3	9	11	23	44	43	32	29	22	17	8		
September									3	-	8	32	27	37	41	39	41	8	1		
October									2	24	22	22	22	-46	43	36	21	+	6		
November										11	32	31	34	36	47	23	22	4			
December											5	29	- 33	44	63	31	37	6			
Year	-						4	8	28	105	213	348	-14-1	528	534	327	257	76	42	6	

M.S.I. DDESSIDE . Number of observations at all house in furth ranges

Frequency Table I for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

																TI	EM	PE	RA	ru	RE	: 1	Nui	ube	r of	l ob	801'V	atio	ns :	it al	il he	ours,	in 2	°F r	ango	08 ;																	
MONTH		3	VEG A	TIVI	RA	NGE	s			-					-		-				-					+			Р	081	r i v i	: R.	ANG	ES																			-
	-19	-17-	15-1	3 -11	-9 -	-7	5 -	3 1	1	3	5	7	9	11	13	15	17	1	0 27	2	3 23	5 2	7 2	9 3.	(3	33	35	37	3.	9	·11	·13	45	47	4	0	51	53	55	57	5	0	61	6.3	65	67	00	71	73	75	77	79 8	1
January																											1	5		7	18	32	24	3	1 5	3	38	12	8	11		4	2	2									
February						+																				1	5	2	2 1	1	15	29	14	29	0 2	9	26	11	17	9		5	2	8	4	4		2		1			
March							1					1														1	2	8	(12	25	26	26	20	6 3	35	27	22	11	10		8	6	2	1						1		
April																								5 1	1	19	23	23	3 2	29	32	22	37	2	3 1	0	2	-4															
May							1																2	5 1	1	21	25	46	5 2	25	36	46	19		9	2	1																
June				1														ļ			2		3	7	7	29	37	43	3	13	36	20	9		1																		
July																				2	5	1	1	2 1	3	20	34	40) !	52	36	10	1									1											
August																						1	2	2	3	20	35	-59) .	14	45	25	7		2	1																	
September														1											2	14	30	-58	3 :	55	54	18	5		3	1																	
October							1														1				2	9	23	20	3 3	38	42	32	25	i	8	14	11	4	4														
November																									1	3	4	18	3 2	29	24	34	42	2 2	0 :	22	16	13	6	3	3	1	3	1									
December																										1		1	1	6	16	26	38	3 4	2 4	40	27	13	14	12	3	8	6	3									
Year				-																2	7	2	1 3	1 5	3 1	38	219	338	5 33	51	379	320	242	2 20	14 20	07	148	79	60	43	5	26	19	16	5	4		2		1			
																						DA	IL	Y	EX	TR	EM	ES.																									
Maximum																			1					-		3	8	6	1	20	45	39	38	3	2 2	26	23	80	20	1	6 1	4	18	5	8	7	2	1	2		1		
Minimum														1						3	1	3	3 1	0 1	3	(i0	ō8	45) I	54	-43	28	9	ŀ	4 1	1	3					1											

Frequency Table II for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

Frequency Table III for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

					VI	SIBI	LITY	5			FC	ow c	l.OUD (okt	AMO as)	UNTS ('LOUD HEIGHTS' (metres)								0.0 D	EGARDED												
MONTH	n	0m	mOn.	nu.1	10.	u.	m.Y(nyc	nkm												ALL A	MOUNT	*							7-8 0	KTAS				0 CI	Disk
	10# >	00 - m0f	200m - 4	1 - m00f	1km - 21	21:m - 41	4km - 10	10km - 20	20km - 4	= > 404	0	1 - 2	3 - 5	6 - 7	8	9	0 10 30	30 10 60	60 to 120	120 to 300	300 10 600	600 10 1200	1200 10 2400	2400 to 6000	= > 6000	0 10 30	30 10 60	60 10 120	120 10 300	300 10 600	600 to 1200	1200 to 2400	2400 to 6000	= > 1;000	N	TRACES
January	0	0	0	0	1	3	24	41	82	97	12	49	60	94	33	U	0	0	4	30	(10) 57	(38) 123	(49) 19	9	6	0	0	2	12	(7) 12 (9)	(21) 8 (36)	(29) 6 (14)	4	4	a	3
February	0	0	1	1	2	2	20	51	61	86	39	47	24	70	41	3	3	1	6	34	63	(11) 57	(76)	34	13	3	0	-4	10	12	11	(1)	6	3	4	12
March	0	0	0	1	1	2	15	34	80	115	53	79	36	-48	32	0	0	2	5	(1) 27	(5) 45	(25)	(11)	36	27	0	1	3	$\binom{l}{5}$	(4)	(17)	(0)	4	3	14	24
April	0	6	3	ō	0	7	25	48	87	59	27	55	52	60	36	10	10	8	13	(1) 34	(16) 52	(25) 80	(6) 12	10	3	10	6	7	$\begin{pmatrix} I \\ 1 \\ \end{pmatrix}$	9	10	(2)	1	2	18	-4
May	0	7	1	5	8	5	53	5 5	70	44	29	38	44	58	70	9	9	7	21	(2) 56	(17)	(22) ĐĐ	(12) 6	14	8	9	6	15	$\binom{l}{26}$	(12)	(13)		-1	4	9	2
June	0	3	2	9	7	0	23	77	64	55	56	50	57	40	19	12	12	I	14	19	(3) 55	(23) 64	(14)	15	13	12	1	2	5	(2)	(10) 8	(3)	3	2	36	8
July	0	1	2	6	3	4	53	120	43	16	33	23	48	68	78	3	10	(3) 8	(6) 29	(2) 45	(<i>29</i>) 54	(9) 63	(7) 4	13	-1	3	$\binom{(3)}{2}$	(6) 16	$\binom{(2)}{13}$	(21) 25	(7) 18	(5)	2	1	18	2
Angust		5	1	4	9	9	74	111	28	7	36	42	37	42	86	5	13	(1) 31	(1) 30	(7) 31	(16) 50	(10) 45	(5) (5)	10	з	11	(1) 19	(I) 18	(6)	(12)	(7)	(3)	0	1	29	ն
Santambar	0	7	2	4	10	11	56	88	42	20	8	16	44	53	109	10	14	(2) 18	(3) 37	(4) 49	(<i>18</i>) - 48	(29) 49	(17) 16	2	I	10	(2) 10	(3) 27	(4) - -	(I3) 16	(19) 18	(12)	1	0	6	1
October	l ů		0	1	1	6	31	106	56	47	57	50	51	45	44	1	1	3	11	22	(12) 57	(27) 70	(11) 18	42	10	1	E	1	3	(7) 9	(20) 13	(8) 6	7	3	14	9
Neuember				2		5	18	64	60	90	31	40	61	53	53	2	4	(2) -1	(1) 7	(1) 31	(11) 38	(23) 102	(5) 19	22	7	2	(2)	(1) 5	$\begin{pmatrix} l \\ 10 \end{pmatrix}$	(10) 9	(13) 18	(5) 3	6	2	6	-4
December	0	0	0	0	3	4	21	44	78	98	27	58	64	46	53	0	0	11	12	(3) 31	(13) 37	(16) 100	(13) 22	24	7	0	4	8	(<i>3</i>) 13	(<i>10</i>) 12	(11) 10	(5) 2	-1	4	4	8
Total	0	29	12	38	46	58	413	839	751	734	408	547	578	683	649	55	76	(8) 94	(11) 189	(22) 409	(161) 619	(<i>288</i>) 889	(<i>166</i>) 153	231	102	61	(8) 53	(11) 108	(<i>20</i>) 133	(119) 155	(<i>194</i>) 154	(108) 28	42	29	158	83
Mean	0	2	1	3	4	õ	34	70	63	61	34	46	48	57	54	5	6	(1) 8	(1) 16	(2) 34	(13) 52	(24) 74	(14) 13	19	9	5	(1)	(1) 9	(2) 11	(10) 13	(16) 13	(9) 2	3	2	13	7

Number of observations. at all hours, of :-

PAGE 5.

÷

			-	-						WEAT	'UER	: No.	of Day	1											
MONTH		Темре	RATURE	7	Pri	ECIPITATI	ואטו	8	8	0 & 17	Ð	0	0 & 17	9	10	10	11	12	13	0 & 14	u & Fo	17 96		9 & 16 Hail	
	Lieu Mix,	Low Max.	Low Min.	Huan Max.	10 mm	mm ().	0.0 mm	VIND = ORCE >	VIND = ORCE >	RAIN	SNOW	SLEET	DRIZZLE	RUNDER	CLOUDY	CLEAR	SIMI WON	ound Fro	Duff	MOWERS	ne	uđo	ne	lla	oft
	>50°F	<32°F	<23°F	>68°F	=>0	=	~	₩£-	P 44					L			so .	Ч. Ч.			T	Psc	Ĩ	Sn	ŝ
January					21	18	2	15	2	29	1	1	3	2	18			1		24	2		4		
February	1			5	15	н		17	1	20	1	ā	7	1	14	1		3		18	3		3		
March	• •				16	10	1	20	5	19		5	4		8			5		11	1		2		
April					24	15		19	4	23	8	15	6	2	10	1	4	16		22	5		11		
May					19	15	2	19	3	19	6	8	12		16	1	5	45	3	10	7		5		
June		1			19	5	1	18	2	15	7	7	2	}	10	3	6	22	L	13	5	1	·ŀ		
July					16	10		16	4	11	9	-1	10		16	1	្លា	21	5	15	3	4	3		
August					18	12	4	19	4	19	3	7	11	1	45	3	1	21		12	8		2		
September					23	12	2	7	4	22		6	15	1	22			13		9	7		3		
October					19	12	1	21	3	19	4	7	2	2	14	2	1	17		17	1	1	7		1
November					16	11		15	1	22	1	5	4	1	11			6	1	14	2		4	-	
December	1				16	40	2	16	3	22		l	5	1	14			1		13			4		
Total	2	1		ō	222	141	15	202	36	240	40	71	81	10	168	12	26	1.]1	9	178	-14	6	52	_	1
Mean	-			-	19	12	1	17	3	20	3	6	7	1	1.1	1	2	12	1	15	ŀ	1	4		-

.

Frequency Table IV for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

Frequency	Table	\mathbf{V}	for	Stanley,	Falkland	Islands,	1953.	
-----------	-------	--------------	-----	----------	----------	----------	-------	--

.

	2 Mean	- 3					WINI	D: Num	ber of o	bservatio	ns, at all	hours, of	' :					
MONTH	WIND Speed		Force	s (Beauf	ort)						D١	RECTIONS	degree	s)				
MONTH	KNOTS	8 or more	6 10 7	4 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 10 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	290 10 310,	320 10 340
Lonuary	15.3	5	41	134	64	4	17	4	8	3	3	3	20	-11	46	27	37	35
Kebruary	15.3	1	36	138	47	2	16	4	4	2	1	2	15	44	31	29	38	50
Manch	15.9	5	41	143	56	3	27	12	2	1	1	1	8	22	27	34	91 e#	59
Annil	16.6	9	50	126	52	3	20	1			2	3	5	18	25	44	07 00	10
May	14.6	3	45	114	84	2	30	20	14	6	8	5	8	18	17	-12	29	49
May	15.9		47	123	66	2	36	2	2			1	5	20	18	24	45	60 55
June	15.0	6	41	117	74	10	29	4	7	4	G	2	17	25	22	29	38	50
July	15.0	5	50	111	76	6	26	33	15	IJ	3		2	17	26	20	30	09
August	10.4	6	18	104	99	13	32	39	8	8		G	18	41	24	6	17	28
September	12.0		10	131	60	2	9	1	1			4	16	35	35	35	68	42
October	10.0		3.0	139	67	1	G	8		3	2	4	11	46	39	29	47	-+-1
November December	15.2	6	37	109	92	4	21	11	8	9	1	2	26	29	23	25	47	42
Total	181.3	52	490	1489	837	52	269	139	69	47	27	33	151	356	333	344	520	580
Mean	15.1	. 4	41	124	70	4	22	12	6	4	2	3	13	30	28	29	43	48

Frequency Tables VI to IX for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE VI - JANUARY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 100	200 10 220	230 10 250	200 10 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR,
1			Т	2							2		5
2				1	1		1			1	2	6	12
3	3 -	1	3		1	2	6	7	.1	2	8	10	47
4	7	3	3		1	1.	6	10	16	13	18	8	86
5	4						Ι	5	16	7	5	10	48
6	3						1	12	ł	3	2	1	26
7			1				2	6	5	1			15
> 8	-						3	I	1				5
Totals	17	4	8	3	3	3	20	41	46	27	37	35	244

CALMS - 4

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 10 10	20 to 40	50 10 70	80 Lo 100	110 10 130	1-10 to 160	170 to 190	200 Lo 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 10 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	1						1	i					2
2	2			1			1	(T.	1	1	2	2	10
3	2	1	1	ī	1	1		3	-1	3	14	13	44
4	7	4					2	6	10	7	30	20	86
5	10		1				1	6	6	15	6	12	57
6	2	4					2	4	3	3	4	2	24
7	3	1					1	2	3	3	1	3	17
= 8 > 8		2								2		1	ō
Totals	27	12	2	1	1	1	8	22	27	34	57	53	245

CALMS - 3

TABLE VIII - MARCH.

TABLE VII - FEBRUARY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 Lo 40	50 10 70	кл to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	290 to 310	320 10 340	
1					1						1	1	
건			2				1	1		2	2	3	11
3	3		1	2			5	1	2	7	7	6	34
4	9	2	1			1	4	17	7	12	19	15	87
5	3	2			1	1	1	10	11	5	9	8	51
6	1						3	12	5	2		2	25
- 7							1	3	5	1		1	11
> 8			1						1				1
Totals	16	-1	4	2	1	2	15	44	31	29	38	36	222

CALMS - 2

TABLE IX - APRIL.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 10 40	50 Lo 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALI
F	1	Ŧ				1	1			1		1	6
2					1	1			i i	2	6	3	12
3	1			ł	1			1	4	Ļ	12	11	34
4	6					1	1	3	5	10	27	21	74
5	5					1	3	2	3	18	13	7	52
6	5							5	3	6	7	7	- 33
7	1							3	6	3	2	2	17
= <u>8</u>	1							4	4				9
Totals	20	1			2	3	5	18	25	44	67	52	237

CALMS - 3

PAGE 8.

Frequency Tables X to XIII for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE X - MAY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 Lo 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 LO 160	170 to 190	200 1 o 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	290 1 o 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	3	1	2	í			1		2		2	2	14
2	4	3		2	3	1	1	1		3	3	4	25
3	õ	5	6	2	4	1				- 3	-4	15	45
4	7	5	4	1	1	1		2	5	12	15	12	65
5	5	2	1				3	6	4	17	2	9	49
6	G	3			Í	1	1	7	5	6	3	4	36
7		ļ	1			1	2	1		1		3	9
= 8 > 8		1						1	1				3
Totals	30	20	14	6	8	5	8	18	17	42	29	49	246

TABLE XI — JUNE.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 1 0 3-10	ALL DIR
		_						2			1	1	4
-) -)	1								2			10	13
2	4					1	3	1	3	4	16	17	49
L	6	2	2	-				4	4	11	20	34	- 83
5	6	-			l l		1	4	6	7	5	11	40
6	10						1	5	2	2	2	9	31
7	7							4	1		I	3	16
= 8	2									1			2
Totals	36	2	2			1	5	20	18	24	45	85	238

CALMS - 2

												_	
BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 LO 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 Lo 280	200 10 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1			ł							2	2	2	7
2	1		1	ĺ	2	2	1		1	1	3	2	14
3	5	2	1	1	2		2	3	2	9	16	10	53
4	7	1	1		1		7	1	8	9	14	16	65
5	8	1	3	3	1	1	2	8	6	6	3	11	52
6	5						1	6	4	1		8	25
7	3						1	6		1		5	16
= 8							3	1	1			1	ნ
Totals	29	4	7	4	6	2	17	25	22	29	38	55	238

TABLE XII - JULY.

TABLE XIII — AUGUST.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
		1			1						3	1	6
2	2	4		3	1		1		4		6	5	27
3	7	4	4	3					3	5	9	8	43
4	6	10	5	-	1			4	5	2	5	16	58
5	6	6	4	1			1	3	10	6	2	14	53
6		3						7	3	4	4	6	27
7	3	4	1					3	1	3	1	7	23
= 8 > 8	2	1										2	5
Totals	26	33	15	11	3		2	17	26	20	30	59	242
					CAL	MS -	6						

CALMS - 10

Frequency Tables XIV to XVII for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE XIV - SEPTEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 10 40	60 to 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 10 160	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	200 to 280	200 t.o 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	2	1		1			2	1		3	2	1	12
2	2	1	3	2			7	2	2		2	5	26
3	3	7		2		3	1	14	11	2	7	11	61
4	7	12	4	2		3	7	12	7	L	6	5	66
5	6	11	1	1			1	8	4			6	- 38
6	7	5						1	(13
7	1	2						2					5
> 8	4	1						1					6
Totals	32	39	8	8		6	18	41	24	6	17	28	227

CALMS - 13

TABLE XVI - NOVEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 t-o 70	80 to 100	110 10 130	1-10 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 10 250	200 to 280	290 10 310	320 Lo 340	ALL DIR.
1	1			1	1		1			2		1	7
2	i	1		2	1		I	1	1		5	3	14
3	1	1					2	3	6	9	17	7	46
4	2	6					2	12	14	11	15	9	71
5	2					1	5	11	16	6	10	17	68
6	_					2		11	1	1		5	20
7						1		8	1	ļ		2	12
= 8 > 8					Ì			1					I
Totals	6	8		3	2	4	11	46	39	29	47	44	239
					CAL	Ms -	1	·					

TABLE XV - OCTOBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to -10	50 to 70	80 Lo 100	110 to 130	140 10 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 Lo 250	260 to 280	200 Lo 310	320 10 340	ALL DIR.
1		1						1			1	2	3
2			1					4	1	3	2	1	12
3	3						3	6	7	10	12	4	45
4	2					1	7	10	11	10	23	11	75
5						3	5	10	5	7	17	9	56
6	4						1	3	4	4	10	11	37
7				1				2	5	1	3	4	15
> 8									2		1		3
Totals	9	1	1		<u> </u>	4	16	35	35	35	68	42	246

CALMS - 2

TABLE XVII - DECEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 Lo 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALI DIR
ī	1						2	1	f	1	3	1	10
2	1	2	2	1			4		2	4	8	1	25
3		3	4	5	1	i	1	7	4	6	17	8	57
4	5	4	2	3		1	2	6	6	8	12	12	61
5	8	1					9	6	6	1	5	12	48
6	3	1					3	Į	3	4	2	7	23
7	2						5	4	1	1		1	14
= 8	1					-	ĺ	5				1	G
Totals	21	11	8	9	1	2	26	29	23	25	47	42	244

			WIND FO	RCES I	N TWEL	VE 30° 8	ECTORS	: No. of	observatio	ons, at all l	ho u rs, ann	ally	
BEAUFORT	350	20	50	80	110	140	170	200	230	260	290	320	ALL
FORCE	to	10	10	to	10	to	to	10	10	10	to	10	DIRECTIONS
	10	40	70	100	130	160	190	220	250	280	310	340	
	9	4	4	5	2	1	8	-1	3	D	16	18	78
0	12	11	10	11	9	3	18	9	14	17	41	45	201
2	15		20	16	10	9	23	-46	50	64	139	120	558
5	51	10	20	10	4	9	38	87	98	106	204	179	877
4	(1	+0	22	к	9	6	33	79	93	95	77	126	612
b	63	23	10	5	2	3	13	73	37	36	34	62	320
6	46	10					12	44	28	15	8	31	170
7	20	7	3			2	6	14	10	2	1	4	52
=> 8	10	5											
Totals	269	139	69	47	27	33	151	356	333	344	520	580	2868

Frequency Table XVIII for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

1

CALMS 52.

				мюа	N AL	R AN	d de	w po	INT '	PEMPI	ERAT	URES	лт 8	STANI	DARD	LEV	ELS IN	°F, for	1100 Z o	one Time	o :		
MONTH	SUR	FACE	900	ութ,	850	ուծ.	800	mb.	700	mb.	600	mb.	500	mb.	400	mb.	300 mb.	200 mb.	150 mb.	100 mb.	T	MEAN ROPOPAUS	3 5 E
	Air	Dow	Air	Dew	Air	Dew	Air	Dew	Air	Dow	Air	Dow	Air	Dow	Air	Dow	Air	Air	Air	Air	Press. mb.	21 Height	Temp.
January	50,3	41.8	38.6	30.2	33.3	25.5	28.8	21.3	20,6	6.5	8.8	-7.4	-6.7	-21.6	-26.4	$^{30}_{-39.2}$	-49.0	30 -53.4	-49.7	-49.8	$\overset{30}{259}$	32900	$^{30}_{-61.7}$
February	52.1	45,3	43.2	31.3	39.7	26.7	37.1	21.1	30,3	10.5	14.7	-6.7	0,0	-19.7	-19.9	-37.0	-14.7	-58.1	-56.5	-58.4	27 240	36030	-64.3
March	50,4	42.5	41.0	30.2	36.5	24.0	32.0	28.1	22.0	6.1	10.5	-7.6	-4.7	-19.8	-24,2	-36.3	-48.1	30 -57.1	30 -56.2	-58.4	247	33950	-64.3
April	42.8	36.3	34.2	24.3	29.0	18.5	24.1	11.2	13.7	-3.0	2.2	-16,3	-11.7	-29.2	-31.0	-14.5	$^{29}_{-54,()}$	$^{20}_{-62.6}$	-60.1	-61.0	$29 \\ 253$	33170	29 -68.6
May	39,8	36.9	35.2	26.9	30,6	19.1	25.7	12.1	13.7	-1.9	0.3	-16.9	-15.3	-29.6	-35.9	-45.5	-56.7	30 -66.6	-64.5	-66.0	$^{30}_{248}$	33630	
Juno	37.8	34.5	32.0	23,5	27.6	17.1	23.1	11.3	11.2	-2.4	-3.2	-18.1	-20,2	-35.0	-38.6	18 17.3	-59.2	-67.3	-66.2	-66.9	259	32310	-70.2
July	36.4	33.6	29.7	20,8	25.9	13,1	21.5	6.0	9.7	-6,3	-3.5	-20.8	-19.5	-37.1	-39.5	-48.9	-62,5	-73.5	-70.1	-71.5	246	33300	-77.3
August	30 39.4	30 36.1	30 33.5	$\frac{30}{23.3}$	$^{30}_{29.2}$	30 16.4	$\frac{30}{24.6}$	$\frac{30}{9.2}$	30 13.4	30 ~-1.6	30 -0,1	;30 -17.2	-16.0	$^{30}_{-33.2}$	-36.9	$-18 \\ -48.0$	-61.1	$^{30}_{-72.8}$	-67.1	-70.6	247	33390	-77.4
September	40.5	35.9	31.7	23,8	27.7	16.5	23.7	9.3	12.8	-3.1	-0.1	-17.6	-16.7	-34.9	-37.1	-48.7	-60.6	-661	-64.3	-63.9	259	33260	-71.4
October	44.9	36.0	35.1	23.3	30.2	17.5	2-1.5	11.2	13.2	-2.5	-0,4	-18,3	-16.3	-32.3	-36.9	-44.6	-58.2	-65.0	-66.0	-65.7	253	33450	-73.6
November	48.1	38,9	36.6	25.5	31.0	20.4	26.3	12.2	15.4	-2.5	2.5	-17.7	-13.1	-32.1	-31.1	-17.7	-51.9	-59.4	-55.5	-52.0	279	32470	-66.2
December	52.3	42.8	40.2	28.7	36.5	22.7	31.7	17,3	20,7	4.5	8,0	-9.1	-6.3	-26,2	-25.3	-42.6	-49.5	-63.1	-58,8	-55.5	237	34980	68.3
Total	534,8	460.6	431.0	311.8	377.2	237.5	323.1	170.3	196.7	1,3	39.7	-173.7	-146.5	-350.7	-382.8	-530.3	-655.5	-765.3	-735.0	-739.7	3027	402840	836.0
Mean	44.6	38.4	35.9	26.0	31.4	19.8	26,9	14.2	16.4	0,1	3,3	-14.5	-12.2	-29.2	-31.9	-44.2	-54.6	-63.8	-61.3	-61.6	252	33570	-69.7 0

Upper Air Means Table I for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

Upper Air Frequency Table I for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

										P																				900	mb.									
									- Su	rtace	• 	i					1	1					-			-		-						en	05	20	75	80	85	90
MONTH	0	U	5	10	15	20	25	30	35	40	45	50	55	60	65	70	75	80	85	90	0	0	5	10	15	20	25	30	35	-10	45	50	55	007	0.5	10	10	4.0	00	10
MONTH	to	10	10	10	10	to	10	to	to	10	10	10	to	to	10	10	to	10	to	lo	to	1.0	10	10	to	10	to	to	to	10	10	10	10	to	10	10	10	10		
	-4	4	9	14	19	24	29	34	39	44	49	54	5 9	64	69	74	79	84	89	94	-1	ŀ	9	14	19	24	29	34	39	44	49	54	59 	64	69	7.1	79			
												10	5	1													2	8	9	8	2	1			1	ĺ				
January)	10	12	2														2	5	5	6	H	2		2	I	1				
February										3	0	9	5	4	-												3	6	3	6	10	1	2							
March									1	6	6	8		3											1	3	5	9	5	4		2	1			1				
April								1	5	13	9	2			ļ											2	5	ß	7	5	1	2	1							
May								4	10	15	2										1					5	7	0		3	2									
June							2	3	14	11																0			.)	2										
July							4	5	14	. 8															-	0				6		1								
August								1	13	16											-					+			5	0										
September									11	16	3															1	12	8	5	0	1						1			
October								1	4	8	11	7														3	-4	10	1	2		2	1				1			
November									1	7	9	10	3									•				1	5	1	11	0	0	Ι.	1							
December										2	8	7	13	1													2	5	7	ſ	9					_	-			
	+-		_	_	1	-	_			-						-		-		-					6	23	61	88	70	58	36	12	ő	2	2	1	1			

							А	rr '	TEM	PEI	łлт	URE	3 A'	r s	TAN	(DA	RD	re.	VEL	S : .	Num	ber a	յք օկ	801.41	ntion	s, at	1100	Zon	ie Ti	me, i	in 5°	l ^e ra	ngos	:-						
		-							850) mb																				800	mb.									
MONTRIAL	-5	0	0	5	10	15	20	25	30	35	40	45	50	5.5	60	65	70	75	80	85	-10	-5	0	0	5	10	15	20	25	30	35	40	45	50	55	60	65	70	75	80
MONTRI	10	10	10	to	10	to	to	to	10	to	to	10	to	10	10	10	to	to	to	10	to	to	10	to	10	to	10	to	to	to	to	10	to	to	to	to	to	10	10	to
	-9	-4	4	9	14	19	24	29	34	39	44	49	54	59	64	69	74	79	84	89	-14	-9	-4	4	9	14	19	24	20	34	39	44	40	54	50	04	69	74	79	84
January							2	6	15	4	2	1		1												I.		7	10	9	2	1		1						
February						1	1	G	4	3	4	2	2	2	2		1									2		3	4	6	2	2	-1	4			1			
March						1	2	4	5	7	9	1	2													2		3	7	-6	7	5	1				1			1
April					I	8	-1	9	6			2	1								ł			í	1	3	4	7	8	Т	2	2		1						
May	1				1	3	3	6	9	-1	3	1	1													- 5	-]	2	п	3	4	1	1				1			
June					1	3	9	7	-1	3	3					ļ								1	1	4	8	3	7	4	2	1				1	1		1	
July		1		T	3	3	5	7	7	4	1							1						3	1	2	ō	6	9	4	1									
August					2	2	5	7	5	6	2	1								1				1	1	1	5	7	-1	8	2	1								
September						3	7	11	4	8	2								1							1	7	9	9	1	3									
October					1	1	7	4	11	3	2	2								1						2	7	7	9	3	1	2					1			
November		1			1		5	10	4	4	5	1														3	1	12	-+	4	4	2								
December							1	4	6	8	8	+																6	7	7	7	4					1	_		
Year				1	10	20	51	81	80	53	41	15	6	3	.2		1							ō	-1	26	-11	72	89	56	37	21	6	6			1			

Upper Air Frequency Table II for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

							A	IR 7	гем	PEF	۲. AT	URE	A'	r s	TAN	(DA	RD	LE	VEL	S :	Num	ber o	of ob	servi	ntion	s, at	1100	Zou	e Ti	me,	in 5°	F ra	nges	;						
									700	mb.																				600	mb.				_					
			15	10	_ 5	0	0	5	10	15	20	25	30	35	40	45	50	55	60	65	+0	-35	-30	-25	-20	-15	-10	-5	0	U	5	10	15	20	25	30	35	40	45	50
MONTH	-25	-20	-10	-10	-0		10	10	10	In	10	10	to	to	10	10	to	10	to	10	10	10	to	10	to	to	10	to	to	to	10	10	10	to	10	to	10	10	to	10
	to	10	10	10	0		10	0	11	10	9.1	20	34	39	-14	49	54	59	64	69	-44	-39	-34	-29	-24	-19	-14	-9	- <u>+</u>	4	9	14	19	24	29	3.4	39	44	49	54
.5	-29	-24	-19	-14	_:) 	-#			1 *								-																			_			_	
Tommer								1	3	10	11	3	2		1				1									1	1	5	12	6	-1	2						
Debuseus									3	4	7	3	3	5	2	1								ĺ –					2	1	7	6	3	5	4	1				
February								3	1	4	14	4	4	1														2	1	3	5	9	9	2						
March						2	3	3	11	4	2	-1			i												1	6	9	3	6	1	3	1						
April					1	2	3	4	5	9	3	3	1													1	1	8	7	6	3	4	2							
May -								6	4	7	5	1											-	1	1	1	5	7	-1	5	4	2	1							
June				.	1			8	5		3														2	2	2	6	8	6	4	2								
July				1				10		L r.	3	3	1														2	9	5	6	3	3	1	1						1
August							4	10	12	2	5	1															1	7	11	7	3	4								
September				1			0	0	10	7	4	,														1	3	2	12	6	6	2							-	
October						1	.	0			,	2	9														1	4	9	7	-4	6	1							
November							10	0			7		9																3	6	13	7	2	1						
December			1						4	9	1 '	0					_			_																	_			
			-		-			5.1	69	77	67	35	15	6	4									1	3	5	16	52	72	61	70	52	26	12	4	1				
Year				1	1	0	24	101	00		1.0.				1	1				1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1		-				1		in the second second	<u> </u>		

.

Upper Air Frequency Table III for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

-							A	IR '	FEM	IEI	łлт	URI	ζ Α'	r s	TAN	ťDΛ.	RD	LEV	/EL	5:	Num	ber	of ol	oserv	ation	s, at	1100	Zon	ie Ti	ime, i	in 5°1	F ra	nges	:						
									500) mb																				400	mb.									
MONTH	-45	-40	-35	-30	-25	-20	-15	10	-5	0	0	5	10	15	20	25	30	35	40	45	-75	-70	-65	-60	-55	-50	-45	-40	-35	-30	-25	-20	-15	-10	-5	0	0	5	10	15
	to	to	to	10	to	to	to	to	to	to	to	10	10	10	to	10	10	10	10	10	10	to	10	10	10	to	10	10	10	to	to	10	10	to	to	10	10	10	10	to
	-49	-44	-39	-34	-20	-24	-19	-14	-9	-4	4	9	14	19	24	29	34	39	44	-19	-79	-74	-69	-64	-59	-54	-19	-44	-39	-34	29	-24	-19	-14	-9	-4	4	9	14	19
January				-		2	I	9	7	8	-1	2									1								3	6	11	6	2	2	1					
February						I	l	2	5	8	3	5	3	1	٦.														2	2	6	6	-1	2	4	2				
March					2		2	4	4	10	7	3															1	1	2	3	6	5	п	2						
April				1		5	7	5	3	7	-4															1		3	10	3	3	6	4							
May					3	5	12	3	5	2	1		ļ											ł		1	1	10	5	8	2	4								
June			2	4	3	G	6	6	2			1														4	4	5	9	3	4		1							
July				5	4	9	-1	3	-1	2								-								2	5	11	6	2	5								1	
August				1	2	9	5	8	2	2	i																6	8	ð	4	4	2	1							
September				1	2	9	6	7	-4	I										1						2	3	7	8	4	4	2								
October				-1	1	3	10	8	3	2								1		1					1	2	2	6	9	6	3	2								
November				1	2	-1	1	9	6	3	1	E.														1	1	3	4	9	6	3	2	1						
December						1	3	5	8	10	5	1												_				1	3	3	7	11	4	2	_	_		_	_	_
Year			2	17	19	54	61	69	53	55	26	13	3	1	1	1									1	13	23	55	66	53	61	47	29	9	5	2				

Upper Air Frequency Table IV for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

Upper Air Frequency Table V for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

									300) ահ																				200	mb.									
	-100	-95	-90	85	-80	-75	-70	-65	-60	-5.5	-50	-45	-40	-35	-30	-25	-20	-15	-10	5	-110	-105	-100	-95	-90	-85	-80	-75	-70	65	-60	-55	-50	-45	 (t)	-35	-30	-25	-20	-15
MONTH	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	to	to	to	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	to	10	10	to	10	to	to	to	to	10	10	to	to	10	10	to	to	to
	-104	-99	-94	-89		-79	-74	-69	-64	-59	-54	-49	-44	-39	-34	-29	-24	-19	-14	-9	-114	-109	0-10-	£ -99	-94	-89	-84	-79	-7.4	-69	-61	-59	-54	-49	-44	-39	-34	-29	-24	-19
						-	-	-		7.	8	7	7	1	1		 											1	2	1	4	5	5	5	6	1				
January										2	7	4	6		5													1	3	5	3	ճ	3	3	3					
February								I T		5		7	6	3				I		1	1								1	8	4	5	6	3	2	1				
March									7		' 5	L F														1	2	2	2	6	4	-1	4	3	1					
April											10		1 4													3	2	2	5	4	-1	6	3	1						
May									12	9	4	9				-											3	4	9	2	4	5	8							
June										5	4	2						1								5	2	7	7	5	5									
July								1 10) 8	6	5														2	.,	5	4	4	.,	8	2	I							
August							1	4 4	1 9	6	3	3													1		.,		2		7	,		1	1					
Septembe	r							4 4	4 7	11	3	1											1			4		- 4 - E	c			2	L	1						
October							1	2 3	2 1() 7	4	4	1													Z	2	5	0	-	9		7		2					
Novembe	r								1	3 7	9	6	1	2	1													4	5	1	0									
Decembe	r									3 5	5 9	6	5 7	1														3	6	0		0	0							
Year	+	_					3 1	1 3	1 7:	2 76	3 68	3 50) 38	5 9	7	-									4	15	19	36	53	46	53	48	46	21	16	2				

							Л	IR	TEN	IPEI	RAT	URI	5 A.	r s	TAT	VDA	RD	LE	EVE	ELS	: 1	₹um!	oor o	do la	sorvi	ition	s, at	1100	Zon	e Ti	mo, i	in 5°	F ra	nges	:-							
	-								15	0 mb																					100	mb.										
MONTH	-110	-10:	-100	9.5	-90	-85	-80	-75	-70	-65	-60	-55	-50	-45	-40	-35	-30) -2	5 -	20	-15	-105	-100	-95	-90	-85	-50	-75	-70	-05	-80	-55	-50	-15	-40	-35	-30	-2	5 -20	2-1	15 -	10
MOUTH	10	10	10	to	10	to	10	10	to	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	,	to	10	to	to	10	10	to	10	10	10	to	10	10	10	10	to	10	10	10	10	1	0 1	to
	-114	-103	-104	-99	-94	89	-84	-79	-74	-69	-64	-59	-54	-49	-44	-39	-3.	£ -2	- 0	24	-19	-109	-104	-99	-94	-89	-84	-79	-74	-69	-64	-59	-54	-49	-44	-31)	-34	-2	0 -2	£ -1	19 -	14
January										1	I	4	8	9	5	1														ł	I	i	13	4	5	1						
February									2	4	3	7	6	-1	1						2							1	1	4	5	5	6	4								
March									1	1	8	7	8	3	2					1					i .				1	2	9	10	4	2		1	Ì					
April								2	3	3	7	5	5	-1														1	2	7	3	7	3	2				ļ	1			
May					1		t		5	6	5	G	-1														1		4	10	7	2										
Juno							1	2	6	9	7	4	1											1				3	8	8	9	1										
July							2	5	8	7	6	1													1		3	6	7	9	2											
August						2	1	4	я	-1	6	з	1													1	2	6	7	6	5	1										
September							-1	2	5	I	в	8	4	2		1									i I	1	2	3	1	4	5	4	4	2								
October						2	T	4	7	-1	-1	з	3	3		1									1	1	3	1	4	6	3	2	6									
November									1	3	6	6	5	8	1										-		1		1	2	8	4	6	6	1							
December							1		1	4	6	8	3	3	2												1		1	2	3	10	5	5	1							
Year					1	4	11	19	47	47	62	62	-18	36	11	1										3	11	21	37	61	60	47	47	25	7	1						

Upper Air Frequency Table VI for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

Upper Air F	requency Table	VH	for	Stanley,	Falkland	Islands,	1953.
-------------	----------------	----	-----	----------	----------	----------	-------

									RE	LA'I	IVE	н	имі	DIT	Y Z	Т	STA	ND.	ARE) [1]	EVE	LS :	N	umb	er (of ol)set"	vatio	ns a	(11(0 Z e	one '	l'ine	e, in	10%	rang	ges :-								
					Sı	arfac	e	_	-							90)0 m	Ъ.					T					85	0 m	b.									8	00 m	b.				
MONTH	0	10	20	30	-10	50	60	70	80	90	=	0	10	20	30	.40	50	60	70	80	00	=		0 1	0	20	30	:40	50	60	70	80	90	=	0	10	20	30	-10	50	60	70	80	90	=
	ľ.	1	10	10	10	10	10	10	to	10		10	10	10	10	to	10	to	10	10	10	>	. 1	0 10	0	10	10	10	to	10	10	10	10	>	10	10	10	to	10	10	10	10	10	to	>
	10 9	19	29	39	49	59	69	79	80	99	100	9	19	29	39	49	59	69	79	89	09	10	0	0 1	9	29	39	<i>49</i>	59	69	79	89	99	100	9	19	29	30	-49	59	69	79	89	99	100
January					1	2	ĸ	10	6	4						1	-1	ō	12	7	2				-			1	L	9	10	9	1						3	5	9	8	3	3	
February						3	5	9	6	5				1	1	4	4	8	1	6	3				1	1	2	1	6	3	8	3	3			2	3			3	9	$\left \begin{array}{c} 0 \\ 0 \end{array} \right $	3	$\frac{2}{2}$	
March						5	9	8	5	1	3				1	2	5	11	5	3	4				1		2	2	5	8	6	G	1		1		3	2	2	6	5	8	3		
April						3	7	5	7	4	4			1		1	3	9	8	8							2	2	4	6	13	3				1		+	4	4	5	6	6		
May								ប៍	10	10	6				2	2	4	2	6	8	5	2	2			1	4.	5		5	6	6	-1			1		3	3	3	3	0	0	4	
June							1	2	11	13	3			1			4	5	8	10	2	:			1		1	3	3	6	7	8	1			.			2	0	0				
July								2	10	17	2				3		8	1	5	5	8	8 1	1		1	3		6	4	3	G	5	3					2	4	0	D	9	5		
August							I	5	8	11	5			1	2	3	3	5	5	5	5		I			2	5	3	2	5	4	5	3	1			4	3	4	5		0		-1	1
September					1		2	8	5	8	6					4	5	3	4	7	6	1	1		1		4	2	4	4	8		5			2			7		7	-		-1	
October		1		1	1	2	9	11	1	4	2	ļ		1	I	6	-1	7	4	7	1						2	6	8	5	4	5	1				'	-		c -	'		9		
November					2	3	9	6	5	4	I					4	7	6	7	6								5	5	5		4						0	-+			0	0		
December					2	4	6	10	5	4				1		4	6	12	4	3	1					2	1	8	4	7	+	-+	-				2	4			0	0		_	-
Year		_	-	1	7	22	57	81	79	85	32			6	10	31	57	74	69	75	37	5	5		5	9	23	44	46	66	82	65	23	1	I	11	24	32	36	58	62	70	48	21	1

PAGE 19.

									RE	HA'I	'I VI	e H	UMI	DIT	Y /	T	STA	ND/	ARD	LE	VE	LS :	Nui	nber	ofo	obser	vatic	ons a	ŧ но	0 Za	оне Т	lime	, in	10%	rang	os :								
					7	700-n	ab.									6	00 m	b.					Γ				5(00 m	b.									-4	00 m	Ե.		<u></u>		
MONTH	0	10	20	30	40	50	60	70	80	90	-	0	10	20	30	40	50	60	70	80	90	=	0	10	20	30	10	50	110	70	80	90	=	0	10	20	30	40	50	60	70	\$0	00	=
	10	to	to	10	to	to	10	10	10	to	>	10	10	10	10	to.	to	10	to	10	to	>	10	10	10	10	10	10	to	to	10	lo	>	to	10	10	10	10	to	10	to	10	10	>
	D	19	20	39	49	59	69	79	89	99	100	9	19	29	`39	49	59	69	79	80	99	100	9	19	29	39	40	-59	69	70	89	99	100	0	19	29	30	49	59	69	79	80	90	100
January		2	2	1	-1	.1	7	7	3	1		i	1	5	1	.1	6	3	5	5			1	1	1	3	5	9	6	5				1		~	4	5	10	7				
February	1		1	1	1	5	4	2	в	1		1	3	2	5	G	5	.]	2					2	5	G	8	4	ī.	1	1				.,	.1	7	4	10	'	l T	1		
March		3	3	2	3	6	5	3	5	1		1	1	5	4	6	7		3	4			1	I	3	4	5	7	5	5				1		1	5	5	6	l a	3			
April	L	1	4	3	3	3	7	4	3	1		1	2	5	.1	3	5	5	4	1			1	1	7	2	4	3	10	2					2	5	1	5	10	2	1			
May	1	t	4	4	з	2	5	4	7			1	I	7	-1	3	6	2	5	F	I			1	5	-1	5	3	6	6	1				_	4	4	3	6	2	3			
June		1	2	2	-1	7	-1	6	4				2	2	2	5	5	6	6	2				2	4	4	4	4	6	6					2	3	3	3		4	2			
July		1	5	5	2	7	4	5	2				3	8		4	5	8	1	2				3	5	6	6	5	3	3					1	2	2	4	5	1				
August		-4	3	6	1	4	5	2	3	2			-1	-1	3	4	6	2	4	3			I	3	3	-1	7	·Ł	2	5	1			1	3	3	4	1		5	1			
September	2		2	5	-l	2	-1	5	4	2		2	-4	1	2	3	3	7	2	6			2	5	-4	Т	3	2	-5	5	3			3	3		5	2	2	6	1			
October		2	3	4	2	4	8	6	2		ļ	->	1	4	4	3	7	6	3	1			2	F	3	-1	5	5	8	2	1			1		1	4	3	9	1	2			
November		3	2	3	\mathbf{s}	3	5	6					6	2	5	6	1	8	2				2	-1	4	-1	3	3	8	2					G	5	3	5	6	2				
December	1	3	1	3	2	G	5	6	3	1		1	2	-1	-1	-1	2	5	6	3			.J	2	3	5	3	3	я	3				2	5		8	6	6	3	1			
Year	6	21	32	45	40	53	63	56	39	9		10	30	49	38	51	58	56	-13	28	1		14	26	47	·17	58	52	68	45	7			9	25	30	50	46	71	41	14	1		

Upper Air Frequency Table VIII for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

۰.

	MEAN							WI	NDS	AT S	TATI	ON L	EVEL	: Nun	nber o	f obser	vations	at 11	00 Zon	e Tim	e of :-	•••					
MONTH	SPEED					s	PEEDS	(knots	5)					CALMS					Diri	SCTION	s (degr	ees)					22
	KNOTS	1 10 9	10 lo 19	20 to 29	30 10 39	40 10 59	(3U to 79	80 10 99	100 10 119	120 10 139	140 10 159	160 to 179	>179	LIGHT VARI- ABLE	345 to 014	015 to 044	045 10 074	075 to 104	105 to 134	135 70 164	165 70 194	195 10 224	225 to 254	255 10 284	285 10 314	315 10 344	OF ASCENTS
January	17.5	3	17	7	3	1			_						2		I	1			3	9	6	1	6	2	31
February	15.8	4	15	8										1	ì		1				3	4	6	4	3	5	28
March	17.4	3	16	8	2		l							1	3	1	1				1	4	4	5	õ	5	30
April	20.0	4	11	10	4	I	ľ								3	1					2	1	3	3	12	5	30
May	14.3	7	15	8	1										3	3	3		2	I		3	2	4	6	4	31
June	15.9	7	14	7	2										4			I			1	2	2	2	8	10	30
July	14.2	8	10	10	1									2	5		I		1		2	4	1	4	4	7	31
August	17.1	5	13	10	1	1									4	-1	3				1	3	3	2	2	8	30
September	13.7	7	13	8										2	3	6		1		2	1	6	3			6	30
October	17.6	2	15	12	1							-			1			1		1	2	3	4	3	12	3	30
November	15.5	7	15	7	1									-	1					2	2	8	5	4	2	6	3()
December	15.1	8	12	6	3									1	2	İ	4	1			-1	-	2	2	4	5	30
Year	16.2	65	166	101	19	3								7	32	16	14	5	3	6	22	51	-11	34	64	66	361

Upper Air Frequency IX for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

	MEAN Wind								W	TNDS	at 90)0 mb.	: Nu	unber of	observ	ations	at 110	0 Zo ne	e Time	-: lo :-	-						
MONTH	Speed					8	PEEDS	(knot)	4)					CALMS					Dre	CTION	s (degr	recs)					22
	KNOTS	1 10 9	10 70 19	20 10 29	30 10 39	-10 10 59	60 10 79	80 to 99	100 to 119	120 10 139	140 10 159	100 10 179	>179	LIGHT VARI- ABLE	345 10 014	015 10 044	045 10 074	075 10 104	105 10 134	135 10 164	165 10 194	105 10 224	225 to 254	255 10 284	285 10 314	315 10 344	NUMBER OF ASCENTS
January	25.0		8	1.1	7	2									2			1			2	4	10	10	1	1	31
February	23.1	۱	6	14	3	3								1						1		4	9	10	1	2	28
March	27.7	1	4	1-1	6	5									2							4	6	7	6	5	30
April	33.1		7	4	8	10	1														1	4	5	11	6	3	30
May	23.5	5	5	7	12	2									1	3		1			1	4	7	7	5	2	31
June	30.7	1	4	10	9	6	,									1					L	3	2	14	4	5	30
July	26.6		5	13	9	I	1							2		1		1			1	4	5	-1	4	9	31
August	26.9	3	-1	10	9	3	1								4	2	2		1	1		2	4	1	6	7	30
September	18.9	4	15	5	3	2								1	5	1	2			1	3	5	3		4	5	30
October	28.4	1	5	10	7	7										1				1	1	4	6	8	7	2	30
November	24.4	2	7	10	11										1						2	3	9	10	1	4	30
December	21.8	4	8	13	<u>.</u> 2	3									1	1	1			l	3	2	4	8	5	5	30
Year	25.8	22	78	124	86	44	3							-1	16	9	5	3	1	5	15	43	70	90	50	50	361

Upper Air Frequency X for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

	MEAN								WI	NDS a	it 850	mb.	: Nun	nber of a	bserva	tions	at 1100	Zone	Time	of :							
	WIND SPEED					s	PEEDS	(knots	;)					CALMS					DIR	ECTION	s (deg	rces)					22 NEXTRACT
MONTH	KNOTS	l to 9	10 10 19	20 to 29	30 10 39	40 10 59	60 to 79	80 10 99	100 10 119	120 10 139	140 10 159	160 10 179	>179	AND Light Vari- Able	345 10 014	015 Lo 044	045 10 074	1175 10 104	105 10 134	135 to 164	165 to 194	195 10 224	225 10 254	255 10 284	285 10 314	315 to 344	OF ASCENTS
January	27.0	1	8	 11	7	4		 }	Ì						2		1				1	5	9	11	1	1	31
February	26.5	1	4	13	7	3				-									1			7	9	8	3	3	28 30
March	30.2	1	6	9	8	6									2						1	3	6	13	5	2	30
April	34.3	1	5	5	9	9	I								1		1				1	5	-1	8	6	5	- 31
May	23.9	-1	6	9	9	6									1						1	3	2	11	9	3	30
July	27.1	2	3	12	10	2	1							1		1		1		1	1	5	3	-1	8	6	31
August	26.4	3	8	7	8	3	1								1	3	2	L		1	3	2	3		-1	3	30
September	18.0	2	17	6	2	2									4		4			1	1	4	5	10	6	3	30
October	30.0	9	5	12	12	6									1						1	4	9	8	-1	3	30
December	20.0	1	11	10	5	3						-			1		1				3	4	5	7	4	5	30
	97.1	19		116	92	49	3		_	_				2	13	5	7	2	1	4	13	50	64	93	65	42	361

Upper Air Frequency XI for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

	Mi Wi	EAN IND									١	VINDS	8 at 8	800 mb.	: N	umber of	obser	vations	s at 11(00 Z on	e Tim	e of ;-	-						
MONT	'H Sri	SED							SPRED	s (kno	ls)					CALMS					Diri	ECTION	s (deg	rues)					22
	KN	ors	1 10 9	10 10 11	() 9 () 1 () 2	0 0 9	30 10 39	40 10 59	60 10 79	80 10 99	100 10 119	120 10 139	140 to 159	160 10 179	>179	AND LIGHT VARI- ABLE	345 10 014	015 10 044	045 10 074	075 to 104	105 10 134	135 10 164	165 70 194	195 10 224	225 10 254	255 10 284	285 10 314	315 to 344	NUMBER OF ASCENTS
January	28.	6	Т	6	; ;	4	п	5									1	f						5	10	11		3	31
February	v - 30,1	5	1	2	11		7	7																6	7	10	5		28
March	33.0			5	7		11	7									2							3	5	10	8	2	30
April	34.6	1	1	4	7		5	12	1											:			1	3	7	11	7	1	- 30
May	24.8	1 :	2	10	7		7	5									1		1				2	4	4	10	5	4	31
June	31,8	1		3	к	1:	2	6															1	3	2	11	11	2	30
July	27.2	2		3	13	1 5	2	3	1							1			1	1		1	2	4	3	7	6	5	31
August	26.0	2	1	0	6	8	}	4									3		2			2		2	4	5	4	8	30
September	17.6	3	1	8	7	1		1									4	1	2				3	4	3	-1	+	5	30
October	31.0			6	7	8		9															2	-4	5	15	2	2	30
November	28.6			6	10	10		-1				1					1						1	3	10	7	5	3	30
December	27.3		1	8	11	7	l	4															2	5	-1	9	6	4	30
Year	28.4	13		1	101	96		67	2							1	12	2	6	1		3	14	-46	64	110	63	39	361

Upper Air Frequency XII for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

	MEAN								WIN	NDS a	it 700	mb.	Nun	aber of a	observa	tions a	it 1100	Zone	Time	of :							
MONIMI	SPEED					s	PEEDS	(knots	3)					CALMS					Dir	ECTION	s (deg	grees)					22 November
MONTH	KNOTS	1 10 9	10 10 19	20 10 29	30 10 39	40 10 59	60 to 79	80 10 99	100 to 119	120 to 139	140 to 159	160 10 179	>179	AND Light Vari- able	345 10 014	015 to 044	045 to 074	075 10 10 1	105 10 134	135 10 164	165 10 194	195 10 224	225 10 254	255 10 284	285 10 314	315 10 344	OF ASCENTS
January	34.5		1	11	8	10	1								2						1	3	12	10	2	1	31
February	34.9		L	7	11	9																5	6	13	4		28
March	37.0		1	8	8	12	1								1							3	3	13	7	3	30
April	38.4	1	3	1	7	14	I														1	3	9	10	6	1	30
May	27.6	1	8	8	7	7									1	1					3	3	-1	12	7		31
June	33.2	1	2	10	8	8	1												ļ		1	3	-1	13	8	1	30
July	29.3	1	5	7	11	5	1							1		1		1		I	3	4	3	6	7	4	31
August	29.2	2	6	8	7	7									2	1	1		1	1		2	5	3	7	7	30
September	18.1	3	15	9	2	Í			-						4	2	1				3	2	4	3	8	3	30
October	33.5		5	7	6	12													_		2	5	4	11	G	2	30
November	30.3		4	12	8	G									1						2	1	12	7	6	1	30
December	31.9		3	12	7	8									2						3	2	8	8	6	1	30
Year	31.5	9	54	103	90	99	5		_					1	13	5	2	1	1	2	19	36	74	109	74	24	361

Upper Air Frequency XIII for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

	MEAN WIND								W	VINDS	at 6	00 mb	. : Ni	umber of	obser	vations	at 11	00 Zon	e Tim	• of :-	_						
MONTH	SPEED					1	SPEEDS	(knot	s)					CALMS					Dir	ECTION	s (degi	recs)					22
	KNOTS	1 to 9	10 to 19	20 10 29	30 10 39	40 10 59	60 10 79	80 10 99	100 10 119	120 to 139	140 10 159	160 to 179	>179	LIGHT VARI- ABLE	345 to 014	015 to 044	045 to 074	075 10 104	105 10 134	135 10 104	165 10 194	105 10 224	225 10 254	255 10 284	285 10 314	315 10 344	NUMBER OF ASCENTS
January	39,9			7	11	12	1														2	l	12	9	-4	3	31
February	40.0		1	2	12	12	1														1	2	12	8	5		28
March	43.1			7	я	10	5								1							2	5	11	7	4	30
April	44.7		1	4	8	13	3	1														5	9	10	5	1	30
May	31.0		6	8	10	5	2								1	1				1	2	2	6	8	8	2	31
June	36,5		3	10	6	8	3													1		2	6	13	7	1	30
July	32.5	3	3	7	8	10														3	3	4	5	5	9	2	31
August	32.4	2	4	6	12	3	3									2		1	1	1		ſ	8	3	8	5	30
September	20.7	3	8	16	2	1									3	t	l				2	5	2	3	10	3	30
October	36.4		2	9	7	11	1														2	5	6	10	6	1	30
November	35.3		1	12	6	11		1												1		2	12	8	5	2	30
December	36.3		2	9	6	11	2														1	3	ŋ	9	4	4	30
Year	35.7	8	31	97	96	107	21	1					1		ō	-]	I	1	1	ī	13	34	92	97	78	28	361

Upper Air Frequency XIV for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

	MEAN								W	INDS	at 50)0 mb.	: N u	unber of	observ	vations	at 110	0 Zon	e Tim	e of :-	-						
	WIND SPEED					S	PEEDS	(knots)					CALMS					DIR	ECTION	s (degi	rees)					22 NUMBER
MONTH	KNOTS	1 to	10 10	20 10	30 to	40 10	60 to	80 to	100 10	120 10	140 10	160 10 179	>179	AND Light Vari- Able	345 10 014	015 10 044	045 10 074	075 10 104	105 10 134	135 10 164	165 10 194	195 10 224	225 10 254	255 70 284	285 10 314	315 to 344	OF ASCENTS
		9	19	29	39								-								1	3	13	8	3	3	31
January	47.1			4	6	12	9															9	12	7	6		28
February	46.6		1	2	6	15	2	2															5	11	- 8	2	30
March	51.9			5	5	9	7	4							2								11	10	2	- 9	30
April	52.9		1	4	4	13	5	1	1	1												+			0	6	31
May	39.5	1	1	6	6	13	2	1	1											2	1	3	3	8	8	0	01
Tuno	413		2	8	8	5	5	2													2	3	3	13	8		30
June	11.0			7	6	10	3							1	1				2		3	5	5	5	8	1	31
July	60.0		+		0		9	9							1	1		1			1		4	3	12	7	30
August	38.8		6	3	IJ	0	4	-							4		1				1	4	4	10	4	2	30
September	24.0	3	8	10	5	4									1						4	3	6	12	3	2	30
October	40.6		1	-1	9	14	2													1	2	2	10	8	5	2	30
November	41.1		4	4	9	9	3	1													2	4	7	9	4	4	30
December	43.1		4	3	5	12	6																				
Year	41.9	4	32	60	78	124	46	13	2	1		-		1	8	1	1	1	2	3	18	35	83	104	72	32	- 361

Upper Air Frequency XV for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

	MEAN Wind								W	INDS	at 4	00 mb.	: Nu	unbor of	observ	vations	at 110	00 Zo n	e Tim	e of :-	-						
MONTH	SPEED					s	SPEEDS	(knot	s)					CALMS					DIR	ECTION	s (degi	'ecs)					22
	KNOTS	1 to 9	10 10 10	20 10 29	30 10 39	40 10 59	00 to 79	80 10 99	100 10 119	120 10 139	1.10 10 159	160 10 179	>179	LIGHT VARI- ABLE	345 10 014	015 10 044	045 to 074	075 10 104	105 10 134	135 10 164	165 to 194	195 to 224	225 to 254	255 10 284	285 10 314	315 to 344	NUMBER OF ASCENTS
January	55.3			2	5	12	7	5													1	4	12	7	5	2	31
February	52,0		2	1	4	12	6	3													1	4	11	5	5	2	28
March	58.8			3	5	8	9	4	1						1	ı						2	7	11	6	2	30
April	60.0		2	2	4	7	8	4	1	2												5	10	8	7		30
May	-17.0	1		4	5	1-1	8	2	2											2	1	2	6	6	9	5	31
June	49.8		1	6	8	6	4	3	2											1	1	3	4	12	8	1	30
July	39.8	2	2	6	6	10	3	2											2	1	2	6	4	9	5	2	31
August	44.5		2	6	6	9	1	4	I					1	1			1		ı		1	6	3	11	5	30
September	31.1	2	õ	11	5	5	1	1							4			2				4	3	9	4	4	30
October	46.3			3	9	12	6														5	2	6	11	5	1	30
November	52.1		I	5	4	10	6	2	2												3	4	8	10	4	1	30
December	48,9		3	5	1	11	7	3														6	8	10	3	3	30
Year	48.8	5	18	54	62	116	61	33	9	2				t	G	1		3	2	5	14	43	85	101	72	28	361

Upper Air Frequency XVI for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

.....
	MEAN								WI	NDS	at 300	mb.	: Nu	mber of	observa	tions :	at 1100	Zone	Time	of ;—							
	WIND SPEED					s	PEEDS	(knots	.)					CALMS					DIR	ECTION	s (degi	rees)					22 Number
MONTH	KNOTS	1 10 9	10 to 19	20 10 29	30 10 39	10 to 59	60 10 79	80 10 99	100 10 119	120 70 139	140 10 159	160 to 179	>179	AND LIGHT VARI- ABLE	345 10 014	015 10 044	045 10 074	075 10 104	105 10 134	135 10 164	165 to 194	195 10 224	225 10 254	255 to 284	285 to 314	315 10 344	OF ASCENTS
Tannany	05.8		1		2	10	8	4	4	1					1						1	4	9	11	-+	2	31
February	61.2		1	2	1	9	8	5	2						2					I	1	5	7	6	G		28
February	71.2			1	4	7	8	4	5	1						1					1		10	8	8	2	30
March	66.9			2	2	8	5	5	3	3												5	11	7	6		29
April	57.0		9	1	4	G	10	4	2	1										2	1	1	8	7	12		31
May	57.0				5	10	4	2	6												2	3	2	10	12	1	30
June	60.8			9	1	10	6	2	1									I			2	8	5	6	-4	5	31
July	46.5		4	0	5	10	5	3	3									1	1			1	G	4	11	6	30
August	53.0		2	4		0	2	1	1					1	3	1	I					3	3	8	7	3	30
September	. 37.7		5	4	0	0	10	2	1												4	6	2	11	6	1	30
October	57.7				6	1	12	.)		1											1	5	12	6	4	2	30
November	63.5		1	3	2	10	8		9						1						2	3	10	6	5	3	30
December	62.7	1		5	2	G	6	1	1																		
Year	58.7	4	18	29	45	97	83	41	35	7				1	6	2	1	2	1	3	15	44	85	90	85	25	360

Upper Air Frequency XVII for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

	MEAN Wind								11	TNDS	at 1	00 mb.	: N1	unber of	obser	vations	at 110	00 Zon	e Tim	ս օք :-	_						
MONTH	SPEED					٢	SPEEDS	(knot	s)					CALMS					Dir	ECTION	s (deg	ees)					22
	KNOTS	1 10 9	10 10 19	20 10 29	30 10 39	40 10 50	00 10 79	80 10 99	100 10 119	120 10 139	1.10 10 159	160 to 179	>179	LIGHT VARI- ABLE	345 10 014	015 10 044	045 10 074	075 10 104	105 10 134	135 10 164	165 10 194	195 10 224	225 10 254	255 10 284	285 10 314	315 10 344	NUMBER OF Ascents
January	61.0			1	2	10	п	6								:					1	3	7	13	5	1	30
February	54.8			1	6	8	7	2													1	2	8	9	3	1	24
March	69.1			1	4	6	10	5	3		1						:						8	11	10	1	30
April	58,9	3	-2	8	9	4		1														2	10	9	5	1	27
May	53.2		1	2	-1	13	7	3		1											1	3	6	10	11	_	31
June	59.9				4	12	8	6														2	3	16	9		30
July	49,3			3	9	11	6	2													2	3	7	9	10		31
August	55.6			2	6	9	6	3	2													2	2	7	13	4	28
September	43.3			4	11	10	4	1			}											2	3	12	10	3	30
October	59.5				3	12	11	4													1	4	8	12	4	1	30
November	57.1			2	4	10	9	4	1									I				3	12	11	3	j	30
December	59.0			5	5	6	6	7	1									1			1	-1	7	12	4	2	3 0
Year	56.7	3	3	29	67	111	85	-14	7	1	1										7	30	81	131	87	15	351

Upper Air Frequency XVIII for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

	MEAN Wind								WI	NDS :	it 150	տԵ.	: Nun	iber of a	observa	itions :	at 1100) Zone	Time	of :							
MONTH	SPEED	-				s	PEEDS	(knots	\$)					CALMS					Dir	ECT10?	s (de	grees)					22
_	KNOTS	1 10 9	10 10 19	20 10 29	31) to 39	40 10 59	G() 10 79	80 10 99	100 10 119	120 to 139	140 10 159	160 to 179	>179	AND LIGHT VARI- ABLE	345 10 014	015 to 044	045 to 074	075 10 104	105 10 134	135 10 164	165 10 194	195 10 224	225 10 254	255 10 284	285 10 314	315 10 344	OF ASCENTS
January	46,6			1	7	14	õ	1				1										2	10	10	5	1	28
February	48.1			3	5	10	6														1	2	9	8	4		24
March	54.0			1	2	17	7	2							4							1	3	16	8	1	29
April	52.7			2	4	13	6	2															13	7	7		27
May	46.9			2	7	11	8															4	6	8	10		28
June	55.7				2	17	7	3														I	-1	18	6		29
July	51.7			1	4	16	8	1														4	5	14	7		30
August	58.7			I	2	8	15																3	10	13		26
September	48.1			1	8	16	3	1														2	1	12	11	3	29
October	61.3					15	10	5														3	11	11	5		30
November	49.0				- 6	15	7															1	12	11	3	1	28
December	42.5			8	3	10	3															-1	6	10	3	l	24
Year	51.3			20	50	162	85	15													1	24	83	135	82	7	332

Upper Air Frequency XIX for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

	Mean Wind								WI	NDS	nt 100	mb.	: Nuu	nber of c	bserva	tions	at 1100) Zone	Time	of :							
молти	Spred					2	SPEEDS	(knot	8)					CALMS					Dir	ECTION	s (deg	green)					22
	KNOTS	1 to 9	10 10 19	20 10 29	30 10 39	-10 10 59	60 10 79	80 10 99	100 10 119	120 10 139	140 10 159	160 to 179	>179	LIGHT VARI- ABLE	345 10 014	015 10 044	045 10 074	075 10 104	105 10 134	135 10 164	165 10 194	195 10 224	225 10 254	255 10 284	285 10 314	315 10 344	NUMBER OF ASCENTS
January	32.8			9	11	4																4	7	8	4	1	24
February	35.3			3	12	6																1	8	8	4		21
March	41.4			3	9	13																	5	12	8		25
April	42.6			3	4	11	1															1	3	9	5	1	19
May	44.3			2	6	13	3															2	6	13	3		24
June	56.5					18	6	3															6	17	4		27
July	56.4					19	9	1											ĺ			2	7	16	4		29
August	67.1					-4	15	3															2	п	9		22
September	56.3			1	3	10	7	3															4	11	9		24
October	59.8				2	10	9	1															9	10	3		22
November	41.0		1	4	5	11	2																13	8	2		23
December	28.3		6	6	7	-4										I	1				1	3	8	7	2	2	23
Year	46.8		7	31	59	123	52	11													1	13	78	13 0	57	4	283

Upper Air Frequency XX for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

Upper Air Frequency XXI for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

												21 13	EIG	нл	r A	т	ST.	ANI	DAT	۲D	LEV	VEL	s	: N	Jum	ber	of o	bser	vatio	ons :	at.	1100	7.0	ne 'I	'ime	e in	500	t. ra:	ngo)s :-	-											_
MONTH																			900) mb	. 1	Mean	he	eight	1 2,8	80 ft	. I.	Ç.A.	N. 1	eigl	nt 3	.240	ft.																			
	170 10 174	175 10 179	180 10 184	18: 10 18:	5 19 10 9 18	10 19 5 10 14 18	05 2 0 0 9	200 10 20 4	205 10 209	210 10 214	215 to 219	230 10 224	225 10 229	230 10 23	0 23 10 4 23	15 5 39	240 10 244	245 to 249	250 to 254	255 to 250	200 10 26	0 26 10 4 26	5 2 9 2	270 to 274	275 10 279	280 10 284	285 10 289	290 70 294	293 10 291	i 30 to 30	0 3) 1 14 3	05 05	310 10 314	315 10 319	320 111 32-1	325 111 329	33 10 33	0 33) to 4 33	5	340 10 344	345 10 349	350 10 354) 355 10 (359	i 31 1 3 3	60 3 0 1 64 3	165 10 169	37() 10 374	375 10 379	380 10 38:	0 31 1 4 31	35 3 9 1 89 3	90 10 194
January													1					2	1	3		:	3	2	2	3	-1	3	1	1	1	1	Т	1	2																	
Fahrmary			1																1				1	L	2		2	2	5	1 0	5	3	5	1																		
March																		1		2	1	2	2	3	2	2	6	1	3	1	8	2		2																		
April																1		1	2	1		2	2	2	3		1	3	3				1	1		2	1 :	2	1	1	1											
Mon												1	1		3			1	1	3				1	1	1	2	3	3	1	2	2	2	1	1					2						Ì						
Tuno																1		1	2	1			3	2	5	L	3	3		1	2	2			3			1														
Tala													1		1			2					3	1	2	2	2	2	1	:	2		3	1	1	1		3	1		1	1										
August				1													1	2		1		2	1	2	2	1	2	1	4	H .	L	3		2				1	1	1	1											
Soptember									-	1			1							1		5			2	1	3	1	4	+ :	2	1	2	2	3	2																
October													1		1			2			2	1		1	1	2		1	1	j /	4		1	3	t	2					2								1			
November												1			1	I		1		:	2	2	2	2	1	2	- 3	1	1	3	1	3	2		1	1		1														
December																		1					1	3	2	1	1	2	2	3 :	2	5	I	1	3	_		3	1					_	_							
Year		- -		1								1	1	5	6	3	1	14	4	0 1	3 1	4 1	8	20	25	16	29	23	3	5 2	5	22	18	15	15	8	1	1	4	·I	5	1					_		1			

												21	нE	1G1	нт	Л	т	STA	NI	DAF	rd -	LE	VE	LS	; :	Nuir	nber	of	obse	orva	ition	ıs at	11	00 Z	one	- Ti	me	ín	50ft.	ran	ges	:											
MONTH																				850	mb		Мөл	u h	oigh	t 4.;	390 (t, I	.c.1	۸.N	. he	ight	4,78	80 ft.																			
	315 to 319	320 to \$24	325 10 329	330 10 334	\$35 10 339	340 10 344) 34 10 1 34	5 33 10 9 35	50 3 0 54 3	355 to 159	360 10 364	303 10 309	37 10 37	10 3 7 1 3	375 10 179	380 10 384	38	5 3. 1 1/3	90 0 94	395 10 399	40 0 10 404	40 10 40	5 1. 1 9 1	10 0 14	415 to 419	420 10 424	425 10 429	430 10 434	13 10 13	15 4 > 39 ≤	140 to 144	445 10 449	450 10 454	455 10 459	40 10 40	30 4 5 1 34 4	65 0 69	170 10 174	475 10 479	450 10 484	485 10 489	490 10 499) 19 10 1 49	5 50 10 9 50	00 8 0 04 8	505 10 509	51() 10 514	515 to 519	520 to 524	52. 10 521	5 5	30 3 0 34 5	535 to 530
January				1					1						1					2		1		2	4	2	-4			4	3	1	2			i	1	1	t			-	-	-	_ -		_				-	1	
Fobruary	1			1			ĺ			1								1			1					1	2	1		2	3	5	2	2		2	6	1															
March	1		1	1				1	1	1							1				1			3	2	3	3		1	6	3	2	1	5		1	1	•															
April	1	1							1								1			1	3			3	2	3	1			1	1	-1	1				1	1	1		2	2		Î			1						
May		1	1	1		1			1					1	2	5				1	2	2	!				1	2	1 :	2	2	3	2	2		2	4					1											
June		1	1	1		1				1							1				3	1		2	1	3	3	i i	(6		3		2				2							Ì								
July		1	1	1	1								1		1					2					1	5		3	:	2	1	1	2	I		3		1	2	2	1		2										
lugust		1	11	1														1	ļ	2		1	;	2	2	3	1			1	3	3		2		3	1		1	1			2										
eptember	1	}	1											1								2		2			2			4	3	2	4			4	1	1	3			1											
letober										Ì			I	1						3	1	1		2		1	1	1		1		7	2	1		1	3	1	1			1					-		{				
lovember		[1			1			1		3	1	1	1	1	2	3	1	1	3	3	I	3		1	1	1	1	1													
December																					1				1	2	2	1	1 9	3		3	2	3		6		I	2	2	2												
lear			1										2	7	,	3	3	1		12	12	11	17	7	14	24	22	12	38	3 :	2.2	37	19	22	2	5 2	20	10	12	9	5	5	4									1-	-

_

Upper Air Frequency XXII for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

Upper Air Frequency XXIII for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

				2									21 H	EIG	БНЛ	Λ'	r :	STA	ND	AR	D I	LEV	ELS	5 :	Ňu	տհ	er (ofo	bser	vatie	ms :	nt I	100	Zor	ie 'I	`ime	in :	50ft.	ran	ges	:		_							_	_
MONTH					-															S (1)	mb.	х	[e an	hei	ght [5,98	() ft.	1.0	C.A.:	N. h	eigh	it 6,	390)	ft.																	
	470 10 474	471 10 475	6 48 14 14 14	0 4 5 1 34 4	85 0 89	190 10 194	495 10 499	500 10 504	50: 10 50:	5 51 10 9 51	0 8 0 14 8	515 to 519	520 10 524	525 10 529	530 to 534	535 10 535	5.	10 5. 0 1 14 5:	15 0 19	550 10 554	555 10 559	560 10 564	565 10 569	57	0 57 10 1 57	5 5) 9 5	580 10 584	585 10 5 8 9	590 70 594	595 10 599	601 10 60s	0 60 10 1 60	05 6 5 0 99 6	110 (10 114 (515 10 519	620 10 624	625 1a 629	630 10 634	635 10 639	040 10 644	0 640 10 640	5 65 10 9 63	50 6 5 1 54 6	55 (0 59 (160 to 164	665 10 669	670 10 674	675 10 679	680 10 684	085 10 689	690 10 694
January	1		-															1		1	1		1		2 4	5	1	4	2	-1			2	1	2	1	2		1												
February											1										1						1	3	1	2	1		4	3	8	1		7	1												
March			1											Ì								1			3	2	3	2	I	7	2	2	1	3	2	2	2														
April							1												1	1		3			8	5		2		2	1		1	1	1	2		1	1	3	1		1								
May															1	-				1	2	1	I					1	3	2	1		2	1	4	2			1				1								
June	ł																		1	1	1	2	3			2	2	2	5	1	3	3	2	1			2	1	1												
July														1	1	1					2					4	3	3		2			2	2	3		I		3	1	1		1	1							
August					1														2		1		1		3	2	2		1	-	1		1	1	3	2	1	2					2								
September													1		1								4		2		2		1	5	3	3	L	2	2	2	2	1	2												
October															1					2	2		2	2	1	1	1	1		2	3	3	3	2	L	1	·I	1	2		1										
November															1		1			1		2	2	2		1		3	3	2	8	3	2	3	1	2	I		2												
December												-							1			1				1	4		2		1	1	3	3	2	5	1	1		3	2	2									
Year	+		-		1				_				-	1		1	5	1	5	7	10	10	14	1	4 2	23	19	21	19	33	19	9 2	24	26	24	20	16	1.1	15	7	Ę	5	ū	1							

PAGE 35.

										2	'нк	IGH	r z	\'T	STA	ND.	ARD	Ľ	EVE	LS	:	N	տոր	or o	ť ob	көгүі	ıtion	is al	110	0 Za	one	Tiı	ne i	n 10	0 ft.	rang	сн ;-	_										
MONTH	²¹ HEIGHT AT STANDARD LEVELS : Number of observations at 1100 Zone Time in 100 fL ranges : TOU mb. Mean height 9,400 fL LCA.N. height 9,890 ft. 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 70 80 81 82 83 84 85 89 90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98 90 100 101 102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112 113 11 74 75 76 77 78 70 80 81 82 83 84 85 89 90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98 90 100 101 102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112 113 11 75 76 77 78 70 80 81 82 83 84 85 89 90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98 90 100 101 102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112 113 11 75 66 8 2 3 66 1 9 75 66 8 2 3 66 1 9 75 76 77 1 2 1 1 9 75 76 77 1 2 1 1 9 75 76 77 78 70 80 81 91 91 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11																																															
	72	73	74	75	76	77	178	79	se	81	82	83	84	85	80	87	88	89	0	0 0	1	92	93	94	95	96	97	98	99	10	00 1	101	102	103	104	105	100	10	7 10	8 1	00	110	111	112	113	114	115	110
January																		2		1	2	7	3	6	3	3	2	1	1			-						-	-									
February		1	1							1	1							1			1	1	3	-1	3	-1	2	3	5		2											i						
March		1							1	1					1							5	6	8	2	3	6	1																				
April				1	1					1				-				2	1	3	7	2	2	2	1	2	1	3	-1		1																	
May		1	1	1		1					1					3	2	1	2	2	t		4	3	4	7	1	2			1																	
June	1	1	1	1			1										1	1	3	3	4	.1	5	4	3	2	2	1																	1			
July	1	1	1	1		1	1							1		1		1	1		3	5	4	1	3	3	2	3	2	2	1																	
Angust			1	1		1		1				1						2	1		3	4	5	2	1	4	5		1		1																	
optember			1	1		1				- 1						1					5	-1	3	3	7	2	4	1																				
October)											T	1		3	1		3	3	ı	2	7	1	1	3																				
November	1		1	1	1	1										.2						1	2	6	8	-	-1	2																		}		
December	/	1	1	1															1			2	4	1	4	6	5	3	-	ł	1																	
lear												1		1	1	8	3	13	17	2	0 8	38	12	42	46	37	38	23	1>	*	7					-												

Upper Air Frequency XXIV for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

Upper	Air	Frequency	XXV	for	Stanley,	Falkland	Islands,	1953.
-------	-----	-----------	-----	-----	----------	----------	----------	-------

									21	ΗE	IGI	IT	АЛ	s s	ΤA	ND	AR	D	LE	VEL	's	:	Na	amb	er c	of o	bsei	vati	ions	at l	100	Zon	e Ti	me	in 1	00.6	t. 14	nge	s :			_							_	
MONTH					_								-				6	500 i	mb.	Me	an	heig	ght	13,20	;0 f	t.	I.C.	A.N	. he	ight	13,7	90 fi																		
HOLVE	109 1	0 11	11	2 113	114	115	116	117	11	8 1	19	20	121	122	12	3 15	24 1	125	126	127	12	8 1	29	130	131	13	2 1	33 1	13-1	135	136	137	138	139	1.10	0 1.	11 1	42	143	144	140	5 14	16 1	4 7	148	149	150	151	152	153
										- -															4	1		.,		5		2	1	1																
January																						0	1	1	-r 1			5				.)	2	6			2													
February					•																			1	1			5	2	2	5		1																	
March																								2	ບ ,		,	5	0		.,	-																		Į
April													ļ							3		1	8	2	1	1			-																					
May																		4	2			3	1	2				3		4	1			1																
June																		1	1	1		4	3	2	4			3	2	3				1																
July														1				1		1	1	3	3	4	3			3	2	3		4		1																
A point.					-					1			1							2		1	4	3	3		3	3	3	1	2	2	1	1																
Sontamber																		1					3	5	5		1	6	3	2	2	2																		
Ostahan							1										1	Т	1	2	2	2	2	2	2		2	4	3	2	3	4																		
October																		2				3	2	1	2	2	1	9	з	3	2	2																		
November																						1		1	1		-1	1	5	3	5	6	8	1									1							
December								_					_						_							_						-	-	-					_	-	-					1				
Year													1		1		1	10	4	1	9	21	27	26	31	2	7	45	33	35	25	32	11	12	2	1	2								_				1	

											2	ч	21G	HT	A'	r s	зта	ND.	AR.	D	LE.	VEL	s	:	Nun	ıber	of	obsei	rvat	ions	at	110) Zoi	110 '	l'ine	in	100	ſt, ra	ungo	вн :	_		-			-					
MONTH																			50	00 r	າາb.	Me	an I	noigh	t 17,	,690	ft.	I.C	Λ.N	I. he	ight	L 18,	280 1	քլ.							-					<u> </u>					
	154	155	156	157	15	8 1.	59	160	161	16:	2 16	3 1	54	165	166	167	168	8 16	9 1	70	171	172	173	174	175	5 17	6 17	7 17	18	179	180	181	182	18	3 18	1 18	5 1	86 1	87	183	189	190	0 10	1 1	92 11	93	94	195	196	197	198
January																					_	ī	1		3	-					.,				_	-		_				-	_	-	- -	- -					
February								i														-			9				4	.,	÷ .I	0										ł	1		1						
March	İ I																											í			4				5	1	s	3	2												
April			1																		.,	3	6	4	1	1		,	1	1	<u>ب</u> ب	0	0			1.						1									
May																	3			.,	,	.,	9	.,		9				F	2	5			1	2	?											Í			
June							1											,	,	1	.,	2	1	2		0				5	2		1						ĺ												
July						1							.					-		1	2	9	2	0	-	0	4			2	•	2																			
August				ĺ									1	1			'				0	0	Э г	2	2		0			3		3	1	2	2																
September			ļ		1									•			1			1		0	9	4		2					2	1	3		1																
October																,		,,			.,		0	4		0				2	2	1	1			1								-							
November																1		-			-	1		3		3	4			3	3	3	2																		
December																•					2	о 1		1		3	3		3	4	3	4	5	-4	. 2																
Year														1		3	6	6	10	0	14	20	23	23	18	30	-46	31	:	28	24	29	21	12	8	5	-	3	2				-			-					

Upper Air Frequency XXVI for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

Upper Air Frequency XXVII for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

-	-								21	HEI	3Η,	ΓA	Т	ST.	ANI	DAI	RD	LE.	VEL	ŝ	:	Nun	ıber	oľ	obse	erva	tion	s at	1100	Zon	e Ti	ime i	n 10	0 f t.	rang	es :	-										
MONTH																	400	mb.	Me	an l	eigh	t 22	,900	Ct.	I.C	.A.1	N. h	eight	23,	560 f	l.										_						
	207 20	8 209	210	211	212	213	214	215	216	217	21	8 21	9 22	0 2	21	222	223	224	225	226	227	223	5 22	29 2	30 2	231	232	233	234	235	236	237	238	239	240	241	242	24	3 244	1 24	15 24	6 2	17 2	48 2	249 2	250 2	51
January																1		1	I		2	4	1	8	2	2	1	2	1	2	1	1	2														
February													1							2				1	5	1	1	4		1		2	1	2	3	2	2										
March				1			1											2		1	1	1		3	3	4	4	2	1	5	3	1	1														
April														1	2	1	3	1	4	I	3			1	1	1	2	2	1	4		1	1	1													
May												1	3 2	2	1	2	3	2			2			4	2	3	1	2	1	1	2		1														
June						1				1		ı :	2 :	1	1	2	1		3	3	4	3		2	1	2		2		1																	
July						ļ		1				.	1	ı	2	3	2	1	3	3	1	2	2	2	1	1	2	1	1	2	1		1														
August					ļ				1					1	3		1	5	2			4		2	4		1	2	I	1	1	1															
September							1					1					1	5	4	1	1	4	ŀĮ.	3	3	3	1	1	2																		
October									1			1 :	2	1		I		2	1	3	2	4		1	1	2	3	З	1	2						l											
November										1				1		2	1	2	1	2	1	1		3	3	2	2	5	3																		
December																	1		1					4	5	1	3		2	7	5	1	1					_	_		_						
Year			-					1	2	2		3	8	8	9	12	13	21	20	16	17	28	3 3	4	31	22	21	26	14	26	13	6	G	3	3	2	2										

.

										31	HEI	GHJ	ñ V	T S	STA	NDA	ARD	LI	EVE	ĽS	:	Nui	nbei	of	obse	ərval	tion	s at	110) Zo;	ne 'l	'ime	in I(ю rt.	ran	дон :-										
MONTH																	300	mb	. M	eun	heigl	nt 29	9,280	ſt.	I.C	.Λ.N	t. h	eight	t 30,	050 1	Гi.			-		-										-
	272	273	274	27:	276	277	278	27!	280	281	282	283	284	285	286	287	288	281	290	29	1 202	2 29.	3 21	14 20	05 2	96	207	298	200	300	301	302	303	304	305	306	307	308	309	311	311	1.71	2 21	1 21.	1 210	710
January.												1			1				-																											
February												1		ĺ	1			1			2	9	,		4		1	1	2	1	1	1	2		1											
March	1														ί.			1				1		3	1		-1	2	1		1	1	1	1		ā	1	1	2	1						
April																			2		2	1		1	3		2	- 1	3	3	-4	2	1	Т												
May									.		1	ĺ		2		-4	2					3		:	3	1	2	- 1		1	1		1	1	T											
June				1									4	2	2			1	1	1	3	3		:	3	1	I		2	1	2															
July					1					3	1				2	1	1	4	2	3	1	3		1			2				1															
Anoust										2	1	2		3	2	4		2	1	4		1		1		1	1	1	2	1													1			
Soutember											3	1	1	1	2	3	1	1	1	2	- 3		1	2	2	2	1	1	1		1	1														
October		i			.									4	1	2	1	3	4	2	3	3	1	3	3			2																		
Naromhan						1		1			2		1		1		2	3	3	2	2	1	2	1	:	2	1	2	2		1		- 1													
December										ł			1	1	4			I	3		2	-1	1	2	:	2	2	1	3	2																
Decemper.																1	1				1	4	1	4	1	1		2	2	6	3	3	1	1												
Year						2	2	2	1	9	7	5	10	14	17	17	8	20	18	16	19	33	16	28	1()]	7	1-1	18	15	15	8	6	-+	2	5		1	2	1						_

Upper Air Frequency XXVIII for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

MONTH																	200	mb.	Me	an h	eight	37,8	20 ft	. I.	C. A .	N. h	eight	38,0	30 fi	ι.														
	359 36	0 36	1 30	2 363	3	34 3	85 3	386	367	368	369	370	371	372	373	374	375	376	377	378	379	380	381	382	383	384	385	386	387	388	389	390	391	302	393	394	39	5 39	6 397	398	399	400	01 40	12 40:
January		-		_	-												1		1	1	3	5	5	1	3		2	2	2	1		1	1	1										
February												1									2	3	1	1	1	3	1	3	1		1			2	1	2	1	L	2	2	1			
March															1		1		1	1			6		2	2	2	-4	4	3		1	1	1										
April													1	2		6	4		1	2		2	4		2			1		3			1											
May								1		1	1	3	2	3		2	1	2	2	3	1		2	1	1	2	1	1				t											ĺ	
Tuno							1	2	2	2		1		3	1	3	1	7	2		1	1	1	1					1															
Talu							.,	1	2	1	3	3	2	1	4		2	1	2		1		2	1	2	1																		
Auronat						1	1	1			1	2	1	2	3		2	1	3	1	1	2	2	1		1	1		1														1	
August				1	-			•	1	2			1		4	3	1		5	1	1	2	2	2	2																			
September						,	1		1	1	1	9		2	1	1	5	2	1	5		1	1	2	1	1	1	1																
Uctober												1	1	-			2	1			3	4	4	5		4						1												
November												1				1			1		2	5	2	2	1	4		5	2		2	3				1			1					
December																																					-							
		-					5	6	F	p	G	19	8	14	17	16	20	14	19	14	15	25	32	17	15	18	8	17	11	7	3	6	3	4	1	2		1	. 3	2	-			

Upper Air Frequency XXIX for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

PAGE 41.

												21	HI	IGL	(T	АТ	S'I	I'AN	DA	RD	LE	VE	LS	;	Nut	mbe	r of	obs	orvat	ions	nt i	1100	Zor	10 1	lime	in 1	00 f	t. ra	uges	s :	-	-	-	-		-			_
MONTH		1																		150	mb,	Mo	an l	neigl	it 43	,96() fl.	LC	.A.N	he	ight	44,6	10 f	t.															
	420	42.	1 42	2 4	23	424	12	5 41	26 4	127	128	120	-13	9 43	1 -1.3	2 43	3 4	34 ,	135	136	137	138	439	440	0 441	1 4	12 44	3 4	44 4	15 4	16 4	47	448	419	450	451	45:	2 45	3 .15	i.	155 450	4.57	15	8 1	50 10	0 0			1
February									1														1		2		2 5		2			2	4														-1 -10		63 -
March																				1	1				1	1	3		:	2	4	3	1	1	2	2	1		4	F	1	2	1		1				
ay									1				1	3		2		3	2	2	5	2	1	2	1	4	1	.			1	1	2	-4 1	1 1	1	1	1						1				÷.	
ine ly				,			1		1	1	2	3	1			2	3			4	1	3	3	2 3		3	1		1																			1	-
gust			1	1	2	2	1					3	2	3	3 1	2	1 2	3		2	1	$\begin{array}{c c} 2 \\ 6 \end{array}$	2	1	3	1 2				.																			
ober					1		1	2	1 1	1		1	2	2		2	1 2	3	1		3	1	3		2	1	2	2	1																				
ember mber												1			1		ł	3	1	1		1	2	2	4	2	2	1	1 2	1				1				1											
	-	+	+				+	-	-							_					1	-	1	2		2	з	4	4	1	5	1		-1				·											
			1	2	3	4	-	4	5	7	7	1	7	8	6	8	15	22	19	17	20) IS	5 1.	1 1	5 2	22	20	17	20	11	17	8	1	,	<u>в</u>			-											-

Upper Air Frequency XXX for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

Upper Air Frequency XXXI for Stanley, Falkland Islands, 1953.

										²¹ E	IEIG	HT	A'l	r s	TAN	ξĐΑ	RD	ΓE	VEL	is	: 1	Num	ber d	of ob	serv	atio.	us at	110) Z or	ne T	'ime	in 1	00 ft	ran	ges :	-										
MONTH																	100	mb,	Me	an h	eight	52,5	580 f	1. I	.C.A.	.N. 1	heigh	t 53,	040 f	't.																
	502	503 5	04 50	5 50	6 50	07 5	08	509	510	511	512	513	514	515	516	517	518	519	520	521	522	523	524	525	526	527	528	529	530	531	5.32	533	53.	535	530	537	533	3 53	9 54	10 54	11 5	542 5	13 5	11 5	45 54	£G
January																												2		5	2	4	1	3	2	3	1	2	2	1						
February				1																									1	1	2	2	-4	3	1	1	1	2	: ;	2 ;	2	2		1		1
March																							2					1	2	3	2	4	5	- 1	3	1				1						
April																ļ				3	2	2	1	4	2	3	3	2	1			1	1				1									
May												1				4		3		6	2	1	2	2	3	1-			1				1													
June								1				3	2	1			3	3	t	7			5	2			1																			
July				i	ε		1		1	1	1	1	2	2	2	3		T	3	2		1	3	1		1																				
August	1			1	2	1					2			1			I	3	1	4	3	3	1	2	1			1																		
September		1				1		ĺ			3	1	1			1			1	3	2		3	2	1		1		3	2			1													
October				1				ι										4	2	2	3	2	2	2	1	5			1																	
November																{		1		1		2	1	3		1	2	4	5	2	2		2	1								1				
December																						-			1	1	1		4	5	3	8	4													
Year	1			2	3	2	1	2	1	1	6	6	5	4	2	8	4	15	8	28	12	11	20	18	9	11	8	10	17	18	11	19	18	11	6	5	2	4	لم ا	L :	2	3		1		1

		M. S. L.	PRESS	URE (mb.)							AIR	ТЕМРЕ	RATURI	s (°F)					
MONTH	1-2 DAILY		Ex	TREMES 3					Me	AN AT				1-2	MEAN	L S DAILY		Ехт	REMES	
	M BAN	<u> </u>	DATE	Low	DATE	0100	0400	0700	1000	1300	1000	1900	2200	MEAN	Max	MIN	Max		1	
January	990,3	1006,9	126h	970.2	Sist	37.0	36,7	37.8			-							- DATE	MIN.	DATE
February	990.3	1016,5	5th	965.0	25th	39.7	38.9	39,9	-11.9	44.3	43,6	41.3	37.7	39.3	46.3	33,8	64	17th	29	5th, 7th
April	995.8	1011.5	30th	972.3	56h	37.7	37.0	37.8	39.7	41.5	42.1	40.2	38,9	39.4	49.2 46.6	34.1	<u>70</u> 60	17th	28	28th
May	995.4	1014.1	31st	965,0	2nd 1905	35.7	35.6	35.4	35,9	37.7	36.9	35.3	35.7	36.0	42.0	30.3	60	20th, 27th 28th	27	13th 23rd
June	1000.7	1023.2	13th	977.4	- 3rd	34.1	28,9	28.7	29.5	31.3	31.2	31.0	30.4	30.1	36.5	25.4	54	16th	16	5th
July	1001.0	1018.5	28th	969.7	18th	29.4	29.6	29.7	29.5	31.1	35.0	34.9	34.2	34.2	39,9	29.1	53	21st	17	13th, 14th
August	1003.2	1026.6	9th	963,9	24th	30,2	29.6	30.0	30.5	32.7	32.7	31.2	30.7	30.1 30.9	3ə.9 37.1	25.1	51 59	26th	<u>10</u>	<u>18th</u>
October	993.7	1014.3	<u>1st</u> 17th	<u>962.0</u> 900 1	15th	30.1	29,8	30.0	31.4	32.8	33.0	30.9	30.7	31.1	36.1	26.8	-46	27th	19 15	18, 19, 31
November	993.0	1017.1	10th	969,3	20th Ist	35.0 36.5	34.8 35.6	35.4 36.6	38.0	39.9	39.0	36.8	35.8	36.8	43.3	31.3	53	11th	25	5th, 26th
December	998.5	1023.4	2 6th	979.7	29th	38.2	37.2	39.5	42,0	-44.1	-40.0	37.5	35.8 39 J	37.6	43.7	31,9	55	26th	25	7th
Total	11055.0													-10.0	40.0	35.1	57	24th, 27th	30	I6th
	11000.2	12222.3		11623.0	-	413.3	407.2	ન નિ.ન	-131,9	452.2	450.9	431.3	419.3	427.6	505.1	362.3	681	-	262	_
Mean	996.3	1018.5	-	968.6	-	34.4	33,9	34.5	36.0	37.7	37.6	35.9	34.9	35.6	J2.1	30.2				

Means and Extremes Table I for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1953.

			REL	ATIV	E HU	MIDI	ГҮ %					CLC	UD 2	AMOU	NT (e	oktas)			st	INSHIN	3E	RA	INFALL	(mm.) ¹
MONTH				MEAN	l NAT				1-2 Daily				MEA	1 ХАТ				1-2 Daily	ME Da	AN ily	Mean Length of		Max.	
	0100	0400	0700	10 00	1300	1600	19 00	2200	MEAN.	0100	0400	0700	1000	1300	1000	19 00	2200	MEAN	REC.	Esr.	Day	TOTAL	FALL .	DATE
January		78	78	67	64	64	73	78	73	5.9	6.4	6.5	6.3	6.2	6.4	6.5	6,3	6.3	5.7	5.8	16.5	98.5	22.5	30th
February	66	68	71	65	59	56	60	63	63	3.9	4.6	5.5	6.0	5.7	5.8	5.3	4.7	5.2	6.6	6.7	14.7	73.4	17.6	25th
March	77	77	77	74	69	67	73	76	74	4.7	4.6	6.0	5.9	5.5	6.0	6.2	5.1	5.5	-4.1	4.5	12.5	87.7	20.5	19th
April	78	79	78	77	72	70	76	75	76	4.9	5.7	5.5	6.0	5.7	5.1	5.6	5.3	5,5	2.8	3.9	10.4	148.2	31.6	10th
May	77	78	79	79	75	75	77	75	77	4.3	5.2	5.7	6,5	5.8	5.9	5.5	-1.4	5.4	1.0	2.6	8,5	148.2	39.0	2 3 rd
June	68	70	71	71	73	70	70	72	71	4.9	5.2	5.8	6.2	6.2	6.1	5.3	5.4	5.6	0,0	2.4	7.4	140,3	36.7	25th
July	75	76	77	75	71	70	71	72	73	5.1	5.3	5.5	5.7	5.7	6.1	5.9	5.2	5.6	0.5	2.9	7.9	87.9	14.4	19th
August	77	77	76	73	70	71	75	76	74	4.5	5.1	5.5	5.6	5.7	5.4	4.5	4.0	5.0	1,9	3.4	9.5	127.6	43.1	20th
September	83	80	79	78	77	78	83	83	80	6.2	6.7	6.3	6.0	5.8	5.8	6.0	5.8	6.1	3.4	4.3	11.6	44.9	9,7	11th
October	75	75	74	68	63	66	69	75	71	4.0	4.1	5.4	5.6	5.5	5.7	5.1	4.6	5.0	6.1	6.8	13.8	68.7	11.5	17th
November	72	72	70	61	62	62	70	7-1	68	4.7	5.4	5.9	6.0	5.7	5.3	5.5	5.3	5.5	<u>6.2</u>	6.7	15,9	157.6	85.0	<u>11th</u>
December	80	84	77	71	66	64	69	78	7-1	5.4	6.1	6.3	6.5	6.3	5.9	5.5	5.5	5.9	5.9	6.4	17.1	74.6	28.8	27th
Total	909	914	907	859	821	813	866	897	874	58.5	64.4	69.9	72.3	69.8	69,5	66.9	61.6	66.6	-44.2	56.4	145.8	1257.6	360.4	-
Mean	76	76	76	72	68	68	72	75	73	4.9	5.4	5.8	6.0	5.8	5.8	5.6	5.1	5.5	3.7	-1.7	12.1	104.8	30.0	-

Means and Extremes Table II for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1953.

PAGE 45.

							M. S. L. 1	PRESSU	IRE : N	umber of	obsorva	tions, nt	all hour	s, iu 5ml	, ranges.						
MONTH	935.0 to 939.9	940,0 to 944,9	945.0 to 949.9	950.0 to 954.9	955.() 10 959.9	960.0 10 964.9	965.0 to 969.9	970.U to 974.9	975.0 10 979.9	980.0 10 984.9	085.0 10 989.9	990.0 10 994.9	995.0 to 999.9	1000.0 10 1004.9	1005.0 10 1009.9	1010.0 10 1014.9	1015.0 to 1019.9	1020.0 10 1024.0	1025.0 10 1029.9	1030.0 to 1034.9	1035.0 to 1039.9
January								7	12	27	86	54	-11	13							
February							5	15	ы	56	33	21	33	22	13	q	2				
March								7	6	26	30	-12	40	46	43	8	.,				
April							9	9	17	24	39	39	18	32	27	18	8				
May						2	4	14	я	19	29	34	34	34	56	14	0				
June									3	17	26	34	30	45	30	31	15	9			
July							1	7	5	21	16	25	34	27	36	45	31				
August						1	2	2	9	11	15	19	28	53	23	32	35	10	8		
September						ł	3	2	1	1	-1	7	17	26	37	60	29	18	24	7	
October							2	9	21	34	24	26	54	-14	21	13				1	
November							2	8	12	25	47	38	58	22	15	9	4				
December						1			3	24	48	-18	34	19	29	24	12	12			
Year						7	28	80	111	285	392	387	421	383	338	263	137	49	32	7	

Frequency Table I for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1953.

Frequency	Table	Η	for	Grytviken,	South	Georgia,	1953
-----------	-------	---	-----	------------	-------	----------	------

-											_									τı	EM	P	ER	ιΛ'.	ru	RI	2 :	N	սո	ıbe	r o	[o]	se	rva	tior	is a	t al	d he	ours	s, ii	12	Fr	mge	s :													_				
MONTRH				7	TEG	ATT		RA	NG	ES			-	-	T	-	-									-	-				-							p	081	TIV	Е	RAN	GES										_			-					
MONTH	-2	7-25-	23	.21	19-	17-	15-	13 -	-11	-9	-7		5	3	-1	1	1.	3	5	7	10	,	11	13	1	5	17	19	2	1 2	23	25	2	7	29	3	1	33	35		37	39	41	4	3	45	47	49	4	57	53	55	57	51	61	63	6	5 67	00	0 71	73
January				I							-																										6	10	3-	4	46	65	38	1	19	14	·I	3		2	6	2	2	0			1	.,			
February																														1					2		7	28	35	2	17	25	25	3 1	22	20	13	1		8	7	2			2			14			1
March																	1								1										5		7	16	3	1	51	49	3:	2	19	9	7	5		3	9		2	Z							
April																		1													8	5		16	17	1	7	22	2	9	34	26	17		21	15	10					1	1				1	1			
Max																											2	12	3	6	18	26	:	27	32	:	33	34	2	5	9	2	2	\$	1	3	1	li		1	1							1			
June						1																					4	E	;	5	12	6		15	17	1:	24	26	2		18	34	1		13	12	â	2					1								
July					1						1													2	:	1	2	C		5	26	28		16	35	1	20	24		2	6	18	1-		8	9 5	.,			2	1	, ,	9								
August																												1	1	2	26	32		36	32		25	17		0	10	3 16				Ð	-			0	•	-									
Septembe	г																			1							2	:	3	7	7	19		21	30		20	37		-	10	31		2	15	1-1	9	f	;	1								1			
October			1																													2		6	16		10	20	,	8		26	-2		27	16	ő	E		+	5						1				
Novembe	er																																	0	10		3	7		9	48	34	3		17	24	21	18	5	8	3	:	3					1			
Decembe	er		1																																													_		-			-	-	-				-	-	
	_		- -		+			-						-		╉	-			- -			-			-	10		- - 	15	97	118	2 1	46	201	2	3-2	290	32	24	309	332	24		74	137	81	5-	ŧ .	34	33	1		3 .		2	2	1	2	L	
Year					1				1	1															-		10					_	1		_	1	_	-	-	1	-	-	-	1	-	-	-	-	-		-	-	-	1	1	-	1	-	1	1	
1000				-	-	-																						D۸	II	γ	E	хт	RE	CMJ	ES.						_									-		1	Т	1	_		1	-	1		
	_	11		1	1	1	1	T	T	1	-		{	-	1	T				1								Γ		1		2	2	9	2		14	27	2	21	21	41	3	7	28	32	26	20		83	16	10		5	; ·	-1	1	1	1	1	1
Maximu	ım																						1			2	7	1	0	17	20	2.	+	26	30	5	41	74	4	11	36	22		1		2		1	2												
Minimu	m					1				-		_		1	1	1	_		1	1	_	-	1	1	1	-		1	1	- 1	-	-	1	-	-	-	-	-	1	-		-	1	1				-													

PAGE 47.

Frequency Table III for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1953.

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

					VJ	SIBI	LITY	5			r(ow ci	LOUD (okla	AMO 18)	UNTS									CLO	лDН	.EIG	HTS	ն 5 (ու	etre	5)					d Di	EGARDED
монти	ш(m00	in (H)	1 km	m.ya	tkim	okm	m:loa	un de m	m.										1	ALL A	MOUNT	s							7-8 U	KTAS				0 Crt	Disn
	# >	5 → m0F	200 m -	- woot	1km - 2	2k.m - 4	1 - wyf	10km - 2	20km - +	' 0f< =	0	1 - 2	3 - 5	6 - 7	8	9	0 10 30	30 10 60	60 to 120	120 10 300	300 to (100	000 10 1200	1200 10 2400	2400 10 1000	= >	0 10 30	30 to 60	60 10 120	120 10 300	300 10 600	600 10 1200	1200 10 2400	2400 10 6000	= > (j000	N	TRACES
January	0	0	0	1	4	6	38	-10	91	68	8	54	63	60	63	0	U	0	2	14	32	(10) 134	(21) 49	9	8	U	0	0	7	18	(15) 40	(20) 9	5	4	0	9
February	0	0	0	0	4	8	35	28	67	82	16	58	66	46	38	U	U	1	3	8	(2) 7	(5) 121	(5) 63	12	7	Û	U	0	7	(1) 5	(3) 47	(2) 4	1	1	2	5
March	0	1	2	2	6	4	48	38	50	97	36	62	35	-46	66	3	6	5	7	(2) 5	(3) 25	(<i>19</i>) 88	(6) 73	20	8	3	0	2	(2) 2	(3) 16	(14) 4-1	(3) 10	I	2	11	3
April	0	0	0	2	16	7	-17	45	42	81	35	47	50	49	57	2	3	2	5	11	19	(9) 131	(3) 29	21	9	3	1	3	8	11	(7) 62	(2) 2	-1	2	10	ō
May	0	2	0	6	11	11	48	- 34	36	100	51	-46	37	36	71	7	12	0	4	17	(<i>5</i>) 46	(8) 86	(12) 26	18	16	7	0	3	9	(5) 33	(7) 24 (1)	(1)	3	3	23	6
June	0	2	3	7	9	5	28	32	44	110	33	70	36	45	53	3	4	0	8	(1) 14	9	(2) 140	(1) 15	25	19	4	0	7	(1) = 12	6	(7) 47	(1) 5	4	4	6	17
July	0	0	0	4	11	9	28	37	33	126	53	49	44	41	58	3	4	0	1	10	(1) 33	(8)	(10)	28	31	3	0	1	10	$\binom{(1)}{24}$	(3) 32 (1)	$\begin{pmatrix} (j) \\ 2 \\ (l) \end{pmatrix}$	3	9	8	14
August	0	4	2	4	15	9	39	15	25	135	37	85	32	27	65	2	G	U	5	4	$(1) \\ 33 \\ (6)$	(3) 113	(1) 18 (10)	lō	-31	3	0	-1	3	$\frac{(1)}{30}$		$\begin{pmatrix} 1 \\ 3 \\ (8) \end{pmatrix}$	ō	9	23	32
September	0	U	4	2	12	2	32	30	30	128	27	GO	31	30	86	6	8	1	0	(1) 15 (0)		(13) 80	(12) 25 (11)	19	20	6	0	0	9	(2) 42 (2)	34		1	11	12	24
October	0	υ	1	2	6	3	23	26	47	140	36	90	46	32	40	-4	4	0	3	(2)	26	(11) (19) (10)	(11) 29 (10)	19	22	4	U	0	4	(3)	(16) 22 (16)	(11)	7	5	18	23
November	0	0	0	i	5	2	3 0	25	34	143	25	58	54	50	48	5	5	0	4	10	$(\frac{4}{25})$	107	(10) 55 (0)	18	11	Ð	0	1	$\frac{2}{(5)}$	13 (7)	30	6 (6)	5	3	ō	9
December	0	ĩ	1	3	2	2	27	39	51	122	14	63	46	42	<u>5</u> 9	4	5	0	46	(3) 22	35	102	45	13	9	4	Û	1	10	11	19	2	2	2	1	9
Total	0	10	13	34	101	68	423	389	550	1332	371	742	560	504	704	39	57	9	58	(11) 138	(31) 350	(157) 1338	(107) 443	217	191	42	1	22	(11) 83	(27) 215	(<i>122</i>) -437	(<i>S2</i>) 53	41	55	119	150
Mean	U		1	3	8	6	35	32	46	111	31	62	47	42	59	3	5	1	õ	(<i>I</i>) 11	(3) 29	(13) 111	(9) 37	18	16	3	-	2	(1) 7	(2) 18	(10) 36	(7)	3	5	10	1.

										WEA	THEF	R: No	o. of Da	1 ys											
MONTH		Темре	RATURE	7	Pr	ECIPITAT	1 ION	8	8	9 & 17	9	y	9 & 17	9	10	10	11	12	13	9 & 14	9. F	8:17 OG		9 & 16 Цан.	
	High Min.	Low Max.	Low Min.	Нісн Мах.	10 mm	0 mm	.0 mm	IND IIND	IND =	RAIN	wows	SLEFT	RIZZLE	IUNDER	YOUDY	CLEAR	M LVIN	UND FRO)RIFT	IOWERS	e	do	U	=	
	>41°F	<23°f	<14°F	>59°F	= >0.	=>1	= >1(Fo	MA				D	T			SNG	Gran		σ.	Tru	Pseu	Tru	EIUS	Sof
January				1	16	12	4	3	1	15	17	7	11		15		1			18		1	1		
February	1			-1	18	15	3	10		17	17	4	3		10	1	5		2	20			6		
March				2	19	15	3	5	2	15	13	1	5		12	2	6		1	16	5		5		
April				1	24	20	5	11	1	16	15	5	1		12	2	12		6	24	2		3		
May					23	16	3	8		6	23	3	3		11	2	25	ded	5	16	2	3	2		1
June	1	1			21	10	5	12		17	18	8	$\begin{bmatrix} 1\\5\\1 \end{bmatrix}$		12	1	17	cor	2	19	4	2	4		ı
July			1		19	13	4	6		6	22	3	$\begin{pmatrix} 1 \\ 3 \\ (2) \end{pmatrix}$		14	1	23	LG	12	- 16		2			2
August	2				17	13	3	9	1	5	17	-1	$\begin{pmatrix} 2\\ 7\\ (2) \end{pmatrix}$		9	2	23	01	9	11	2	5			1
September					14	7	ł	4	1	4	14	3	6		17	3	26	14	3	5	2	I			5
October					19	13	2	8		19	14	9	4		12	2	7		2	11	2		3		•
November					21	15	3	10	1	18	18	8	3		13	1	6		1	20	1	1	4		
December					15	11	L	6		19	7	1	10		15					11	3		1		
Total	4	1]	8	226	160	36	92	7	157	195	56	(6) 61		152	17	151		43	187	23	15	29		10
Mean	-	-	-	-	19	13	3	8	1	13	16	5	(1) 5		13	1	13		4	16	2	1	2		1

Frequency Table IV for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1953.

and the second

	2 Mean Wirth						WI	ND: N	umper of	observal	lions, at n	ll hours,	of :					
молтн	SPEED		For	CES (Bea	ufort)						I	DIRECTIO	NB (degre	es)				
	KNOTS	8 or more	6 to 7	4 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	350 10 10	20 10 40	50 10 70	80 to 100	110 40 130	140 10 160	170 10 190	200 10 220	230 to 251)	200 to 280	290 to 310	320 10 340
January	7.5	1	3	71	108	65	20	3	9	34	10	4	1			10		
February	11.9		17	110	69	28	5	7	5	14	3	4	2	1	17	10	40	42
March	7.9	2	5	85	76	80	9	1	2	15	7	2	4	5	10	20	07	48
April	10,0	1	16	101	49	73	15	1	2	4	3	2	2		10	25	40	36
May	6.3		15	49	63	121	23	1		7	5	7	3		4		4/	51
June	11.2		31	101	46	62	24	2		2	8	5	5	1	, T	21)	29	27
July	9.0		10	108	52	78	31	1	I	13	9		1	•	5	14		82
August	8.9	1	34	60	46	107	22	1	1	5	7	7	1			20	30	47
September	6.1	1	8	55	68	108	22	6	6	11	21	3		•,	4	20	26	40
October	9.6		17	96	70	65	39	6	3	11	6	Ŭ	T	1		8	13	40
November	10.2	1	12	101	84	42	26	4	5	16	15	1	.,	1	,	10	33	67
December	7.7		8	75	94	71	39	8	10	25	13	1	5		4	21 9	47	57 50
Total	106.3	7	176	1012	825	900	275	-11	44	157	107	37	27	17	56	244	428	587
Mean	8.9	1	15	84	69	75	23	3	4	13	9	3	2	1	5	20	36	49

Frequency Table V for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1953.

Frequency Tables VI to IX for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE VI — JANUARY.

3 4 5 6	9 1 1	1 2	3 1	15 4	3 3 2	1		1	1	1 4 2 1	10 24 4 2	15 18 3	59 58 13 3
7 = 8 > 8									!		I		1
Totals	20	3	9	34	10	4	1	3	2	10	45	42	183

TABLE VII — FEBRUARY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 10 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 10 130	140 Lo 160	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 10 310	320 to 310	ALL DIR
1				3			1	1	<u>.</u>				7
2	1	1	1	2	3	1	1	1	2	2	1	3	18
3	2	4	4	6		2			2	4	10	10	-44
4		2		2	j	1			5	7	25	21	63
5	1				1				3	7	24	12	47
6	1	ĺ		1					1	2	6	2	13
7									2	1	1	1	4
= 8 > 8													
Totals	5	7	5	14	3	4	2	1	17	23	67	48	196
					CAL	MS -	28						

TABLE VIII — MARCH.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 Lo 160	170 to 190	200 Lo 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	1		1	5	3	2	2		1			2	17
2	3			1	2					1	3	2	12
3	2	1	1	7	2	1	2	3	2	7	8	12	47
4	3			2		1	1	2	6	14	22	15	64
5			1						1	9	6	5	21
6										4	1		5
7						1						1	
> 8										2			2
Totals	9	1	2	15	7	2	4	5	10	37	40	36	168

Calms - 80

TABLE IX — APRIL.

													_
BEAUFORT FORCE	350 1.0 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 100	200 to 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	AL DH
I				1		1	I		1	I			1
2		1	2	1	1			L	L	1	2	2	1:
3	8			2	1	1	1			2	8	9	3
4	6				1				1	12	13	23	5
5	1									10	21	13	4
6									1	5	1	4	1
7										3	2	ŧ	
= 8 > 8										1			
Totals	15	1	2	4	3	2	2	I	4	35	47	51	16

Frequency Tables X to XIII for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

. .

TABLE X — MAY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 10 40	50 to 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 100	200 10 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	200 to 310	320 to 310	ALL DIR.
1	3			4	1	2	1		1	2	3	2	19
2	9			1	1	1			t	2	1	2	18
3	8	1		1	τ	2				.1	5	4	26
-1	2			1	2	2	2	1	1	3	5	11	30
5	ĩ								1	4	7	6	19
6										3	7	2	12
7										$\frac{2}{2}$	1		3
= 8 > 8													
Totals	23	1		7	5	7	3	I	4	20	29	27	127

CALM8 = 121

TABLE XII - JULY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 10 10	20 to -10	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 10 130	110 10 160	170 60 190	200 10 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	2				2	1		1		2	3		10
2	$\frac{2}{2}$		· 1	2						2		2	9
3	10	1		2	2		1		2	4	5	6	- 33
4	14			4	1				2	10	14	24	69
5	3			3	2				1	7	10	13	39
$ \begin{array}{c} 6 \\ 7 \\ = 8 \\ 8 \end{array} $				2	2				1	I	3	2	10
Totals	31	1	1	13	9	1	1		5	26	35	47	170

CALM8 = 78

TABLE XI - JUNE.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 t.o 100	140 to 130	140 to 160	170 10 190	200 10 220	230 40 350	260 1.0 280	290 to 310	320 1 o 340	יזע אוע
I.	4	1			1		1			3		2	12
2	1	1					1	. 1		1		1	6
3	7		1	1	3	4	3			2	3	5	28
·I	8			1	4	I			1	3	8	28	54
5	4								1	5	13	24	47
6								ĺ			7	21	28
= 7 > 8											2	1	3
Totals	24	2		2	8	5	5	1	2	14	33	82	178

CALMS - 62

TABLE XIII - AUGUST.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 10 10	20 10 -10	50 10 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	1-10 to 160	170 to 190	200 1 o 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	+320 10 340	ALI DIR
1				2			1		1	5	1		11
2	-6		1	1		2				-1		3	17
3	5	1		1	2	2				3	1	4	19
4	5					1		1	2		6	13	28
5	3			-	2	1			I	5	5	15	32
6	3			1		1		1		5	7	3	- 20
7					3					3	6	2	1-
> 8										1			1
Totals	22	1	1	5	7	7	1	1	4	26	26	40	14

CALMS = 107

Frequency Tables XIV to XVII for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1953.

.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE XIV - SEPTEMBER.

- All -

350	20	50	80	110	1.10	170	100	000	0.00			1
10	to 40	to 70	to 100	to 130	to 160	to 190	10 220	10 250	260 LO 280	10 290 310	10 340	
2	1		1	2			1		2	3	2	14
9	5	3	4	4			1		5		4	3/
-4		2	3	2	2					1	5	19
5		I.	3	12					Т	ō	7	3-
1				I	1					3	15	21
1										1	4	(
											2	2
											1	1
22	6	6	11	21	3		2		8	13	40	132
	10 2 9 4 5 1 1 22	10 40 2 1 9 5 4 5 1 1 22 6	$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$

TABLE XV — OCTOBER.



			_			_	_		_		_		
BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 Lo 160	170 10 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	5	1	1	5		1	2			3			18
2	17	1	1	5	1						2	6	23
3	8	2	2	5	6				1	2	5	12	-43
4	4		Т	1	-4				1	10	19	17	57
5	1			ţ	2			1	1	5	16	18	44
6	1				2					1	3	4	11
7											1		1
> 8											1		1
Totals	26	4	5	16	15	1	2	1	3	21	47	57	198
												-	

Calms - 42

TABLE XVI - NOVEMBER.

TABLE XVII - DECEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 10	50 10 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
ł	3		1	7	1		2			1		1	16
2	9		4	4	2	1					2	2	24
3	15	4	3	10	8		2			1		11	54
4	11	3	2	4	2		1		1	1	4	21	50
5	1						Í	1	1	5	5	13	25
6		1							1	1	2	2	7
7								1	1				1
> 8													
Totals	39	8	10	25	13	1	5		4	9	13	50	177

CALMS - 71

PAGE 53.

			WIND B	ORCES 1	IN TWEI	LVE 30°	SECTORS	: No. of	observatio	ons, at all	hours, ann	ually	
BEAUFORT Force	350 to 10	20 10 40	50 10 70	SU 10 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	20() to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	200 10 310	320 to 340	ALL DIRECTIONS
1			4	36	13	7	12	3	G	21	13	14	161
, ,	61	11	18	33	16	8	2	-1	4	20	16	32	225
3	90	16	17	57	31	14	9	3	9	31	59	103	439
4	71	7	5	24	31	5	3	6	20	68	158	219	617
5	21			3	9	2	t	1	11	64	121	162	395
6	6	1		-1	4	1			3	26	45	49	139
7					8				3	10	14	7	37
=> 8										4	2	1	7
Totals	275	41	4-1	157	107	37	27	17	56	244	428	587	2020

Frequency Table XVIII for Grytviken, South Georgia, 1953.

CALMS 900.

+

		M. S. L. 1	PRESSUR	E (mb.)								AIR T	EMPER	ATURE	(°F)					
MONTH	1-2 DAILY		Extri	3 EM ES					Mean	1 АТ				1-2 Данау	MEAN	DAILY		Exte	EMES	
	MEAN	Нібн	DATE	Low	DATE	0000	0300	0600	0900	1200	1500	1800	2100	MEAN	MAX.	Min.	Max.	DATE	MIN.	DATE
January	988.2	1005.9	lith	972.1	29th	31.2	31.1	31.5	32.3	33.0	32.7	32.0	31.7	31.9	34.6	29.2	40	18th	25	24th
February	986.0	1003.4	4th	967.0	13th	30.3	30.2	30.1	30.5	31.1	31.2	30.9	30.6	30.6	34.4	27.3	47	āth	18	27th
March	988.1	1003.7	7th	962.3	31st	30.1	30.5	30.2	3 0,5	31.9	32.1	32.8	30.8	31.1	35.1	27.1	-48	16th	18	29th, 30th
April	987.3	1014.5	21st	9.19.0	1st	24.2	23.9	24.0	23.9	24.2	24.1	24.1	23.8	24.0	29.1	19.6	46	10th	6	20th
May	996.9	1009.7	30th	968.8	31st	13.5	13.4	12.6	12.0	12.6	12.3	12.7	13.0	12.8	21.4	5.7	43	16th	-17	27th, 28th
June	986.7	1013.9	12th	9 50.0	21st	19.1	19.4	18.6	18.2	18.3	18.4	18.7	18.6	18.7	28.0	8.4	36	17th	-17	9th, 10th
Tuly	0037	1011.5	12th	968.1	15th	14.5	14.8	15.3	15.3	15.5	15.9	14.9	14.3	15.1	23.3	5.7	42	26th	-29	17th
America	997.7	1023.7	3181	964.4	21st	21.7	21.9	22.7	23.2	23.2	22.9	21.8	22.1	22.4	28.0	16.5	-45	12th	-8	8th
Sentember	1003.2	1023.3	1st	978.2	22nd	25.3	25.1	25.9	26.7	27.4	27.9	27.3	26.5	26,5	30.7	22.5	47	2nd	6	1st
October	985.9	1010.0	25th	961.9	20th	27.9	27.6	27.4	27.7	28.3	28.4	28.0	27.7	27.9	31.5	24.1	37	7th	11	7th
Maxambou	089.5	1006.7	6th	969.1	12th	27.6	27.2	28.2	28.9	29.4	29.2	29.0	28.5	28,5	32.6	25.1	-49	10th	16	4th
December	994.7	1011.3	23rd	979.3	2nd	33.6	33.1	33.5	3 4.5	34.7	35.0	34.5	33.9	34.1	37.8	31.1	57	<u>271h</u>	26	16th, 17th
Total	11896.9	12137.7	-	11590.2	-	299.0	298.2	300.0	303.7	309.6	310.1	306.7	301.5	303.6	366.5	242.3	537	-	55	-
Mean	991.4	1011.5	-	965.9	-	24.9	24.9	25.0	25.3	25.8	25.8	25.6	25.1	25.3	30.5	20.2	44.7	-	4.6	-

Means and Extremes Table I for Signy Island, South Orkneys, 1953.

			REI	JATI V	т п	JMID	TY 🤉	, 0				СĿ	OUD	AMOU	UN'T (oktas)			s	UNSHII	ŇE	RA	INFALL] 4 (mm.)
ΜΟΝΊΤΗ				Меа	N AT				1-2 Datly				ME	AN AT	1			1-2 DAILY	Mı Da	CAN Lily	Mean Length		Max.	
	0000	0300	0600	0900	1200	1500	1800	"100	MEAN.	0000	0300	0600	0900	1200	1500	1800	2100	MEAN	REC.	Est.	Day	TOTAL	FALL	DATE
January	88	88	86	85	8-1	85	87	86	×G	7.4	7.1	7.0	7.2	7.0	6.9	6.8	6.8	7.0			191			
February	- 81	82	82	82	80	83	83	82	82	6.6	7.1	7.4	7.3	7.1	7.3	7.4	7.0	71	13	1.1	15.5			
March	86	85	87	87	84	84	83	84	85	6.1	6.8	7.3	7.2	7.3	6.9	6.8	66	6.9	1.0	1.9	10.0			
April	84	85	85	82	82	81	83	82	83	7.1	7.5	7.3	7.1	6.9	6.7	6.5	6.5	6.0	0.0	0.0	12.7			
May	86	88	89	89	87	85	87	87	87	5.8	6.4	6.1	6.2	6.1	6.1	5.7	5.7	6.0 6 0	1.0	0.5	7.9	e q	TO	q
June	86	86	87	85	85	85	84	85	85	5.3	5,3	5.4	6.1	5.5	5.6	5.3	53	0.0 5.5	1.2	1+	5.7	brd	rde	rde
July	83	85	87	87	87	85	85	84	85	3,6	5.0	5.0	6.4	5.8	5.8	4.3	3.8	5.0	1.0	1.1	 	oba.	eco	000
August	87	85	84	83	87	86	89	89	86	5.7	5.9	6.0	7.1	7.0	7.0	6.6	6.0	6.4	1.0	1.5	0.4	4	4	-
September	- 89	88	88	86	86	86	88	88	87	5.8	5.7	7.1	7.4	6.8	7.2	6.7	5.8	6.6	1.0	1.1	0.0	N	N	No
October	92	91	92	91	91	89	91	90	91	7.3	7.6	7.8	7.8	7.6	7.6	7.8	7.1	7.0	0.0	1.0	11.0			
Novomber	89	89	87	85	86	86	86	86	87	7.9	7.5	7.6	7.5	7.4	7 J	7.1	7.5	7.5	0.9	1.0	11.4			
December	92	93	93	91	90	89	90	90	91	7.5	7.7	7.6	7.4	7.2	7.2	7.5	7.6	7.5	2.4	2.4	19.0			
Total	1043	1045	1047	1033	1029	1024	1086	1033	1035	76.1	79.6	81.6	84.7	81.7	81.7	78.8	76.1	80.0	16.7	18.0	146.5			
Mean	87	87	87	86	86	85	86	86	86	6.3	6.6	6.8	7.1	6.8	6.8	6.6	6.3	6.7	1.4	1.5	[2.2			

Means and	d Extremes	Table II for	Signy	Island,	South	Orkneys,	1953.
-----------	------------	--------------	-------	---------	-------	----------	-------

						I	M.S.L. I	PRESSU	RE : Nu	mber of	observat	ions, at	all hours	s, in 5mb	, ranges.				-		
MONTH	935.0 to 939.9	940.0 1., 944.9	945.0 10 949.9	950.0 to 95 4.9	955.0 to 959.9	960.0 to 964.9	965.0 to 969.9	970.0 to 974.9	975.0 to 979.9	980.0 to 984.9	985.0 to 989.9	990.0 to 994.9	995.0 to 999.9	1000.0 to 100 4.9	1005.0 10 1099.9	1010.0 to 1014.9	1015,0 to 1019,9	1020.0 10 1024.9	1025.0 to 1029.9	1030_0 to 1034.9	1035.0 10 1039.9
January	-							14	38	26	54	70 35	30 31	11	5						
February						1	9	16	44	30	39	40	52	25							
March April		(3	6	6	2	11	14	14	47	47	25	14	16	17	18					
May							1	4	9	23	20	35	43	54	57 13	2					
June				6	5	4	11	17	18	48 23	40	37	51	32	27	10					
August						2	4	4	13	12	27	33	46	53	18	7	14	15			
September						10		36	1	10	11	11 37	38 35	65	61 9	1	15	5			
October						10	2	12	31	59	41	22	41	22	10						
December									2	35	50	-41	42	38	32	8					
Year	1	_	3	12	11	19	44	128	262	402	447	418	437	356	249	83	29	20			

Frequency Table I for Signy Island, South Orkneys, 1953.

.

Frequency	Table	II f	for	Signy	Island,	South	Orkneys,	1953.
-----------	-------	------	-----	-------	---------	-------	----------	-------

																					Τŀ	EM	PE	ER.	АT	UI	łЕ	:	Nu	ml	er (of (obs	erva	tio	ns t	ıt al	ll ho	ours	s, ir	1 22	F ra	ango	s :-	_																	
молтн	-	-				· · ·	-	-		ΝE	GA:	riv	E	Rл	NG	ES		_																								Pa	DSIT	IVE	R	ANG	ES															
	41	39	3	3	5 3	3	81	29	27	25	5 2	3 2	21	19	17	1	; .	13	11	9	7	j		3	1	1	3	-	5	7	9	11	_	13	15	1	7	19	21	2	23	25	27	2	29	31	33	35		37	39	£1	4	3 4	15	47	49	51	53	55	5 57	7 59
January							5 m m																																					Ŧ	40	90	68	30	5	8	8											
February																																						3	t	5	5	16	3	I	47	21	52	18	8	10	7	ថ			1	1						
March											1																1	1										7	16	j	14	13	1	2	24	49	37	- 30	0	17	12	15		1		1			1			
April																															6	8	\$	13	14	1	8	38	17	ī	11	16	1	1	16	25	18	1	1	7	4	3		3	1							
May															3		3	3	1	3	6	10	6 1	16	6	7	(3	7	9	10	15	5	16	15	1	5	14	1	5	8	15	1	3	ō	10	6		9	3	1	1							1			
June															-1	(5	3	4	2	3		1	5	3	2	-	1	5		2	Ę		11	12	1	3	18	10)	20	15	1	9	17	26	23		4													
July									2				3	3	7	.		4	2	3	3		4	ō	ō	6	1	7 1	1	12	12	7	7	8	8	1	1	8	1	7	7	14	1	4	18	12	21	1	0	7	2	1								[-
August												1									1		3	6	3	1	1	9	8	11	2	6	5	6	5		7	I 1	1(5	25	8	2	7	23	21	19	1	3	9	3	4		2						1		
September		1																						ĺ							1			7	4		4	6	23	3	21	52	3	8	19	18	16	1	4	11	3	3							1			
October							ľ																					Ì									Ł	2	E	3	34	25	3	2	-14	62	27		8					1								
November										1																											7	10	21	1	21	23	1	9	29	45	25	1	I L	16	7	3	\$	3				Í				
December						-																																						2	32	56	Gu	4	0	18	14	2	3	ö	9	7		1	1			
Year									2		1		3	3	14	E	1	0	7	8	13	2	+ :	32	17	16	26	6 8	51	32	33	4;	,	61	58	7	6	117	133	5 1	66	197	22	2 3	314	435	372	19	8	106	61	3	•	14	11	9		1	I			
																												DI	\I]	LY	E	XΊ	'RI	em i	ES.																											
Maximum						1	1								1			-						3	1	1		-	3	2	4	:	3	2	-4	1	8	6	1	8	1-1	18	1	9	35	38	50) 5	6	24	24	1	1	12	7	6	3	1		-		1
Minimum						1		1			2	2 :	2		6		1		1	4	3		7	7	2	3	1	5	5	7	7	15	;	6	11		15	18	11	ĸ	24	32	4	0	53	38	27	5	3	3	2			1								

Frequency Table III for Signy Island, South Orkneys, 1953.

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

			4		VI	SIBI	LITY	5			L	ow c	LOUD (oki	AM(as))UNT	s								CLO	UD :	HEI	GHT	6 'S ((metr	es)			*	-	-	A R D C D
MONTH	10ni	200m	mOUt -	- 1km	2km	m.yf	- 10km	m.102 -	m.yoF -	0k·m	0										ALL &	MOUNT	'5			1			-	7-8	Oktas				CLOU	Disked
	~	mOf	2001	woof	1 km	- m.12	- m.yF	10km	20km	+<=		1-2	5-5	6 - 7	8	y J	0 10 30	30 10 60	60 to 120	120 10 300	300 10 1000	600 10 1200	1200 10 2400	2400 to 6000	= > 6000	0 10 30	30 10 60	60 10 120	120 10 300	300 to 600	600 to 1200	1200 to 2400	2100 to 6000	= >	NO	TRACES
January	0	0	0	1	6	5	19	23	86	108	1	21	21	77	124	4	4	2	(2) 6	(2) 29	(12) 109	(13) 92	(26) 5	1	0	-	0	(2) .	(I) 17	(10) 66	(9) 58	(22)	0	0	0	0
February	0	0	0	I	11	3	26	37	55	91	10	8	20	64	116	6	6	0	10	(5) 	(5) 72	(<i>12</i>) 83	(15) 10	8	5	G	0	8	(5) 21	(4) 58	(10) 56	(13)	Ū	1	0	3
March	0	0	I	5	13	6	23	4.5	78	77	6	28	28	56	109	21	21	1	ĸ	(7) 38	(7) 73	(15) 80	(17) 17	7	1	21	()	ō	$\binom{(1)}{28}$	(5) 54	(12) 27	(13) 8	3		2	4
April	0	0	0	5	16	8	35	59	57	60	5	16	34	64	93	28	29	ł	6	(2) 42	(8) 89	(8) 61	(1) 5	3	3	28	0	6	(2) 33	(5) 60	(3) 29	(1) 0	0	0	1	2
May	0	0	1	5	29	4	37	59	47	66	52	19	20	32	108	17	17	υ	14	(2)	$\begin{pmatrix} (2)\\ 71\\ (2) \end{pmatrix}$	(3) 9	(I) 13 (0)	11	13	17	0	11	(2) 49	(1) 53	(2) 9	(1) 6	1	1	29	1
June	0	0	1	18	17	6	28	77	56	37	46	31	22	39	73	29	29	1	4	25	80	36	(8)	6	2	29	0	1	16	(2) 54	17	(7) 5	0	0	39	I
July	0	0	2	4	16	2	-4-1	69	37	74	69	27	28	39	70	15	15	0	3	-11	85 (1)	$\frac{(1)}{26}$	(1) 5 (3)	13	8	15	0	3	24	48	17	7	2	1	49	1
August	0		0	3	10	3	48	90	42	52	26	24	29	53	100	16	16	0	2	57	(7)	22 (3)	(3)	5	9	16	0	2	-17	76 (6)	(2)	(3)	2	4	15	3
Octobor	0	1	0	0		2	22	73	64	71	23	- 31	29	-14	106	7	7	2	13	35 (1)	106	44 (5)	ີ ບໍ່ (6)	14	5	7	2	12	26	57 (6)	23	2	8	0	8	-4
November	0		0	2	14	5	97	79	60	32	2	5	11	52	168	10	10	2	9	73	115 (1)	29 (8)	$\begin{pmatrix} & \hat{6} \\ & (1) \end{pmatrix}$	8	0	10	1	9	57	89	26	4	з	0	1	2
December	0			7	6	2	90 90	00 (30	04 77	80 60	7	8 15	22	38	162	3	3	1	10	42 (1)	86 (1)	83 (14)	(7)	6	2	3	1	10	36 (1)	73 (1)	56 (12)	2 (5)	3	1	0	1
										05				30	159	14	1.1	0	8	66	77		7	5	2	14	0	6	49	53	`5Í	4	0	1	0	0
Total	0	1	5	60	145	47	390	73:2	723	817	254	230	284	594	1388	170	171	10	(2) 93	(14) 552	(53) 1084	(83) 634	(89) 100	82	50	70	4	(2) 77	(13) 403	(41) 736	(64) 380	(73) 43	27	10	144	22
Mean	0	-	-	5	12	4	33	61	60	68	21	19	24	49	116	14	14	1	8	(1) 46	(4) 90	(7) 53	(7) 8	7	4	14	-	6	(1) 34	(3) 61	(5) 32	(6) 4	2	1	12	2

PAGE 59.

.

-							·			WEA	THE	R: No	o. of Day	1 yя											
молтн		Темрь	RATURE	7	Pi	RECIPITA'	ן אסויז	8	8	9 & 17	9	0	0 & 17	D	10	10	11	12	13	0 & 14	9.6	E 17		9 & 16	
	HIGH MIN.	Low Max.	Low Min.	High Max.	mm	шш	шш (cE > 0	(D = 8 CE > 8	AIN	MOX	EET	ZLE	NDER	Yeine	EAR	LVING	d Frost	1.41	W EIKS	F	06		HAIL	
		< E ⁰	- 10.		>0.10	>1.0	>10.0	W15 FOR	W.I.Y. FOR	E E	ŝ	SL	DRI	Тич	CLC	CLI	Sxow	KOUN	DRI	SHOT	rue	eudo	rue	mall	oft
	>32 F	< 2 F	<-4 8	341.15	11	11	11											0				Ps	H	ŝ	02
January	2				27	6	4	11		3	24	6	(2) 6		26				,	11		1	2		
February	3			3	23	9	2	19	3	$\begin{pmatrix} (l)\\ 7 \end{pmatrix}$	18	6	$\begin{bmatrix} (I) \\ 9 \end{bmatrix}$		23				4	5		2	~		
March	2			ō	27	9		19	2	(2)	19	1	$\begin{vmatrix} (7)\\ 9 \end{vmatrix}$		22				7	5	2	3			
April	I			3	25	13	3	17	7	5	19	2	$\begin{pmatrix} (4) \\ 9 \end{pmatrix}$		19				11	3	2	3			
May		4	10	1	20	8	1	15	4	2	18	1			17	1	led	led	13	1	2	2			
June		2	$\overline{5}$		25	to	I	21	11	$\begin{pmatrix} 1 \\ 1 \\ 0 \end{pmatrix}$	25		$\begin{pmatrix} 2 \\ 2 \\ \end{pmatrix}$		14	3	01.0	010	20	3	1	6	ļ		
July		2	9	1	22	10		19	12	$\begin{pmatrix} 2 \\ 7 \\ (0) \end{pmatrix}$	18		$\begin{pmatrix} (3)\\ 3\\ (7) \end{pmatrix}$		13	5	rec	rec	14	2	2	4			
August	T		2	3	27	8		20	स	$\begin{pmatrix} z \\ 4 \\ (2) \end{pmatrix}$	22		$\begin{pmatrix} (7)\\ 7\\ (0) \end{pmatrix}$		22		ot	ot	14	3		2			2
September	1			2	25	10	2	17	5	8	17	2	$\begin{pmatrix} 6\\ 6\\ \end{pmatrix}$		20		N	N	10	3	2	1			
Outober					29	2		20	9	6	26		$\begin{bmatrix} (10) \\ 10 \\ (2) \end{bmatrix}$		29				14	3	2				
November	2			5	26	10		15		7	19	2	4		27				6	3	2	1			
December	7			7	20	8		18	4	11	16	1	10		25				1		4				1
Total	15	8	26	30	296	103	13	211	61	(11) 73	241	21	(45) 75		257	9			116	42	19	25	2		3
Mean	-	-	-	-	25	9	1	18	5	(1) 6	20	2	(4) 6		21	1			10	3	2	2	-		-

Frequency Table IV for Signy Island, South Orkneys, 1953.

	2 Mean						WI	ND : N	umber of	observat	tions, at :	all hours,	of :					
MONTH	WIND Speed		For	CES (Beau	ufort)						1	Directio	NS (degr	'ees)				1
	KNOTS	8 or more	6 to 7	4 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	350 to 10	20 10 40	50 10 70	80 to 100	110 10 130	140 to 160	170 10 190	200 to 220	230 10 250	260 10 280	290 10 310	320 to 340
January	12.2		32	111	84	21	7	8	1	19	51	2	4	10	3(i	53	31	5
February	16.0	4	57	103	47	13				6	32		10	23	33	46	51	10
March	13.4	2	53	98	54	41	6	9	1	5	6	6	10	11	36	5G	55	ն
April	15.2	19	49	76	79	17	6	6	6	17	30	-1	9	17	22	46	50	10
May	10.9	10	30	62	80	66	1	4	9	7	33	41	8	8	9	13	41	8
June	16.2	20	69	62	57	32	11	2	2	1	5	14	8	4	5	15	95	46
July	16.5	25	60	78	34	51	6	1	1		2	3	5	2	8	12	115	42
August	16.3	9	78	81	48	32	17	10	2	1	29	16	6	3	15	16	70	31
September	13.7	15	42	64	70	49	16	1	2	6	10	13	7	5		8	62	61
October	15.6	3 0	48	68	49	53	6	2	1	6	19	6	3	5	32	25	79	11
November	14.4		39	125	64	12	5	2	4	2	43	5	3	8	27	39	85	5
December	15.5	6	53	115	55	19	3	3	2	1	33	5	-4	-1	22	57	91	-4
Total	175.9	140	610	1043	721	406	84	48	31	71	293	115	77	100	245	386	825	239
Mean	14.7	12	51	87	60	34	7	4	3	6	24	10	6	8	20	32	69	20

Frequency Table V for Signy Island, South Orkneys, 1953.

PAGE 61.

Frequency Tables VI to IX for Signy Island, South Orkneys, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30" SECTORS

TABLE VI - JANUARY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 10 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 10 100	170 10 100	200 to 220	230 to 260	260 10 280	2100 1.0 310	320 10 340	ALL DIR.
I	2		1	6	5				1	2	t	1	20
2	2	5		3	7	2	1	1	3			1	22
3				3	12		2	6	7	8	4		42
-1	1	- L		6	H		1	2	15	24	9	2	71
5	1	1		1	7				9	11	10		-40
6	1	4			5			1	1	6	3	1	21
7	1				-1					2	4		11
> 8													
Totals	7	к	1	19	51	2	.1	10	36	53	31	5	227

Calms - 21

TABLE VIII - MARCH.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to -10	50 10 70	80 To 100	110 10 130	1-10 10 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	290 10 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1		1		1	1	1		1	1				G
2	I	1				2	4	2	1	7	-4		22
3		1			1	3	2	3	6	7	3		26
4	1	-1		1			-1	2	15	17	17	1	62
5	2		1	2				2	5	9	11		36
6	2	2		1	4			1	6	н	14		41
7								ι	3	.1	5		12
> 8					1						1	1	2
Totals	6	9	1	ō	6	6	10	11	36	56	55	6	207

TABLE VII - FEBRUARY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 10 40	50 to 70	80 10 1/10	110 40 130	140 10 100	170 10 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
I				3	1		1	ł		2	3	1	12
2					1			2		2	4	1	10
3				1	-5		4	5	5	3	1	1	25
-1				1	11		4	9	9	14	10	2	60
5				I	7		1	5	8	9	10	2	43
6					6			I	- 6	12	11	1	37
7					1				4	4	10	1	20
> 8									1		2	1	4
Totals				6	32		10	23	33	-16	51	10	211

CALMS = 13

TABLE IX - APRIL.

BEAUFORT FORCE	to 10	 	to 70	to 100	110 1.0 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	260 1.0 280	200 10 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR
1	2			2	2	1	1		1	2		1	12
2	2	2		3	3	2		2	5	9	9	1	38
3	1	1	I	6	4	1	3	3	2	2	5		29
-[1	-1	3	8		2	6	9	11	8	1	52
5			l	1	÷		1	4	3	4	6		24
G		1		2	-1		2	2	1	8	12	1	33
7		1			2				1	-5	4	3	16
> 8	1				3					5	6	-1	19
Totals	6	6	6	17	30	4	9	17	22	46	50	10	223

 $C_{ALMS} = 17$

Frequency Tables X to XIII for Signy Island, South Orkneys, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE X - MAY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to -10	60 10 70	80 Lo 100	110 10 130	140 10 160	170 to 190	200 1 o 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	320 10 340	ALL DIR
1			1		2	1	1			1			6
2				2	-1	5	2	4	6	2	5	2	32
3		1	İ	3	11	7	2	3	3	-4	8		42
4		2	5	1	6	9	3	1		3	6	1	37
5	1		1		4	3				2	12	2	25
6		1	1	1	4	5					4	1	17
7			1		2	6				1	2	1	13
= 8 > 8						5					4	1	10
Totals	1	-1	9	7	33	41	8	8	9	13	41	8	182
					CAL	.MS -	66						

TABLE XI — JUNE.

READEORIE	350	20	-50	80	110	1.10	170	200	230	260	290	320	
FORCE	10	to	to	10	10	to	-to-	to	10	10	to	10	DTI
	10	10	70	100	1:30	160	190	220	2.50	280	310	340	
1				i	I	2		1		1			5
2	1		1	1	3	1	2	1		3	3	1	17
3	2	1				8	5	1	4	3	9	2	- 35
4	1		1		1	3	1	1		·i	21	4	37
5	2								I	2	15	5	25
6										2	19	12	- 33
7	2										21	13	- 36
= 8 > 8	3	1									7	9	20
Totals	11	2	2	1	5	14	8	4	5	15	95	46	208

CALMS - 32

TABLE XIII - AUGUST.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to -10	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 10 100	170 Lo 100	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	1				2			1	-		1	1	6
2		1	1			1	1		1		6	2	13
3						1			2	1	7	4	15
4	2	-				1	4	1	1	3	16	6	33
5									5	4	30	6	45
6	1									2	23	6	32
7	2			1				ţ		2	16	8	28
= 8 > 8											16	9	25
Totals	6	I	1		2	3	5	2	8	12	115	42	197
	•	·			CAI	MS -	- 51						

TABLE XII - JULY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 10	50 to 70	80 10 100	110 10 130	140 10 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 Lo 340	ALL DIR.
1					1	T					3		5
2	1				3	3	2		1	2	2	1	15
3		1			10	1	4	2	5	4		1	28
4	L			1	10	7		1	7	5	9	5	46
5	3	2			3	1			2	5	15	4	35
6	8	4	Т		1	2					24	8	48
7	3	3	1		1	1			1		14	7	30
= 8 > 8	1										3	5	9
Totals	17	10	2	1	29	16	6	3	15	16	70	31	216
		24			CAL	ms –	32						

PAGE 63.

Frequency Tables XIV to XVII for Signy Island, South Orkneys, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE XIV - SEPTEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 10 100	200 1 o 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1													
2			1	3	4	8	1	4			4	5	30
3	2	E		2	5	4	5			5	9	7	40
4	- 3		L	t	1	1	1			1	12	11	32
5	5									2	12	13	32
6	1										11	8	23
7	- 1							1			9	8	19
> 8	1										5	9	15
Totals	16	1	2	6	10	13	7	5		8	62	61	191

CALMS - 49

TABLE XVI - NOVEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to -10	50 to 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 10 250	260 10 280	200 10 310	320 Lo 340	ALL DIR.
1					1		1		E				2
2	1		1		6			2	7	5	5	1	28
3	2		1	1	7	2	1	1	1	2	15	1	34
4	1	1	1	1	10	3	1	ő	12	13	21	2	71
5	1	1			13				5	12	22		-54
6					6				2	7	40	1	26
7			1								12		13
> 8												(
Totals	5	2	4	2	43	5	3	8	27	39	85	5	228

CALMS - 12

TABLE XV - OCTOBER.

BEAUFORT FORGE	350 Lo 10	20 to 40	50 10 70	80 to 100	119 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	200 to 310	320 to 310	ALL DIR.
1				1		1	1						
2				3	6	2	1	1	2	4	1	1	21
3	T			2	4	2		3	5	4	3	-	24
4	1	I	1		4	1	1		3	8	9	1	30
5	1	1			4				11	6	14	1	38
6					1				7	2	14	1	26
7	1							L	2		13	5	22
= 8 > 8	1								2		25	2	30
Totals	6	2	1	6	19	6	3	5	32	25	79	11	195
LOUILS	0	2	-	0	19 CAL	6 MS -	3 53	5	32	25	-79	11	195

TABLE XVII - DECEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 10 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1		1						1	1	I		1	ō
2	2			1	2	1	3		3	4	4		20
3					5	2	1	2	3	5	12		30
4		1	1		12	1			4	17	20	1	57
ō	1		1		6	1		1	6	16	25	1	58
6					1				5	10	18		- 34
7		L			4					4	9	1	19
= 8 > 8					3						3		6
Totals	3	3	2	1	33	5	4	4	22	57	91	4	229

CALMS - 19
			WIND F	ORCES I	N TWEL	VE 30°	SECTORS	: No. of	observatio	ons, at all	hours, ann	ually	
BEAUFORT FORCE	350	20	50	80	110	140	170	200	230	260	290	320	ALL
	to	to	to	Lo	to	to	to	10	to	to	10	to	DIRECTIONS
	10	40	70	100	130	160	190	220	250	280	310	340	
1	5	2	2	13	16	7	5	5	4	Ш	8	5	83
2	10	6	4	16	39	27	17	19	29	38	-17	16	268
3	8	6	2	18	64	31	29	29	43	48	76	16	370
4	10	11	14	15	74	26	22	28	74	120	158	36	588
5	17	5	4	5	48	5	2	12	55	82	182	38	455
6	17	12	2	4	32	7	2	4	28	60	163	40	371
7	10	5	3		14	7		3	9	22	119	-17	239
=> 8	7	1			6	5			3	5	72	-41	140
Totals	84	48	31	71	293	115	77	100	245	386	825	239	2514

Frequency Table XVIII for Signy Island, South Orkneys, 1953.

CALMS 406.

		М. S. L	PRESS	URE (mb.	.)							AIR	TEMPE	RATURI	ē (°F)					
MONTH	1-2 DAILY		Ex	3 TREMES					ME	AN AT				1.2	MEAN	1 DAILY		Ext	REMES	
	MEAN	Bign	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0500	0800	1100	1100	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	Max	Mix		Dum		
January	989,9	1004.8	31st	968,9	26th	28.6	28.6	90.9				_		-					MIN,	DATE
February	985.7	1001.2	26th	957.2	12th	26.6	27.6	20.0	90.0	81.7	31.7	30.2	29.2	30.4	33.3	26.7	-46	23rd	21	Ist
March	987,8	1009,4	12th	963.7	23rd	20.4	19.3	105	00,0	01.1	30.7	27.7	26.7	28.8	35.6	22.3	47	20th	11	25th
April	990.1	1019.3	20th	961.9	list	14.7	14.1	1.1.8	20.0	21.5	21.6	20,5	20,0	20.5	27.0	14.6	-11	Ist	1	31st
May	999.9	1017.1	3rd	965.8	16th	8.4	9.1	10.0	10.0	10.7	15.0	14.3	14.6	(4.9	22.5	7.9	47	25, 26, 27	-10	29th, 30th
June	981.5	1007.4	9th	942.9	21st	10,3	10.8	10.7	10.9	10.1	10.4	9,8	9.5	10.1	17.8	2,8	45	lőth	-8	27th
July	990.2	1009.0	2nd	962.1	30th	18.4	17.4	17.5	19.0	10.1	10,9	10.2	8,5	10.2	19.9	0.3	35	13th, 14th	-14	9th
August	993.6	1023.1	301h	972.8	26th	19,8	18.6	18.5	10.0	90.5	19.6	20.9	20.5	18.9	29.0	11.6	50	22nd	-14	16th, 17th
September	1000.4	1018.0	5th	984.1	29th	18,4	17.6	18.3	99.9	20,0	20.6	21.1	19.2	19.8	27.9	12.6	-11	2nd	-5	30th
October	985,0	1008.6	24th	958.7	804	16.3	16.7	18.8	25.0	20.0	20.7	19.1	18,6	19.7	28,6	11.9	43	19th, 20th	-3	4th
November	986.7	1008.4	5th	972.1	17th	25.1	25.8	27.3	20.0	20.0	10.0	18.0	16.7	18.4	25.5	11.1	45	25th	3	2nd
December	993.4	1017.0	15th	976.3	Ist	29.8	30.6	33.0	31.5	40.0 115.0	29.7	28.1	27,0	27.7	88,5	21.7	49	24th	6	6th
										00.0	əə.0	32.5	30.2	32.7	39.5	27.0	<u>56</u>	23rd	18	3rd
Total	11884.2	12138,3		11586.5	-	236.8	236.2	247.3	266.0	269.7	264.5	252.4	240.7	251.8	340,1	170,5	545		000	
Mean	990.3	1011.5		965.5	-	19.7	19.7	20.6	22.2	22.5	22.0	21.0 ;	20.1	21.0	28,3	14.2	45.4		0.0	

Means and Extremes Table I for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1953.

			RE	LAI	LI A F	L HU	MIDI	TY %					CL	oub	AMOU	JNT ((oktas)			S	SUNSHI	NE	RA	INFAL	L (mm.)
момтн				M	Í EAN	AT				1-2 Daily				MEA	N AT	1			1-2 DAILY	M D	EAN aily	Mean Length		MAX.	
	0200	0500	0800	11	00	1400	1700	20 00	2300	MEAN.	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	REC.	Est.	Day	TOTAL	FALL	DATE
January	84	84	83	1	80	81	80	82	85	82	6.8	7.1	7.4	7.3	6.7	6.7	7.0	6.8	7.0	3.7	-4.1	19.1			
February	77	75	75	2	70	68	72	78	80	74	5.6	5.7	5.8	6.0	5.6	5.6	5.9	5.1	5.7	6,7	7.1	15.9			
March	80	80	8	3	81	81	81	82	83	81	6.5	6.6	6.6	6.6	6.8	6.8	6.5	6.3	6.6	3.0	3.2	12.7			
April	1 75	•7	6 •7	2	*75	•75	•73	†76	†76	75	5.8	5.7	6.4	6.2	5.6	5.6	4.9	5.2	5.7	2.5	2.7	9.6			
May	1 38	0 97	7 3	78	77	75	77	78	77	77	4.5	4.6	6.1	6.2	6.0	4.9	4.3	4.5	5.1	1.2	1.3	6.6	led	led	led
June				76	78	81	77	78	74	77	4.1	4.5	5.3	5.6	5.5	4.4	4.3	4.1	4.7	0.4	0.6	4.7	6 0 L 0	0100	ord
July	1 3.	12 9	75 5	75	§74	\$76	\$74	§69	§66	73	3.7	3.5	4.8	5.1	5.0	4.0	3.8	4.5	4.3	1.1	1.2	5.6	ree	rec	1.60
August		79	80	81	81	78	82	79	83	80	5.8	5.5	5.7	6.2	6.4	6.0	5.7	5.9	5.9	1.6	1.7	8.4	ot	ot	0
Septem	ber	79	82	81	76	77	18	80	78	79	4.3	4.5	4.3	4.5	4.8	5.0	4.5	4.1	4.5	5.0	5.4	11.5	~	2	24
October		376	74	71	71	72	77	75	\$77	74	5.5	6.6	6.0	6,3	6.6	6.5	6.1	5.6	6.1	3.1	3.4	14.7			
Novem	ber	76	76	76	75	74	73	73	75	75	5.7	5.8	6.3	6.6	6.3	6.0	5.7	5.5	6.0	4.4	5.0	18.0			
Decem	ber	81	81	79	74	71	74	81	85	78	6.0	5.8	5.9	6.2	5.9	6.0	6.1	5.5	5.9	6.4	7.5	20.4			
Total		930	937	927	912	2 909	921	931	939	925	64.3	65.9	70.6	72.8	71.2	67.5	64.8	63.1	67.5	39.1	43.2	147.2			
Mean		77	78	77	70	6 70	6 77	78	78	77	5.4	5.5	5.9	6.0	5.9	5.6	5.4	5.3	5.6	3.3	3.6	12,3			

Means and Extremes Table II for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1953.

* 28 observations † 29 observations § 30 observations.

							M. S. L. 1	PRESSU	TRE : N	umber of	` observa	tions, at	all hour	s, in 5mt), ranges.						
MONTH	935.0 10 939.9	940,0 10 944,9	945.0 to 949.9	950.0 10 954.9	955.0 to 959.9	960,0 to 964.9	965.0 10 969.9	970.0 10 974.9	975.0 10 979.9	080.0 10 084.9	985.0 10 989.0	000.0 to 004.0	995.0 to 990.9	1000.0 10 1004.9	1005,0 to	1010.0 10	1015.0 to	1020.0 10	1025.0 10	1030.0 to	1035.0 10
January							3	11	18	37	30	83	46	10							
February					1	8	5	6	25	41	66	53	11	7							
March						2	26	8	21	27	41	73	27	14	9						
April						2	15	8	25	42	46	38	9	8	13	22	11				
May							3	3	1	3	26	33	3 6	61	66	12	4				
June		2	2	2	9	16	7	38	39	28	31	30	11	20	7						
July						2	7	21	26	27	21	4()	50	37	17						
August								12	21	44	34	28	32	29	16	20	6	7			
September										4	21	17	48	92	46	12					
October					1	3	8	30	46	4()	40	30	28	16	6						
November								25	49	43	40	27	34	6	16						
December									11	61	33	30	48	36	12	9	8				
Year		2	2	2	11	33	74	162	282	397	429	482	380	345	208	75	29	7			

Frequency Table I for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1953.

Frequency Table II for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1953.

															l	ТE	MP:	ER	ΑT	UR	:E :	N	ົບກ	ıber	of	obs	serva	tion	is at	all I	liou	irs, i	u 2°	F ra	nges	:												_			
MONTH		-					NE	G A'1	1V E	R	NG	ES	-					-																Po	SITI	VE]	RANG	ES													
	41 39	37	35	33	31 2	9 2	27 2.	5 2	3 21	119	17	15	13	11	9	7	ō	3	1	1	3	5	7	9	1	11	13	15	17	19	2	21	23	25	27	29	31	33	35	37	7 38	9	41	43	45	47	<u>49</u>	51 3	53 5	5 5	7 59
January				-		~ -			_	1																						2	6	20	23	71	65	33	13	:	5	3	3	2	2						
February																												7	13	12	5	17	9	13	21	26	21	17	17	2		-	5								
March																				1	11	3	3	1	3	10	8	25	29	2	9	32	17	20	15		9	12			, ,	1	6	4	2	1			ļ		
April															5	7	1	7	13	10	13	17		2 1-	4	12	10	11	20		3	13	-11 - c	0 7	1	8		3			1	7	G	1							
May																1	8	13	24	35	26					9	11	1.1	10		3		12	12	5	10	7	1	2												
June													1	2	2	110	8	23		21	12			8	8		1	20	22		2	10	10	16	16	20	23	7	6		5 :	2	5	3	2			1			
July													4	4		10	3	9 3	6		14		5	7	8		16	12	14	1	0	16	12	18	13	22	34	11	5	:	3	1							1	1	
August																			1			3	4	9 1	1	24	16	26	19	1	7	16	9	15	10	13	27	12	4	Ż	2 2	2		1			1			1	1
September																				E	3 2	2	4 1	2 2	1	13	28	31	24	2	0	1-1	10	10	5	11	16	15	4	4			1	1			1	1	1	1	
November									-																1		5	6	18	1	7	11	19	20	12	29	40	30	13	8	8	\$	4	2		2		1.	1	1	
December							1																									2	4	13	23	45	30	48	24	20	14			z	4						
		-	+	-	-			-		-			-	-				-	-	+						or			101	17		971	1.97.	109	1.18	269	283	199	99	81	55	3	6 1	5 11	0 4	1	5	1			
Year															; {	3 23	3 20) 5	7:	2 8	0 8	7 7	4 6	57 8	56	95	109	108	101	15		100	120	10.0								1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1 1	-	-
	<u> </u>		<u> </u>																			D.	AIL	Y	EX	KTI 	REM	ES.													1			1	1	-	1				-
		T	-					-1	-		1				-				2	3	4	8	3	9	5	6	12	4	17		1	18	15	21	18	21	33	31	43	23	16	10	5 1	5 8	7	3	2	1	1	1	
Maximum Minimum											-		3	3	4	5	4 1:	2 1	1 0	4 1	3 1	3	0	17 2	23	16	26	29	16	5 1	7	13	17	21	31	29	14	5	5												-

PAGE 69.

Frequency Table III for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1953.

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

					V.	1811	ныту	5		-	14	ow c	LOUD (okt	AMC as)	DUNT	s								CLO	UD I	IEIC	HT	، ۲۵ (۱	netro))					6	ARDED
MONTH	m(#)	- 200m	m(v)f -	-11:m	- 21:m	- 4km	- 10km	- 20l.m	m:10t -	m:10	0	1 - 2	3-5	11. 7		0					ALL A	MOUN	1'5							7-8 C	KTAS				O CLOU	DISKED
		wOF	2(H)m	m00t	1km	2km	nr:ht	10km	20km								0 10 30	30 10 60	60 10 120	120 10 300	300 10 600	800 10 1200	1200 10 2400	2100 10 0000	= > 6000	0 10 30	30 10 60	60 10 120	120 10 300	300 to 600	600 to 1200	1200 10 2400	2400 10 6000	= > 8000	N	TRACES
January	0	3	1	1	17	22	20	27	122	32	20	-1-4	33	33	109	9	16	2	5	39	(2) 75	(5) 85	(<i>t</i>) 6	19	1	11	2	.1	31	(2) -16	(3) 37	(1)	6	0	0	0
February	0	3	1	0	14	8	18	31	116	- 33	27	78	37	28	42	12	17	0	2	26	(5) 82	(3) 62	(1)	22	4	12	0	2	17	(2) 30	5	(1) 0	6	0	1	0
March	5	10	5	16	15	22	-45	32	60	38	35	43	18	20	100	32	33	2	(7) 19	(1) 61	(3) 52	(7) 42	(6)	16	н	32	2	16	(1) 42	(2) 26	(6) 20	(4) 1	5	2	8	0
April	1	22	9	15	25	21	36	20	69	22	30	56	26	13	70	45	47	0	18	37	(5) 50	52	(2) 6	11	4	46	0	11	28	(2) 16	13	(2) 4	2	0	15	0
May	0	14	2	18	38	31	35	30	69	П	64	55	11	21	66	31	(1) 40	0	(2) 19	(2) 63	36	(3) 23	$\begin{pmatrix} 1 \\ 3 \end{pmatrix}$	24	8	(1) 32	0	(1) 10	(2) 37	16	(3) 5	2	1	1	32	0
June	I	15	1	22	23	16	38	ŏI	66	7	81	-19	27	П	37	35	36	2	5	(1) 37	(3) 30	(1) 45	(2)	29	3	35	0	2	(1) 16	(2) 9	(1) [3	1	If	0	49	0
July	0	7	0	7	9	24	15	49	- 111	26	94	70	26	15	29	14	16	0	1	(1) 32	40	(I) = 59	6	32	16	14	0	0	(1) 14	8	16	3	6	3	46	0
August	6	4	5	23	30	23	47	37	56	17	43	89	26	30	78	32	41	2	8	(3) 42	(3) 67	(7) 40	5	18	4	32	2	6	(1) 27	$\begin{pmatrix} l \\ 37 \end{pmatrix}$	(5) 16	1	2	0	21	0
September	0	3	4	13	12	30	24	42	75	37	57	81	20	12	60	10	29	2	9	(2) 54	62	24	3	12	7	12	L	8	37	8	9	2	4	1	38	O
October	T	7	1	7	23	25	26	55	82	21	35	-17	17	29	101	19	19	0	0	37	(1) 100	(1) -47	9	18	5	19	0	0	28	(1) 60	(1) 24	6	3	0	12	0
November	0	1	1	5	12	8*	20	28	113	52	29	74	29	21	81	6	9	1	10	33	(2) 62	(2) 84	12	17	2	6.	1	9	27	$\binom{2}{24}$	(2) 29	4	4	0	10	0
December	0	23	2	2	11	7	19	27	77	80	4-1	69.4	29	26	55	25	28	7	7	27	(2) 53	(6) 77	(7) 5	18	17	25	2	6	18	(1) 23	(5) 16	(4) ()	8	0	9	0
Total	14	112	32	132	229	237	343	429	1016	376	559	705	209	259	828	270	(7) 331	18	(3) 10 3	(10) 488	(26) 710	(36) (40)	(20) 71	236	82	(1) 276	10	(1) 74	(6) 322	(15) 303	(26) 203	(12) 29	58	7	241	0
Mean	1	9	3	11	19	20	29	36	85	31	47	59	25	22	69	23	28	1	9	(/) 41	(2) 59	(3) 53	(2) 6	20	7	23	1	6	(1) 27	(1) 25	(2) 17	(1) 2	õ	1	20	0

										WEAT	HER	: No.	of Day	1 s											
MONTH		Темре	RATURE	7	Pri	- Всірітат	ion 1	8 9	к	9 & 17	a	9	9 & 17	9	10	10	n Z	12 .1.80	13	9 & 14	9 8 Fe	: 17)()		9 & 16 HAIL	
	High Min.	Low Max.	Low MIN.	HIGH MAX.	mm 01.0<	mm (),1<	>10.0 mm	WIND = FORCE >	WIND = Force >	RAIN	SNOW	SLEET	DRUZLE	THUNDER	CLOUPY	CLEAR	SNOW LV1	GROUND FR	DRIFT	SILOWERS	True	Pseudo	True	Small	Soft
	>32°f	<5°F		>41°r 	11	н	11			(1)															
January				2				14	8	$\begin{vmatrix} (I) \\ 1 \end{vmatrix}$	19	1			23				11	1	4	2			
February	3			5				15	g	3	15	4	$\frac{3}{(3)}$		10				8	1	1	2	1		1
March		1						18	5	3	21	2	6		21	1			17		6	9		1	2
April		2	2	4				23	13	I	14	2			14	3	5	-	17		2	10			1
May		7	6	2	led	led	led	18	7		17				14	2	r d e	rde	18		3	9			
June		6	12		010	010	ore	23	13		21	1	(1)		9	2	001	000	21	2	-4	10			3
July		1	4	5	rec	rec	rec	22	10	(1)	7	2	1 (3)		8	5	r.	r	13	I		4			I
August		1	1		ot	ot	ot	16	5	2	22	7	8		16	2	Not	Not	23		2	13			
September				2	N	N	Z	13	4		13	2	1		10	8			16	1	6	6			2
October				2				22	9		26	I	(2)		20	1			26			8			
November				6				10	2	1	19	2	1 4		19	1			8	1	5	3			2
December	3			11				9	2	4	10	2	7		16	2			5	5	7				3
Total	6	18	25	- 39				203	87	(2) 15	204	26	$(\theta) \\ 25$		180	27			183	12	-40	76	1	1	15
Mean	-	-	-	-		-		17	7	1	17	2	$\begin{pmatrix} (1)\\ 2 \end{pmatrix}$		15	2			15	I	3	6	-	-	1

Frequency Table IV for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1953.

PAGE 71.

Frequency Table III for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1953.

Number	of	observations,	at	all	hours.	of :-
--------	----	---------------	----	-----	--------	-------

	_					VI.	SIB	ШТҮ	ŕ			L	0W (OLOUI (ok) AM(lan)	יניאטכ	8								CLO	UD	ны	GHI	.'5 ((metr	он)					T	u a na
MONTH	< 40m	- 200m	- 40k)m	-11-	11.117 - 1	- 2km	- 4km	- 10km	- 20l.m	- 40km	t0lim	0	1-2	3-5	11. 7							ALL .	Amoun	I'S		-	1				7-8 ()KTAS				CLOUN	DISPERA
	-	40	2001	-1001		14.11	2km	#Irm	101.m	20km					0 - 7	0	0	0 10 30	30 10 60	60 10 120	120 10 300	300 10 600	(100) 10 1200	1200 to 2.100	2400 to 6000	= >	U 10 30	30 to 60	00 10 120	120	300 to 600	100 10 1200	1200 10 2400	2400 10 6000	= >	No	RACES
January	0	3			1	7	22	20	27	122	32	20	44	33	33	109	9	16	2	5	39	(2) 75	(5) 85	(1)	19	1	11				(2)	(3)	(1)	10000	0000		
February	0	3	1) 1	1	8	18	31	116	- 33	27	78	37	28	42	12	17	0	2	26	(5)	(3)	(1)	.).)		1.2		4	101	40 (2)	37	(1)	6	0	0	0
March	5	10	5	11	; 1	5	22	45	32	60	- 38	35	-43	18	20	100	32	33	2	(/) 19	(1) 61	(3)	(7)	(6)	- 44 142	4	12		2	(1)	30 (2)	5 (6)	(4)	6	0	1	0
April	1	22	9	15	2	5	21	36	20	69	22	30	56	26	13	70	-15	47	0	18	47	(5)	6.1	(2)	10	-14	32	2	16	42	26 (2)	20	(2)	5	2	8	0
May	0	14	2	18	3	;	31	35	30	69	11	64	ũ5	11	21	66	31	(I)	0	(2) 10	(2)	رىن برو	(3)	(1)		-1	$ \frac{46}{(1)} $	0	(1)	28	16	13 (3)	4	2	0	15	()
June	τ	15	1	22	2:	3	16	38	51	66	7	81	49	27	11	37	35	26	.,	5	(1)	(3)	$(l)^{23}$	3 (2)	24	8	32	0	10	37	16 (2)	5 (1)	2	1	1	32	Û
July	υ	7	0	7	1		24	15	49	111	26	94	70	26	15	-90	1.1	10	-	9	$\frac{\partial t}{\partial t}$	30	$\frac{45}{(l)}$	-1	29	3	35	0	2	$\frac{16}{(1)}$	9	13	1	11	0	49	0
August	G	4	5	23	30	2	23	47	37	56	17	43	30	26		70	4-1 9-0	10	v		(3)	40 (3)	59 (7)	ն	32	16	14	0	0	14	8	16	3	6	3	46	0
September	0	3	4	13	12	8	30	24	42	75	37	57	81	20	10	10	02	41	z	8	-12 (2)	67	40	5	18	4	32	2	6	27	37	16	I	z	0	21	0
October	1	7	I	7	23	2	25	26	55	5.0		25	17	0	12	60	10	29	2	9	54	62 (1)	$\frac{24}{(I)}$	3	12	7	12	1	8	37	8	9	2	4	1	38	0
November	0	1		5	19		8*	20	-1-1	112			+1	17	29	101	19	19	0	0	37	100 (2)	47	9	18	5	19	0	0	28	$\begin{pmatrix} I \\ 60 \\ \end{bmatrix}$	$\binom{1}{24}$	6	3	0	12	0
December	0		~	.)			7		20	113	02	29	74	29	21	81	6	9	1	10	33	62	84	12	17	2	6	1	9	27	$\begin{pmatrix} 2 \\ 24 \end{pmatrix}$	$\binom{(2)}{29}$	4	4	0	10	0
							1	19	27	77	80	44	69	29	26	55	25	28	7	7	27	53	77	(7) 5	18	17	25	2	6	18	(1) 23	(5) 16	(4) 0	8	0	9	0
Total	14	112	32	132	229	23	37	343	429	1016	376	559	705	299	259	828 2	70 3	(1) 31	18 1	(3) (13	(10) 488	(26) 710	(<i>36</i>) 640	(20) 71	236	82	(1)	10	(<i>I</i>) 74	(6)	(15)	(26)	(12)				_
Mean	1	9	3	11	19	2	20	29	36	85	31	47	59	25	22	69	23	28	1	9	(1) -11	(2) 59	(3) 53	(2) 6	20	7	23		6	(1)	(1)	(2)	(1)	5			0

PAGE 70.

										WEA'	THER	t: No	. of Da	1 ys											
MONTH		Темре	RATURE	7	Pr	SCIPITAT.	ION	8 9	ж ∞	9 & 17	9	9	9 & 17	9	10	10	11	12	13	9 & 14	9 F	& 17 '0G		9 & 16 HAIL	
	HIGH MIN.	Low Max.	Low Min.	High Max.	(0 mm	um (.0 mm		RCE >	RAIN	SNOW	JLEET.	REZLE	IUNDER	LOUDY	CLEAR	W LV1N	IND FROM	RIFT	IOWERS	0	lo l	6)	n	
	>32°f	<5°F	<-4°F	>41°f	=>0.1	=>1.(= >10	W Fo	Ψ Fo		01		D	T	C		SNG	GROU		S	True	Pseud	True	Sma	Soft
January				2				14	8	(1) i	19	1			23				11	I	4	2			
February	3			5				15	9	3	15	4	3		10				8	1	I	2	I		1
March		1						18	5	3	21	2	(3)		21	1			17		6	9		1	2
April		2	2	4				23	13	1	14	2			14	3			17		2	10			1
May		7	6	2	ed	ed	ed	18	7		17				1-1	2	ded	ded	18		3	9			
June		6	12		ord	ord	ord	23	13		21	1			9	2	COL	COLO	21	2	4	10			3
July		1	4	5	rec	rec	rec	22	10		7	2	(1) 1		8	5	re	re	13	1		4			1
August		1	1		0 t	ct (0	16	5	$\begin{pmatrix} 1 \\ 2 \end{pmatrix}$	22	7	$\begin{pmatrix} 3 \\ 3 \end{pmatrix}$		16	2	ot	ot	23		2	13			
September				2	ž	Ň	Z	13	4		13	2	1		10	8	N	N	16	1	6	6			2
October				2				22	9		26	1	(0)		20	1			26			8			
November				6				10	2	1	19	2	-1		19	1		-	8	L	5	3			2
December	3			11				9	2	4	10	2	7		16	2			5	5	7				3
Total	G	18	25	39				203	87	(2) 15	204	26	$(9) \\ 25$		180	27			183	12	40	76	1	1	15
Mean	-	-	-	-				17	7	I	17	2	$\binom{(l)}{2}$		15	2			15	i	3	6	-	-	1

Frequency Table IV for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1953.

-4

	2 MEAR	N					WI	ND: N	umber of	observal	ions, at a	ll hours,	of :—					
MONT.	H SPEE	D D	Fo	RCES (Be	aufort)						I	DIRECTIO	NS (dogre	es)				
	KNOT	8 8 or more	6 10 7	4 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	350 10 10	20) 10 40)	50 10 70	80 10 100	110 10 130	140 to 180	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	200 10 280	290 10 310	320 10 340
January	14.2	23	32	88	71	34	17	17	14	4	6	14	19	16		10		
Fobruary	14,2	20	31	61	67	-15	12	4	2	5.	10	17	19	-10	10	13	9	6
March	14.4	21	38	83	62	44	8	2		2	2	17	99	51	40	24	17	8
April	22.2	67	46	46	39	42	17	2	2		9		1		00	24	9	9
May	12.1	21	37	57	53	80	8	4	_	3	2	10		51	40	15	10	7
June	16.5	29	55	51	54	- 51	10	7	1	1		19	10	18	19	8	3	7
July	16.9	27	56	68	58	39	99	10			4	10	20	41	48	26	7	10
August	16.3	18	52	92	50	21:	30	07		+	-1	18	16	19	42	37	21	15
September	111	13	20	57	20	79	30	21		ð	1	9	17	4-1	20	18	31	8
Ostobuv	10.0	17	20	50	הט 	<u>(</u> 3	24	13		3	2	9	32	14	32	21	12	5
Veloper	10.0	11	69	(1)	61	31	10	9	7		3	12	19	42	66	32	12	5
Novomber	10.9	2	26	88	73	51	16	20	3	6	5	13	20	30	39	20	7	10
December	8.3	2	12	65	105	64	17	24	6	5	7	30	26	13	17	19	12	8
Total	173.7	260	483	826	761	590	191	139	-14	36	47	182	216	493	477	257	150	98
Mean	14.5	22	40	69	63	49	16	12	4	3	ł	15	18	41	-40	21	13	8

Frequency Table V for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1953.

Frequency Tables VI to IX for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE VI — JANUARY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 10 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	260 10 280	290 10 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	1	2	2		1	1					2	1	9
2	1	4		1	4	3	2	5	3	1		1	25
3	6	4	1	1	1	5	1	4	6	3	4	1	- 37
4	7	4	11	2		5	7	14	9		1	4	64
5	2	2					1	8	5	5	2		24
6		1					1	7	9	3			20
7					1	-	2	3	7		-		12
= 8							1	5	16	1			23
Totals	17	17	14	4	6	14	13	46	55	13	9	6	214

- CALMS - 34

TABLE	VIII	- MARCH.
T 11 D 11 D		********

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 Lo 10	20 10 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 1:30	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	1	1	1	ł		4	1			2			11
2	1				1	4	4	1	1				12
3		1		1		5	14	7	3	5	2	1	- 39
4	3				1	4	3	15	14	4	2	1	47
5	3		1		1		1	11	8	6	3	4	36
6			1					7	9	3	1	2	22
7							1	6	8	1	1	1	16
= 8								-1	13	3	1		21
Totals	8	2	1	2	2	17	23	51	56	24	9	9	204



TABLE	VII	-	FEBRUARY.
-------	-----	---	-----------

350 (o	20 10	50 10	80 1.0	110 10	140 to	170 (o	200 10	230 10	260 10	290 10	320 10	ALI DIR
10		70	100	130	160		220	200				
2			1	2	1				i	1	1	6
2	1	$\frac{2}{2}$	2	4	4	1		1		1	1	18
4	2		2	-4	10	6	- 3	-4	5	1	2	-43
-1	1				2	2	-1	4	4	3	4	28
						- 3	5	8	9	7	1	33
			1			1	3	6	2	3	1	16
							4	6	4	1		15
							5	14		1		20
12	-1	2	5	10	17	13	24	43	24	17	8	179
	150 10 2 2 4 4 4 12	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$

TABLE IX - APRIL.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 10	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 10 160	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	1						1	1	2	1			G
2	3		1		2	8			2				16
3	5		1			2		4	1	2		2	17
4	3	Т				L		3	9	3	1	2	23
5	4	1						8	6	1	3		- 23
6	E			1	ļ			11	8	7	1	1	- 29
7			1					5	6	1	'4	1	17
= 8 > 8							1	.59	6		1	1	67
Totals	17	2	2		2	11	1	91	40	15	10	7	198

Frequency Tables X to XIII for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE X - MAY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 10 130	140 to 160	170 to 100	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1		1				3	2	1					7
2	3	1		1		8	1	5	2	1	1		23
3	1				2	6	2	G		T	1	4	23
4	4	1		2	1	2	3	8	5	2	1	2	31
5		1					2	13	7	- 3			26
6							3	18	2	1		1	25
7	1						- 8	- 9	(12
> 8								18	3				21
Totals	8	4		3	3	19	16	78	19	8	3	7	168

CALMS - 80

TABLE XII - JULY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to -10	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 10 160	170 to 190	200 40 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	200 Lo 310	320 10 340	ALL DIR.
1			1	1	1	2	4						9
2				2	1	4	5	2	1	1	2		18
3	5	2		1	2	9	-1		2	1	1	4	31
4	-4	1				3	3	6	6	ō	4	1	33
5	7	7					1	1	7	4	7	2	35
6	4							1	8	8	2	4	27
7	2							2	7	10	-1	-1	29
> 8							1	7	П	8	ł		27
Totals	22	10	1	4	4	18	16	19	42	37	21	15	209

CALMS - 39

TABLE XI - JUNE.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to -10	50 10 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	1-10 to 160	170 10 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 Lo 280	200 to 310	320 10 340	ALI DIR
1		1			1	1	2	3					8
2						5	-5	2	1				13
3	2	2				5	6	4	5	4	1	4	33
4	4	1	1	1	1	1	5	- 3	1	8		T	27
5	1	3	2				2	4	7	1	2	2	24
6	1		1					8	4	4	1	1	20
7	2					1		8	16	-4	3	1	35
> 8								9	14	5		1	29
Totals	10	7	4	1	2	13	20	-11	48	26	7	10	189

Calms -51

TABLE XIII - AUGUST.

REAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 10 100	110 10 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 (o 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	200 10 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR
1		1		2		2	2	2	I	1			11
2		2			1	1	5	3	ĺ				12
3	5	5	t	1		3	-4	1		3	4		27
-J.	10	- 9	2			3	1	13	3	2	7	2	52
5	6	7	1				1	11	1	6	б	1	40
6	2	3					2	4	-1	2	6	1	24
7	7						$\overline{2}$	3	3	2	8	3	28
> *	ł							7	8	2		1	18
Totals	30	27	4	3	1	9	17	44	20	18	31	8	212

Frequency Tables XIV to XVII for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30⁵ SECTORS

TABLE XIV - SEPTEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 10 -10	50 to 70	80 100	110 to 130	140 Lo 160	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 to 250	260 1 o 280	290 Lo 310	320 10 340	ALL DIR.
1	1			1		2	9	1	1	1		1	15
2	3	2		2	2	1	5	2	1	3	·)·		-2:8
3	3	3		1		2	10	ā	2	2	~	.)	20
4	6	5				4	8	6		-	L	2	37
5	10	3							3	1	3		20
6	1								5	5	2	3	15
_ 7									9	3	1	1	14
> 8									11	2			13
Totals	24	13		3	2	9	32	14	32	21	12	5	167
					CAL	MS -	73						

TABLE XV - OCTOBER.

REALTEOPT	350	20	50	80	110	1 10	170	2481	990	940	-86	1 3:00	1
FORCE	to	to	to	10	to	to	to	10	to	to	10	10	ALI,
	10	-10	70	100	130	160	190	220	250	280	310	340	DIR.
1					1								1
2		I			1	4	2	2	3	2	1		16
3	4	2	1		L	6	6	3	3	11	3	4	44
4	3	4	-1			2	7	9	-J	2	1	-	36
5	2	1	2	1			2	7	15	4	1		34
6		1			1		1	10	1.1	5	2		33
7	1						1	10	19	2	2	1	- 36
> 8								1	8	6	2		17
Totals	10	9	7		3	12	19	42	66	32	12	5	217

CALMS:- 31

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to -10	50 Lo 70	80 1-0 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 Lo 190	200 to 220	230 Lo 250	260 10 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 $= 8$	2 8 4 1 1	1 2 5 10 2	t 2	2 3 1	2 1 2	1 8 3 1	5 3 4 8	1 3 11 4 9 1 1	1 1 4 11 9 4 8 1	1 5 11 2 1	1 1 2 2 1	1 1 4 4	13 21 39 58 30 16 10 2
Totals	16	20	3	6	5	13	20	30	39	20	7	10	189
					CAL	мs –	51					1	

TABLE XVI - NOVEMBER.

TABLE XVII - DECEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 10 10	20 10 40	50 10 70	10 100	110 10 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	290 TO 310	320 to 340	AL DI
1	2	3	1	1		2	3	1		1		.)	11
2	- 1	7	3	2	3	8	3	3				-	30
3	6	8	Т	2	3	10	15	1	7	2	2	2	- 59
4	4	4	1		1	10	4	3	3	5	5	3	4
5	4	2					1	2	1	7	4	1	
6							1	2	2	3			
7			ĺ					1	2	1			4
> 8	[2				2
Totals	17	24	6	õ	7	30	26	13	17	19	12	8	184

CALMS = 64

N			WIND	FORCES	IN TWF	CLVE 30°	SECTOR	S : No. o	of observat	ious, at all	hours, and	nually	
BEAUFORT Force	350	20	50	80	110	140	170	200	230	200	290	320	
	to	to	to	to	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	ALL
	10		70	100	130	160	190	220	250	280	310	340	DIRECTIONS
1	8	10	5	6	8	19	29	10	5	6	3	2	
2	16	20	6	12	20	58	36	25	16	8	8	0	112
3	49	34	5	12	15	66	72	41	37	10	- 01 - 01	2	227
4	56	-11	20	6	-1	38	51	95	0	40	21	30	422
5	40	29	7				19	74	0.5	4-1	31	24	479
6	10	5	1				12	(4)	1	58	39	11	347
7	12						(80	75	45	19	13	255
=> 8							8	52	91	29	23	12	228
							I	116	107	27	6	3	260
Totals	191	139	44	36	47	182	216	-193	477	257	150	98	2330

Frequency Table XVIII for Hope Bay, Grahamland, 1953.

CALMS 590.

.

		M. S. L.	PRESSUR	E (mb.)								AIR T	EMPEI	LATURE	(°F)					
MONTH	1-2 DAILY		Extri	B EMES					MEAN	1 5 AT				1-2 DAILY	MEAN	ι Daily		EXTE	CEMES	
	MEAN	Нівн	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	Mean	MAX.	Mix.	Max.	DATE	Mis.	DATE
January	989.9	1005.1	31st	972.6	12th	32.2	32.5	33.3	84.4	34.5	34.1	33.2	32.5	33,3	36.7	30.6	43	16th	28	2nd
February	987.8	1000.0	lst	963.4	12th	32.3	32.7	33.2	33,9	34.3	34.0	33.2	33.0	33.3	37.0	29.5	43	28th	21	21st
March	986.8	1008.8	11th, 12th	959.4	31st	30.3	30.2	30.9	31.8	31.6	31.0	30.3	29.9	30.7	35.9	26.1	50	I6th	15	26th
April	990.1	1020.5	20th	960.1	lst	23,3	23.1	23.1	24.1	24.1	23.4	23.0	23.1	23.4	28.8	17.4	-13	27th	4	4th. 18th
May	998.7	1018.1	4th	965.2	16th	19.8	20.2	20.5	22,3	21,6	20.9	20.5	20.6	20.8	26.9	13.8	40	14th	I.	26th
June	983.0	1009.6	12th	938.8	21.81	19.1	19.8	19.4	18.9	18.6	18,2	17.8	18.0	18.7	25.6	11.5	- 34	13, 14, 16	-1	30th
July	993.4	1012.6	3rd	960.0	30th	21.6	21.4	19.7	19.9	20.3	20.7	20.3	21.2	20.6	27.1	13 .8	39	əth	-7	16th
August	993.5	1020.8	30th	963.9	26th	25.1	24.8	24.7	25,6	25.7	24.7	24.9	24.7	25.0	29.9	19.6	-40	11th	5	7th, 30th
September	1000.8	1016.5	5th	980.2	29th	25.3	25.6	26.0	27.3	27.8	26.0	25.2	25.1	26.0	31.0	20.7	41	20th	5	15th
October	984.4	1010.0	24th	964.8	28th	25.9	26.6	27.2	29.1	29.3	27.5	26.8	26.6	27.4	31.7	21.7	38	13th	15	1,2,3,7 10,20
November	986.7	1008.0	6th	969.5	17th	30.5	31.2	31.2	32,3	32.5	32.5	31.7	31.5	31.7	35.0	28.5	45	23rd	16	7th
December	993.6	1015.0	15th	974.2	lst	34.6	34.9	35.9	36.8	37.0	36.3	35.0	34.8	35.7	39.6	32.5	<u>51</u>	23rd, 24th	28	16th
Total	11888.7	12145.0		11572.1	-	32(),()	322.7	325.1	336.4	337.3	329.8	321.9	321.0	326.6	385.2	265.7	507	_	125	-
Mean	990.7	1012.1	-	964.3	-	26.7	26.9	27.1	28.0	28.1	27.4	26.8	26.7	27.2	32.1	22.1	42.3	-	10.4	

Means and Extremes Table I for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1953.

	_			REL	רנידא	VE L	IUMI	DITY	%				cr	OUD	АМО	UNT (oktas)			s	UNSHI	NE	RA	INFALI	1 (mm.)
MONT	ЧГ —				Меа	.N AT	1			1-2 DAILY				Me.	NN A'T	1			1-2 DAILY	Mı D:	san tily	Mean Length		MAX.	
	02	00 05	00 0	800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN.	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	REC.	Esr.	Day	Тотаі	FALL	DATE
January		5	84	84	83	84	88	8 84	85	84	6.7	6.8	7.0	7.2	6.9	6.5	6.4	6.9	6.9	3.6	3.9	18.3			
Februar	v 8	1 1		83	77	77	1 80	81	82	80	6.6	6.9	7.0	6.7	6.4	6.7	6.7	6.4	6.7	3.8	4.0	15.6			
March	8	5 8	13	84	81	84	85	83	85	84	6.9	7.1	6.8	6,5	6.7	6.8	6.7	6.4	6.7	2.3	2.4	12.7			
April	88		7	85	87	88	83	88	88	87	7.1	6.8	6.8	6.8	6.7	6.5	6.5	6.6	6.7	1.4	1.7	9.7			
May	78	8) 8	31	78	79	81	81	79	80	5,5	6.0	6.0	6.0	6.2	6.0	5.5	5.5	5.8	0.9	1.6	6.9	ed	cd	ed
Juno	85	86		7	86	85	87	84	84	85	5.5	5.1	5.5	6.4	6.3	5.6	5.4	5.7	5.7	0.0	0.6	5.3	ord	ord	ord
July	80	80	8	1	83	84	82	83	80	81	5.4	5.8	5.5	5.6	6.0	5. l	4.7	4.6	5.3	0.2	1.5	6,1	rec	rec	000
August	87	88	83	7	\$6	86	85	85	87	86	6,8	6.6	6.1	5.8	6.1	6.2	6.3	6.8	6.3	1.3	2,2	8.6	ot	ot	t
September	89	89	85		37	85	87	87	87	87	4.8	5.2	5.6	4.9	5.3	5.5	5.0	-1.6	5.1	3.0	3.8	11.5	И	2	Nc
October	86	86	86	1 2	5	84	87	87	86	86	6.9	7.0	7.1	6.5	6.5	6.5	6.6	6.2	6.7	1.7	1.9	11.5			
November	87	87	88	8	4	86	87	87	87	87	6.9	6.9	7.1	6.6	6.7	7.3	7.0	6.6	6.9	27	28	17.5			
December	88	88	85	8	4	80	83	86	87	85	6.7	6.8	6.9	6.5	6.0	6.3	6.6	6.6	6.5	5.6	5.6	19.5			
Potal	1019	1020	1016	100	1 10	002	1010	1016	1017	1012	75.8	77.0	77.4	75.5	75.8	75.0	73.4	72.9	75.3	26.5	32.0	146,2			
Mean	85	85	85	8	3	83	84	85	85	84	6.3	6,4	6.5	6.3	6.3	6.3	6.1	6.1	6.3	2.2	2.7	12.2			

-

Means and Extremes Table II for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1953.

						2	M. S. L. 1	PRESSU	RE : Nu	mber of	observat	ions, at	all hours	s, in 5ml	, raug e s,						
NONTH	935.0	940.0	9.15.0	950.0	955.0	960.0	965.0	970.0	975.0	980.0	985.0	990.0	995.0	1000.0	1005.0	1010.0	1015.0	1020.0	1025.0	1030.0	1035.0
MONTH	to	to	to	10	10	lo	to	to	to	to	to	10	to	to	10	to	to	10	to	10	10
	939.9	944.9	949.9	954.9	959.9	9(14.9	969.9	974.9	979.9	984,9	989.9	994,9	999.9	1004.9	1009.9	1014.9	1019.9	1024.9	1029.9	1034.9	1039.9
January								3	17	33	56	86	41	11	1						
February					1	2	5	7	9	47	58	70	25	1							
March					3	6	8	29	16	21	56	60	32	6	11						
April					-	3	16	14	-40	25	32	40	II	13	8	17	20	I			
May							5	3	4	16	18	38	37	-1-1	71	5	7				
June	T	2	2	1	5	10	17	23	31	46	30	21	22	10	19						
Tuly						3	2	18	21	23	25	15	-42	63	24	12					
August						2	3	5	14	56	41	17	33	31	15	19	8	-1			
August										16	12	18	30	93	58	6	7				
September						1	17	47	31	40	25	37	25	15	9	1					
October							t	23	40	49	39	-15	25	5	13						
November December								2	7	50	54	35	35	25	21	18	I				
Year	1	2	2	1	8	27	74	174	230	422	446	482	358	317	250	78	43	5			

Frequency Table I for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1953.

																				,	re:	MF	EI	3 A.	טיו	RI	C :	N	um	bor	of	obsi	B1 'V	ntio	011H A	.t al	l ho	urs,	in 2	° F	rang	ев ;	-			-		-	-		-		-	-	-	-	-		_
моктн	_								3	NE	GΛ	TI V	E	Rл	NG	KS .									1					_										P	OSIT	- IVE	R.	NO															
	4	1 3	9 .	57 .	35	33 .	31	20	27	25	i 2	3	1	19	17	15	1	3 1	1	9	7	5	3	1		1	3	5	7	0			,,	10	Τ.,							1					1					1							_
January	Γ						Ì										-	-		- -					-	- -		_	-	_			_	10		- -		21	23	25	27	2		31	33	35	37	31	0 4	11	43	45	47	40	51 8	53	55 8	57 5	50
February			Ì																																					1		3 2	я :	37	76	59	37	1 5	8	2	1								
March				1									-																									2	1	10	Ŀ	1 2	0	27	34	43	50	20		3								1	
April																						1												1	1		8	5	ō	21	45	5 3	7 :	25	31	23	20	11		8	4	2	1						
May		1		Í																									3	12	11		9	10	24	2	20	21	22	16	23	3	7	0	15	16	12	1)						Ì				
June		1		1		1																					4	3	10	20	14		5	14	19	1	4	14	17	21	21	1	6	4	12	11	7	1			Í								
July				Į							ļ													1	1		7	8	7	19	20	1	2	13	18	2	5	21	20	13	13		9 2	24	9														
August																						-1	3	2	6	8	*	3	0	3	18	13	3	21	9	1	0	13	9	17	16	11	3 2	6	24	11	4												
Sentember		1																	1										3	7	6	16	;	14	15	1	0	12	9	17	22	2	3 3	8	33	17	6												
October			1	1										1															1	1	2	3	3	8	12	1	9	30	28	20	14	17	2	6	29	12	13	5							1				
November		ļ		1																														2	4	1	8	24	26	27	12	30	1	0	56	9		ĺ											
December																																			2			1	4	15	31	31	3	7	45	35	20	14	:	3	2								
200011001				-																																						5	3	7	52	56	3 6	19	19	1 0	7	4 2	2	1					
Year								Τ		1						-			-	-	-				0		-	-					- -			-				_			-								-	-							_
	1			1		1			1	1	_	-		1		1		_			4	0	1	3	8	19	14	3	4 6	2	71	68	8	3	104	124	1-	13 1	111	178	214	237	34	1-4	16 2	92	205	87	35	5 2	4	6 8	3 1	Ľ					
																										I)A	IL	Y	EX	TR	EM	IES	3.									_				_		-	-			_!	-	1	1	1	1	-
Maximum									1		1			1	-	1	1	1		1	1	1	T	1	1	-		T,		1	. 1		1	0	.		T	-				-	1	-					1		1	T						-	_
Minimum																				1		2	2	4	1	3	11	10) 1:	2	18	12	1	" 19	0 21	22	2	0 0	21	15 21	13 25	23 36	2: 4:) 1 5 2	52 32	47 18	47	38 3	27	1:	2	5 1		3		-			

Frequency Table II for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1953.

Frequency Table III for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1953.

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

				_	,	VIS	IBII	LITY ⁵				LO	W CL	OUD (oktar	AMOU 9)	INTS									CLOU	лр н	EIG	HUS	6 5 (n	netre	s)					(1001)	REGARDED
MONTH		m	Om			=	m	k-mi.	km	km	~			1			_				٨	LL AN	NOUNTS	÷		ļ					7-8 0	KTAS				0 C	^a D is
	- 40m	40m - 200	200m - 40	1000 - 11	-10 -1	1 K.M 2K	2km - 4k	4km - 10	10km - 20	20km - 40	=>40k	0	(- 2	3 = 5	6-7	8	9	() Lo 30	30 15 60	60 10 120	120 10 300	300 10 1000	1:00 10 1:200	1200 10 2400	2400 10 10000	= > 6000	0 to 30	30 10 60	60 10 120	120 to 300	300 to 600	600 10 1200	1200 to 2400	2400 10 6000	= > 6000	2	TRACES
January	0	0)	1	9	16	33	47	107	35	6	28	33	35	146	0	0	0	0	14	(5) -16	(8) 167	(2) 15 (4)	3	1	0	0	0	12	(5) 36 (1)	(7) 106 (2)	(2) 2 (3)	1	1	2	0
February	0) .	4	0	1	3	35	66	89	26	4	33	32	55	100	0	0	0	0	12	31	153	2-1	3	i	()	-0	0	12	27 (1)	84 (4)	6 (4)	0	0	0	0
March	0	1	3	4 1	14	3	3	48	51	77	-45	8	33	42	38	127	0	0	0	0	10	$(1) \\ 57$	(6) 151	(5)	6	1	0	0	0	7	51	83) Ó	2	1	1	()
April				0	6	12	10	58	61	58	35	19	19	23	35	142	2	2	0	3	7	103	103	3	5	6	2	0	3	7	102	52	0	ι	3	8	0
Mou					2	6	12	72	55	39	62	57	23	18	31	117	2	2	2	0	13	111	$\begin{pmatrix} (1) \\ 62 \end{pmatrix}$	1	9	20	2	0	0	9	90	31	0	2	4	28	0
Jacob		1			16	ğ		75	85	32	19	36	26	42	37	95	4	4	2	0	32	80	86	0	10	3	-1	1	0	29	52	35	0	6	2	23	0
June			2		10	15		74	61	57	3.)	56	33	39	30	87	3	3	0	0	7	(1) 82	(4) 96	(2)	17	7	3	0	0	3	(1) 64	26	(2)	8	1	32	0
July					1	10		10		10	96	21	20	22	.11	128	υ	0	1	2	7	(1) 148	(5) 89	0	13	5	0	T	0	6	(1) 104	(5) 40	0	0	1	13	0
August			2	0	7	11				40	20		07			89	1	, i	0	1	25	73	(2) 78	2	18	0	-1	0	L	19	54	(2) 31	1	4	0	39	0
September	· (1	0	6	10	4	71	(64	58	26	57	0 <i>1</i>	20	20	102		0	0	0	16	(1)	(4) 110	(3)	-	3	0	0	0	15	$\binom{l}{82}$	(4) 45	(2) 7	4	l	0	U
October		0	0	0	5	13	12	74	85	52	7	10	30	30	-10	100				0	10	(7) 70	(18)	(4)	6	.)	1	0		15	(7) 49	(16) 56	(1) I	2	0	4	1
November	·	0	1	0	2	2	1	36	92	2 56	50	11	13	54	52	109	1	1	0	1	15	(10)	(15)	(5)		1.	0	0	0	215	(8)	$(10)_{-98}$	(3)	3			2
December	•	0	0	0	0	2	0) 42	95	2 42	70	28	35	43	54	88	0	1	1	0	39	89	83	9	10										ļ		
Total	╉	0	10	10	60	93	70	0 695	83	3 716	433	323	336	408	476	1361	16	17	6	7	201	(27) 974	(65) 1302	(25) 87	110	64	16	2	5	160	(25) 754	(53) 617	(17) 19	33	15	152	3 म
Mean	+	0	1	1	5	8	. (6 58	3 6	9 60	36	27	28	34	-40	113	1	1	1	1	17	(2) 81	(5) 109	(2)	9	5	1	-	-	13	(<i>2</i>) 63	(4) 51	(1) 2	3	1	13	AGE 81.

										WE.	ATHE	R: N	o. of D	1 ауя											
MONTH		Темри	RATURE	7	P	RECIPITA	1 TION	8	8	U & 1	7 0	p	9 & 17	9	10	10	11	12	13	0 & 14	6	æ 17		9 & 16	3
	High Min,	Low Max.	Low MIN.	High Max.	0 mm	шш	0 mm	ND = 6	ND = 8 CE > 8	XIV	KOW	EET	ZLE	NDER	CDY	SAR	LVING	FROST	L.	SABL		Fog		Нал	L
	>32°F	<5°F	<-4°F	>41°F	=>().(=>1.0	= >10.	WJ FOH	FOR		ŝ	SL	DRI	Thr	CLO	CLA	Sxow	GROUNI	DRI	SHOW	True	seudo	True	Small	Soft
January	9			3											_		-								
February	7			2				9		6	15	6	5		21					5		1	1		
March	-4			5					5	3	13		13		17				3			2			1
April	2			1				1.4	4	8	16	5	8		23				7	3		3	2		
May					eq	p	q	7	0		21	2			21	1	-		5		L	2			
June					rd	rde	rde	19	2	z	18	1	I		17	3	dec	ded	6		Ł				
July			1		eco	eco	000	10	5	9	23	3			14	I	COL	COL	8		2	4			
August					t	t	t r		4	0 9	20	2	4		13	8	r.e	re	7			2			
September	1				No	No	No	13	, ,	5	22	8	5		20	2	Not	Vot	13			6			
October		ļ						10	5	9 	12	4			15	4	~	4	3		4				
November	4			2	-			15	0	5	23		1		22			1	3	2		3	1		
December	14			8				11		0	19	3	7		26			Ì	9	1		3	1		
									4	5		1	11		18						1				
Total	41		1	21			ų	172	38	53	2019	-19	05		227	14			64	11	9	26	5		
Mean	-		-	-				14	3	-1	17	4	5		19	1			5		1	2			_

Frequency Table IV for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1953.

	2 Mean						WINI	D : Nu	nber of o	bservatic	ons, at all	hours, o	ſ :					
MONTH	WIND Speed		Force	s (Beauf	ort)						D	RECTION	s (degree	es)				
	-	8	6	4	1		350	20	50	80	110	140	170 to	200 10	230 10	260 10	290 10	320 to
	KNOTS	or more	10 7	10 5	10 3	CALM	10	40	70	100	130	160	190	220	250	280	310	3.40
January	9.3		25	84	100	39	9	18	17	33	11	11	23	16	32	22	6	11
February	13.4	5	27	96	86	10	21	12	4	11	5	1	15	15	43	53	21	13
Manah	12.1	8	41	77	94	28	37	21	5	41	14	1	4	11	28	35	19	4
Amet	19.5	6		98	78	29	14	25	11	52	22	14	6		13	22	25	7
April	12.0	0	9	99	94	51		23	13	44	26	11	11	7	7	26	28	1
Мау	12.0	0		85	61	41	18	26	6	32	1	4	6	5	12	49	32	8
June	15.9	0	97	20	71	49	38	32	6	11	13	3	3	11	15	27	30	17
July	13.1	9	51	74	55	4.4	36	44	30	18	5	8	21	9	2	8	7	16
August	15.3	24	51	(4. 	00	94	18	41	5	22	8	7	3	3	3	20	18	8
Septembe	sr 9.9	5	33	GG	05	04	10	00	00	35	27	12	3	5	14	39	22	7
October	14.8	11	33	117	73	14	20	20	10	29	12	3	3	6	16	27	33	16
Novembe	r 12.6	2	33	92	95	18	20	36	16		10	10	-	9	91	33	33	25
Decembe	r 11.1	8	13	94	114	19	25	28	8	16	14	10						
Total	148.4	89	375	. 1053	984	419	256	334	143	348	159	85	105	97	206	361	274	133
Mean	12.4	7	31	88	82	35	21	28	12	29	13	7	9	8	17	30	23	11

Frequency Table V for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1953.

Frequency Tables VI to IX for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE VI - JANUARY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 10 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 100	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	320 10 340	ALI DIR
$ \begin{array}{c} 1 \\ 2 \\ 3 \\ 4 \\ 5 \\ 6 \\ 7 \\ > 8 \end{array} $	2 2 1 3 1	2 3 6 1 2 4	3 1 3 3 4 3 3	5 7 15 3 1 2	1 -1 -2	3 5 3	1 2 9 10 1	1 5 2 5 3	7 5 12 4 -1	4 9 2 6 1	2 2 1 1	5 4 2	3 44 53 62 22 11 14
Totals	9	18	17	33	11	11	23	16	32	22	6	11	209

CALMS - 39

TABLE VIII - MARCH.

BEAUFORT FORCE	10 10	10 -10	50 10 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 10 160	170 10 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 10 310	320 10 340	ALL DIR
1	1	1			[t	1	1					5
2	6	5	1	3	1			3	-1	8	8	.,	-11
3	9	10	1	1	I		t	3	6	8	7	1	1.2
-1	I	2		11	8		2	3	7	9	3	1	17
ð	к	2	-1	9	+				.,	3		1	-1 (
6	- 6		1	11					5	1	1		00
ī	2	1	1	-1					3	.,	1		21
> 8	4	1		2					.,	1	1		14 8
Totals	37	21	5	41	14	1	+	11	28	35	19	4	220

CALMS - 28

TABLE VII - FEBRUARY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 Co 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	1-10 to 160	170 10 100	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
$ \begin{array}{c} 1 \\ 2 \\ 3 \\ 4 \\ 5 \\ 6 \\ 7 \\ > 8 \end{array} $	1 3 4 7 2 4	2 4 1 2 3	22	-1 -2 -1 -1	2 1 2	1	1 4 5 1 2 2	6 4 2 2 1	4 7 18 8 5 1	1 6 9 21 6 5 4 1	6 7 5 2 1	5 3 2 3	2 39 45 70 26 12 15 5
Totals	21	12	4	11	5	1	15	15	43	53	21	13	214
				C	ALMS	5 – 1	0		- 1	- 1		- 1	

TABLE IX - APRIL.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 10	50 10 70	- 80 - to - 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	2:10 to 250	260 1 o 280	290 10 310	320 10 340	A11 DJR
1	1	23	2		.,				1	1	1	2	10
3	2	1	1	10	2	6	1		$\frac{2}{3}$	5 5	7 3	3	- 33 - 35
-1 5	$\frac{3}{2}$	2 6	2	14 15	10 5	5 3	4		4	5	7		56
6 7	1	4		8	3				2	23	3	1	42 24
- s		6		I						1	1		5 6
Totals	14	25	11	52	22	14	6		13	22	25	7	211

CALMS-29

Frequency Tables X to XIII for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE X - MAY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 10 190	200 10 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	200 10 310	320 10 340	ALL DIR.
1		3		1					1	2	2		9
2		7	2	4	2	1	1	2	- 1	7	6		33
3		3	3	13	4	4	3	2	1	7	11	1	52
4		5	3	15	16	4	7	1	2	9	4		66
5		-1	3	6	3	2		1	Т	1	5		26
6			2	2	1			J	1				7
7				2									2
= 8 > 8		1		1									2
Totals		23	13	44	26	11	11	7	7	26	28	1	197

TABLE XI — JUNE.

Totals	18	26	6	32	1	4	6	5	12	49	32	8	199
= 8 	-1	2								3			
_ 7	2	4	ι	3						4	2		16
6	4	2	1	-5					2	10	4		- 28
5	3	3		6	1	i		3	2	16	8	1	-43
-1	2	7		6		2	1			9	11	4	42
3	2	2	2	6			2	2	6	7	-4	2	- 35
2	1	5	2	5		2	3		2		2	1	29
1		1		1							1		3
FORCE	10]0	10	to 70	100	10 [30	10 160	190	10 220	10 250	to 280	to 310	10 340	DIR
REALTFORT	350	-20	-50	-80	110	140	170	200	230	260	290	320	ALI

Calms - 51

TABLE XII - JULY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 10 40	50 Lo 70	80 to 100	110 10 130	140 Lo 140	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1									1				1
2	4	5	2	1		1		2	1	3	2	2	23
3	6	3	1	2	7	1		4	7	4	7	5	47
4	12	3	2	6	I	1	1	3	-1	11	6	7	57
5	9	6	1	2	2	ł	2	2		5	3	1	32
6	3	7		1	2				2	3	4	2	23
7	2	6			1						4	1	14
= 8 > 8	2	2								1	4		9
Totals	38	32	6	11	13	3	3	11	15	27	30	17	206

CALMS - 42

TABLE XIII - AUGUST.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 1 o 10	50 to 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALI DII
1		-	2								1		1
2	3	3	3		4	2	6		1	I	1	2	-20
3	2	3	5	6	1	1	3	2		1	1	T	20
4	5	8	4	6		-4	7	1	1	-4	3	8	51
5	-4	6	4	1		I	3	1		1		2	2
6	9	5	3	5				i		1	1	2	27
7	8	6.	-5				2	2				1	24
= 8 > 8	5	13	4					2					2.
Totals	36	44	30	18	5	8	21	9	2	8	7	16	204

CALMS = 44

Frequency Tables XIV to XVII for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE XIV - SEPTEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 10 40	00 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 100	200 to 220	230 10 250	200 to 280	200 10 310	820 to 340	ALL D1R,
1	2	4	1	1		1				1	2	1	13
2	2	2	1	I	T	1	2	3		3	3		. 19
3	5	2	1	6	2	3	t		2	6	2.	1	31
4	5	7		5	1	2				4		3	28
5	3	1		7	3				1	4	6	2	27
6	1	6	1	2	1		1			2	2	1	16
7		14	1								2		17
> 8		5											5
Fotals	18	41	5	22	8	7	3	3	3	20	18	8	156

CALMS -	84
---------	----

ТАВЬЕ XV — ОСТОВЕВ.

PAGE 80.

- William

360 fo 10	20 10 40	50 10 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 40 160	170 to 100	200 Lo 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	1	1							1	2		6
-1	2		1	2				4	2	Í	2	17
4	2	3	3	9	5	2	1	3	11	5	2	50
3	8	8	1.1	10	5		2	4	9	6	2	71
6	5	7	13	3	2		1	1	5	3		46
2	7	2	3	3		1		2	3	2		24
	-3	1	1			1			1	1	1	9
							1		7	3		11
20	28	22	35	27	12	3	5	14	39	22	7	234
	350 to 10 1 4 3 6 2 2 20	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$

CALMS - 14

TABLE XVI - NOVEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 10 10	20 to -10	50 10 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	200 10 310	320 1 o 340	ALL DIR.
1		2			2	1			1		1		7
2	I		-4	3	2	1	I	1	3	1	8	1	26
3	9	6	6	4	4	1	1	3	8	G	10	4	62
4	8	- 9	3	16	2			2	1	6	9	9	65
5	2	6	2	-6	T		1		1	6	1	1	97
6		9	1	3	2				1	6	4		26
= 2		2		l					1	2	-	I	7
> °		2											2
Totals	20	36	16	33	13	3	3	6	16	27	33	16	222



TABLE XVII - DECEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 1 o 10	50 10 70	80 10 100	110 10 130	140 10 160	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALI
1		1	2	2				2	з		1	1	12
2	2	7	3	1	2	1	õ	3	6	6	4	3	43
3	10	- 3	2	2	-1	-4	2	2	8	7	6	9	59
4	7	.]	1	9	4	4		2	-1	12	13	11	71
õ	3	G		2	2	1				•,	6	1	-92
6		1			1		1			6	.,	1	10
7		1			1								- 10
= 8	3	5											а 8
Totals	25	28	8	16	14	10	7	9	21	33	33	25	229

CALMS = 19

		•	WIND F	ORCES I	N TWEL	VE 30° S	SECTORS	: No. of	observatio	ons, at all	hours, ann	nally	
BEAUFORT	350	20	50	80	110	1.10	170	2011	230	- 260	200	320	ALL
FORCE	to	10	to	to	to	10	to	10	to	10	to	10	DIRECTIONS
	10	40	70	100	130	160	190	2 20	250	280	310	340	
1	6	14	8	5	3	3	2	4	8	6	11	4	74
9	32	41	25	32	22	12	22	25	35	46	-19	26	367
2	55	40	28	62	39	30	29	25	56	80	65	34	543
4	54	65	26	121	56	30	37	21	57	101	69	49	686
5	49	46	25	71	24	10	8	14	21	57	38	11	367
5 C	22	44	15	10	13		2	2	15	44	22	5	235
0	10	44	10	14	2	ļ	5	3	13	1.1	13	-4	140
=> 8	18	44	4	3				3	1	13	7		89
Totals	256	334	143	348	159	85	105	97	206	361	274	133	2501

Frequency Table XVIII for Admiralty Bay, South Shetlands, 1953.

CALMS 419.

		M. S. L.	PRESS	URE (mb.)	1						AIR	TEMPE	RATUR	E (°F)					
MONTH	1-2 Daily		Ex	3 TREMES					Mı	CAN AT	ı			1-2 DAILY	MEAN	1 DAILY		ExT	REMES	
	MEAN	High	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	MAX.	Min.	Млх.	DATE	Min.	DATE
January	989,9	1005.1	31st	972.7	26th	31.6	32.1	33.2	34.5	34.6	33.9	32.6	31.9	33.1	36.3	29.8	41	11, 25, 30	25	- 31st
Fobruary	987.1	1000,0	lst	961.9	12th	31.9	32.0	32.6	34.0	34.1	33.6	32.6	32,3	32.9	36.7	29.1	43	5 th	22	20th, 21st
March	986.0	1009.0	110h	955.5	31st	29.1	. 29.1	29,3	30.3	30.2	29.4	28.8	28.7	29.4	32.9	25.6	43	lst	17	26th
April	989.2	1019.8	201h	960.5	Ist	24.5	24.0	24.0	24.9	24.7	24.1	23.9	24.3	24.3	28.6	19.3	41	28th	8	18th
May	997.9	1018.3	4th	963.2	16th	22.0	22.1	22.1	22.5	22.6	22.0	22.2	22.3	22.2	25.5	17.9	37	12th	5	2965
June	982,1	1009,9	12th	940.1	21 st	16.1	15.9	16.0	16.4	16.8	16.4	15.2	14.9	16.0	22.9	7.0	34	Titt	5	0041
July	992.7	1013.0	3rd	959.6	29th	19.1	18,7	17.8	18.0	19.1	19.4	19.6	19.8	18.9	24.9	12.2	10	2145 2545	-0	2060
August	992.4	1019.3	30th	966.6	26th	23.2	22.8	22.3	22.9	24.1	24.2	24.5	24.3	23.5	29.0	17.7	10	2401, 2011	-3	17th, 18th
September	1000.4	1015.3	5th	978.6	2nd	23.1	22.5	23.3	25.7	26.1	25.3	24.4	23.2	24.9	20.0	19.0	42		5	6th
October	983.8	1010.3	24(h	961.7	28th	24.7	25.2	25.5	26.8	27.2	26.6	25.9	25.1	25.9	20.0	10.0	40	1st, 20th	-2	lõth
November	986.5	1009.3	5th	971.2	29th	28.9	29.1	29.8	30.7	31.1	30.7	29.8	20.5	20.0	99.1	20.7	37	13th	6	7th
December	993.1	1014.7	15th	975.2	Ist	32.9	33.4	34.2	35.4	35.8	81.8	210	0.0.0	20.0	əə. I	20.4	40	10th, 29th	18	7th, 20th
											04.0	04.0	əə.2	34.2	37.7	31.0	-17	241h	26	17th
Total	11881.1	12144.0	-	11566.8		307.1	306.9	310.1	322.1	326.4	320.4	313.5	309.5	314.5	368.1	254.7	-185	-	117	
Mean	990.1	1012.0	-	963.9	-	25.6	25.6	25.8	26.8	27.2	26.7	26.1	25.8	26.2	30.7	21.2	40.4	-	9.7	

Means and Extremes Table I for Deception Island, South Shetlands, 1953.

			REL.	ATIVI	E HU	MID]'	TY %					CLC	OUD .	AMOU	NT (oktas)			SI	UNSHIN	sе	RA	INFALI	, (mm.)
MONTH				MEAN	l A'T				1-2 Daily				Меа	1 N AT				1-2 Daily	M1 Da	ean ily	Mean Length of		Max.	
	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	20 00	2300	MEAN.	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	REC.	Est.	Day	Тотаь	Fall	DATE
January	87	85	82	80	80	83	86	88		7.1	7.3	7.3	7.0	6.8	6.7	7.1	7.1	7.1	3.1	3.2	18.7			
February	84	84	83	79	78	80	84	87	82	6.5	7.1	6.9	6.4	6.3	6.5	6.6	6.6	6.6	3.9	4.0	15.6	52,8	17.8	11th
March	89	90	90	89	88	87	87	89	89	6.7	7.0	7.3	7.0	7.2	7.3	7.0	7.0	7.1	1.6	1.6	12.8	51,9	17.4	3rd
April	87	86	85	84	83	83	84	83	84	6.5	6.7	6.8	6.8	6.8	6,9	6.8	6.3	6.7	1,1	1.2	9.2			
May	86	85	88	87	86	87	84	84	86	6.5	6.4	7.0	6.8	G.4	5.9	6.0	5.8	6.3	0.1	0.6	6.7	a	υ	e
June	85	85	8G	84	84	84	85	85	85	5.7	5.1	6.0	5.8	6.5	6,2	5.6	5.2	5.8	0.0	0.8	4.9	ldi	abl	ldı
July	87	84	85	83	83	84	86	88	85	5.1	5.0	5.6	6.5	5.8	5.8	5.2	5.5	5.6	0.0	0.9	5.7	elia	eli	eli
August	87	88	88	87	88	89	89	89	88	6.4	5.5	6.0	6.5	7.0	7.1	6.5	6.5	6.4	0.6	1.1	8.5	n r	Jur	Jnr
September	90	89	89	87	89	89	88	89	89	5.5	6.2	6.4	6.5	6.8	6.6	5.7	5.8	6.2	1.9	2.4	11.5	μ		F
October	91	91	91	90	89	92	91	92	91	7.3	7.4	7.0	6.9	7.1	7.0	7.6	7.0	7.2	2.0	2.2	14.6			
November	98	92	92	92	92	93	93	93	93	7.3	7.3	7.1	7.2	7.4	7.6	7.4	7.5	7.3	2.2	2.3	17.9			
December	92	91	89	87	85	89	91	92	89	7.2	7.0	7.1	7.0	7.2	6.9	6.9	6.8	7.0	3.4	3.8	20.1			
Total	1058	1050	1048	1029	1025	1040	1048	1059	1045	77.8	78.0	80.5	80.4	81.3	80.5	78.4	77.1	79.3	19.9	24.1	146.2	-	-	-
Mean	88	87	87	86	85	87	87	88	87	6.5	6.5	6.7	6.7	6.8	6.7	6.5	6.4	6.6	1.7	2.0	12.2	-	-	-

Means and Extremes Table II for Deception Island, South Shetlands, 1953.

PAGE 89.

Frequency Table I for Deception Island, South Shetlands, 1953.

							M. S. L.	PRESS	URE : N	umbor o	f observe	rtions, at	all hou	rs, in 5m	b. rang e s	•					
MONTH	935.0	040.0	945.0	950,0	955.0	960,0	065.0	970.0	975.0	980.0	985.0	990.0	995.0	1000.0	1005.0	1010.0	1015.0	1020.0	1025.0	1030.0	1035.0
	939,9	944.9	049,9	10 954,9	959.9	10 964.9	to 969.9	to 974.9	10 979.9	to 984.9	10 089.9	to 994.9	to 999.9	to 1004.9	10 1009.9	10 1014.9	10 1019.9	lo 1024.9	lo 1029.9	lo 1034.9	to 1039.9
January								7	12	28	64	88	38	10	1						
February						2	3	3	12	49	63	62	29	1							
March					5	10	9	29	6	30	60	58	23	7	11						
April						8	13	14	36	32	26	42	11	12	9	16	21				
May						3	2	i.	11	15	25	37	34	35	74	5	6				
June		-4	1	2	4	17	15	25	36	37	34	19	20	9	16	1					
July					1	2	4	20	26	25	14	18	52	51	23	12					
August							4	10	27	55	26	19	37	22	20	14	14				
September									4	15	11	19	37	77	65	6	6				
October						6	F6	-16	29	43	31	30	22	15	9	1					
November						1		25	40	39	39	44	22	8	14						
Decembor					-		ł		0	59	46	35	35	27	18	19					
Year		4	1	2	10	48	66	180	257	427	439	-171	:360	274	260	74	-17				

PAGE 90.

Frequency Table II for Deception Island, South Shetlands, 1953.

																						,	TI	ΞM	[P]	ER	A'.	rυ	R	Е	:	Na	m	ber	of	ob	ser	vai	iot	is a	it a	11 }1	oui	rs,	in 2	°F	ræi	iges	:																			
MONTH		-				_				N	EG	АŦ	IV	E	R/	N(ES			_											-															1	Pos	T.L.I.	V D	RA	SGE	28																
	4	1 3	9	37	35	33	31	2	9 2	27	25	23	3 2	21	19	1'	7	5	1	11	5	1	7		;	3	1		1	3		5	ĩ	9	1	1	13		15	13	7	19	2	1	23	20	5	27	29	31		33	35	3	7	39	4	1	43	45	47	4	9 5	51	5.3	55	57	59
January		1						1																							I				İ				1									В	15	6	7	77	55	1	25	5		1										
February										1							ĺ														1													1	3		6	11	23	3 3	3	60	11	2	26	17		3										
March												ĺ																														5		6	16	2	14	53	30	5 3.	5	33	24	I	10	5			1									
April	ł																																				6		9	U	3	23	•	10	30	4	1	21	14	: I·	4	12	8		9							1						
May																																	1	3	1		17		18	1-	1	18	18	30	30	2	8	30	17	2	2	5	•[
June																											4	1	0.	5	1	8	18	24	2	25	8		17	10	3	25	2	24	15		6	7	5	1.		6										1						
July																							2		1	3	3	1	0	5	*	8	11	10	2	20	19		10	11	1	15			7	1	G	14	16			22	11		2									İ				
August																												1					2	8		18	15		28	10	1	7		12	11		2	21	18	3		29	11		2	,		•										
September	-																1												I	1	1	3	1	3		-1	8		12	12		15		28	21	1 1	1	10	1-1	20		19 00	20		0	-												
October																																1		2		2	3		8			6	'	19	28	4		50 90	42	20		20	9 90		7	.,							1	1			1	
November	·																																									2		9	16		6	a 0	20	-10		02 55	20	.,					2									
December								1															ł															ļ								Į			11	0.		55	55	-		40			'									
Year		_		-	-			-			-	+	-			-	{				- -		2		1	3	7		21	17	7	19	33	50	1	75	76	1	.02	90	,	16	17	79	177	23-	4 2	40	242	38(5 -4	09	252	11:	2	58	1-1	[] •	4	1								
				<u>'</u>	-							-																1			D.	41	LY	I	X'	TR	EN	1E	S.																													
Maximum												-			Ī							-						Ī				1	2			6	2		9	-	1	8		9	19	2:	2	21	30	32		17	59	3	9	27	20) [5	2	1							
Minimum																							2		4	2	4		5	ł	5 1	10	9	10		17	14		16	1	5	22	2	27	25	28	8	29	34	57	:	22	7		3													

Frequency Table III for Deception Island, South Shetlands, 1953.

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

					٧١	SIB	LLITY	5			L	ow c	LOUD (okt	AMC as)	DUNTS	3								CLO	UD I	1EI(HIT	ຮິ(1	molre	(8)					oun	EGARDED
MONTH	un l	M014	men	m.y	k.m	tem (m.yc	m:ht	nkm	8			1		1						Аль А	ויאטטאיו	'8							7-8 (KTAS				o CL	DISR
	< #/	40m - 21	200m - 4	I - moilt	1 km - 2.	3km - 4	- 10- 10	10km - 2t	20km - 4	=>40k	U	1-2	3 – 5	<i>ti</i> = 7	8	9	0 10 30	30 10 60	10 10 120	120 10 300	300 Lo B00	(i00 tu 1200	1200 10 2400	2400 10 6000	>	0 10 30	30 10 60	60 10 120	120 10 300	300 10 600	000 Ln 1200	1200) 10 2400	2400 10 6000	= > 6000	N	TRACES
January	0	0	1	5	11	11	23		36	101	13	18		45	131	5	5	3	6	62	(4) 11-1	(4) 30	(6) 15	11	1	5	3	3	54	$(4) \\ 60 \\ (1)$	$\binom{(J)}{21}$	(6) 9	2	0	T	0
February	0	0	0	5	7	9	16	37	44	106	12	26	38	-13	103	2	2	2	9	(1) 84	(2) 91	(3) 18	(5) 5	6	2	2	1	8	68	(1) = 32	(2)	(3)	2	0	5	1
March	4	6	4	12	12	18	30	63	19	80	1	21	25	53	135	13	13	3	$\binom{l}{22}$	(3) 78	(7) 114	(<i>13</i>) 14	(10)	2	0	13	2	(1)	(4) 65	(4) 58	(12) 5		0	0	0	1
April	lı	2	1	11	12	11	39	38	10	115	8	28	25	63	110	6	6	t	10	59	104	(8) 42	(<i>14</i>) 6	4	4	6	I	10	50	49	(7) 22	(14)	3	0	4	4
May	0	0	1	3	16	12	36	58	15	107	14	36	27	61	109	1	Т	1	13	(1) 102	(5) 84	(7) 20	(4) 7	12	4	1	0	6	71	(2) 51	(7)	(H) (1	0	4	6
June	ι	6	4	9	14	12	39	53	23	79	26	52	28	49	80	5	5	0	3	(1) 77	(4) 81	(5) 2-1	(2) 11	23	3	5	0	3	47	(3) 31	(4)	(2)	7	Ľ,	13	13
July	0	2	1	12	10	17	31	41	46	88	23	56	39	47	83	υ	4	3	(2) 17	(2) 112	(9) 64	(4) 15	(12)	12	2	0	1	9	(2) 68	(4) 11	(4)	(9)	1	0	10	1
August	0	0	0	õ	15	8	64	60	46	50	16	34	29	57	112	U	Т	3	(1) 13	131	(5) 68	(13)	(15) G	18	0	0	2	(7)	83	(5) 29	(71)	(12) 5	3	0	4	6
September	0	U	4	- 91	14	18	50	41	40	64	34	3 5	25	49	96	1	3	2	7	(2) 127	(3) 32	(11)	(26) 8	27	2	1	2	5	(1) 81	(2)	(<i>s</i>) 10	(22)	7	0	16	11
October	U	1	7	14	10	32	57	40	43	-1-1	10	23	23	48	140	-1	5	6	12	(3) 144	(16) 45	(19) 19	(4)	12	3	5	5	11	(2) 94	(<i>14</i>) 17	(15) 8	(4)	5	1	I	6
November	υ	2	3	G	õ	18	32	66	55	64	ð	16	28	59	126	6	10	2	17	(3) 123	(5)	(24) 18	(8) 0	7	0	7	2	14	(3) 88	(7) 23	(19) 10	(6) -0	2	0	0	2
December	0	1	0	4	12	11	30	51	54	8ō	7	26	25	77	112	L	3	(7) 40	26	(5) 104	(10) 80	(23) 15	(12)	3	5	2	(1)	22	(5) 70	(10) 29	(12) 7	$\begin{pmatrix} (II) \\ 0 \end{pmatrix}$	2	3	I	2
Total	6	20	26	95	138	177	447	597	431	983	169	371	348	651	1337	-1-1	58	(1) 36	(4) 155	(21) 1203	(73) 940	(<i>134</i>) 235	(<i>118</i>) 71	137	26	47	(1) 27	(2) 119	(<i>20</i>) 839	(<i>56</i>) 391	(<i>105</i>) 116	(<i>102</i>) 39	35	5	59	53
Mean	1	2	2	8	11	15	37	50	36	82	14	31	29	54	111	4	5	3	13	(2) 100	(6) 78	(11) 20	(<i>10</i>) 6	11	2	4	2	10	(2) 70	(5) 33	(9) 10	(9) 3	3	-	5	4

PAGE 92.

										WÉA?	THER	: No	, of Day	1 ys											
MONTH		TEMPE	RATURE	7	Pre	CIPITATI	on 1	× 9	8 x	9 & 17	9	9	9 & 17	9	10	10	11	12 .1.50	13	9814	0. F	& 17 OG		9 & 16 HAIL	
	High Min.	Low Max,	Low Min.	High Max.	0.10 mm	mm 0.1	10.0 mm	WIND = Force >	WIND = Force >	RAIN	SNOW	SLRET	DRIZZLE	THUNDER	CLOUDY	CLEAR	NOW LYL	ROUND FR	DurF	SHOWERS	rne	endo	rue	mall	Soft
	>32°f	<5°F	<-4°F	>41°F	∧ ∥	Â	- ii											3				Ъ.		<u></u>	
January	2							10		5	18	1	4		23				7		3	Ч		ļ	
February	4			1	14	7	1	16	-	6	18	2	12		16						1	7		L	
March	2			1	15	10	1	15	2	7	26	5	10 (2)		25				16	1	3	12	1		
April								15	2	G	21	-1	$\begin{pmatrix} 4\\ (4) \end{pmatrix}$		23		-73	q	18	2	3	9	2		2
May								13	2	2	21	2	8 (5)		19		rde	rde	16		3	5			1
June	1		2					18	1	2	29	1			1.4		000	600	25					7	່
July			2					15	1	2	25	3	7 (7)		14	2	Ē	t r	20	2	0	1		т П	4
August				1				20		$\begin{pmatrix} 4 \\ (2) \end{pmatrix}$	25	6	$\begin{bmatrix} 10\\(6) \end{bmatrix}$		21	1	No	No	10	1	0			J.	t
September								7		8	21	6	(2)		18	3			12		U	19		7 3	1
October								23	2		29	4	3		25				20		L .)	12		5	•
November	1							12		8	24	5	6		27				10		- 7	2			
December	8			5				8		10	13	5	12		24										
Total	16		- 4	8	-	-	-	172	14	(2) (6)	270	44	(29) 92		249	6			183	6	38	75	3	21	11
Mean	-		-	-	-	-	-	14	1	5	23	4	(2) 8		21	I			15	1	3	6	-	2	1

Frequency Table IV for Deception Island, South Shetlands, 1953.

PAGE 93.

Frequency	Table	V	for	Deception	Island,	South	Shetlands,	1953.
-----------	-------	---	-----	-----------	---------	-------	------------	-------

	2 Mean						WI	ND: N	lumbor o	f observat	ions, at a	ll hours,	—: ìo					
момтн	WIND SPEED		For	ICES (Bea	uufort)						Ι	DIRECTIO	ин (degre	bos)				
	KNOTS	8 or more	6 10 7	1 10 5	1 10 3	CALM	35() 10 10	20) 10 40	50 10 70	80 10 100	110 10 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 10 250	200 10 280	200 10 310	32() Lo 34()
January	11.6		- 34	76	128	10	8	5	30	33	10	3	3	7	26	49	41	23
February	15.6	9	38	106	69	2	4	4	17	3	4		1	6	38	71	41	33
March	1-1.0	8	-41	106	79	14	6	6	38	41	2	3	1	2	8	58	36	33
April	10.6	з	42	118	65	12	8	32	29	39	2	1	1		12	26	-18	30
May	14.4	5	61	86	81	15	39	20	8	23	50	18	2	1	1	13	14	45
June	14.6	1	56	87	83	13	25	26	17	18	9	2	3	3	10	29	.17	20
July	13.8	1	40	139	40	28	9	8	6	2			2	1	26	38	50	70
August	14.3		65	99	64	20	13	13	45	12	3	3	1	1	5	10	69	10
September	10.5		22	92	85	-11	23	17	25	4	9		I		2	10	40	00
October	17.0	3	81	112	38	14	7	8	71	7		1		1	15	10	40	48
November	13.0		30	115	77	18	3	10	37	12	3		•)		1.9	20	45	47
December	11.1		16	100	125	7	13	9	46	9	5	Ŧ	-	2	6	49	54 52	29 45
Total	160.5	30	526	1236	934	194	158	158	369	203	97	35	18	29	161	456	543	499
Mean	13.4	3	-1-1	103	78	16	13	13	31	17	8	3	1	2	13	38	45	42

.

Frequency Tables VI to IX for Deception Island, South Shetlands, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

> 8	8	5	30		10	3	2	7	26	49	41	•24	238
7			2	7					2				11
6		1	4	6				1	6	5	1		23
5	2		4	6				2	5	13	2		- 34
4	2		8	õ		1		L	2	9	9	5	42
3	1	1	9	4	5			3	5	12	16	8	64
2	3	3	1	1	2	I	3	1	อ	8	10	8	-45
1			2	4	3	I		1	1	2	3	2	19
EAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 10 190	200 1 o 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR

TABLE VII - FEBRUARY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	.530 to 10	20 to 40	10 10 70	to 100	to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 1.0 250	260 to 280	200 10 310	320 to 340	ALI
1					2			ι		1	1		4
2	1	1	5	1			1			2	3	5	18
3		1	2	1	1				6	16	10	10	47
4	1	t	6	1	L			3	7	23	12	11	60
5		L	3	L				2	7	17	4	5	40
G	2		I						6	11	7	2	29
7									6	1	2		9
= 8 > 8									6	1	2		9
Totals	-1	4	17	3	4		1	6	38	71	41	33	222

CALMS - 10

												_	
BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 Lo 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1				1		1		1		1	2	4	10
2	2	1		2				l l	1	4	5	5	20
3	1		2	5			1	1		14	17	9	49
4	1		9	6		1		1	3	23	10	13	67
5	2	2	12	9			-		2	8	2	2	39
6	1	3	11	9	1				2	5	-	1	31
7			2	3	1	1				3	i i		10
> 8			2	6									8
Totals	6	6	38	41	2	3	1	2	8	58	36	33	234
					CAI	LNS -	- 14						

TABLE VIII - MARCH.

TABLE IX — APRIL.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 10 160	170 Lo 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 230	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	1		3	1							1	1	7
2	1	5						Ì		4	3	1	14
3	3	6	4	5		I				8	14	3	44
4	1	5	6	11	1		1		6	12	16	8	67
5	2	7	8	11					3	$\frac{2}{2}$	ι0	8	51
6		7	G	8	1				3		3	8	36
7		2		3			4			-		1	6
= 8 > 8			2								1		3
Totals	8	32	29	39	2	1	1		12	26	48	30	228

Calms – 12

Frequency Tables X to XIII for Deception Island, South Shetlands, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 10 100	170 10 100	200 10 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 = 9	4 11 22 2	1 3 7 8 1	2 2 1 1 2	3 3 4 4 7 2	2 1 4 3 21 14 5	2 1 5 8 2	1	I		4 2 1 2 3 1	2 6 4 2	2 8 13 20 1 1	4 29 48 65 21 42 19 5
> " Totals	39	20	8	23	50	18	2	1		13	14	45	233

TABLE X - MAY.

TABLE XI - JUNE.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 10 40	10 10 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	011 01 011	170 10 190	200 1.0 220	230 10 250	200 to 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1			2	2	1	2	i		1	1	1 1	3 5	9 39
2 3	5 3 6	8	1	4	3	_	2	2	1	1 7	8 14	7	35 54
4 5 6	5	4		4	3 2				3 5	7 9	4	35	33 37
7 = 8	I		10 1	1		-				2	4		19
Totals	25	26	17	18	9	2	3	3	10	29	47	38	227
		-			Cat	MS -	13						

Салмя - 15

 50
 80
 110
 140
 170
 200
 280
 210
 200
 320

 10
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 to
 ALL BEAUFORT to to -10 DIR. FORCE l $\mathbf{2}$ $\mathbf{2}$ -11 $\mathbf{2}$ -6 = 26 38 50 78 220 T. Totals

TABLE XII - JULY.

TABLE XIII - AUGUST.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to -10	50 10 70	80 10 100	110 to 1:80	140 to 160	170 Lo 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	200 10 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	2		1	2	1	2				2	1		11
2	1		2				I			1	9	6	20
3			5	4	2	1		1		3	12	5	- 33
4	3	-1	6	3	(2	7	15	15	55
5	1	-4	10	2	1				2	4	12	9	-44
G	6	ō	21	1					1	2	13	13	62
7											1	2	1 3
= 8 > 8													
Totals	13	13	45	12	3	3	1	1	5	19	63	50	22

Frequency Tables XIV to XVII for Deception Island, South Shetlands, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE	XIV	 SEPTEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 10 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 Lo 160	170 to 190	200 1 o 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	290 10 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1				1	3						•2	3	9
2		1	2		4		I	1	1	4	8	4	26
3	1	2	1	2	1				I	б	21	15	50
4	6	5	5	1	1					6	15	19	58
5	9	6	6						I	2	3	7	-34
6	7	3	9							1			20
> 7 > 8			2		1		i						2
Totals	23	17	25	4	9		1	I	3	19	49	48	199

TABLE XV - OCTOBER.

to 10	to -10	10 70	ιο 100	to 130	to 160	to 190	to 220	to 250	to 260	to 310	10 340	ALI
									1	1	1	2
i		1	2		1			1		5	4	13
	2		1					1	6	9	4	23
3	4	11	1			1		З	8	18	15	63
3	1	18						2	4	6	15	-49
1	1	32	1		1			6	3	5	7	56
		10	2				1	$\frac{2}{2}$	5	4	1	25
									3			3
7	8	71	7		1		1	15	29	48	47	234
	10 3 3 1 7	2 3 4 3 1 1 7 8	$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	10 40 70 100 130 160 2 1 1 1 160 3 4 11 1 1 3 1 18 1 1 1 32 1 10 2 1 1 7 8 71 7 1	$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$				

CALMS - 41

TABLE XVI - NOVEMBER.

Totals	3	10	37	12	3		2	4	12	56	54	29	222
[₹] 8													
7		1	6	3						1			9
6	1	1	7	2	1	1			3	8		1	21
5	2	7	8	2	1	1			4	16	1	1	41
4		3	15	1	1				1	19	24	11	74
3	1			1	1		1	1	4	10	24	12	55
2			1	3	1		1	3		3	5	2	19
1					1							2	3
BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR

TABLE XVII - DECEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 LO 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1			2	I		1		1		3	4	2	14
2			5		1	2	1		1	9	5	5	29
3	5	4	3	4	4	1		1	3	16	28	13	82
4	4	1	8						2	17	14	24	70
5	3	2	18	2						3	1	1	30
6	1	2	7	2		j				1			13
7			3										3
= 8 > 8													
Totals	13	9	46	9	5	4	1	2	6	49	52	45	241
			4		CAL	ns –	7		<u> </u>	·'	'		

			WIND	FORCES	IN TWE	LVE 30°	SECTORS	8 : No. 0	f observati	ons, at all	hours, ann	ually	
BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to	20 10	50 10	80 10	110 10	140	170 10	200 10	230 to	200 10	290 10	320 . 10 340	ALL DIRECTIONS
						160			200		010		
1	4	1	10	12	10	5	1	4	1	9	20	22	99
2	17	21	21	13	11	6	10	5	10	43	73	53	283
- 3	26	32	29	84	15	5	5	8	21	98	168	111	552
4	51	38	77	35	10	3	2	6	31	146	176	196	771
5	35	38	89	41	6	5		5	35	90	55	66	465
6	24	26	102	-11	25	8			40	54	37	46	403
7	1	2	36	21	15	3		1	16	12	11	5	123
=> 8			5	6	5				7	4	3		30
Totals	158	158	369	203	97	35	18	29	161	456	543	499	2726

Frequency Table XVIII for Deception Island, South Shetlands, 1953.

CALMS 194.

·2.4".
		M. S. L.	PRESSUR	E (mb.)								AIR T	'EMPEF	RATURE	(°F)					
MONTH	1-2 Daily		Extri	3 Em ES					MEAS	I AT				1-2 Данау	MEAN	l Daily		EXTR	EMES	
	MEAN	HIGH	DATE	Low	DATE	0200	0 500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	Mean	Max.	Mix.	Max.	DATE	Мін.	DATE
January	989.6	1005.5	31st	971.1	25th	28.2	28.4	29.7	30.8	31.2	31 .0	30.2	28.7	29.8	33.7	26.8	40	16th, 30th	21	1, 29, 31
February	986.1	1000.5	27th	956.0	12th	25.5	24,9	25.9	27.5	28.1	28.3	27.1	26.2	26.7	31.1	22.5	40	4th	10	21st, 22nd
March	985.3	1010.3	Ilth	956.0	22nd	22.9	22 .8	23.7	24,3	24.9	24.5	22.8	22.5	23.6	29.1	18.2	-11	1st, 16th	03	26th
April	989.3	1021.1	20th, 21st	962.1	29th	9.2	9.7	9.3	11.5	12.4	11.5	9.9	9.4	10.4	18.2	1.8	35	7th	-16	21st
May	998.3	1019.6	4th	964.4	16th	8.2	8.1	8.1	8.5	8.4	7.5	7.5	7.6	8.0	15.7	-1.4	36	15th, 16th	-30	≌7th
June	980.6	1008.0	12th	945.1	21 st	5.6	6.0	7.0	6.5	6.4	5.5	4.6	4.2	5.7	15.7	-4.3	32	14, 19, 25	-25	4th, 22nd
July	992.3	1016.2	2nd	964.1	25th	4.0	3.3	4.I	5.0	6.2	6.9	5.5	4.9	5.0	15.1	-5.1	37	24th, 25th	-37	18th
August	990.1	1019.5	30th	961.7	19th	15.6	12.7	13.3	13.6	15.2	14.9	15.5	15.3	14.5	24.0	3.5	37	11th	-15	19th, 22nd
September	999.7	1012.2	5th	973.8	2nd	16.3	16.3	16.9	19.4	19.9	18.1	16.8	17.0	17.6	24.1	10.9	41	27th	-13	17th
October	982.5	1010.4	24th	960.1	28th	18.7	18.5	20.3	22.5	23.9	23.1	20.1	18.7	20.7	28.2	12.0	36	15th	-20	7th
November	985.7	1010.6	6th	969.1	29th	24.6	25.0	26.8	28.7	29.2	28.4	27.4	26.4	27.1	31.9	22.1	40	26th	3	6th
December	991.3	1013.3	15th	974.9	Ist	30.1	30.4	32.0	33.8	34.5	33.0	32.8	31.1	32.3	37.4	28.6	50	<u>25th</u>	20	6th
Total	11870.8	12147.2	-	11558.4	_	208.9	206.1	217.1	232.1	240.3	233.3	220.2	212.0	221.4	304.2	135.6	465	-	-99	
Mean	989.2	1012.3		963.2	-	17.4	17.2	18.1	19.3	20.0	19.4	18.3	17.7	18.5	25.3	í1.3	38.7	-	-8.3	-

Means and Extremes Table I for Argentine Islands, 1953.

•)

			REI	LATIV	те п	UMID	ITY 🤉	/		_	-	CL	oup	AMOU	UNT (oktas)			s	UNSHII	NE	RA	INFALI	1 (mm.)
MONTH				Меа	N AT				1-2 DATLY				Меа	AN AT	1			1-2 Daily	Mı Da	aan nily	Mean Length of		Мах.	
	0200	0500	0800	1100	1400	1700	2000	2300	MEAN.	0200	0500	0800	1100	1.100	1700	2000	2300	MEAN	REC.	Est.	Day	Тотар	Fall	DATE.
January	90	90	87	87	86	89	89	92	89	6.9	7.3	7.0	6.7	6.6	6.8	6.7	6.9	6.9	3.3	3.3	20.1	7.1	2.3	25th
February	90	91	89	85	84	87	89	90		7.2	6.9	6.3	6.6	6.6	6.7	7.0	6.6	6.7	2.8	3.1	16.3	56.3	15.8	ſĮţħ
March	88	90	88	89	87	88	90	89	89	6.3	6.6	7.0	6.8	6.8	6.6	6.2	5.9	6.5	2.1	2.5	12.8		5.0	Ist
April	86	86	85	86	86	86	85	86	8 G	4.9	4.8	5.6	5.7	5.6	5.6	4.5	5.0	5,2	2.2	2.6	9,4			
May	88	87	88	88	87	88	87	88	88	4.8	4.2	5.2	5.4	5.1	5.4	4.3	4.5	4.9	0.7	0.9	6.0			
June	83	86	82	85	83	84	84	82	84	5.8	6.2	6.5	6.8	6.9	5.7	4.9	5.5	6.0	0.1	*0.1	3.7		0	<i>a</i>)
July	- 83	85	84	84	84	85	84	82	84	4.5	4.6	5.7	5.9	5.5	5.1	4.6	4.4	5.0	0.6	0.8	4.9	ble	ble	p l e
August	87	87	88	86	86	87	85	88	87	6.1	5.7	6.7	6.9	7.0	6.6	6.6	6.1	6.5	0.9	LT	8.1	lia	elia	e l i e
September	89	88	86	86	88	89	88	87	88	5.4	5.6	6.3	6.0	6.9	61	5.4	5.7	6.0	L9	2.2	11.4	nre	nre	ц ц
October	91	89	88	88	87	89	89	90	89	6.9	7.3	7.0	6.7	6.5	6.7	7.1	6.6	6.9	2,4	2.7	14.4	Þ	D	þ
November	- 93	93	- 91	90	89	90	90	92	91	7.0	7.4	7.3	7.3	7.3	7.3	7.4	7.2	7.3	2.0	2.0	18.5			
December	93	94	91	88	85	89	91	93	91	7.0	6.5	6.7	6.8	7.0	7.2	6.8	6.9	6.9	3.3	3.4	22.1			
Total	1061	1066	1047	1042	1032	1051	1051	1059	1054	72.8	73.1	77.3	77.6	77.8	76.1	71.5	71.3	74.8	22.3	24.7	147.7	-	· -	-
Mean	88	89	87	87	86	87	87	88	88	6.1	6.1	6.4	6.5	6.5	6.3	6,0	5.9	6.2	1.9	2.1	[2.3	-	-	-

Means and Extremes Table II for Argentine Islands, 1953.

* Recorded value, estimate not made.

						2	M.S.L. I	PRESSU	RE : Nu	mber of	observat	ions, at	all hours	s in 5mb	, ranges.						
	935.0	940.0	945.0	950.0	955.0	96 0.0	965.0	970.0	975.0	980.0	985,0	990.0	995,0	1000.0	1005.0	1010.0	1015.0	1020.0	1025.0	1030.0	1035.0
MONTH	10	to	10	10	to	10	to	tu	to	10	to	to	to	to	10	to	10	10	10	10	10
	939.9	944.9	949.9	954.9	959.9	964.9	969.9	974.9	979.9	984.9	989.9	994.9	999.9	1004.9	1009.9	1014.9	1019.9	1024.9	1029.9	1034.9	1039.9
Taunaur	-				1			9	13	30	59	87	38	7	5						
January					6	1	2	5	22	59	57	49	22	1							
February					81	7	7	28	12	40	4.1	54	23	7	10	3	,				
March		1			10		15	20	22	41	29	39	8	10	10	9	18	10			
April		1				5	10	20	18	19	24	38	25	30	83	6	9				
May							4	3	0.1			21	16	17	7						
June			5	2	12	11	29	29	52	22	13		-17	-43	21	1.1	5				
July	1					4	17	12	22	21	01	21		19	15	21	9				
August						1	14	21	24	84	54	05	07	65	76	6					
Sentember	1				-			2	12	8	9	35	21	17	.0	9					
Ostoban						14	20	43	32	49	26	17	20	14	0	-					
October							3	27	51	38	44	-1-1	14	-	10	0					
November						4		1	33	54	31	41	40	14	19	15					
December	1							_		_	_										·
Year	_		5	2	31	51	111	200	288	408	407	485	302	234	264	81	41	10	3]

Frequency Table I for Argentine Islands, 1953.

																		т	EM	PE	RA	тu	RE	: 1	√un	ıber	of	obso	rvat	ions	s at	all h	ours	, in 2	₽°F r	ange	s :															_	_
MONTH									NE	GAT	'IVE	R	LANG	i ES	-		-					T													p	osit	IVE	RA	NGE	8				-									
	-+1	S 9	37	35	33	31	29	27	12	5 23	3 21	1	9 1	7 1	5 1.	3 11	5	7	5	3	1	1	3	5	7	9	11	13	1	5	17	19	21	23	25	27	20	31	3	3	35	37	31	1	1 4	3 4	5 47	49	51	53	55	57	59
January					-				1										1			T						-	_				1	8	20	40	5	6:	3 8	39	13	9				-	_	-		-		1	_
February					1														1						1		T	3		4	14	15	9	22	21	33	1) 28	1 3	39	12	2	$\begin{vmatrix} 1 \\ 2 \end{vmatrix}$										
March					1																			1	6	7	17	10	11	0	16	20	15	15	21	12	24	21		ß	9	6	2										
April					1									1	7	-1	1	5	19	4	10	11	12	8	Ш	15	[4	4	1 8	8	14	10	10	11	10	9	ļ	12	2	3													
May							1	4	1	3	4	:	3	5	2	-	6	12	12	12	19	11	9	7	3	7	11	4	22	2	14	26	7	5	7	6	11	6	5	6											1		
June					i				1	7	8	Ē	5 7	5	8	3	4	11	12	15	3	4	19	2	9	9	8	13	12	2	13	11	-15	9	-5	н	2	5		1	Í			İ									
July				2	1	3	5	1	3	I	1	2	2 14	15	12	13	13	8	8	3	8	9	13	5	7	-1	5	5	5	5	+	-1	2	5	5	5	10	27	1	8	2										1		
August					1									1	5	7	8	12	8	12	5	7	6	9	15	10	10	6	10		2	6	-1	9	10	9	17	34	2	4	2	1	ſ								ĺ		
September																		11	7	7	6	8	12	12	15	.1	10	11	6		5	5	7	6	12	22	15	23	1	9	2	5	1							Í	ł		
October													1	1		2	з	1	1	1	1	1	6		8	4	4	13	15		12	15	20	26	29	25	21	29		7	2												
November																							1	2		2	4	3	4		13	4	13	10	25	30	27	-11	41	1 1	6	4											
December																																1	3	2	3	15	28	57	7-	1 8	3	18	8	3	3								
Year				2	1	3	6	5	5	11	13	10	22	28	34	33	-13	60	67	54	52	51	78	-16	74	62	84	82	96	10	1 70	17	106	128	168	220	237	346	307	10	1.	45	14	3	3				+	-		-	
																							D	AIJ	Y	EX	TR	EM	es.	-		-					-	_		1					1					f	1	_	
Maximum						1	1		1		1		1		2	2	2	1	2	5	4	-	7	9	4	7	7	8	ß	1		2	10		1					1			-	1	-	-							
Minimum			2			I	2		8		+	6	5	10	13	11	13	6	6	10	3	7	9	11	16	6	10	12	IS IS	1		24	16		18	22 26	29 30	34 28	60 15	38		14	14	8	2	I			1				

Frequency Table III for Argentine Islands, 1953.

Number of observations, at all hours, of :-

					v	ISI	IBII	LITY	5			LC	OW C	LOUD (okta	AMO 18)	UNTS	;			2		2		1	CLO	UD I	1EIO	3HT	в (1	netre	es)					un	GARDED
MONTH	m.	mOt	100m	h'm	km		iem .	m:ho	0l:m	m.jo	m											ALL A	MOUNT	*							7-8 ()KTAS				CLC	Diski
	or >	70 - m()†	200m - 4	I - mout	1 km - 2	10	f - m.76	I - m.l.F	10km - 2	20km - 4	:10t< =	0	1 - 2	3 – 5	6 – 7	8	9	0 to 30	30 to 60	60 10 120	120 to 300	300 to 600	000 10 1200	1200 to 2400	2400 to 6000	= >	0 10 30	30 Lu 60	60 to 120	120 to 300	300 To 600	600 10 1200	1200 to 2400	2400 10 6000	= > (;000	N	TRACES
January	0	0	6	1			2	31	29	33	133	15	39	19	-46	113	16	16	2	5	73	48	(<i>14</i>) 34	(29) 47	15	7	16	1	-1	58	20	(12) 12	(28) 20	G	2	1	8
February	0	0	0		3 10		11	-11	23	30	101	27	30	17	33	111	б	6	0	4	(1) 69	(7) 48	(15) 32	(21) 34	22	7	G	0	4	$\binom{(1)}{46}$	(7) 20	(14) 6	(17) 20	10	0	2	4
March	0	0	2	1	5 8	3	2	22	15	33	151	- 33	41	10	34	118	9	ย	2	6	32	(2) 69	(8) 43	(15) 43	34	9	9	1	2	25	(1) 50	(7) 17	(15) 27	ន	n	1	11
April	0	0	4	1	2		3	35	2	7	168	113	19	9	13	78	в	8	0	Т	21	-12	(2) 42	13	57	25	я	0	0	20	83	(2) 26	6	16	1	31	0
May	0	1	5	3	8	7	3	39	7	12	141	116	11	16	10	88	7	7	0	0	13	42	(3)	28	49	19	7	υ	U	9	32	(J) 33 (0)	19	12	3	49	1
June	0	15	4	18	0	7	3	31	-10	33	107	84	10	6	16	96	28	28	0	3	8	50	(2) 56	(1)	48	G	28	U	2	8	-13	43	8	15	1	30	0
July	0	0	1	12	1 1	2	0	26	8	18	152	122	5	5	12	81	23	23	0	0	14	33	(2) 27	29	48	16	23	0	0	13	28	25	26	14	1	58	0
August	0	E	10	; ;	7	9	7	27	7	11	139	72	7	10	18	104	37	37	0	0	24	50	(1) 39	20	37	9	37	U	υ	$\frac{21}{1}$	42	30	23	18	2	26	U
September	0		2 0)	5	9	1	59	23	24	87	72	8	10	15	122	13	13	Û	1	(1) 28	(1) 59	46	(2) 21 (5)	34	11	13	U	0	22	52	39	13	7	τ	27	0
October			3 4	;	19		3	33	3	23	147	55	15	9	31	123	15	15	0	2	26	51	43	(5) 54 (11)	42	7	15	0	2	25	37	37	40	14	1	8	2
November			4	2	14	10	4	57	12	33	104	27	27	14	26	137	9	9	U	2	44	(7) - 56	(11) 59	36	28	2	9	0	1	38	40	32	25	20	L	4	7
December	0	, .	4	1	15	2	2	44	15	42	123	55	34	7	28	111	13	13	0	8	(1) 33	(3) 46	41	41	60	4	13	0	5	26	24	19	28	27	i	2	11
Total) 3	4 5	7 2	10	97	41	445	154	299	1553	791	249	132	282	1282	184	184	4	32	(3) 385	(14) 594	(<i>80</i>) 503	(<i>103</i>) 383	474	122	184	2	20 8	(3) \$06	(13) 421	(74) 319	(93) 205	167	14	239	-1-1
Mean	+	,	3	5	20	8	3	37	13	25	129	66	21	11	23	107	15	15	-	3	32	(1) 49	(7) 42	(9) 32	39	10	15	-	2	25	(1) 35	(0) 27	(8) 21	[.]	1	20	4

PAGE 103

										WEA	THER	: No	, of Day	1 /8											
MONTU		Темре	RATURE	7	Pr	ECIPITAT	ION	8	8	9 & 17	IJ	Ð	9 & 17	8	10	10	II BN	12 1.SON	13	9 & 14	93 Fe	5 17 D G		9&16 Hail	
	High Min.	Low Max.	Low Min.	High Max.	-0.10 mm	0.1 omm	>10.0 mm	WIND = FORCE >	WIND = FORCE >	RAIN	Sxow	SLEET	DRIZZLE	TRUNDER	CLOUDY	CLEAR	SNOW LY	GROUND F	DRIFT	SHOWE	True	Pseudo	True	Small	Soft
	>32'F	<5°F	<-4°f	>41'F	∧ ∥	1	Î																		
Launann					9	2		2		I	15	2	$\begin{pmatrix} (3) \\ 6 \\ (1) \end{pmatrix}$		23	1				1	7				3
Kolymany					17	14	2	4		4	21	7	$\begin{bmatrix} 6\\ (1) \end{bmatrix}$		19	1			6	2	2	7	1		2
March	1 1				18	3		-4	2	3	20	5	6		21				7	2	6	2		1	1
Anvil		6	11		14	4		2	1		14	1	$\begin{pmatrix} 2 \\ (1) \end{pmatrix}$		11	1			8		4	3			
May		7	17		13	6		1			13		$\begin{vmatrix} 3\\ 0 \end{vmatrix}$		13	6			3		15	2			
June		9	13		22	13		12	3		21		2		15		ed	ed	16		7	13			
July		10	20		21	14		7	2	1	19	4	6		13	5	br d	brd	13	1	5	13			
August		3	11		22	14	3	15	. 3		22	-1	6		22	2	e c o	e c c	15		8	10			
September			8		21	14	7	-1		4	20	3	-4		18	1	t	-	3		9	6			
October		1	3		20	10	3	7			2 0	L	5		22		No	No	13	1	4	6			
November					29	28	-1	2		3	26	5	7		24				6	1	6	8			3
December	6			4	24	P ²⁰	2	6		9	17	3	2		23				1	2	10	2			2
Total	7	36	83	+	230	142	21	66	11	25	228	35	(7) 55		224	17			91	9	83	72	1	1	11
Mean	-	-	-	-	19	12	2	5	I	2	19	3	(1) 5	9	19	I			8	1	ī	6	-	-	1

Frequency Table IV for Argentine Islands, 1953.

TITIT

Frequency Table V for Argentine Islands, 1953.

	2 Mean								WIN	D: Nu	nber of a	observati	ons, at a	ll hours,	of :					
MONTH	WINL SPEE	D		F	ORCES (Beaufor	t)						I	Directio	88 (degro	ces)				
1.00			8	6		4	1		350	20	50	80	110	140	170	200	230	260	290	320
	KNOT	s	or	to		0	to	CALM	10	lo	to	10	to	to	to	10	10	to	to	to
		11	ior e	7		.5	.3		10	4 0	70	100	130	160	190	2 2 0	250	280	310	340
January	5.6	5		3		26	176	43	27	22	3	4	5	19	49	34	23	5	5	9
February	8.	3		1 9		62	122	31	34	44	7	2	2	8	32	32	20	5	1	G
March	1 7	.5	2	1	7	43	159	37	20	39	7	2	4	20	54	26	21	10	4	4
April		5.9	2	1	7	21	182	28	7	22	6	3	5	34	74	- 38	9	7	3	4
May	1	40		1	1	19	184	44	18	13	4	2	7	42	69	20	12	9	-4	4
Tupo	1	91	5	1	22	46	143	24	34	38	1	4	12	21	38	17	15	11	14	11
Tulu	1.	9.1			20	48	146	32	30	32	7	2	5	15	65	22	13	9	9	7
July		11.0	1		19	4.8	191	95	30	47	13	1	10	25	4-1	15	12	12	6	8
Augur	τ,	11.8	1	0	10	20	169	20	-23	30	8	7	9	38	39	21	16	7	7	9
Septe	mper.	6.0	1	1	01	20	169	16	13	33	5	3	8	44	55	18	20	11	5	8
Octo	ber	8.5	.	1	25	00 00	105	14	4.9		12	5	14	26	35	17	27	11	8	7
Nov	emper.	6.0		1	3	00 00	100	11	50	03	7	6	3	33	53	16	13	8	12	8
De	cember	6.	9	1	13	00	199	14	52	2.5										
T	otal	88	3.2	17	165	461	1943	334	830	365	80	41	84	325	607	276	210	105	78	85
	Mean	1	7.3	1	14	38	162	28	27	30	7	3	7	27	51	23	17	9	7	7

Frequency Tables VI to IX for Argentine Islands, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE VI - JANUARY.

80
110
140
170
200
230
240
290
320

to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
to
 BEAUFORT ALL. to 10 to 40 to 70 FORCE UIR. 5 20 5 22 I I > 27 22 5 19 49 34 23 9 205 Totals

CALMS - 43

TABLE VIII - MARCH.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 Lo 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	290 10 310	320 10 340	ALL DIR.
1	4	1		1	1	2	9	8	1	5	1	1	34
2	1	2	2		2	11	18	12	10	1	2	1	62
3	1	8	2	1	1	6	25	6	9	3		1	63
4	10	8				1	2		L	1	1	1	25
5	3	14	1										18
6	1	-1											5
7		2											2
= 8 > 8			2										2
Totals	20	39	7	2	4	20	54	26	21	10	4	+	211

Calms - 37

TABLE VII - FEBRUARY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 10 40	50 to 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 1.0 1110	200 10 220	230 Lo 250	200 to 2%0	290 to 310	320 to 310	ALI DIR
1	2	2	1	1	1	3	4	5	2	2	1	1	25
2	4	T	3	1	1	1	15	15	6	2		3	52
3	8	5	2			-1	- 8	9	7	1		1	45
4	15	19					5	2	2			1	44
5	4	9	1					1	3				- 18
6	1	3									Í		- 4
7		5											5
= 8													
Totals	34	44	7	2	2	8	32	32	20	5	1	6	193

CALMS - 31

TABLE IX - APRIL.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 90	50 10 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 Lo 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	AL DI
I	1	3	1	1	Т	17	23	14	5	1	3	2	7
2		1	4		3	13	26	13	2	5			6
3	1	-4	t	I	1	4	18	10	2	1			43
-1	2	3		1			7	1				1	16
5	2	3										I	f
6	1	4											F
7		2											5
> 8		2											2
Totals	7	22	6	3	5	34	74	38	9	7	3		219

CALMS - 28

Frequency Tables X to XIII for Argentine Islands, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE X — MAY.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to -10	50 10 70	80 to 100	110 10 130	140 10 160	170 10 190	200 to 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 1.0 340	ALL DIR
1	5	3	1	1	3	26	34	7	11	7	2	1	101
2	6	ι	1	1	4	14	18	7	1	2	2	1	58
3	2	2	1			2	13	5					25
4	4	з	1				4	1				1	14
5	1	3										1	5
6		1					1						1
7					ĺ		ĺ						
= 8 > 8													
Totals	18	13	4	2	7	42	69	20	12	9	4	4	204

C	LMS	 44	
~~~			

### TABLE XII - JULY.

					_	_	_	_					
BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 10 40	50 to 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	200 to 280	200 to 310	320 to 340	ALL
1	3	2	1	1	2	7	24	10	7	4	3	1	65
2		2	1	1	3	4	12	5	2	2	2	1	35
3	4	1	2			4	20	7	4	1	2	1	-46
4	13	9	1	1			8		1	1		2	34
5	5	3	1	1			1	-		1	2	1	14
6	3	13	1			1							17
7	1	1										1	3
= 8 > 8	1	1											2
Totals	30	32	7	2	5	15	65	22	13	9	9	7	216

CALMS	- 32	
-------	------	--

TABLE XI — J	UNE.
--------------	------

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 10	50 10 70	80 1 o 1 00	110 to 130	1-10 10 160	170 to 190	200 10 220	230 to 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALI DII
1	6	-1			4	8	14	8	8	4	2	3	61
<u>.</u> 2	-1	7		3	6	2	8	4	3	4	1	3	48
3	2	-1				7	9	4	2	2	4	3	37
-1	11	5		1		2	7	į.	Ł		2		-29
ō	3	5	1		2	1		1	-1	Т	2		17
6	- 3	6		-		1							10
7	3	5									2	2	12
> 8	2	2									1		5
Totals		- 38	1	4	12	21	38	17	15	11	14	11	216

CALMS = 24

TABLE XIII — AUGUST.

350 to 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 10 250	260 to 280	290 to 310	320 to 340	ALJ DIR
2	3	1	1	6	7	11	5	5	3	2	1	47
_	1	2		4	10	11	6	3	2			39
	1	1			7	18	2	3	3			- 35
2	5				1	3	I	1	2	1	1	17
10	10	3				1	1		1	-1	4	- 31
10	15									2	2	- 29
5	9	4							1			19
1	3	2										6
<b>3</b> 0	47	13	1	10	25	44	15	12	12	G	8	223
	³⁵⁰ ¹⁰ 2 2 10 10 10 5 1 30	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$

PAGE 107

## Frequency Tables XIV to XVII for Argentine Islands, 1953.

WIND FORCES IN TWELVE 30° SECTORS

TABLE XIV - SEPTEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 10 10	20 to 40	50 to 70	80 to 100	110 10 130	140 16 160	170 10 180	200 1.0 220	230 10 250	260 1 o 280	200 10 310	320 to 340	ALL DIR.
1	5	7	2	Б	8	17	12	9	7	5	2	4	- 89
2	2	1	- 3			45	11	01	G	1	2	2	- 53
з	2	1	ĩ	2		6	12	1	3	1	2	2	- 33
4	7	9	1		1		-1	1				1	24
5	-4	9									I		14
6	2	3	1										6
7	1												1
= 8 > 8													
Totals	23	30	8	7	9	38	39	21	16	7	7	9	214

CALMS - 26

TABLE XVI - NOVEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to -10	50 to 70	80 10 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 1 o 220	230 to 250	260 1 o 280	200 10 310	320 1 o 340	ALI. DIR
1	3	6	2	3	4	9	8	11	8	.J	4	3	65
2	8	З	5	2	6	12	11	4	7	-1	2	2	-66
3	13	5	1		2	4	12	2	9	3	2	1	54
4	12	-[			2	1	3		1			1	24
5	5	4	2				1		2				14
6	1		1										2
7			1						1				1
= 8 > 8											1		
Totals	42	22	12	5	14	26	35	17	27	11	8	7	226

Calms - 14

TABLE XV - OCTOBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 Lo 40	по 10 70	80 10 100	110 10 130	140 10 160	170 10 190	200 to 220	230 fo 250	260 to 280	200 to 310	320 10 340	ALI DII
1	3	3	1	3	2	14	17	5	7		2	1	58
2	1	4	1	1	4	17	17	2	6 -	-1	1	4	61
3			1		2	8	17	8	6	- 3	2	2	-45
4	1	2	1			3	3	3	9	3		1	20
5	4	4				2	1		1	1			- 13
6	1	14	1										10
7 = 8 > 8	3	6											:
Totals	13	33	5	3	8	44	55	18	29	11	5	8	232

Calms - 16

TABLE XVII - DECEMBER.

BEAUFORT FORCE	350 to 10	20 to 10	50 10 70	80 to 100	110 to 130	140 to 160	170 to 190	200 to 220	230 to 250	260 10 280	200 10 310	320 1 o 340	ALI DI
t	7	5	2	5	2	14	19	8	6	1	4	2	78
2	9	1	1	1	L	13	22	6	4	-1	7		69
3	11	3	2			5	12	2	3		1	2	41
4	-9	6				1						3	19
5	7	6										1	14
6	8	2	1										11
7	1		1										
≝ 8 > 8													
Totals	52	23	7	6	3		53	16	13	8	12	8	234

Calms - 14

			WIND	FORCES 1	N TWEL	<b>VE</b> 30°	SECTORS	; No. of	observatio	ons, at all 1	hours, ann	ually	
BEAUFORT	350	20	50	80	110	140	170	20()	230	260	290	320	
FORCE	to	to	to	to	to	to	10	10	to	to	to	to	DIRECTIONS
	10	40	70	100	130	160	190	220	250	280	310	340	
1	45	41	15	23	36	129	182	99	74	42	29	26	741
2	38	32	23	12	35	117	189	101	60	32	20	20	679
2	59	35	14	4	6	62	186	64	54	19	14	13	523
5	02	80	4	2	4	10	46	9	15	7	4	13	291
- 4	10	79	9		2	5	4	3	7	4	6	8	170
5	49	1 0	5		1	2					2	2	109
6	31	66	5		1	-				1	2	3	56
7	14	30	6								1		17
=> 8	4	8	4										
Totals	330	365	80	41	84	325	607	276	210	105	78	85	2586

## Frequency Table XVIII for Argentine Islands, 1953.

CALMS 334.

# Index to Tables and Pages

Surface Observations.		Tubles	Stanloy,	Grytvikon,	Signy Island,	Hope Bay,	Admiralty Bay,	Deception I,	Argentine Is
MEANS AND EXTREMES.		Annes	Pancana is.	South Georgia.	South Orknoys.	Granamiana.	Bouth Bhetanus,	South Shetlands.	Grahamland
Pressure and Temperature		I	1	44	55	66	77	88	00
Humidity: Cloud Amount; Sunshine; Rainfall		11	2	45	56	67	78	89	99 100
FREQUENCIES.									200
Pressure, in 5mb. ranges		I	3	46	57	68	79	90	101
Temperature, in 2°F ranges		II	4	47	58	69	80	91	101
Visibility; Low Cloud Amounts; Cloud Heights all amoun Cloud Heights 7–8 okta	ats;) as;)	III	5	48	59	70	81	92	103
Abnormal Maximum and Minimum Temperatures; Precipitation; Weather, days of	}	IV	6	49	60	71	82	93	104
Wind Forces and DirectionsWind Forces in twelve 30° sectors, monthlyWind Forces in twelve 30° sectors, annually	··· ···	V VI – XVII XVIII	7 8 - 10 11	50 51 - 53 54	61 62 - 64 65	72 73 - 75 76	83 84 - 86	94 95 - 97	105 106 - 108
Upper Air Observations.					0.0	10	01	98	109
MEANS.									
Air and Dew Point Temperatures at standard levels		I	19						
FREQUENCIES.			1~						
Air Temperature at standard levels		I - VI	13 – 18						
Relative Humidity at standard levels		VII – VIII	19 - 20						
Wind Speeds and Directions in twelve 30° sectors		IX - XX	21 - 32						
Heights of the standard pressure levels	2	XXI – XXXI	33 - 43						

Printed at the GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE, STANLEY, FALKLAND ISLANDS. Price Ten Shiflings.

-

